FRANCHISE DISCLOSURE DOCUMENT



ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC a Michigan Limited Liability Company 47585 Galleon Drive Plymouth, Michigan 48170-2466 (800) 726-9050 www.alliancefranchisebrands.com

As a franchisee, you will market a full range of marketing and business communication services to businesses and the general public.

The total initial investment necessary to acquire an independent business and transition such business to an *Allegra*[®] Center under our MatchMaker[®] program ranges from \$130,435 to \$455,779. This includes \$60,000 that must be paid to the franchisor or its affiliates.

We also offer a franchise to qualified candidates that own an independent business to retain ownership of the business and transition the existing business to an *Allegra* Center through our Advantage program. The total investment necessary to transition your existing business to an *Allegra* Center through our Advantage program ranges from \$81,325 to \$377,180. This includes \$17,500 that must be paid to the franchisor or its affiliates.

The total initial investment necessary to purchase an existing *American Speedy Printing* center or *Insty-Prints* center and transition the business to an *Allegra* center ranges from \$96,200 to \$381,132. This includes \$32,500 that must be paid to the franchisor or its affiliates.

This Franchise Disclosure Document summarizes certain provisions of your franchise agreement and other information in plain English. Read this Franchise Disclosure Document and all accompanying agreements carefully. You must receive this Franchise Disclosure Document at least 14 calendar days before you sign a binding agreement with, or make any payment to, the franchisor or an affiliate in connection with the proposed franchise sale. **Note, however, that no government agency has verified the information contained in this document.**

You may wish to receive your disclosure document in another format that is more convenient for you. To discuss the availability of disclosures in different formats, contact the Legal & Franchise Compliance Department at Alliance Franchise Brands LLC, 47585 Galleon Drive, Plymouth, Michigan 48170-2466, (800) 726-9050.

The terms of your contract will govern your franchise relationship. Don't rely on this Franchise Disclosure Document alone to understand your contract. Read all of your contract carefully. Show your contract and this Franchise Disclosure Document to an advisor, like a lawyer or an accountant.

Buying a franchise is a complex investment. The information in this Franchise Disclosure Document can help you make up your mind. More information on franchising, such as "A Consumer's Guide to Buying a Franchise," which can help you understand how to use this Franchise Disclosure Document, is available from the Federal Trade Commission. You can contact the FTC at 1-877-FTC-HELP or by writing to the FTC at 600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Washington, D.C. 20580. You can also visit the FTC's home page at www.ftc.gov for additional information. Call your state agency or visit your public library for other sources of information on franchising.

There may also be laws on franchising in your state. Ask your state agencies about them.

ISSUANCE DATE: March 28, 2025, as amended August 11, 2025

How to Use This Franchise Disclosure Document

Here are some questions you may be asking about buying a franchise and tips on how to find more information:

QUESTION	WHERE TO FIND INFORMATION
How much can I earn?	Item 19 may give you information about outlet sales, costs, profits or losses. You should also try to obtain this information from others, like current and former franchisees. You can find their names and contact information in Item 20 or Exhibits M and N.
How much will I need to invest?	Items 5 and 6 list fees you will be paying to the franchisor or at the franchisor's direction. Item 7 lists the initial investment to open. Item 8 describes the suppliers you must use.
Does the franchisor have the financial ability to provide support to my business?	Item 21 or Exhibit O includes financial statements. Review these statements carefully.
Is the franchise system stable, growing, or shrinking?	Item 20 summarizes the recent history of the number of company-owned and franchised outlets.
Will my business be the only Allegra business in my area?	Item 12 and the "territory" provisions in the franchise agreement describe whether the franchisor and other franchisees can compete with you.
Does the franchisor have a troubled legal history?	Items 3 and 4 tell you whether the franchisor or its management have been involved in material litigation or bankruptcy proceedings.
What's it like to be an Allegra franchisee?	Item 20 or Exhibits M and N lists current and former franchisees. You can contact them to ask about their experiences.
What else should I know?	These questions are only a few things you should look for. Review all 23 Items and all Exhibits in this disclosure document to better understand this franchise opportunity. See the table of contents.

What You Need To Know About Franchising Generally

<u>Continuing responsibility to pay fees</u>. You may have to pay royalties and other fees even if you are losing money.

Business model can change. The franchise agreement may allow the franchisor to change its manuals and business model without your consent. These changes may require you to make additional investments in your franchise business or may harm your franchise business.

<u>Supplier restrictions</u>. You may have to buy or lease items from the franchisor or a limited group of suppliers the franchisor designates. These items may be more expensive than similar items you could buy on your own.

Operating restrictions. The franchise agreement may prohibit you from operating a similar business during the term of the franchise. There are usually other restrictions. Some examples may include controlling your location, your access to customers, what you sell, how you market, and your hours of operation.

<u>Competition from franchisor</u>. Even if the franchise agreement grants you a territory, the franchisor may have the right to compete with you in your territory.

<u>Renewal</u>. Your franchise agreement may not permit you to renew. Even if it does, you may have to sign a new agreement with different terms and conditions in order to continue to operate your franchise business.

When your franchise ends. The franchise agreement may prohibit you from operating a similar business after your franchise ends even if you still have obligations to your landlord or other creditors.

Some States Require Registration

Your state may have a franchise law, or other law, that requires franchisors to register before offering or selling franchises in the state. Registration does not mean that the state recommends the franchise or has verified the information in this document. To find out if your state has a registration requirement, or to contact your state, use the agency information in Exhibit A.

Your state also may have laws that require special disclosures or amendments be made to your franchise agreement. If so, you should check the State Specific Addenda. See the Table of Contents for the location of the State Specific Addenda.

Special Risks to Consider About This Franchise

Certain states require that the following risk(s) be highlighted:

- 1. <u>Out-of-State Dispute Resolution</u>. The franchise agreement requires you to resolve disputes with the franchisor by mediation, arbitration and/or litigation only in Michigan. Out-of-state mediation, arbitration, or litigation may force you to accept a less favorable settlement for disputes. It may also cost more to mediate, arbitrate, or litigate with the franchisor in Michigan than in your own state.
- 2. **Spousal Liability.** Your spouse must sign a document that makes your spouse liable for all financial obligations under the franchise agreement even if your spouse has no ownership interest in the franchise. This guaranty will place both your and your spouse's marital and personal assets, perhaps including your house, at risk if your franchise fails.

Certain states may require other risks to be highlighted. Check the "State Specific Addenda" (if any) to see whether your state requires other risks to be highlighted.

THE FOLLOWING APPLY TO TRANSACTIONS GOVERNED BY THE MICHIGAN FRANCHISE INVESTMENT LAW ONLY

THE STATE OF MICHIGAN PROHIBITS CERTAIN UNFAIR PROVISIONS THAT ARE SOMETIMES IN FRANCHISE DOCUMENTS. IF ANY OF THE FOLLOWING PROVISIONS ARE IN THESE FRANCHISE DOCUMENTS, THE PROVISIONS ARE VOID AND CANNOT BE ENFORCED AGAINST YOU:

- (a) A prohibition on the right of a franchisee to join an association of franchisees.
- (b) A requirement that a franchisee assent to a release, assignment, novation, waiver, or estoppel which deprives a franchisee of rights and protections provided in the Michigan Franchise Investment Act. This shall not preclude a franchisee, after entering into a franchise agreement, from settling any and all claims.
- (c) A provision that permits a franchisor to terminate a franchise prior to the expiration of its term except for good cause. Good cause shall include the failure of the franchisee to comply with any lawful provision of the franchise agreement and to cure such failure after being given written notice thereof and a reasonable opportunity, which in no event need be more than 30 days, to cure such failure.
- (d) A provision that permits a franchisor to refuse to renew a franchise without fairly compensating the franchisee by repurchase or other means for the fair market value at the time of expiration of the franchisee's inventory, supplies, equipment, fixtures, and furnishings. Personalized materials which have no value to the franchisor and inventory, supplies, equipment, fixtures, and furnishings not reasonably required in the conduct of the franchise business are not subject to compensation. This subsection applies only if: (i) the term of the franchise is less than 5 years and (ii) the franchisee is prohibited by the franchise or other agreement from continuing to conduct substantially the same business under another trademark, service mark, trade name, logotype, advertising, or other commercial symbol in the same area subsequent to the expiration of the franchise or the franchisee does not receive at least 6 months advance notice of franchisor's intent not to renew the franchise.
- (e) A provision that permits the franchisor to refuse to renew a franchise on terms generally available to other franchisees of the same class or type under similar circumstances. This section does not require a renewal provision.
- (f) A provision requiring that arbitration or litigation be conducted outside this state. This shall not preclude the franchisee from entering into an agreement, at the time of arbitration, to conduct arbitration at a location outside this state.
- (g) A provision which permits a franchisor to refuse to permit a transfer of ownership of a franchise, except for good cause. This subdivision does not prevent a franchisor from exercising a right of first refusal to purchase the franchise. Good cause shall include, but is not limited to:
 - (i) The failure of the proposed transferee to meet the franchisor's then current reasonable qualifications or standards.
 - (ii) The fact that the proposed transferee is a competitor of the franchisor or subfranchisor.
 - (iii) The unwillingness of the proposed transferee to agree in writing to comply with all lawful obligations.

- (iv) The failure of the franchisee or proposed transferee to pay any sums owing to the franchisor or to cure any default in the franchise agreement existing at the time of the proposed transfer.
- (h) A provision that requires the franchisee to resell to the franchisor items that are not uniquely identified with the franchisor. This subdivision does not prohibit a provision that grants to a franchisor a right of first refusal to purchase the assets of a franchise on the same terms and conditions as a bona fide third party willing and able to purchase those assets, nor does this subdivision prohibit a provision that grants the franchisor the right to acquire the assets of a franchise for the market or appraised value of such assets if the franchisee has breached the lawful provisions of the franchise agreement and has failed to cure the breach in the manner provided in subdivision (c).
- (i) A provision which permits the franchisor to directly or indirectly convey, assign, or otherwise transfer its obligations to fulfill contractual obligations to the franchisee unless provision has been made for providing the required contractual services.

If the franchisor's most recent financial statements are unaudited and show a net worth of less than \$100,000, the franchisor shall, at the request of a franchisee, arrange for the escrow of initial investment and other funds paid by the franchisee until the obligations to provide real estate, improvements, equipment, inventory, training, or other items included in the franchise offering are fulfilled. At the option of the franchisor, a surety bond may be provided in place of escrow.

THE FACT THAT THERE IS A NOTICE OF THIS OFFERING ON FILE WITH THE ATTORNEY GENERAL DOES NOT CONSTITUTE APPROVAL, RECOMMENDATION, OR ENDORSEMENT BY THE ATTORNEY GENERAL.

Any questions regarding this notice should be directed to:

Michigan Attorney General's Office Consumer Protection Division Attention: Franchise Section G. Mennen Williams Building, 1st Floor 525 West Ottawa Street Lansing, Michigan 48933 Telephone Number: 517-373-7117

Note: Despite subparagraph (f) above, we intend to fully enforce the arbitration provisions of the Franchise Agreement. We believe that paragraph (f) is preempted by federal law and cannot preclude us from enforcing these arbitration provisions. We intend to fully enforce the arbitration provisions of the Franchise Agreement as written.

THE MICHIGAN NOTICE APPLIES ONLY TO FRANCHISEES WHO ARE RESIDENTS OF MICHIGAN OR LOCATE THEIR FRANCHISES IN MICHIGAN.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

ITE	EM NUMBER	PAGE
1	THE FRANCHISOR, AND ANY PARENTS, PREDECESSORS, AND AFFILIATES	1
2	BUSINESS EXPERIENCE	4
3	LITIGATION	6
4	BANKRUPTCY	7
5	INITIAL FEES	7
6	OTHER FEES	9
7	YOUR ESTIMATED INITIAL INVESTMENT	17
8	RESTRICTIONS ON SOURCES OF PRODUCTS AND SERVICES	22
9	FRANCHISEE'S OBLIGATIONS	25
10	FINANCING	26
11	FRANCHISOR'S ASSISTANCE, ADVERTISING, COMPUTER SYSTEMS, AND TRAINING	
12	TERRITORY	39
13	TRADEMARKS	40
14	PATENTS, COPYRIGHTS AND PROPRIETARY INFORMATION	42
15	OBLIGATION TO PARTICIPATE IN THE ACTUAL OPERATION OF THE FRANCHISE BUSINESS	43
16	RESTRICTIONS ON WHAT FRANCHISEE MAY SELL	43
17	RENEWAL, TERMINATION, TRANSFER AND DISPUTE RESOLUTION	44
18	PUBLIC FIGURES	49
19	FINANCIAL PERFORMANCE REPRESENTATIONS	49
20	OUTLETS AND FRANCHISEE INFORMATION	58
21	FINANCIAL STATEMENTS	58
22	CONTRACTS	58
23	RECEIPTS	58

EXHIBITS

Exhibit A –	State Administrators/Agents for Service of Process	Exhibit J –	Dual-Brand Addendum to Franchise Agreements
Exhibit B –	Franchise Agreement	Exhibit K –	Local Website Enrollment Form
Exhibit C –	Application for Franchise	Exhibit L –	Form of Promissory Note
		Exhibit M –	Franchisees
Exhibit D –	Guaranty and Assumption of Obligations	Exhibit N –	Franchisees Ceasing to Operate
Exhibit E –	Confidentiality and Non-Solicitation Agreement		
Exhibit F –	Representations and Acknowledgement Statement	Exhibit O –	Financial Statements
Exhibit G –	Advantage Addendum to Franchise Agreement	Exhibit P –	Table of Contents to Operations Materials
Exhibit H –	MatchMaker Addendum to Franchise Agreement	Exhibit Q –	Sample General Release
Exhibit I-1 –	Transition Addendum to Franchise Agreement (Existing Franchisee)	Exhibit R –	State Addenda to Disclosure Document
Exhibit I-2 –	Transition Addendum to Franchise Agreement (Resales)	Exhibit S –	Receipts

<u>ITEM 1</u>

THE FRANCHISOR AND ANY PARENTS, PREDECESSORS, AND AFFILIATES

Franchisor, Parent and Affiliates

To simplify the language in this franchise disclosure document (this "Disclosure Document"), "AFB," "we" and "us" mean Alliance Franchise Brands LLC (formerly known as Allegra Network LLC), the franchisor. "You" means the person who buys the franchise from Alliance Franchise Brands LLC. If you are a corporation, partnership or limited liability company, your owners will have to guarantee your obligations and be bound by the provisions of the franchise agreement and other agreements as described in this Disclosure Document. The spouse of an owner will also be required to acknowledge the guaranty.

We organized as a limited liability company in Michigan on October 6, 2000 under the name Allegra Network LLC. We changed our name to Alliance Franchise Brands LLC on December 31, 2019. We conduct business under our corporate name. Our principal business address is 47585 Galleon Drive, Plymouth, Michigan 48170-2466 and our telephone number is (800) 726-9050. Our agents for service of process are listed on Exhibit A of this Disclosure Document.

We have offered franchises for *American Speedy® Printing* and *Allegra®* Centers since our inception, *Insty-Prints®* centers since January 2002, *Signs Now®* centers from January 2005 to December 2016 and since January 2020, *RSVP®* businesses since May 2019, and *True Install®* businesses since September 2023. As of December 31, 2024, there were 154 franchised *Allegra* Centers, 6 franchised *American Speedy Printing* centers, 15 franchised *Insty-Prints* centers, 55 franchised *RSVP* businesses, and 3 franchised *True Install* businesses in the United States.

On December 31, 2012, we assumed the franchise agreements for *Speedy Printing*® franchises, *Zippy Print* franchises, *Allegra* franchises and *Signs Now* franchises operating in Canada from Allegra of North America Inc., a former affiliate, and became the franchisor for these Canadian franchises. As of December 31, 2024, there were 35 *Allegra* franchises located in Canada. *Allegra, Insty-Prints* and *American Speedy Printing* centers offer a full range of marketing and business communication services.

From June 2015 to June 2016, we offered franchises for businesses that offer digital and direct marketing services under the name *CORE Communications*[®]. As of December 31, 2024, we had one licensee authorized to use the *CORE Communications* trademark.

On December 31, 2019, our former affiliate, Sign & Graphics Operations LLC ("SGO") merged into AFB. SGO had offered franchises for *Signs by Tomorrow*® centers since February 2012, *Image360*® centers since February 2013, and *Signs Now* centers since January 2017. As a result of the merger, we became franchisor for the *Image360*, *Signs Now* and *Signs by Tomorrow* franchise systems, and have offered franchises for *Image360*, *Signs Now* and *Signs by Tomorrow* centers since January 2020. *Image360*, *Signs Now*, and *Signs by Tomorrow* centers offer professional graphic solutions and related products and services. As of December 31, 2024, there were 131 franchised *Image360* centers, 63 franchised *Signs Now* centers, and 70 franchised *Signs by Tomorrow* centers in the United States. As of December 31, 2024, there were 6 franchised *Image360* centers and 1 franchised *Signs Now* center in Canada, and 1 licensed *Signs Now* center in the United Kingdom.

On December 31, 2021, our former affiliate, KK Printing Canada ULC ("KKP Canada") transferred and assigned to AFB all its franchise agreements, and AFB assumed the franchise agreements for KKP franchises from KKP Canada and became the franchiser for these franchises. AFB began offering franchises

for KKP Centers in Canada in January 2022, and has not operated any KKP Centers. On January 1, 2022, KKP Canada amalgamated with Alliance Franchise Brands Canada ULC (formerly known as Allegra Corporation of Canada ULC) ("AFB Canada"). KKP Canada offered franchises for Kwik Kopy Printing centers in Canada from April 2017 to December 2021. KKP centers offer a full range of marketing and business communication services. As of December 31, 2024, there were 9 franchised KKP Centers in Canada.

Our affiliate, AFB IP Holdings LLC (formerly known as Allegra Holdings LLC) ("AFB IP Holdings"), owns the Marks (defined below) and has licensed us to use and sublicense the use of the Marks. AFB IP Holdings also owns the marks for all of our other franchise brands and licenses us to use and to sublicense the use of such marks.

Our affiliate, AFB Corporate Operations LLC (formerly known as AN Corporate Center LLC) ("AFBCO"), currently owns and operates 1 *Allegra* Center and 2 *Image360* Centers, and may provide you with goods and services.

Our subsidiary, AFB National Sales LLC ("AFB National Sales"), maintains relationships with national accounts and may (but is not obligated to) direct orders from the national accounts to franchise members for production and sale. AFB National Sales may provide you with goods and services.

Alliance Franchise Holdings LLC (formerly known as Alliance Franchise Brands LLC) ("AF Holdings"), is the parent company of AFB and AFB IP Holdings. AFB IP Holdings, AF Holdings, and AFBCO share our principal place of business.

Except for the two prototype digital print centers developed by our affiliates in 2004, and except as otherwise described above, neither we, our parents, nor our affiliates or predecessors have conducted the type of business that a franchisee will operate or offered franchises in any other line of business; however, we or they may do so in the future.

Under separate disclosure documents, we offer franchises in the United States for professional graphic solutions and related products and services under the *Image360*, *Signs By Tomorrow* and *Signs Now* names and trademarks; for direct mail marketing services under the *RSVP* names and trademarks; and for professional sign and graphic installation services under the *True Install* name and trademarks. We offer franchises in Canada for marketing and business communication services businesses under the *Allegra* and *KKP* names and trademarks, for professional graphic solutions services under the *Image360* and *Signs Now* names and trademarks.

The Franchise

Under this Disclosure Document, we offer franchises for marketing and business communication services, including consulting and project management, printing, mailing, graphic design, copywriting, direct mail, e-mail, digital marketing, and related products and services under the *Allegra*, *American Speedy Printing*, and *Insty-Prints* brands. If we grant you a franchise, you will sign our current form of franchise agreement, attached to this Disclosure Document as Exhibit B (the "Franchise Agreement"). We currently only grant franchises for *American Speedy Printing* and *Insty-Prints* Centers to franchisees who qualify for a renewal franchise and to purchasers of existing Centers.

Until November 2009, we offered franchises for *Allegra* Centers under the *Allegra Print & Imaging* name and mark. As of January 2010, we required all *Allegra Print & Imaging* Centers to operate under the *Allegra* name. Franchisees that operate under the *Allegra* names and trademarks operate using various taglines, including Allegra Print & Imaging or Allegra Marketing Print Mail. If you are purchasing a

franchise for a MatchMaker Center, an Advantage Center, an existing Center or transitioning your existing *American Speedy Printing* Center or *Insty-Prints* Center to an *Allegra* Center, you will be required to use the tagline Allegra Marketing Print Mail.

We grant the following franchises for *Allegra* Centers:

- (1) franchises for the acquisition of independent marketing and business communication services businesses through our MatchMaker program. We may introduce you to owners of independent marketing and business communication services businesses who are interested in selling their businesses through our MatchMaker program. If you are purchasing a franchise to operate an *Allegra* Center through our MatchMaker program, you may acquire an independent business from a third party and transition that business to an *Allegra* Center meeting our standards and specifications (a "MatchMaker Center"). Any franchisee who purchases a MatchMaker Center must sign the addendum to the Franchise Agreement attached to this Disclosure Document as Exhibit H (the "MatchMaker Addendum"). MatchMaker Centers complete most of the services they offer in house, including conventional offset printing, instead of outsourcing to third parties.
- (2) franchises to owners of independent marketing and business communication services businesses who want to retain ownership of their businesses and, through our Advantage program, transition their businesses to an *Allegra* Center meeting our standards and specifications (an "Advantage Center"). A franchise purchasing a franchise for an Advantage Center must sign the addendum to our Franchise Agreement for Advantage Centers attached to this Disclosure Document as Exhibit G (the "Advantage Addendum").
- (3) franchises to purchasers of existing Centers. If you are purchasing an existing *American Speedy Printing* or *Insty-Prints* Center, you will be required to transition your Center to an *Allegra* Center within one year of signing the Franchise Agreement, and must sign the Transition Addendum to Franchise Agreement for franchisees purchasing an existing Center, attached to this Disclosure Document as Exhibit I-2 (the "Transition Addendum Resale").
- (4) franchises to owners of existing *American Speedy Printing* or *Insty-Prints* Centers who want to transition their Center to an *Allegra* Center. A franchisee transitioning their Center must sign the Transition Addendum to Franchise Agreement for existing franchisees, attached to this Disclosure Document as Exhibit I-1 (the "Transition Addendum Existing Franchisee").
- (5) franchises for renewal *Allegra* Centers.

We may allow *Allegra*, *American Speedy Printing* and *Insty-Prints* Centers to vary in the type of products and services they offer, but all products and services must be approved by us. An *Allegra*, *American Speedy Printing* or *Insty-Prints* Center may outsource certain services approved by us to local partners, our internal Alliance Resource Center (described in Item 6), or our affiliates. Unless specifically identified, all references to "Centers" in this Disclosure Document shall refer to *Allegra*, *American Speedy Printing*, and *Insty-Prints* centers.

Under our Franchise Agreement, you must operate a Center at a designated location. You must use our distinctive business formats, systems, methods, procedures, designs, layouts, standards and specifications, all of which we may modify periodically ("System"). You also must use our trademarks, service marks, trade names, logos, trade dresses and other commercial symbols we designate periodically for your Center (collectively, the "Marks"). Your Franchise Agreement will specifically state whether you will operate a Center for the *Allegra*, *American Speedy* or the *Insty-Prints* concept (the "Designated Brand Concept").

We also have an acquisition program under which we provide services to existing franchisees regarding the potential acquisition of independent marketing and business communication services businesses. Since 1995, we and American Speedy Printing Centers, Inc., the prior franchisor of the *American Speedy Printing* and *Allegra* brands, have assisted our franchisees to complete more than 420 acquisitions.

You will compete with local, regional and national companies offering printing, copying, signs, marketing communication and graphics services. The market for these services is developed and competitive in most areas of the United States.

Laws and Regulations

You must comply with all local, state and federal laws and regulations that apply to any business. Be aware that Occupational Safety and Health Administration and environmental protection laws may apply to the operation of marketing and business communication services businesses. Some states may have laws that require persons who conduct marketing and business communication services to obtain additional licenses. Those laws may vary as to the types of activities and monetary value of the jobs covered by the law, as well as the criteria and experience requirements that must be met to obtain a license, in the applicable state, locality, municipality, or other area. Many cities and municipalities also have sign ordinances that may affect your customers' ability to use the marketing and business communication services and other products and services that you offer from your Center. We urge you to make inquiries about these laws and regulations.

<u>ITEM 2</u>

BUSINESS EXPERIENCE

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER: MICHAEL MARCANTONIO

Michael Marcantonio has served as our Chief Executive Officer since July 2011 and also served as our Chief Strategy Officer from January 2006 to June 2011. He has also served as Chief Executive Officer of AF Holdings, located in Plymouth, Michigan, since December 2012. He has also served as the Manager of AFB IP Holdings, located in Plymouth, Michigan, since July 2011. He also has served as Director of AFB Canada since December 2019. He previously served as the Director of KKP Canada, located in Plymouth, Michigan, from August 2016 to December 2021. He served as SGO's Manager, located in Middle River, Maryland, from December 2011 to December 2019 and SGO's Chief Executive Officer from November 2012 to December 2019. He served as Chief Executive Officer of Alliance Brands Staffing LLC ("ABS"), located in Plymouth, Michigan, from September 2013 to December 2019.

CHIEF TECHNOLOGY OFFICER: JOSEPH D'AGUANNO

Joseph D'Aguanno has served as our Chief Technology Officer since August 2013. He also served as Chief Technology Officer of KKP Canada, located in Plymouth, Michigan, from August 2016 to December 2021. Mr. D'Aguanno also served as the Chief Technology Officer of SGO, in Middle River, Maryland, from August 2013 to December 2019.

CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER: LAURA PIERCE

Laura Pierce has served as our Chief Administrative Officer since January 2021. Ms. Pierce previously served as our Executive Vice President Finance & Administration from January 2015 to December 2020, Vice President of Finance & Administration from January 2012 to January 2015, Vice

President and Controller from October 2004 to December 2011, and Controller from October 2000 to October 2004. She has served as Chief Administrative Officer of AF Holdings, located in Plymouth, Michigan, since January 2021, and was AF Holdings' Executive Vice President of Finance & Administration from January 2015 to December 2020, and its Vice President of Finance & Administration of AF Holdings from December 2012 to January 2015. She has served as Secretary of AFB Canada, located in Plymouth, Michigan, since December 2019. She previously served as Secretary of KKP Canada, located in Plymouth, Michigan, from August 2016 to December 2021. She also served as SGO's Executive Vice President of Finance & Administration, located in Middle River, Maryland, from January 2015 to December 2019, and was SGO's Vice President of Finance & Administration from February 2012 to January 2015. She served as Executive Vice President of Finance & Administration of ABS, located in Plymouth, Michigan, from January 2015 to December 2019, and was the Vice President of Finance & Administration of ABS from September 2013 to January 2015.

CHIEF DEVELOPMENT OFFICER: MICHAEL CLINE

Michael Cline has served as our Chief Development Officer since January 2021. Mr. Cline previously served as our Vice President Franchise Development & Mergers and Acquisitions from January 2020 to December 2020. Prior to that he served as SGO's Vice President of Franchise Development, in Middle River, Maryland, from January 2015 to December 2019, and was previously SGO's Director of Franchise Development from February 2012 to January 2015. Mr. Cline also previously held the same positions with us, until his responsibilities with us ended in December 2016. Prior to that, he was the Director of Franchise Development for Signs by Tomorrow – USA Inc. ("SBT-USA") in Columbia, Maryland from October 2007 to February 2012.

CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER: RAMON PALMER, JR.

Ramon Palmer, Jr. has served as our Chief Operating Officer and President of *True Install* since January 2023. Mr. Palmer previously served as our President Franchise Operations from January 2021 to January 2023, and as our President – Sign & Graphics Division from January 2020 to December 2020. Prior to that he served as SGO's President, in Middle River, Maryland, from February 2012 to December 2019. He also served as President of our Sign & Graphics Division from June 2012 to December 2016. From November 2010 to February 2012, he was President and Chief Executive Officer of SBT-USA in Columbia, Maryland.

PRESIDENT MARKETING & VISUAL COMMUNICATIONS BRANDS: LISA BUEHLER

Lisa Buehler has served as our President Marketing & Visual Communications Brands since March 2023. Prior to that, Ms. Buehler served as the Vice President Sales and Marketing for Allegra Print & Imaging of Arkansas, Inc. and APIA, Inc. in Little Rock, Arkansas, from August 1991 to March 2023, which entities continue to own and operate a dual-branded *Allegra* center and *Image360* Center.

EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT MARKETING & BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT: JESSICA ENG

Jessica Eng has served as our Executive Vice President Marketing & Business Development since June 2025. Previously, she served as our Executive Vice President Business Development from January 2023 to June 2025, Vice President Business Development from January 2021 to January 2023, Vice President Marketing & Communications – Marketing & Print Division from January 2020 to December 2020, and Vice President of Marketing from May 2010 to December 2019. She also served as Vice President Business Development of KKP Canada, located in Plymouth, Michigan, from January 2021 to December 2021, and as KKP Canada's Vice President of Marketing from August 2016 to December 2020.

VICE PRESIDENT LEGAL & FRANCHISE COMPLIANCE: MEREDITH FLYNN

Meredith Flynn has been our Vice President Legal & Franchise Compliance since May 2016, and was our Vice President of Financial Services & Franchise Compliance from June 2010 to April 2016, our Director of Financial Services & Franchise Compliance from November 2004 to May 2010, and our Financial Services Manager from October 2000 to November 2004. She also served as Vice President of Legal & Franchise Compliance of KKP Canada, located in Plymouth, Michigan, from August 2016 to December 2021. She also served as SGO's Vice President of Legal & Franchise Compliance, located in Middle River, Maryland, from May 2016 to December 2019, and its Vice President of Financial Services & Franchise Compliance from February 2012 to May 2016.

VICE PRESIDENT PRINT & SIGN OPERATIONS: JOHN CASTILLO

John Castillo has served as our Vice President Print & Sign Operations since January 2023. Mr. Castillo previously served as our Vice President Franchise Business Consulting from January 2021 to January 2023, and as our Vice President Operations – Sign & Graphics Division from January 2020 to December 2020. Prior to that he served as SGO's Vice President of Field Operations, in Middle River, Maryland, from January 2019 to December 2019, and as its Director of Field Operations from January 2015 to December 2018.

ITEM 3

LITIGATION

Concluded:

Signs by Tomorrow of Siouxland, Inc., Douglas Potts, and Joan Fickler v. Sign & Graphics Operations LLC, No. LACV 175038 (Iowa District Court for Woodbury County). On April 3, 2017, a Signs By Tomorrow franchisee and its shareholders filed a complaint in the Iowa District Court for Woodbury County against our former affiliate, SGO, for breach of contract and breach of the duty of good faith and fair dealing pursuant to Iowa Code Section 537A.10, based on SGO's termination of the Signs By Tomorrow development fund. Plaintiffs alleged that (1) SGO materially breached the parties' franchise agreement, (2) the franchise agreement was null and void due to SGO's alleged breaches, and (3) plaintiffs were excused from performing their obligations thereunder, seeking an unspecified amount of monetary damages and award of their attorneys' and experts' fees and costs. On May 15, 2017, SGO filed an answer and affirmative defenses, denying plaintiffs' claims. On August 9, 2017, plaintiffs moved for summary judgment on each of their claims, which the court denied in full on November 22, 2017. SGO moved for summary judgment against plaintiffs on February 6, 2018, and the estate of Douglas Potts was substituted in as plaintiff Douglas Potts. On March 27, 2018, the parties entered into a settlement agreement in which (1) plaintiffs agreed to dismiss their claims against SGO with prejudice, (2) the parties entered into mutual releases, (3) the parties extended the term of the franchise agreement by three years (contingent upon the estate's approval of the transfer of Douglas Potts's shares in Signs by Tomorrow of Siouxland, Inc. to Joan Fickler), and (4) the estate of Douglas Potts was released from the franchise agreement. Plaintiffs dismissed their claims against SGO with prejudice on March 27, 2018.

Allegra Network LLC v. United Sign Ventures, LLC, Gary Warnecke and Kirk Seager, AAA No. 01-16-0003-5074. On August 18, 2016, we filed a demand for arbitration with the American Arbitration Association against a former franchisee, United Sign Ventures, LLC, and its guarantors, seeking monetary damages for their failure to pay amounts due under the franchise agreement and promissory note, and failure to comply with their post-termination obligations under the franchise agreement and guaranty. On

September 30, 2016, respondents filed an answer and counterclaim against us, alleging breach of contract and fraudulent and false claims. On November 14, 2016, respondents filed an amended counterclaim alleging breach of contract, silent fraud, negligent fraud and fraudulent misrepresentations, breach of fiduciary duty, economic duress, and breach of the Michigan Franchise Investment Law. On April 5, 2018, the parties entered into a settlement agreement in which respondents agreed to pay us \$100,000 and comply with their post-termination obligations under their franchise agreement in exchange for a mutual general release. On the same day, the arbitrator entered the Consent Arbitration Award and closed its file.

In re: Alliance Franchise Brands LLC (Order No. S-24-3758-25-CO01; State of Washington, Department of Financial Institutions, Securities Division ("DFI")). Beginning in April 2024, the DFI issued a request to us for information regarding our Technology Services Fee ("TSF"), a \$50-per-month technology fee that our franchisees have paid since April of 2019. The DFI concluded that imposing the TSF violated Section 19.100.170 of the Washington Franchise Investment Protection Act for five Washington franchisees who had entered the system prior to April 2019 ("Pre-2019 Washington Franchisees"). We elected to enter into a consent order with DFI ("Consent Order") on July 28, 2025 to avoid the time and expense of a protracted regulatory action. Under the Consent Order, we agreed to not violate Section 19.100.170 going forward, return TSF payments that had been previously received from the Pre-2019 Washington Franchisees, and pay \$4,000 toward the DFI's costs of the investigation. Under its express terms, the Consent Order is not to be construed as an admission of law, fact, liability, misconduct, or wrongdoing on our part.

Other than the above matters, no litigation is required to be disclosed in this Item.

ITEM 4

BANKRUPTCY

No bankruptcy information is required to be disclosed in this Item.

ITEM 5

INITIAL FEES

INITIAL FRANCHISE FEE FOR ADVANTAGE CENTER

You must pay us an initial franchise fee of \$10,000 if you are purchasing a franchise for an Advantage Center. The initial fee is due in a lump sum and fully earned by us when you sign the Franchise Agreement, and is not refundable under any circumstance.

INITIAL FRANCHISE FEE FOR EXISTING OR ADDITIONAL CENTER

If you are purchasing an existing Center, you must pay us an initial franchise fee of \$25,000. The initial fee is due in a lump sum before we consent to the transfer and is not refundable under any circumstance.

If you are our existing franchisee, and you are in compliance with your franchise agreement with us and meet the then-current qualifications for new franchisees, we will charge you a reduced initial franchise fee in the amount of \$10,000 if you buy a franchise for a Center. The initial franchise fee is due in a lump sum when you sign the Franchise Agreement and is not refundable under any circumstance. In 2024, we waived the initial franchise fee in connection with an existing franchisee acquiring an existing

Center. We also deferred the collection of the initial franchise fee for an existing franchisee acquiring an independent business to convert to a Center, and charged a discounted initial franchise fee of \$6,250 in connection with two legacy transfers. A legacy transfer refers to the transfer of an existing Center to a family member or long-term employee of the franchisee.

INITIAL FRANCHISE FEE FOR MATCHMAKER CENTERS

You must pay us an initial franchise fee of \$45,000 if you are purchasing a franchise for a MatchMaker Center, which is due in a lump sum when you sign the Franchise Agreement. The initial franchise fee is fully earned by us when paid and is not refundable.

INITIAL FRANCHISE FEES FOR TRANSITION

If you are an existing franchisee transitioning your *American Speedy Printing* Center or *Insty-Prints* Center into an *Allegra* Center, we will not charge you an initial franchise fee or a transition fee.

KICKSTART INITIAL MARKETING DEPOSIT FOR MATCHMAKER CENTERS

The KickStart initial marketing program includes first-year required spending on direct mail, digital marketing, initial marketing collateral (including brochures and folders), and may be used toward registration fees for the annual convention or sales conference for one person during your Center's first year of operation. We will determine the contents of the KickStart initial marketing program based on the sales volume and marketing needs of your Center.

If you are purchasing a franchise for a MatchMaker Center, you must submit to us a one-time deposit equal to \$15,000 for our KickStart initial marketing program that we have developed to promote the Center. This deposit is due upon the closing of the acquisition of the independent business, provided that you must sign our form of promissory note (attached to this Disclosure Document as Exhibit L). This deposit is not refundable under any circumstances.

KICKSTART INITIAL MARKETING DEPOSIT FOR ADDITIONAL CENTERS, EXISTING CENTERS AND ADVANTAGE CENTERS

If you are an existing franchisee and are purchasing a franchise for an additional Center, you are purchasing a franchise for an Advantage Center or you are purchasing an existing Center, the deposit for your KickStart initial marketing program will be \$7,500. If you are an existing franchisee transitioning your existing Center to an *Allegra* Center, you will not be required to pay the deposit for the KickStart initial marketing program. The initial marketing deposit is payable in full, is fully earned by us when you sign the Franchise Agreement, and is not refundable under any circumstances.

In 2024, we (i) waived the collection of the initial marketing program deposit in connection with one legacy transfer, (ii) waived the collection of the initial marketing program deposit in connection with an existing franchisee acquiring an existing Center, (iii) charged a reduced initial marketing program deposit of \$3,750 in connection with an existing franchisee acquiring an existing Center, and (iv) deferred the collection from an existing franchisee acquiring an independent business to convert to a Center.

KICKSTART INITIAL MARKETING DEPOSIT FOR A CENTER TRANSITIONING TO AN ALLEGRA CENTER

If you are an existing franchisee transitioning your existing *American Speedy Printing* Center or *Insty-Prints* Center to an *Allegra* Center, you are not required to purchase the KickStart initial marketing program.

REFERRAL FEE

If you were referred to us by an existing franchisee and purchase a franchise from us for a MatchMaker Center, we will pay such franchisee a referral fee of \$20,000 (subject to state law).

IFA VETFRAN PROGRAM AND FIRST RESPONDER DISCOUNT

We are a member of the International Franchise Association ("IFA") and participate in the IFA's VetFran Program, which provides a 50% discount on the initial franchise fee for veterans of the U.S. Armed Forces who meet the requirements of the VetFran Program. This discount is applicable only if you are purchasing a MatchMaker Center.

First responders also will receive a 50% discount on the initial franchise fee. First responders are persons with specialized training, who are among the first to arrive and provide assistance at the scene of an emergency, such as an accident, natural disaster, or other catastrophic event, and include paramedics, emergency medical technicians, police officers, sheriffs and firefighters. This discount is applicable only if you are purchasing a MatchMaker Center.

ITEM 6

OTHER FEES

Type of Fee ¹	Amount	Due Date	Remarks
Royalties ^{2, 3}	Sliding scale as follows:	By 20th day of	
	- 6% of Gross Sales ⁴ in each calendar	each month	
	year up to and including \$1,235,746;	via electronic	
	- 4% of Gross Sales in each calendar	funds transfer	
	year in excess of \$1,235,746 up to		
	and including \$2,471,492; and		
	- 1.5% of Gross Sales in each		
	calendar year in excess of \$2,471,492		

Type of Fee ¹	Amount	Due Date	Remarks
Marketing Fund contribution ²	Allegra and American Speedy Printing Centers: 1% of Gross Sales, not to exceed \$11,893 for the 2025 calendar year (as adjusted by us to reflect any changes in the Consumer Price Index) per Center, per annum ⁵ Insty-Prints Centers: 2% of Gross Sales, not to exceed \$25,000 for the 2025 calendar year (as adjusted by us to reflect any change in the Consumer Price Index) per Center, per annum ⁵	By 20th day of each month, via electronic funds transfer	If you own an <i>Allegra</i> or <i>American Speedy Printing</i> Center, we may raise the fee to a maximum of 3% of Gross Sales. (See Item 11) The Marketing Fund caps will be adjusted for each calendar year on or before March 15, of such calendar year.
Acquisition Service Fee	If you retain us to provide acquisition consulting services to you regarding the potential acquisition of an independent marketing and business communication services business, \$1,500 to \$3,000 6 (however, if these services are retained in connection with the acquisition of the original independent marketing and business communication services business for your first Center, we will waive this fee).	At the time the acquisition closes	The amount of these fees is subject to change at our discretion based on our direct expenses related to staff costs, list acquisition, mailings, and website listings. If you have signed a MatchMaker Addendum, this fee does not apply to the MatchMaker Center you acquire. We may increase this fee subject to a maximum charge of \$10,000.
Additional Assistance Expense ⁷	Payment of our then applicable per diem fee (\$400 per day per person), plus reimbursement of our representatives' travel expenses	As incurred	If you request additional or special guidance, assistance, marketing program implementation, certification programs or training, we may charge you our thenapplicable per diem fee (subject to a maximum fee of \$1,000 per person per day).
Alliance Resource Center ("ARC") Fees 8	Will vary based on project, typically you will be charged \$60 to \$90 per hour	As incurred, payable by credit card	You must pay us or our affiliates ARC fees for projects that you outsource to the ARC. This fee is subject to increase in amounts directly related to our staff costs (subject to a maximum charge of \$150 per hour)
Audit	(i) Cost of audit and reimbursement of the per diem fees and travel charges of any independent accountant(s), plus (ii) any underpaid amounts (plus applicable interest), and (iii) our per diem personnel charges (\$400 per day per person) and reimbursement of our travel expenses	15 days after audit report received	The per diem fee is payable only if we find that you have underreported any amount to us by 5% or more, or if the audit is caused by your failure to provide required information or documents. We may increase our per diem fee up to \$1,000.

Type of Fee ¹	Amount	Due Date	Remarks
Convention registration fees	\$350 per person	At registration, payable by credit card	You must pay this fee for each person who attends the annual convention. Any individual attending the convention who has not signed the Franchise Agreement or a form of Guaranty and Assumption of Obligations (See Exhibit D) must execute our then-current form of Confidentiality and Non-Solicitation Agreement (See Exhibit E for current form). The convention registration fees are subject to change based on our and our third-party vendors' costs, up to a maximum fee of \$1,000 per person.
Costs, accounting and attorneys' fees	Will vary based on circumstances	As incurred	These fees are payable if we prevail in a proceeding initiated by you or us.
Dual-Brand Fee	\$100 per month	Monthly by credit card	If you will operate both an <i>Allegra</i> Center and an <i>Image360 Center</i> under franchise agreements with us, then you will pay this fee for dual-brand marketing materials, programs and support. This fee may change based on the marketing strategies and tactics used, but is subject to a maximum charge of \$250 per month.
Indemnification	Will vary under circumstances	As incurred	You must reimburse us if we are held liable for claims from operation or resale of your franchised business, from the business conducted under the Franchise Agreement (including the use or misuse of any Online Presence by you, your employee(s) or representatives), from your breach of the Franchise Agreement, or from your employment practices, whether brought by your employee(s) or a third party.
Inspection Costs	Payment of our then-applicable per diem fee (\$400 per day per person) plus reimbursement of (i) all direct costs incurred with the inspection(s), and (ii) our representatives' travel expenses	As incurred	We have the right to inspect your Center (including all associated Online Presences) at any time. Any inspection will be made at our expense, but if we or our designee must make two inspections concerning your repeated or continuing failure to comply with the Franchise Agreement, or if a follow-up inspection is required because we or our designee were for any reason prevented from properly inspecting any or all of your Center (including because you or your personnel refused entry to your Center), we may charge you for the costs of such additional inspections. You will also be responsible for reimbursing travel expenses of our designee. We may increase our per diem fee (subject to a maximum of \$1,000 per person per day).

Type of Fee ¹	Amount	Due Date	Remarks
Insufficient Funds Fee	\$25 per occurrence	Upon demand	This fee is payable if there are insufficient funds in your account to cover electronic fund transfer withdrawals. We may also attempt to debit your account again periodically until funds are available (but no more than once every 5 days) and you will be charged the insufficient funds fee per each instance in which the funds are not available. This fee is subject to change based on the fee charged by the third-party bank.
Insurance	Amount needed to reimburse us for mandatory insurance coverage	Upon demand	We have the right to purchase insurance for you if you fail to do so.
Interest	Lesser of 1.5% of the monthly outstanding balance or highest contract rate of interest allowed by law	When billed	Interest applies to all amounts owed to us or our affiliates.
Interim Operations Fee	Payment of our then-applicable per diem fee (\$400 per person per day), plus reimbursement of (i) all direct costs incurred to operate your Center for an interim period, and (ii) our representatives' travel expenses	As incurred	We have the right (but not the obligation) to operate your Center (or appoint a third party to operate your Center) on an interim basis for up to 60 days if (1) you abandon or fail to operate your Center; (2) we are assisting you in the sale of your Center; or (3) the Franchise Agreement expires or is terminated and we are deciding whether to exercise our right to purchase your Center. If we (or a third party) operate your Business on an interim basis under subparagraph (2) above, the reimbursement of our costs and expenses (including transportation, lodging, and meal expenses) and all other costs we incur to operate your Center for such interim period are in addition to all Royalty, Marketing Fund contributions, Local Marketing Cooperative contributions, and other amounts due to us during such period of our interim operation. However, if we (or a third party) operate your Center on an interim basis under subparagraphs (1) or (3), we will retain all funds and revenues generated during our operation of your Center during such interim period. We may increase our per diem fee (subject to a maximum of \$1,000 per person per day).

Type of Fee ¹	Amount	Due Date	Remarks
Liquidated Damages	Will vary under circumstances	As incurred	If the Franchise Agreement is terminated because of your (or your owners) default or by you without cause, you will pay us the then net present value of the standard Royalty fees, Marketing Fund contributions and Local Marketing Cooperative contributions that would have become due from the date of termination to the earlier of (a) three years following the date of termination, or (b) the scheduled expiration date of the Franchise Agreement. For this purpose, the Royalty fees, Marketing Fund contributions and Local Marketing Cooperative contributions shall be calculated based on Gross Sales of your Center for the 12 months preceding the last date of regular operations of your Center in accordance with the Franchise Agreement. In the event your Center was not in operation or you did not report Gross Sales for at least 12 months preceding such last date of regular operations of your Center, the Royalty fees, Marketing Fund contributions and Local Marketing Cooperative contributions will be calculated based on the average monthly Gross Sales of all Centers of your Designated Brand Concept during the fiscal year immediately preceding such date.
Local Marketing Cooperative contribution ²	Not to exceed 1% of Gross Sales without approval of the Local Marketing Cooperative	By 20th day of each month, via electronic funds transfer	If a Local Marketing Cooperative is formed in your geographic region, your contribution may increase if the members of the Local Marketing Cooperative approve a higher percentage according to the bylaws adopted by the Local Marketing Cooperative. We may collect your Local Marketing Cooperative Cooperative contribution on behalf of the Local Marketing Cooperative. (See Item 11)
Local Website	Allegra Centers: \$50 per month (plus taxes, if applicable) American Speedy Printing and Insty-Print Centers: Currently paid by the Marketing Fund, but we may charge franchisees a fee which we currently estimate to be \$50 per month (plus taxes, if applicable)	Quarterly, payable by credit card	This fee is a pass-through cost imposed by our third-party vendor for maintenance and hosting of your Local Website. This fee is subject to change based on the direct costs charged by the third-party vendor, which we may collect and pay on your behalf.

Type of Fee ¹	Amount	Due Date	Remarks
Non- Compliance Fee	\$250 per default per month	As incurred, payable via electronic funds transfer with the next Royalties payment	If you are in default of the Franchise Agreement, we may charge you a non- compliance fee for each default, and may charge you each month until such default has been cured.
Relocation Expense	Our per diem fee (\$400 per day per person), plus reimbursement of (i) our actual costs associated with our evaluation of a proposed site, and (ii) our representatives' travel expenses	As incurred	If you request to relocate your Center and we agree to consider approving a new location, we may require you to reimburse us for the administrative costs we incur. We may increase our per diem fee (subject to a maximum of \$1,000 per person per day).
Tax Reimbursement Expense	Will vary under circumstances	As incurred	You must reimburse us if we are required to pay any state taxing authority for any sales, use, service, occupation, excise, gross receipts, income, property, or other taxes on account of your operation or payments that you make to us (except for our income taxes).
Technology Services Fee	\$50 per month	Monthly on the date we determine by credit card	We may periodically increase this fee, up to a maximum of \$1,000 per month.
Termination Fee	For Advantage Centers: During the Initial Term (defined in Item 17), a termination fee of \$55,000 (as periodically adjusted by us to reflect any changes in the Consumer Price Index); following the Initial Term, a termination fee equal to the greater of (a) \$55,000 (as periodically adjusted by us to reflect any changes in the Consumer Price Index) or (b) the previous 12 months of aggregate Royalties paid multiplied by 5. For All Centers Other Than an Advantage Center: A termination fee equal to the greater of (a) \$55,000 (as periodically adjusted by us to reflect any changes in the Consumer Price Index) or (b) the previous 12 months of aggregate Royalties paid multiplied by 5.	Effective date of termination	You may terminate the Franchise Agreement with 60 days prior notice, at your option, if you are then in compliance with your Franchise Agreement and you pay amounts owed to us plus this Termination Fee. We do not charge this Termination Fee if we terminate the Franchise Agreement, though you may be required to pay lost revenue damages (see below).
Transfer Fee	25% of then-current Initial Franchise Fee we charge for an existing Center (but will not exceed \$10,000)	Prior to transfer	If you transfer your Center, you will pay us the transfer fee. The transferee also will incur the initial franchise fee for an existing Center, as described in Item 5.

Type of Fee 1	Amount	Due Date	Remarks
WorkStream	Initial set-up fee of \$795, plus a	Monthly by	WorkStream eCommerce is an online
eCommerce 9	monthly fee of \$150 to \$490, plus	credit card	storefront platform, offering support for
	sales tax, if applicable		static, inventory and variable products.
			Participation is optional, and monthly fees
			vary based on services. Additional elective
			services available for additional cost.

Note 1: All fees imposed by and payable to us and all payments for purchases from us are not refundable under any circumstances. Fees may not be uniform for all franchisees. Some existing franchisees may have their Royalties, Marketing Fund contributions and Local Marketing Cooperative contributions calculated based on Total Receipts (as defined in Item 11) rather than Gross Sales.

Note 2: Royalties, Marketing Fund contributions, Local Marketing Cooperative contributions, and other amounts due to us or our affiliates are paid by electronic funds transfer. You must submit the financial reports in the form and manner we dictate to report your Gross Sales and other financial data we designate. If you do not timely submit Gross Sales statements, we may estimate your Gross Sales based on 110% of the average of the last three months' Gross Sales (whether reported or estimated) and debit your account for Royalty, Marketing Fund and Local Marketing Cooperative contributions based on those estimated Gross Sales. If the amounts that we debit from your account are less than the amounts you actually owe us (once we have determined your Center's true and correct Gross Sales), we will debit your account for the balance on the day we specify. If the amounts that we debit from your account are greater than the amounts you actually owe us, we will credit the excess against the amounts we otherwise would debit from your account during the following month.

Note 3: You will pay Royalty based on the percentages described in the chart above. If at any time you are not in compliance with your Franchise Agreement, or any other agreement between you or your affiliates and us or our affiliates, and you do not cure such default within 10 days of delivery of written notice (or such other cure period as may be provided in such other agreement), the calculation of the Royalty will be based on the highest rate described in the chart above.

We may annually increase the Gross Sales threshold amounts by the most recently published National Consumer Price Index-All Urban Consumers-All Items (1982-1984 = 100) as most recently published by the U.S. Department of Labor, or a successor index ("CPI"). We have no obligation to decrease these thresholds if the CPI decreases. The threshold amounts in this Disclosure Document apply for the 2025 calendar year and will be adjusted for the 2026 calendar year on or before March 15, 2026.

If you operate an Advantage Center, from the effective date of the franchise agreement through the end of the calendar year in which the franchise agreement is signed, Royalty payments due to us from your Center will be \$500 per month; for the second calendar year in which you operate your Center, Royalty payments due to us from your Center shall be equal to 1% of Gross Sales; and, for the third calendar year in which you operate your Center, Royalty payments due to us from your Center shall be equal to 2% of Gross Sales. After the third calendar year, you must make all subsequent Royalty payments based on our standard Royalty percentages.

The above-described Royalty structure is for a single Center. If you operate more than one Center and we allow you to aggregate the Gross Sales for your Centers for purposes of calculating the Royalty, your Royalty thresholds may be higher.

- Note 4: "Gross Sales" means all revenue from sales conducted at, from or through your Center, including amounts received from the sale of services and products of every kind and nature. Gross Sales also include the fair market value of any barter transactions and the proceeds of any business interruption insurance policies related to the operation of your Center. It excludes: (i) all taxes imposed by any federal, state, municipal or other governmental authority so long as it is added to the selling price and actually paid by you to such governmental authority; (ii) the direct costs incurred for permits, shipping, or postage; (iii) customer refunds or credits; and (iv) any revenue from the sale of services and products from your Center to another Center or an *Image360* center, *Signs By Tomorrow* center, or *Signs Now* center under a franchise agreement with us. If you operate an Advantage Center, "Gross Sales" refers to sales on or after the first day of the month following the effective date of the Franchise Agreement.
 - Note 5: We may modify or remove the cap on Marketing Fund contributions.
- Note 6: Currently, the fee is based on the previous annual gross sales of the acquisition candidate for the calendar year before the acquisition as follows:
 - (a) \$3,000 if the total gross sales were in excess of \$1,000,000;
 - (b) \$2,500 if the total gross sales were in excess of \$500,000 up to and including \$1,000,000;
 - (c) \$2,000 if the total gross sales were in excess of \$250,000 up to and including \$500,000; and
 - (d) \$1,500 if the total gross sales were equal to or under \$250,000.
- Note 7: You must pay for your employees' salaries and benefits while they are receiving any additional assistance, and if your employees must travel for the additional assistance, you must pay for all travel, lodging and meal expenses incurred. If our representatives must travel to provide additional assistance to you, you are also responsible for paying our per diem fee for such assistance and reimbursing our travel expenses.
- Note 8: The ARC is staffed with highly experienced creative professionals who can provide franchisees with consulting and tactical services, depending on franchisee customers' needs. Project managers and graphic design specialists are available to help franchisees fulfill overflow or advanced design work, assist with client opportunity research and recommendations, or oversee complex project management work all on a fee-for-service basis. Vetted digital marketing outsource partners are also available to assist owners with email campaigns, social media, and other digital strategies. The ARC may produce a project internally or outsource it to a third party. We may periodically alter the ARC or cease offering it at any time.
- Note 9: The WorkStreamTM e-commerce platform is a cloud-based B2B or B2C online storefront that is feature-rich and staged for growth to meet the increasing demands of the Centers' customers. The standard options include support for modern e-commerce workflow options, including mobile optimized themes, approval workflows, integrated shipping and various payment methods, including credit card and budgeted funds. The system also supports requirements for online commerce such as custom domain names, SSL Certificates and secure checkout. eDocBuilderTM, a template-based variable data and online design publishing solution embedded into our solution, provides support for both traditional forms-based and interactive designer products.

<u>ITEM 7</u>

YOUR ESTIMATED INITIAL INVESTMENT

THE FOLLOWING IS AN ESTIMATE OF THE INITIAL INVESTMENT FOR THE PURCHASE OF A MATCHMAKER CENTER:

Type of Expenditure ¹	Estimated Amount or Estimated Low- High Range ²	Method of Payment	When Payable	To Whom Paid
Initial Franchise Fee	\$45,000	As arranged	On signing the Franchise Agreement	Us
Training Expenses ³	\$1,500 - \$5,348	As arranged	As incurred	Outside suppliers
Rent Deposit ⁴	\$0 - \$6,000	Lump sum	As specified in lease	Landlord
Utility Deposits	\$0 - \$3,500	As arranged	As incurred	Utility companies
Software and Equipment ⁵	\$6,150 - \$139,261	As arranged	As incurred – generally financed	Outside suppliers and Us
Leasehold Improvements ⁶	\$0 - \$30,000	As arranged	As incurred and as needed	Outside suppliers
Exterior Signage ⁷	\$4,200 - \$12,000	As arranged	As incurred	Outside suppliers
Marketing and Brand Identification ⁸	\$0 - \$13,883	Lump sum	As incurred	Outside suppliers
KickStart Initial Marketing Deposit	\$15,000	As arranged	As arranged	Us
Insurance (for 12 months) ⁹	\$4,000 - \$19,600	As arranged	As incurred and as needed	Outside suppliers
Professional fees (lawyer, accountant, etc.) ¹⁰	\$4,585 - \$9,367	Lump sum	As incurred	3 rd party professionals and government agencies
Additional Funds (for 12 months) ¹¹	\$50,000 - \$156,520	As arranged	As incurred	Employees & other outside suppliers
ESTIMATED INITIAL INVESTMENT ^{13, 14}	\$130,435 - \$455,779			_

THE FOLLOWING IS AN ESTIMATE OF THE INITIAL INVESTMENT FOR THE PURCHASE OF AN ADVANTAGE CENTER: $^{\rm 15}$

	Estimated Amount or Estimated Low-	Method of		To Whom
Type of Expenditure ¹	High Range ²	Payment	When Payable	Paid
Initial Franchise Fee	\$10,000	Lump sum	On signing the Franchise Agreement	Us
Training Expenses ³	\$0 - \$5,348	As arranged	As incurred	Outside suppliers
Software and Equipment ⁵	\$6,150 - \$139,038	As arranged	As incurred – generally financed	Outside suppliers or Us
Leasehold Improvements ⁶	\$0 - \$25,000	As arranged	As incurred and as needed	Outside suppliers
Exterior Signage ⁷	\$4,200 - \$12,000	As arranged	As incurred	Outside suppliers
Marketing and Brand Identification ⁸	\$0 - \$18,227	Lump sum	As incurred	Us and outside suppliers
KickStart Initial Marketing Deposit	\$7,500	As arranged	On signing the Franchise Agreement	Us
Insurance (for 12 months) ⁹	\$0 - \$19,600	As arranged	As incurred and as needed	Outside suppliers
Professional fees (lawyer, accountant, etc.) ¹⁰	\$3,475 - \$8,947	Lump sum	As incurred	3 rd party professionals, government agencies
Additional Funds (for 12 months) ¹²	\$50,000 - \$131,520	As arranged	As incurred	Employees & other outside suppliers
ESTIMATED INITIAL INVESTMENT ¹⁴	\$81,325 - \$377,180			

THE FOLLOWING IS AN ESTIMATE OF THE INITIAL INVESTMENT FOR THE PURCHASE OF AN EXISTING CENTER TRANSITIONING TO AN ALLEGRA CENTER: 16

Type of Expenditure ¹	Estimated Amount or Estimated Low- High Range	Method of Payment	When Payable	To Whom Paid
Initial Franchise Fee	\$25,000	Lump sum	On signing the Franchise Agreement	Us
Training Expenses ³	\$1,500 - \$5,348	As arranged	As incurred	Outside suppliers
Rent Deposit ⁴	\$0 - \$4,700	Lump sum	As specified in lease	Landlord
Software and Equipment ⁵	\$0 - \$139,038	As arranged	As incurred – generally financed	Outside suppliers or Us

	Estimated Amount or Estimated Low-	Method of		To Whom
Type of Expenditure ¹	High Range	Payment	When Payable	Paid
Leasehold Improvements ⁶	\$3,000 - \$12,500	As arranged	As incurred and as needed	Outside suppliers
Exterior Signage ⁷	\$4,200 - \$12,000	As arranged	As incurred	Outside suppliers
Kickstart Initial Marketing Deposit	\$7,500	As arranged	As arranged	Us
Marketing and Brand Identification ⁸	\$0 - \$21,426	Lump sum	As incurred	Us and outside suppliers
Insurance (for 12 months) ⁹	\$4,000 - \$19,600	As arranged	As incurred and as needed	Outside suppliers
Professional fees (lawyer, accountant, etc.) ¹⁰	\$1,000 - \$2,500	Lump sum	As incurred	3 rd party professionals and government agencies
Additional Funds (for 12 months) ¹²	\$50,000 - \$131,520	As arranged	As incurred	Employees & other outside suppliers
ESTIMATED INITIAL INVESTMENT ¹⁴	\$96,200 - \$381,132			

NOTES:

- Note 1: None of the fees in this Item 7 that are payable to us are refundable under any circumstances. Amounts payable to third parties are non-refundable unless the supplier agrees otherwise.
- Note 2: You may incur additional expenses in transitioning an independent marketing and business communication services center to a Center. Your actual costs will depend on factors such as: the Center size and location; remodeling costs; your discretionary expenditures; the availability of leasing or financing arrangements; your credit rating; and other factors.
- Note 3: You will pay the expenses of travel, meals and lodging for any persons attending the training program. The amount expended will depend upon the distance those persons must travel and the type of accommodations chosen. For Advantage Centers, the low estimate contemplates virtual attendance of one person for 1 week of training, and the high estimate contemplates attendance of two people for 1 week of training at our corporate office in Michigan (or another location we designate, which may be virtually). For all other Centers, the low estimate contemplates attendance of one person for 1 of the 3 weeks of training of training at our corporate office in Michigan (or another location we designate, which may be virtually), and the high estimate contemplates attendance of two people. The other 2 weeks of training are completed virtually.
- Note 4: The initial cost to lease the premises for your MatchMaker Center will vary based on local market conditions. It is likely that you will not purchase the business premises, but will lease them, so estimates for the purchase of real property are not included in the above table. Variables affecting the cost include property location, building size, improvements, desirability of location, access to major streets, real estate taxes, common area maintenance charges and the like.

Typically, the business premises for a MatchMaker Center is about 2,000 to 6,000 square feet of net rentable space. Because of the wide variation in rental rates for commercial and retail space throughout the country, you should thoroughly investigate the costs of business premises and all other initial investment costs in your market area.

If you are purchasing an existing Center or a MatchMaker Center, the low end of this estimate assumes that you are acquiring the rent deposit as a prepaid asset from the existing business owner.

Note 5: We have assumed that you will have most of the operating equipment you need. However, you may need to purchase additional operating equipment and there may be some additional software and computer components that need to be purchased, which need to conform to our standards. We also strongly recommend that you replace outdated software and operating equipment to improve the efficiency of your Center. Typically, the software would include a point-of-sale order entry and estimating system and QuickBooks Online Plus for financial management. The high end of the range includes an estimate for the outright purchase of wide format and mailing equipment, and the first 12 months' lease payments on a 5-year lease of a color copier. The low end of this estimate assumes that you already have most or all of the necessary software and equipment and they meet our mandatory specifications, standards, operating procedures, and rules ("System Standards"). Customarily, payments are due each month over the term of the lease, which is typically 36 to 60 months. At the end of the lease, there is a negotiated buyout or the equipment can be returned to the leasing company. You will lease the equipment from a third party unrelated to us. These amounts include the first three months' Technology Services Fee payable to us. We highly recommend that you engage an IT infrastructure consultant to assist you with the IT infrastructure, PCI compliance, and data security; the high end of the range includes the cost to hire such a consultant.

Note 6: If you are transitioning an independent business or an *American Speedy Printing* Center or an *Insty-Prints* Center to an *Allegra* Center, it may be necessary to remodel the lobby or customer area. These changes need to conform to our standards. The actual cost to implement these changes will depend on the condition of the existing business. Typically, you will negotiate most leasehold improvement, construction, remodeling and decorating costs with your landlord. To the extent that the landlord requires you to pay some or all of the costs, all or part may be amortized over the remaining term of the lease, and added to the monthly rent.

Note 7: We will specify the signs and graphics, including window and vehicle graphics, and only those we approve may be used. You must maintain the signs and graphics in a condition acceptable to us at all times.

Note 8: In addition to the KickStart initial marketing deposit (see Item 5), you may acquire additional marketing materials from us or third-party vendors to facilitate your marketing activities. The high end of the range includes expenses for optional activities that you may choose to do to promote your Center. The best interests of the System and your Center are likely to be maximized by also participating in recommended marketing activities and additional local marketing fund expenditures so we strongly encourage you to spend a significant amount on other promotional efforts.

Note 9: You must maintain in force at your sole expense the insurance policies we require in connection with your Center's operation. The estimates provided above are for your premiums for the first year of operations. Our requirements for all Centers include insurance policies for commercial general liability, cyber and privacy liability, professional liability errors and omissions, and workers' compensation coverage. We may require you to maintain certain other types of insurance depending on the types of products and services your Center will provide, including auto liability coverage and/or non-owned/hired auto liability, media errors and omissions, technology errors and omissions, and environmental/pollution coverage. Additionally, we recommend (but do not require) that franchisees maintain certain other types of

insurance policies (such as garage keeper's, installation floater, rigger's, and umbrella coverage). The high estimate provided accounts for the insurance coverage we require for all Centers, the insurance coverage we require for Centers offering conditional services (though you may not need to purchase certain premiums if your Center does not offer certain types of products or services), and the insurance policies we recommend that franchisees maintain. All required, conditional, and recommended policies are described in Item 8. If you are acquiring an Advantage Center or transitioning your existing *American Speedy Printing* Center or *Insty-Prints* Center to an *Allegra* Center, the low end of the estimate assumes you have all the required insurance policies (therefore requiring no additional costs).

- Note 10: This amount includes the first three months' fee you are required to pay to the third party we designate for bookkeeping services during your first year of operation, the cost of required business licenses and permits, and the estimated expense for a payroll service and CPA. Both estimates provided include set-up fees and monthly expenses for bookkeeping services and payroll services, as well as a monthly CPA fee. The low estimate includes services for a Center with four employees, while the high estimate includes services for a Center with 7 employees.
- Note 11: The additional funds represent an estimate of working capital that will be used in the operation of the business. You may need these additional funds to operate the MatchMaker Center during its 12-month initial phase. The estimated amount covers items such as the estimated base salary and associated employer taxes and mandatory benefits for the optional outside salesperson (though it does not include any commission you may owe to such person), rent, and miscellaneous expenses. You must have the minimum amount in cash or its equivalent when you open the Center. The amount does not cover any salary or other compensation for you or your owners. If you are acquiring an existing Center or a MatchMaker Center, the estimated additional funds assume that you will purchase the accounts receivable of the existing business as part of the transaction. You may require additional funds if you do not assume the accounts receivable of the existing business.
- Note 12: Additional funds may not be necessary for the operation of an ongoing business. The low range of this estimate assumes that you will not need additional funds resulting from the transition of your independent business or existing Center to an *Allegra* Center, since you are transitioning an existing business to an *Allegra* Center. The high range of this estimate covers the estimated base salary, associated employer taxes, and mandatory benefits for the optional outside salesperson, though it neither includes any discretionary benefits nor any commission you may owe to such person. We have also assumed that you have all insurance, business permits and licenses necessary to operate your Center.
- Note 13: In purchasing an existing marketing and business communication services business for a MatchMaker Center, you will typically make a down payment and the balance of the purchase price will be financed by the seller and/or a financial institution. You may also assume some existing equipment leases. We have not included the amount you will spend to acquire the existing business or any costs of financing as it will vary based on the location and size of the existing marketing and business communication services business you purchase and the purchase price you agree upon with the seller.
- Note 14: We have relied on our and our predecessor's experience in the printing and related services business since 1977 to compile these estimates. Except for the Kickstart initial marketing deposit for MatchMaker Centers (as described in Item 10), we do not finance any portion of your initial investment.
- Note 15: A franchisee purchasing an existing *Allegra* Center will need to bring the Center up to our current System Standards and therefore may incur similar costs, except for training expenses, which will be similar to those incurred by Advantage Centers.

Note 16: An existing franchisee who is transitioning its existing Center to an *Allegra* Center will incur similar costs to a franchisee who is purchasing an existing *American Speedy* or *Insty-Prints* Center that it must transition to an *Allegra* Center. However, if you are an existing franchisee transitioning your existing Center, you will neither pay an initial franchise fee or Kickstart initial marketing deposit, nor will you incur training expenses. You will also likely not incur any additional expenses related to insurance, as we assume that the existing Center will already have insurance coverage that meets our minimum requirements.

ITEM 8

RESTRICTIONS ON SOURCES OF PRODUCTS AND SERVICES

Center Location and Build-Out

We must approve the site of your Center, whether for your original site or any relocation site. You must deliver a copy of the signed lease or sublease to us within 10 days after signing it. You may not sign or agree to any modification of the lease or sublease that would adversely affect our rights without our written approval. If you want to move the site of your Center, you must follow our relocation approval process, and we must approve the new site. Our approval will not be unreasonably withheld, but your failure to follow our relocation approval process is a material default of the Franchise Agreement. If you sign a Franchise Agreement for an Advantage Center, an existing Center, a MatchMaker Center, or the transition of your existing American Speedy Printing or Insty-Prints Center into an Allegra Center, you must operate such Center at the site of the existing business and you may not relocate without our prior written approval.

We will provide you with sample building plans and specifications and/or recommended floor plans for a Center of your Designated Brand Concept. You may need to employ a licensed architect or engineer to prepare a site plan or to adapt the building plans and specifications and/or recommended floor plans to the premises. We will provide you with our design specifications for Centers (design, decoration, layout, equipment, fixtures, signs, etc.). You may purchase the items required by the specifications from any approved supplier. Any signs, logos, emblems or pictorial materials used for the premises must conform to our specifications. Also, at least one exterior sign of stated design and size, if permitted by local sign ordinances, must be used for the premises. We will not require you to purchase all new fixtures if you are an Advantage Center, or if you are transitioning an *American Speedy Printing* or *Insty-Prints* Center into an *Allegra* Center. However, depending on the type and condition of the existing fixtures of your acquired or existing Center, we may require you to modify and/or purchase certain additional items. If you operate an Advantage Center or a MatchMaker Center, or if you are transitioning an *American Speedy Printing* or *Insty-Prints* Centers into an *Allegra* Center, you must remodel and decorate the Center to conform to our specifications.

Insurance

You must maintain, at your expense, the insurance coverage that we require under policies that meet our terms and conditions. Currently, we require you to maintain commercial general liability (we currently require a minimum of \$1 million per occurrence and \$2 million in the aggregate), workers' compensation, cyber and privacy liability, and professional liability errors and omissions insurance policies in connection with your Center's operation. You may be required to maintain certain types of insurance depending on the types of products and services your Center will provide, including auto liability coverage and/or non-owned/hired auto liability (if your Center uses a vehicle in its operations), media errors and omissions (if your Center provides website design and search engine optimization), technology errors and omissions coverage (if your Center hosts third-party websites), and environmental/pollution insurance (if

your Center stores or handles chemicals). Additionally, we recommend that franchisees maintain certain other types of insurance policies (such as garage keeper's, installation floater, rigger's, and umbrella coverage). We may periodically change the amounts of coverage required under the insurance policies and require different or additional kinds of insurance at any time, including excess liability insurance, to reflect inflation, identification of new risks, changes in law or standards of liability, higher damage awards, or other relevant changes in circumstances.

You must provide us with 30 days' written notice of material changes to or cancellation or expiration of any policy. You must provide us with copies of all insurance policies, together with current certificates of insurance, on an annual basis. You must also provide us with a certificate of insurance naming us and any affiliates we designate as additional insureds for all liability coverage policies, using a form of endorsement we have approved.

Approved Products and Suppliers

You will purchase from us or our affiliates certain marketing materials and services, including initial marketing collateral, as well as technology and website services and products. We also are an approved supplier of graphic design and project management services. We may require you to enter into written agreements with us or our affiliates for any products or services we or they provide to you. During your first year of operation of your Center you will engage a designated third party for bookkeeping services, and at our discretion, engage such third party for bookkeeping services beyond your first year of operation as we may require.

You must obtain, at your expense, all required permits, licenses and approvals for build out and operation of a Center, and you must build out and decorate the Center to conform to our specifications. We will not require you to purchase all new fixtures, equipment and supplies if you are a MatchMaker Center, an Advantage Center, or an existing Center transitioning to an *Allegra* Center. However, depending on the type and condition of the existing fixtures, equipment and supplies of your acquired or existing Center, we may require you to modify and/or purchase certain additional items. You must remodel and decorate the Center to conform to our System Standards.

You must purchase or lease certain fixtures, computer hardware and software, equipment, marketing materials (branded items including boxes, apparel, lobby décor, tradeshow exhibits and other items), signage, and supplies that meet our specifications. Also, you must purchase, lease or (if applicable) retain initial equipment and supplies that we approve in order to utilize our experience in the business and to provide proper initial planning, training and recordkeeping. Approximately 20% of products and services used in establishing a MatchMaker Center or an Advantage Center, approximately 20% of products and services used to transition an existing Center to an Allegra Center, and approximately 30% of products and services used in the operation of a Center are subject to our specifications or must be purchased from an approved supplier.

Specifications, which we have formulated for quality, design, appearance, function and performance, are described in our Operations Materials. (See Item 11) We may modify these specifications on reasonable written notice to you. We will consider your written request for a modification of a specification, if you explain the reason for the requested modification (or for the approval of any equipment or supply we have not previously approved) and provide us with sufficient technical data to enable us to evaluate your request. We will provide you with notification of approval or disapproval within 60 days after receipt of your request.

We maintain, and provide you access to, a list of recommended suppliers. We recommend suppliers (which may be us or our affiliates) of fixtures, equipment and supplies that meet our specifications, including specifications for product quality, pricing, reliability, support and customer relations. We are an approved supplier of certain software (including variable data, workflow and point-of-sale software) and outsourced marketing services projects (such as graphic design, copywriting, etc.), but you are not required to purchase any of these items from us. We are also an approved supplier of certain marketing programs and marketing materials, which you may utilize or purchase at your option.

You may request in writing our approval of additional recommended suppliers. Currently, we will grant or revoke approvals of recommended suppliers based on our standard criteria for recommending suppliers, which criteria are not available to you, and based on inspections and performance reviews. We may grant approvals of new recommended suppliers or revoke past approvals of recommended suppliers on reasonable written notice to you. We will provide you with written notification of the approval or disapproval of a recommended supplier you propose within 60 days after receipt of your request. We periodically may change our supplier approval process and criteria.

During fiscal year 2024, our revenue from purchases by franchisees of all of our concepts of software, marketing materials and programs, ecommerce, project management, creative services, and other outsourced services was \$1,641,926, which represents approximately 5.8% of our total revenue of \$28,353,647. According to its accounting records and point-of-sale system, our affiliate AFBCO had \$614,225 in revenue from franchisee purchases during fiscal year 2024. Otherwise, we and our affiliates did not derive revenue from franchisee purchases.

We and our affiliates have the right to receive payments from suppliers based on franchisee purchases. We currently receive a 5% rebate from franchisee purchases of selected e-mail marketing services and a rebate of 2 cents per customer from franchisee purchases of certain prospective customer lists. In fiscal year 2024, we received a total of \$151,214 from third-party suppliers as a result of purchases by franchisees of all our concepts. Portions of the revenue are used to supplement the marketing funds and to defray costs to franchisees, such as the cost of the annual convention. However, we may retain the credit of any discounts, rebates or incentives received as a result of your purchases or contribute them to the Marketing Fund. None of our affiliates received any commissions or rebates from third party suppliers during the 2024 fiscal year.

Except as discussed above, we derive no revenue or any other material benefits from suppliers that sell or lease products or services to our franchisees. However, some of our recommended suppliers sponsor events and/or rent display booths at our convention and other meetings in order to market and advertise their products and services. We provide no material benefits to you based on your use of approved suppliers. We have no purchasing or distribution cooperatives.

We have negotiated volume discounts with several suppliers for purchases by our franchisees. These discounts currently range from 5% to 40% off retail prices, but are subject to change. We may continue to negotiate volume discounts with vendors for our franchisees.

We and our officers do not own any interest in any approved supplier, except for direct and indirect ownership interest in us, our parents, and our affiliates.

<u>ITEM 9</u>

FRANCHISEE'S OBLIGATIONS

This table lists your principal obligations under the Franchise Agreement and other agreements. It will help you find more detailed information about your obligations in these agreements and in other items of this Disclosure Document.

Obligation		Section of Franchise Agreement	Disclosure Document Item
a.	Site selection and acquisition/lease	Section 2 of Franchise Agreement; Sections 1 and 2 of the MatchMaker Addendum; Section 2 of the Advantage Addendum	Items 7 and 11
b.	Pre-opening purchases/leases	Sections 2.B and 2.C of Franchise Agreement; Section 3 of the MatchMaker Addendum; Section 2 of the Advantage Addendum	Items 7, 8 and 11
c.	Site development and other pre-opening requirements	Franchise Agreement – N/A; Section 3 of the MatchMaker Addendum; Section 2 of the Advantage Addendum	Items 6, 7 and 11
d.	Initial and ongoing training	Section 4 of Franchise Agreement; Section 5 of the MatchMaker Addendum; Section 6 of the Advantage Addendum; Section 5 of the Transition Addendum – Existing Franchisee; Section 4 of the Dual-Brand Addendum	Item 11
e.	Opening	Franchise Agreement – N/A; Section 2 of the Advantage Addendum	Item 11
f.	Fees	Section 3 of Franchise Agreement; Section 4 of the MatchMaker Addendum; Sections 3 to 5 of the Advantage Addendum; Sections 2 to 5 of the Transition Addendum – Existing Franchisee; Sections 2 and 3 of the Dual-Brand Addendum	Items 5, 6 and 7
g.	Compliance with standards and policies/operating manual	Sections 4.C and 8.G of Franchise Agreement	Items 8 and 11
h.	Trademarks and proprietary information	Sections 5 and 6 of Franchise Agreement; Section 2 of the Advantage Addendum; Section 6 of the Transition Addendum – Existing Franchisee; Section 1 of the Transition Addendum – Resales	Items 13 and 14
i.	Restrictions on products/services offered	Sections 8.B and 8.D of Franchise Agreement; Section 3 of the MatchMaker Addendum	Items 8, 11 and 16
j.	Warranty and customer service requirements	Not applicable	
k.	Territorial development and sales quotas	Not applicable	

Obligation		Section of Franchise Agreement	Disclosure Document Item
1.	Ongoing product/service purchases	Section 8.D of Franchise Agreement	Item 8
m.	Maintenance, appearance and remodeling requirements	Sections 8.A and 8.G of Franchise Agreement; Section 3 of the MatchMaker Addendum; Sections 2 and 7 of the Advantage Addendum; Section 8 of the Transition Addendum – Existing Franchisee; Section 3 of the Transition Addendum – Resales	Item 11
n.	Insurance	Section 8.F of Franchise Agreement; Section 3 of the MatchMaker Addendum; Section 8 of the Advantage Addendum	Items 7 and 8
o.	Advertising	Section 9 of the Franchise Agreement	Items 6, 7 and 11
p.	Indemnification	Section 16.D of Franchise Agreement	Item 6
q.	Owner's participation/ management/staffing	Section 8.C of Franchise Agreement	Items 11 and 15
r.	Records and reports	Section 11 of Franchise Agreement; Section 4 of the Advantage Addendum	
S.	Inspections and audits	Section 11 of Franchise Agreement	Item 6
t.	Transfer	Section 12 of Franchise Agreement	Item 17
u.	Renewal	Section 13 of Franchise Agreement; Section 9 of the Advantage Addendum	Item 17
v.	Post-termination obligations	Section 15 of Franchise Agreement	Item 17
w.	Non-competition covenants	Sections 7 and 15 of Franchise Agreement	Item 17
X.	Dispute resolution	Section 17.G of Franchise Agreement	Item 17

ITEM 10

FINANCING

If you are purchasing a franchise for a MatchMaker Center, you will pay the Kickstart initial marketing deposit upon the closing of the acquisition of the independent business. You will sign our form promissory note (the "Note") (attached to this Disclosure Document as Exhibit L) for the deferred Kickstart initial marketing deposit. The principal amount due under the Note may be prepaid without penalty.

No interest is due under the Note except in the event of default or a transfer of the Note, in which case the outstanding principal amount will be immediately due and payable and interest will accrue at the lesser of 18% per year or the highest contract rate of interest allowed by law. Any default under either the Franchise Agreement or the Note is deemed a default under both the Franchise Agreement and the Note and we may pursue remedies available to us under both the Franchise Agreement and the Note. If we are required to take any action to enforce payment of the Note, you will be required to pay all costs, fees and expenses (including attorneys' fees) we incur to enforce our rights under the Note. The Note provides for a waiver of diligence, presentment and demand for payment, protest, notice, notice of protest and nonpayment, dishonor and notice of dishonor.

The amount due under the Note is secured by the Franchise Agreement, and each owner who signs a Guaranty and Assumption of Obligations will be required to sign the Note acknowledging that his or her obligations under the Guaranty and Assumption of Obligations extend to the Note.

It is not our practice or intent to sell, assign or discount to a third party all or part of the Note, nor do we receive any consideration for placing the Note with a lender.

Other than the above, neither we nor any agent or affiliate offers direct or indirect financing to you, or guarantees any of your notes, leases or obligations.

ITEM 11

FRANCHISOR'S ASSISTANCE, ADVERTISING, COMPUTER SYSTEMS, AND TRAINING

Except as listed below, we are not required to provide you with any assistance.

OUR OBLIGATIONS TO FRANCHISEES BEFORE OPENING THEIR CENTER

Before you open your Center or transition a business to a Center, we will provide you the following assistance:

- (1) If you enter into a lease, consultation on and approval of lease terms. (Sections 2.A and 2.B of the Franchise Agreement; Section 2 of the MatchMaker Addendum)
- (2) If you are signing a Franchise Agreement for a MatchMaker Center, approval of the independent marketing and business communication services center. (Section 1 of the MatchMaker Addendum)
- (3) Initial training for up to 2 persons, a portion of which is conducted at Alliance University in Plymouth, Michigan or another location designated by us, and a portion of which is conducted virtually; except that no initial training is provided to existing franchisees transitioning their existing *American Speedy Printing* Center or *Insty-Prints* Center into an *Allegra* Center. This training generally lasts up to 3 weeks (or, if you are purchasing an Advantage Center, up to 1 week, which will be held virtually), with 1 week in-person at our headquarters (or an alternate location we designate) and 2 weeks virtually, but the duration and content of training may vary depending on the number of people in attendance and their experience. (Section 4 of the Franchise Agreement; Section 5 of the Transition Addendum Existing Franchisee)
- (4) Electronic access to our Operations Materials (as defined below). (Section 4.C of the Franchise Agreement)
- (5) Written specifications for all required equipment (including computer system), inventory, supplies, and signs, though we do not deliver or install these items. (Section 2.C of the Franchise Agreement; Section 3 of the MatchMaker Addendum; Section 2 of the Advantage Addendum)

OUR OBLIGATIONS TO FRANCHISEES DURING OPERATION OF THEIR CENTER

During the operation of the Center, we will:

- (1) Provide you with on-site assistance at your Center (or virtually, or a combination of both) for up to 10 days (or, if you are purchasing an Advantage Center, up to 5 days), which may or may not be consecutive, within 90 days after the later of (i) your successful completion of initial training, or (ii) the closing of the purchase or acquisition of the Center. (Section 4.A of the Franchise Agreement; Section 6 of Advantage Addendum)
- (2) If you desire to relocate the Center and receive our permission to do so, consultation on and approval of a site for your Center. (Section 2.A of the Franchise Agreement)
- (3) Administer one or more Marketing Fund(s). (See "Marketing and Promotion" below). (Section 9.B of the Franchise Agreement)
- (4) Update the electronic Operations Materials to incorporate improvements and new developments in the System, including improvements in products and services you offer to your customers. We may revise the Operations Materials at any time. (Section 4.C of the Franchise Agreement)
- (5) Periodically advise you, as the need for such advice is determined by us, concerning the operation of your Center. (Section 4.B of the Franchise Agreement)
- (6) Review and subsequently approve or disapprove your marketing materials. (Section 9.A of the Franchise Agreement)
- (7) Maintain one or more website(s) for the promotion of the *Allegra, American Speedy Printing* and/or *Insty-Prints* brand(s). We currently maintain separate websites for each of our brands, but may combine the websites. (Section 9.C of the Franchise Agreement)
- (8) Provide you with a list of recommended vendors and suppliers for the products, goods, merchandise, supplies, machinery, signs, furniture, fixtures, equipment and services. (Section 8.D of the Franchise Agreement)
- (9) Assist you in marketing your Center for sale if you desire to sell it during the first 3 years of your Franchise Agreement's term. (Section 12.G of the Franchise Agreement)

We may, but are not obligated to, assist you with establishing prices for products and services your Center sells.

MARKETING AND PROMOTION

Marketing Fund

We currently maintain and administer a marketing fund for *Allegra* Centers and *American Speedy Printing* Centers for the marketing and public relations programs and materials we deem appropriate (the "Allegra Marketing Fund"). We also maintain and administer a separate marketing fund for *Insty-Prints* Centers ("Insty-Prints Marketing Fund"). (Unless otherwise indicated, the Allegra Marketing Fund and the Insty-Prints Marketing Fund are referred to each as a "Marketing Fund"). You will contribute to the applicable Marketing Fund. For the *Allegra* Marketing Fund, we currently require franchisees to contribute

1% of Gross Sales, subject to a \$11,893 annual cap for the 2025 calendar year. However, we may raise this contribution to a maximum of 3% of Gross Sales. Some existing franchisees contribute to the Marketing Fund based on Total Receipts (defined below) rather than Gross Sales. For the Insty-Prints Marketing Fund, we currently require franchisees to contribute 2% of Gross Sales, subject to a \$25,000 annual cap for the 2025 calendar year. We may modify or remove the cap on all contributions to the applicable Marketing Fund.

We also may combine the Allegra Marketing Fund and the Insty-Prints Marketing Fund and maintain and administer one marketing fund for all Centers, or to combine the Marketing Funds with the marketing funds of other brands we or our affiliates franchise, and maintain and administer one marketing fund for all brands. Centers that we or our affiliates own may not contribute to the applicable Marketing Fund on the same percentage basis as franchisees. "Total Receipts" means all receipts from all of the sales conducted at, from or through a Center, including amounts received from the sale of services and products of every kind and nature and collections on credit sales. It excludes: (i) all taxes imposed by any federal, state, municipal or other governmental authority directly on sales and collected from customers so long as it is added to the selling price and actually paid by the franchisee to such governmental authority; (ii) all amounts paid by customers for postage; (iii) customer refunds or credits; and (iv) sales made on credit if the franchisee is not paid.

We will direct all programs that each Marketing Fund finances, with sole control over the creative concepts, materials, and endorsements used and their geographic, market, and media placement and allocation. Each Marketing Fund may pay for preparing and producing video, audio, and written materials and electronic media; developing, implementing, and maintaining a franchise system website and/or related strategies; administering regional and multi-regional marketing programs, including, without limitation, purchasing trade journal, direct mail, and other media marketing and using marketing agencies and other advisors to provide assistance; administering online marketing campaigns (including search engine, social media, e-mail, and display ad campaigns); developing and administering software, apps, and related integrations; implementing a loyalty program or other marketing programs designed to encourage the use of Centers; supporting public relations, market research, and other promotion and marketing activities; sales training and support of franchisees' sales personnel; and such other use as we deem appropriate, for the promotion of the Allegra, American Speedy Printing, Speedy Printing, and Insty-Prints brands. As long as you are in compliance with the Franchise Agreement, including the System Standards, the Marketing Fund periodically may give you samples of marketing and promotional formats and materials at no cost. The Marketing Fund will sell you multiple copies of these materials at its direct cost of producing them, plus any related shipping, handling, and storage charges.

We will account for each Marketing Fund separately from our other funds and not use either Marketing Fund for any of our general operating expenses. However, we may use each Marketing Fund to pay the reasonable salaries and benefits of personnel who manage and administer such Marketing Fund, such Marketing Fund's other administrative costs, travel expenses of personnel while they are on Marketing Fund business, meeting costs, overhead relating to Marketing Fund business, and other expenses that we incur in activities reasonably related to administering or directing such Marketing Fund and its programs, including, without limitation, conducting market research, public relations, preparing promotion and marketing materials, and collecting and accounting for Marketing Fund contributions. We will not use the Marketing Fund contributions for advertising that principally is a solicitation for the sale of franchises.

Neither Marketing Fund will be our asset. Neither Marketing Fund is a trust. We do not owe any fiduciary obligation to you for administering the Marketing Funds or any other reason. We will hold all Marketing Fund contributions for the benefit of the contributors and use contributions for the purposes described in this Subsection. Each Marketing Fund may spend in any fiscal year more or less than the total Marketing Fund contributions in that year, borrow from us or others (paying reasonable interest) to cover

deficits, or invest any surplus for future use. We will use all interest earned on contributions to each Marketing Fund to pay costs before using such Marketing Fund's other assets. We will prepare an annual, unaudited statement of Marketing Fund collections and expenses of each Marketing Fund and give you a copy of the statement upon your written request to us. We may have either Marketing Fund audited annually, at such Marketing Fund's expense, by an independent certified public accountant. We may incorporate either Marketing Fund or operate either through a separate entity whenever we deem appropriate.

We intend for each Marketing Fund to promote the applicable Marks, patronage of Centers and the *Allegra*, *American Speedy Printing*, *Speedy Printing*, and *Insty-Prints* brands generally. Although we will try to use each Marketing Fund to develop marketing materials and programs, and to place marketing, that will benefit all Centers of the brand(s) for which the Marketing Fund is intended to cover, we need not ensure that Marketing Fund expenditures in or affecting any geographic area are proportionate or equivalent to Marketing Fund contributions by Centers operating in that geographic area or that any Center benefits directly or in proportion to its Marketing Fund contribution from the development of marketing materials or the placement of marketing. We have the right, but no obligation, to use collection agents and institute legal proceedings to collect Marketing Fund contributions at such Marketing Fund's expense. We also may forgive, waive, settle, and compromise all claims by or against a Marketing Fund. Except as expressly provided in the Franchise Agreement, we assume no direct or indirect liability or obligation to you for collecting amounts due to maintaining, directing, or administering the Marketing Funds.

We may at any time defer or reduce contributions of a Center franchisee and, upon 30 days' prior notice to you, reduce or suspend Marketing Fund contributions and operations for one or more periods of any length and terminate (and, if terminated, reinstate) the Marketing Fund. If we terminate a Marketing Fund, all remaining contributions will be spent prior to its termination.

During the 2024 fiscal year, we used the Marketing Fund contributions as follows:

Expenses	Allegra Marketing Fund Expenditures	Insty-Prints Marketing Fund Expenditures
Media placement – paid and unpaid media marketing through social media, public relations, pay-per-click marketing, retargeting and display marketing	52.43%	56.77%
Creative Development – production of traditional and digital creative and media assets including marketing collateral, digital ads, website development and search engine optimization	1.03%	0.0%
Administration – marketing and sales staff costs, membership expenses, legal, accounting and banking expenses. These expenses may be higher or lower depending upon whether we administer and deliver programs which would otherwise have been outsourced	46.54%	43.23%

Local Marketing Cooperative

We may establish a local marketing cooperative in geographical areas in which two or more Centers are operating under the same brand. Franchisees of *Allegra* Centers, *American Speedy Printing* Centers and *Insty-Prints* Centers will contribute to their respective cooperatives. If a local marketing cooperative is established in your geographic region, you must contribute your share to the cooperative which will not

exceed 1% of your Gross Sales, whichever is applicable, unless the members of the cooperative approve a higher percentage according to the bylaws adopted by the cooperative. We may collect your contribution on behalf of the cooperative, in which case your contribution will be payable in the same manner as the Royalty. Fees remitted to the cooperative usually will be used at the discretion of the cooperative to promote the services provided by Centers that are members of the cooperative. We have the right to approve all of the cooperative's marketing programs, marketing materials and media selections. We will account for cooperative fees separately from our other funds. We will not use cooperative fees to solicit the sale of franchises. A cooperative will provide us with an annual financial statement, which will be reviewed by one of our officers.

We may use collection agents and bring legal proceedings to collect amounts owed to any local marketing cooperative, and may forgive, waive, settle and compromise claims by or against a cooperative. We have no liability or obligation to you for the maintenance, direction or administration of a cooperative. Each cooperative will be organized and governed in a form and manner, and begin operating on a date, that we determine in advance. We may change, dissolve or merge any cooperative.

Advisory Councils

We have established a Network Advisory Council of *Allegra*, *American Speedy Printing*, *Speedy Printing*, *Insty-Prints* and *KKP* franchisees. We consult with the Network Advisory Council on various issues, including marketing programs and materials, but we may make all decisions independently. The members of the Network Advisory Council are generally self-nominated and selected by current Network Advisory Council members. The Network Advisory Council does not have a certain number of designated slots for the various brands; therefore, not all brands will have a representative on the Network Advisory Council at all times. We have the right to change, merge or dissolve the Network Advisory Council.

Marketing Materials

You must submit to us, for our approval, all materials to be used for local marketing, unless we have previously approved them or they consist only of materials we have provided. All materials containing our proprietary marks must include the designation service mark SM, trademark TM, registered ®, or copyright ©, or any designation we specify.

If you do not receive the written or oral disapproval of any materials submitted to us within 20 days after the date we received the materials, the materials are approved. We may require you to withdraw and/or discontinue the use of any materials, even if we previously approved them. We must make this requirement in writing, and you will have 5 days after receipt of our notice to withdraw and discontinue use of the materials.

If you will operate both an *Allegra* Center and an *Image360* Center under franchise agreements with us, then you will sign our current form of Dual-Brand Addendum attached to this Disclosure Document as Exhibit J, and will pay us a dual-brand marketing fee (currently \$100 per month) for dual-branded marketing materials, programs and support.

Website(s) and Social Media Platforms

We maintain a corporate website on the Internet for each Designated Brand Concept, www.allegramarketingprint.com, www.americanspeedy.com and www.instyprints.com, to promote the System, and to advertise the services and products marketed by us and our franchisees and/or franchise opportunities (each a "Franchise System Website"). We may, but are not obligated to, provide you with a link to your Local Website (as defined below) on the applicable Franchise System Website. We may require

that you: (i) provide us the information and materials we request to develop, update, and modify the Franchise System Website; and (ii) notify us whenever any information on the Franchise System Website regarding your Center is not accurate. We may discontinue or modify any Franchise System Website, or consolidate a Franchise System Website with the website of any other Designated Brand Concept, at any time we determine.

You will also be required to have a website for your Center (the "Local Website") that we host. We will own the domain name for the Local Website, and will assign the domain name to you. The content of the Local Website must comply with our specifications and standards that we periodically designate, and all updates and changes to the Local Website must be approved by us. Besides the Local Website we host, you must not create any other website or web page for your Center. You must maintain a privacy policy and terms and conditions for such Local Website, which must be linked to the Local Website. The privacy policy and terms and conditions must comply with all applicable laws, System Standards, and other requirements we may prescribe in writing. You must sign the Local Website Enrollment Form in the form attached to this disclosure document as Exhibit K. You will pay us our then-current monthly maintenance and hosting fee (currently, \$50 per month for *Allegra* Centers; for *American Speedy Printing* Centers and *Insty-Prints* Centers, this currently is paid for by the Marketing Fund, but we may charge franchisees a fee which we currently estimate to be \$50 per month; plus tax (if applicable)) for the Local Website.

You are not permitted to develop, establish, register, or authorize any website, domain name, e-mail address, social media account (such as LinkedIn®, Facebook®, Instagram®, or YouTube®, TikTok® or Google® Business Profile), user name, other online presence or presence on any electronic, virtual or digital medium of any kind ("Online Presence") that mentions or describes your Center or that displays any of the Marks. We may, on your behalf, establish Online Presence(s) for your use in accordance with our thencurrent social media policy or any successor policy, which we may modify periodically, which includes guidelines for posting messages and/or commentary on third-party websites. We have discretion as to which Online Presence(s), if any, we establish on behalf of your Center or Centers generally. We are not required to allow you to use any Online Presence, and we may prohibit the use of any Online Presence by you or all franchisees. You will have no right, title or interest to any Online Presence account or any "fans," "followers," "friends," "contacts," or similar connections associated therewith. We will at all times have primary administrative access to each Online Presence that we establish, and all documents, data, materials, and messages shared from or by such accounts, and we will grant you subordinate administrative access. We are the sole owner of each Online Presence, including all user credentials, and you are prohibited from taking any actions to assert otherwise.

Any Local Website and/or Online Presence you maintain must identify your Center as an independently owned and operated business. All marketing and promotional materials that you develop for your Center must contain notices of the Franchise System Website's domain name in the manner we designate. You must post content on the Online Presence(s) we designate, at intervals no less frequent than those we require periodically and in accordance with our then-current social media policy or any successor policy, and you are solely responsible for the materials posted on any Online Presence related to your Center. You must safeguard access to the Local Website and any Online Presence and all associated user credentials to prevent unauthorized use by third parties. We may, at any time without prior notice to you, access the Online Presences and take any actions necessary or required to maintain the goodwill of the brands and reputation of the System. If you fail to comply with any of our System Standards related to Online Presences, including any guidelines set forth in the then-current social media policy or any successor policy, we may deactivate your Local Website or Online Presence(s) and/or limit your users' administrative and/or posting access to such accounts.

You must list your Center in such online directories as we periodically prescribe. Except as otherwise described, you may not develop, maintain, or authorize any Online Presence that mentions or describes your Center or displays any of the Marks.

COMPUTER SYSTEM

You must obtain and use integrated computer hardware and/or software system(s) and other technology components that meet our System Standards. Currently, we recommend the use of business-grade computers, hardware and software (such as Windows-based PC computers and Apple computers) with a vendor-supported operating system, and a dedicated Internet connection with back-up system and routers. The computers are available through a variety of manufacturers. We estimate the cost of purchasing the computer systems to be up to \$9,100. You will not be required to repurchase items you already own that meet our standards and specifications.

We require that you use the following software:

- Management information system software (currently, either Printer's Plan or PrintSmith Vision) for order entry and estimating system. If you select Printer's Plan software, the estimated cost is approximately \$3,495 for up to five users, with an annual maintenance contract of approximately \$800. If you select PrintSmith Vision, the estimated cost is approximately \$5,580 for up to five users and a report manager, with an annual maintenance contract of approximately \$920.
- QuickBooks Online Plus with subscription fees of \$85 per month.
- Adobe Creative Cloud subscription (for each prepress workstation) with an estimated cost of \$80 per month.
- Anti-virus security software with an estimated cost of \$110 per year (for up to 5 devices).
- Microsoft Office 365 Business with an estimated cost of \$12.50 per user per month.

In addition to the above, we recommend additional software if your Center offers certain products and services:

- If your Center offers e-commerce services, we recommend that you use WorkStream eCommerce with an initial set-up fee of \$795 and a monthly fee of \$150 to \$490, depending on the options you choose.
- If your Center provides in-house mailing services, we recommend that you use postal presort and variable data software with estimated costs of \$1,995 and \$1,200 per year, respectively.
- If your Center provides in-house wide format services, we recommend that you use Onyx PosterShop print production software with an estimated cost of \$2,400 per year.

These fees are subject to increase based the direct costs charged by third-party providers. In some circumstances, your agreements with these third-party providers may dictate the fee changes. We will provide you with a list of other recommended equipment and subscription services to support your Center.

Our recommended products and services, and other software that you opt to use, may cause you to incur additional fees.

The Printer's Plan software and PrintSmith Vision software are currently the only approved point-of-sale programs. We may designate a different point-of-sale program as an approved point-of-sale program in the future, or may designate only one point-of-sale program as approved software in the future.

The required software programs generate, and we will collect, point-of-sale and sales data, accounting data, and other financial data and information we designate. We currently do not have independent access to this data, but may have such access in the future. We may require you to use a system that will allow us to access your sales figures electronically or by other means, and we may also require you to use a specified customer relationship management system in the future. There are no contractual limitations on our right to access this information and data.

When applicable, you must purchase the most current versions of upgrades and/or licenses for all software programs we require. We may require you to upgrade or update your computer hardware or software during the term of the Franchise Agreement. There are no contractual limitations on the frequency or cost of this obligation. All hardware and software components are the proprietary property of their manufacturers who have no obligation to provide ongoing maintenance, repairs, upgrades or updates. We strongly recommend that you secure a third-party IT support contract to manage your IT infrastructure and implement and maintain updated security practices.

We require you to pay to us (or our affiliates) a technology fee (the "Technology Services Fee"). Currently, we charge a Technology Services Fee of \$50 per month. We may periodically modify the amount of the Technology Services Fee, which is paid at the times, and in the manner, designated by us.

OPERATIONS MATERIALS

We provide guidance through operations materials, which may include one or more separate manuals as well as digital media, computer software, information available on an internet site, other electronic media, and/or written materials (collectively, the "Operations Materials"). The Operations Materials for *Allegra* Centers currently have a total of 221 pages. The Operations Materials for *American Speedy Printing* Centers and *Insty-Prints* Centers currently have a total of 252 pages each. See Exhibit P for the Table of Contents to the Operations Materials.

We currently post the Operations Materials on a restricted website to which you will have access. You must monitor and access the website for any updates to the Operations Materials or System Standards. Any passwords or other digital identifications necessary to access the Operations Materials will be deemed to be part of our confidential information.

SITE SELECTION

You must obtain and maintain a site acceptable to us for your Center.

We will consult with you on a site, which we will approve or disapprove based on factors such as business count, traffic count, accessibility, parking, visibility and competition. When you have given us all the necessary information on the site you have selected, we generally will approve or disapprove the site within two weeks. If you and we cannot agree on a site, we may terminate the Franchise Agreement. We will assist you by reviewing the lease and making recommendations regarding terms in the lease, but we recommend that you retain an attorney to assist you.

As referenced in Item 1, under our MatchMaker program, we may introduce you to owners of independent marketing and business communication services businesses who are interested in selling their businesses. You may only acquire a franchise for a MatchMaker Center if you are purchasing an independent marketing and business communication services center and transitioning it to an *Allegra* Center. We anticipate that you will operate your Center at the site of the independent business you purchase.

If you sign a Franchise Agreement for an Advantage Center, we anticipate that you will operate your Center at the site of your current business.

OPENING OF CENTER

If you are purchasing a franchise for a MatchMaker Center, you must complete the acquisition of the independent print business for operation under our Marks within 1 year after you sign the Franchise Agreement. Upon your acquisition of the independent marketing and business communication services business, you will have 180 days to transition such business to an *Allegra* Center meeting our specifications and standards. If you do not complete such transition within the 180-day period, we may terminate the Franchise Agreement or at our election we may exclude your participation from programs and services we provide to you.

If you sign a Franchise Agreement for an Advantage Center, you must keep your Advantage Center open and operating throughout the transition process. You also must have the transition of your Advantage Center completed within 180 days after the effective date of the Franchise Agreement. If you are transitioning an *American Speedy Printing* center or *Insty-Prints* Center to an *Allegra* Center, you must transition your existing Center into an *Allegra* Center within 90 days after the effective date of the Franchise Agreement. Factors that affect the transition time include financing arrangements, lease negotiations, delivery and installation of equipment, and renovation of the premises. If you fail to transition the Advantage Center or the existing Center within this time, we may terminate the Franchise Agreement and retain the entire franchise fee unless we have agreed to extend the time, or at our election we may exclude your participation from programs and services we provide to you.

TRAINING

You (or your Managing Owner if you are an entity) must complete the initial training to our satisfaction. The classroom training generally lasts up to 3 weeks (or, if you are purchasing an Advantage Center, up to 1 week), with 1 week in-person at our headquarters (or an alternate location we designate) and 2 weeks virtually (or, if you are purchasing an Advantage Center, entirely virtually), except that no initial training is provided to existing franchisees transitioning their existing American Speedy Printing Center or Insty-Prints Center into an Allegra Center. Prior to attending the classroom training at Alliance University, you (or your Managing Owner if you are an entity) will be required to complete up to 22 hours of online, self-paced learning sessions (these hours are not included in the chart below). We may lengthen, shorten or restructure the contents of this program. The classroom portion of the program is currently conducted on an as-needed basis, with portions being conducted virtually and at our headquarters (but we may designate an alternate location, or elect to provide the entirety of the classroom training virtually), and we may lengthen, shorten, or restructure the contents of this program. The training has been conducted by a training staff currently under the direction of Holly Harding, our Senior Training Manager. Ms. Harding has 22 years of experience with us and she has 22 years of experience in certain of the subjects taught. Other members of our staff may assist in training, and have either at least one year of experience with us, or at least one year of experience in the subjects taught.

You (or your Managing Owner, if you are an entity) must complete the program, to our satisfaction (i) if you are purchasing an existing Center, prior to closing on the purchase transaction; (ii) if you are

acquiring an independent business to transition to a MatchMaker Center, before the close of the purchase transaction; or (iii) if you are acquiring a franchise for an Advantage Center, within 45 days of the effective date of the Franchise Agreement. Scheduling of the training program is based on your availability, your Center's timing requirements and the training staff's availability. The initial training program covers general business procedures, Center marketing programs and processes, Center sales planning, pricing methodology, workflow production, marketing services, and point-of-sale system overview. Training materials include access to our online learning center, digital access to our Operations Materials and access to our franchisee-facing communications portal.

You (or your Managing Owner) may request additional training at the end of the initial training program, to be provided at our then-current per diem fee, if you (or your Managing Owner) do not feel sufficiently trained in the operation of a Center. We and you will jointly determine the duration of this additional training. After you open your Center, you may send employees to our regularly scheduled training programs at no additional cost to you, provided that you are responsible for all travel and living expenses incurred for such employees during the training programs. If we provide you with training outside of our regularly scheduled training programs, you must pay our additional assistance fee for this training, which is currently \$400 per person per day, plus reimbursement of our representatives' travel expenses, in addition to all travel and living expenses of the attendees. We may make reasonable increases in our per diem fee during the term of your franchise (subject to a maximum fee of \$1,000 per person per day). If you request training for your employees during a time when training is not regularly scheduled, we may charge you additional fees. Otherwise, you must train your own employees before and after you open your Center. If you have a new Managing Owner, the new Managing Owner must complete our then current initial training program to our satisfaction. We may charge our additional assistance fee for training new Managing Owners. You must also pay all travel and living expenses which your Managing Owner incurs during all training courses and programs.

The initial training program is designed to cover all phases of the operation of a Center. Any non-owner employees attending employee-accessible portions of initial training must execute our then-current form of Confidentiality and Non-Solicitation Agreement.

You are responsible for covering your and your personnel's travel and lodging costs for attending training. If you are purchasing an existing Center or a MatchMaker Center, initial on-site training will last up to 10 days (not necessarily consecutive), will be a combination of on-the-job and virtual training, and will cover the set-up and organization of a Center, identifying and contacting outside suppliers, installing the computerized order entry system, developing a successful outbound sales plan, and implementing the KickStart initial marketing program. With respect to an Advantage Center, initial on-site training will last up to 5 days (not necessarily consecutive), and will cover transition, order entry systems, sales plan and activities, and the KickStart initial marketing of an Advantage Center. The on-site training will be conducted at your Center within 90 days after the later of (i) your successful completion of initial training, or (ii) the closing of the purchase or acquisition of the Center.

As of the date of this Disclosure Document, we provide the following initial training:

TRAINING PROGRAM

(for MatchMaker Centers and franchisees acquiring an existing Center)

SUBJECT ¹	HOURS OF CLASSROOM TRAINING ²	HOURS OF ON- THE-JOB TRAINING ³	LOCATION
Business Administration & Center Operations	25	16	Alliance University
"Day in the Life" Daily Tasks			
Ongoing Support Structure			
Safety, OSHA			
Business Analysis and Planning			
QuickBooks Online Review and Accounting Best			
Practices			
General Personnel Best Practices			
Pricing and General Finance			
Business Growth Strategies; General Products &	17	12	Alliance University
Services	1,		
Mailing Services			
Wide Format			
Promotional Products			
Marketing	6	12	Alliance University
Marketing Programs and Services			
Best Practices			
Identity Standards and Marketing Review/Recap			
Sales ⁴	10	32	Alliance University
Consultative Sales			
Sales Plan & Benchmarking			
Frontline Training and Coaching			
Customer Experience Training			
Infrastructure	28	8	Alliance University
Management Information Systems (MIS) and Point			
of Sale			
Computer/Printer Equipment and Management			
Design Software Management			
Center Visit	6	0	Local Center
Total:	92	80	

TRAINING PROGRAM

(for Advantage Centers)

SUBJECT ¹	HOURS OF CLASSROOM TRAINING ²	HOURS OF ON-THE-JOB TRAINING ³	LOCATION
Computer/Design/Production	4	2	Alliance University or
Sign Making and Graphic Design Software, File			virtually
Maintenance, File Conversion			
Digital Printing			
Business Operations/Accounting	16	10	Alliance University or
Software, including POS			virtually

SUBJECT ¹	HOURS OF CLASSROOM TRAINING ²	HOURS OF ON-THE-JOB TRAINING ³	LOCATION
Sales/Marketing	10	16	Alliance University or
Target Marketing			virtually
• Customer Relations			
 Sales and Business Development 			
Center Operations	5	5	Alliance University or
 Pricing, Sign Materials, Day-to-Day Center 			virtually
Management, Personnel, Center Visit			
Finance	7	7	Alliance University or
 Financial Analysis 			virtually
 Price-Volume-Costs - Pricing Theory 			
• Cash Flow			
 Financial Planning & Planning for Transition 			
TOTAL	42	40	

Note 1: The hours devoted to each subject are estimates and may vary substantially based on your prior experience, your needs, and scheduling. In addition to this initial training, you will have access to additional online training classes that cover many topics relevant to the operation of your business, including technology, business communications, customer service, accounting and finance, and general business management. The above training chart does not include pre-training requirements, including up to 22 hours of online, self-paced learning sessions you (or your Managing Owner) must complete.

Note 2: A portion of the classroom training will be conducted at Alliance University, which is currently located in Plymouth, Michigan, or another location we designate, the remainder is conducted virtually. We may elect to provide the entirety of the classroom training virtually. Currently, all classroom training for Advantage Centers is held virtually.

Note 3: On-the-job training may be held on-site or virtually. Currently, all on-the-job training for Advantage Centers is held virtually. The subjects taught may differ based upon our assessment of your needs.

We may require you (or your Managing Owner) to attend and complete to our satisfaction various training courses that we periodically choose to provide at the times and locations that we designate (which may be virtually), including courses and programs provided by third parties we designate. We will not require attendance at more than two such courses, or for more than a total of five business days, during a calendar year. Besides attending these courses, you must attend an annual meeting of all Center franchisees at a location we designate, which may be virtually. Attendance will not be required for more than seven days during any calendar year. You must pay all costs to attend the annual meeting, including the applicable fees, if any, and your attendees' compensation or benefits due, travel and living expenses.

You are not required to, but we highly recommend that you, engage an outside salesperson within 120 days of signing the Franchise Agreement. You (or the Managing Owner if you are an Entity) may not fill the position of outside salesperson. For staff members that do not attend the employee-accessible training, various training modules may be available to them, which may include e-learning, webinars, video conferences and other training methods we may choose to offer, as will be set forth in the Operations Materials from time to time.

ITEM 12

TERRITORY

We and our affiliates will not operate or grant a franchise for the operation of a new *Allegra*, *American Speedy* or *Insty-Prints* Center, the physical premises of which is located within an area around your Center that we will determine before you sign the Franchise Agreement (the "Protected Territory"); this limitation does not apply to franchises granted for the renewal of existing franchises, franchises granted to purchasers of existing Centers, or franchises granted for the transition of an existing Center to a different Designated Brand Concept. However, you will not receive an exclusive territory. You may face competition from other franchisees, from Centers that we own or from other channels of distribution or competitive brands we control. Typically the Protected Territory encompasses a business count of 4,000 to 5,000 businesses.

Other Centers (including Centers of your Designated Brand Concept or Centers owned by us or our affiliates) may market and solicit customers in your market area and, likewise, you may market and solicit customers in the market area of the other Centers. However, except as permitted in your Franchise Agreement, you may not engage in any promotional or similar activities, directly or indirectly, through or on the Internet. We may not modify your Protected Territory except as described in this Item 12.

We and our affiliates may engage in any and all activities that we (and they) deem appropriate and are not expressly prohibited under the Franchise Agreement, including the right to:

- (1) acquire and operate, and allow others to acquire and operate, one or more businesses offering products and services which are identical or similar to products and services offered by a Center, and/or franchising, licensing or creating similar arrangements with respect to these businesses, wherever these businesses (or the franchisees or licensees of these businesses) are located or operating (including in the Protected Territory);
- (2) offer and sell products and services offered by Centers to national, regional and governmental accounts or our affiliates (including customers or accounts located within the Protected Territory);
- (3) establish, and allow others to establish, other distribution channels (including the Internet, catalog sales, telemarketing, and other direct marketing sales), wherever located or operating and regardless of the nature or location of the customers with whom such other distribution channels do business, that operate under the Marks or any other trade names, trademarks, service marks or commercial symbols that are the same as or different from a Center, and that sell products and/or services that are identical or similar to, and/or competitive with, those that a Center customarily sells;
- (4) be acquired (whether through acquisition of assets, ownership interests or otherwise, regardless of the form of transaction), by a business providing products and services similar to those provided at Centers, or by another business, even if such business operates, franchises and/or licenses competitive businesses in the Protected Territory; and
 - (5) engage in all other activities not expressly prohibited by the Franchise Agreement.

We are not required to pay you if we exercise any of the rights specified above inside or outside your Protected Territory.

We may terminate the Franchise Agreement or opt not to grant you a successor franchise if your Center fails to achieve at least \$300,000 in Gross Sales for two or more years beginning with the 4th full calendar year of operation of your Center. Also, if the business count in the Protected Territory increases by at least 50% we may reduce your Protected Territory. The business count in the new Protected Territory will be at least 4,000. Otherwise, your retention of the Protected Territory is not dependent on the achievement of any market penetration.

You will operate from one location and must receive our permission before relocating. If, after receiving our permission, you relocate the Center, we may change your Protected Territory.

The Franchise Agreement does not give you any right of first refusal or similar rights to acquire additional franchises within any given area.

Our affiliate operates *Image360* Centers and an *Allegra* Center. We also have franchised centers and will continue to offer franchises under each of the *Allegra*, *American Speedy*, *Insty-Prints*, *Image360*, *Signs By Tomorrow*, *Signs Now*, *RSVP* and *True Install* names and marks. We, our affiliates and franchisees that operate under these marks may solicit or accept orders in your market area. While we do not anticipate conflicts between businesses of each brand concept or that the signs businesses will compete for your business, in the future such brands may offer additional products and services that may be competitive with products and services you will offer at your Center. However, if a conflict should arise, we will analyze it and take action (if any) that we deem appropriate. As disclosed in Item 1, we share a principal business address for each Designated Brand Concept.

<u>ITEM 13</u>

TRADEMARKS

We grant you the non-exclusive right and obligation to use certain Marks based on your Designated Brand Concept and type of Center operated. You must use the Marks as we require. You may not use any of the Marks as part of your firm or corporate name. You may not use the Marks in the sale of unauthorized products or services or in any manner we do not authorize. You may not use the Marks in any advertising for any prospective transfer that would require our approval under the Franchise Agreement. The Marks are owned by AFB IP Holdings, our affiliate. We are authorized to use and to sublicense the use of the Marks under the Intellectual Property License Agreement dated December 31, 2019 (the "License Agreement"). The License Agreement has a term of 99 years, and can be terminated on 30 days' notice if we materially breach the License Agreement and fail to cure the breach, or if we cease to be an affiliate of AFB IP Holdings, or by us without cause by providing 90 days' written notice to AFB IP Holdings. Your rights to use the Marks under the Franchise Agreement will not be affected by the termination of the License Agreement. All rights in and goodwill from the use of the Marks accrue to us and our affiliates.

Registrations and Applications

The principal Marks are:

Mark	Reg. No. & Principal (P) or Suppl. (S)	Registration Date
"A" (stylized)	Reg. 3,787,018 (P)	05/11/10
"A Allegra" (and design)	Reg. 3,783,744 (P)	05/04/10
"Allegra"	Reg. 2,200,840 (P)	11/03/98
"Allegra"	Reg. 2,219,861 (P)	01/26/99
"American Speedy Printing Centers" and design	Reg. 1,408,004 (P)	09/02/86
"Insty-Prints"	Reg. 3,761,277 (P)	03/16/10
"Allegra Marketing Print Mail"	Reg. 5,668,694 (P)	02/05/19
"A Allegra Marketing Print Mail" (and design)	Reg. 5,668,695 (P)	02/05/19

For each registration noted above, AFB IP Holdings has filed all required affidavits and has applied for or obtained any required renewals.

Determinations

There are no currently effective material determinations of the Patent and Trademark Office, the Trademark Trial and Appeal Board, the trademark administrator of any state, or any federal or state court, nor are there any pending infringement, opposition or cancellation proceedings, or material litigation, involving the Marks which are relevant to their use by our franchisees. We do not know of any superior prior rights in the Marks. We do not know of any infringing uses of the Marks that could materially affect your use of the Marks.

Agreements

Other than the License Agreement, no agreements limit our right to use or license the use of the Marks in a manner material to the franchise.

Protection of Rights

You must notify us immediately when you learn about an infringement of or challenge to your use of any of the Marks. We may take action we think appropriate, and we will control any proceeding brought against you.

If you have timely notified us of a claim or proceeding and comply with the Franchise Agreement, we will indemnify you for all damages for which you are held liable in any proceeding from your authorized use of any of the Marks. We will indemnify you for all costs that you reasonably incur in defending the claim brought against you or any proceeding where you are named as a party because of your authorized and proper use of the Marks. We may defend and control the defense of any proceeding from your use of any of the Marks.

Modification of Trademarks

If we decide to modify or discontinue use of any of the Marks or to use one or more additional or substitute Marks, you must follow our directions to modify or discontinue use of the Marks or to use one or more additional or substitute Marks within a reasonable time after notice. You are obligated to comply with any modifications, discontinuations, or substitutions we require. You have no right to reimbursement for any expenses or losses, and we have no obligation to reimburse you for any expenses or losses resulting from a change in Marks, for your expenses for promoting a modified or substitute trademark or service mark, or for any indirect expense, such as marketing expenses, or for any goodwill associated with any discontinued Mark.

If you are transitioning an existing Center to an *Allegra* Center, any modifications, discontinuations, or substitutions to the Marks of your Designated Brand Concept during and following conversion will be your responsibility.

<u>ITEM 14</u>

PATENTS, COPYRIGHTS AND PROPRIETARY INFORMATION

Patents

We do not own any patents that are material to the franchise. We have not filed any patent applications that are material to the franchise.

Copyrights

Various marketing, sales, training and management materials which we have created, including the Operations Materials, marketing materials, newsletters, training and informational materials, printing, marketing and promotional materials, and related items, used in operating a Center, are protected under the U.S. Copyright Act, whether or not we have obtained registrations. You may use these copyrighted materials during the term of the franchise, in a manner consistent with our ownership rights, for the purpose of promoting your Center, but you do not receive any rights in those materials. You will not have any other rights if you must modify or discontinue use of the copyrighted materials.

There are no determinations of the U.S. Copyright Office (Library of Congress) or any court, nor are there any pending infringement, opposition or cancellation proceedings or material litigation, involving the copyrighted materials which are relevant to their use by our franchisees.

No agreements limit our right to use or license the use of our copyrighted materials. We are not obligated under any agreement to protect or defend our copyrights, although we intend to do so. We do not know of any infringing uses of or superior rights in our copyrighted materials.

Proprietary Information

We have developed and may continue to develop confidential information for the operation of a Center, including: the Operations Materials, marketing materials, training materials, methods, techniques, formats, specifications, systems (including accounting systems), procedures, recommended prices and pricing methods, user credentials for Online Presences, sales and marketing techniques, and marketing programs and materials.

The confidential information includes our trade secrets. We disclose it to you on the condition that you do not use the information in any other business, or in violation of the Franchise Agreement, during and after the term of the franchise, that you not make unauthorized copies of any portion of the information, and that you implement all procedures we require to prevent unauthorized use or disclosure of the information. We may require you to have your employees and contractors execute a Confidentiality and Non-Solicitation Agreement and shall have the right to regulate the form of and to be a party to or third-party beneficiary under any such agreements with independent enforcement rights.

ITEM 15

OBLIGATION TO PARTICIPATE IN THE ACTUAL OPERATION OF THE FRANCHISE BUSINESS

If you are a corporation, partnership or limited liability company you must name as managing owner one of your shareholders or owners who owns at least a 20% interest in the corporation, partnership or limited liability company and who is your chief executive officer (the "Managing Owner").

If you are a corporation, partnership or limited liability company, each owner must sign a Guaranty and Assumption of Obligations (See Exhibit D), guaranteeing the performance of your obligations under the Franchise Agreement. The spouse of each owner will also be required to consent in writing to his or her spouse's execution of the guaranty, which serves to bind the assets of the marital estate to the guarantor's performance of the Guaranty and Assumption of Obligations.

You must diligently perform all your obligations under the Franchise Agreement and exert your best efforts to promote the Center. You (and your owners if you are a corporation, partnership or limited liability company) may not engage in a similar or competitive business.

You (or your Managing Owner) must devote substantially all of your (or his or her) effort and time to the on-premises supervision of the Center and manage the Center on a full-time basis. Your on-site manager (or any replacement manager) does not need to successfully complete our training program. However, you (or your Managing Owner) must supervise, train and evaluate the performance of your employees so that they provide competent and efficient service to customers.

Additionally, we strongly recommend that you hire and retain an outside salesperson, other than you, meeting the minimum specifications we may designate. Any outside salesperson may (but is not required to) attend initial training for our then-current training fee if space is available. An original or a replacement outside salesperson does not need to have an equity interest in your Center.

Any of your Center's employees who will have access to our confidential and proprietary information or who will participate in our training programs must sign a Confidentiality and Non-Solicitation Agreement (See Exhibit E).

<u>ITEM 16</u>

RESTRICTIONS ON WHAT THE FRANCHISEE MAY SELL

You may not use the Center or the premises of the Center for any purpose other than the operation of a Center in compliance with the Franchise Agreement. You must use our specifications for products, materials and supplies, and you must follow our specifications and marketing plans for certain brands of products, materials and supplies.

You may not offer any products or services that we have not approved. You must offer all products and services that we require to be offered at a Center. We may designate minimum staffing levels for your Center and employee qualifications, training, and appearance, but you have sole responsibility concerning employee selection and promotion, training, hours worked, rates of pay, benefits, work assigned, and working conditions. We may also change the types or add products and services required to be offered at a Center on reasonable written notice to you and there are no limits on our right to do so. You may not offer any products or services that we have not approved. You must discontinue selling and offering for sale any products or services that we disapprove at any time. We do not restrict the customers to whom you may sell approved products and services.

ITEM 17

RENEWAL, TERMINATION, TRANSFER AND DISPUTE RESOLUTION

THE FRANCHISE RELATIONSHIP

This table lists certain important provisions of the Franchise Agreement and related agreements. You should read these provisions in the agreements attached to this disclosure document.

Provision	SECTION IN FRANCHISE AGREEMENT	SUMMARY
(a) Length of the franchise term	Section 1.D; Section 1 of the	Advantage Center: Franchise Agreement term is 10 years (the "Initial Term").
Trancinse term	Transition Addendum – Existing Franchisee; Section 1 of the	Existing Centers Transitioning to an Allegra Center: Franchise Agreement term is 10 years. However, if the term remaining on your existing franchise agreement is greater than 10 years, you can choose 10 years or your existing remaining term. All Other Centers: Franchise Agreement term is 20 years.
	Advantage Addendum	

	Provision	SECTION IN FRANCHISE AGREEMENT	SUMMARY
(b)	Renewal or extension of the term	Section 13; Section 9 of the Advantage Addendum; Section 1 of the Transition Addendum – Existing Franchisee; Section 1(a) of the Dual-Brand Addendum	Advantage Center: The Franchise Agreement may be renewed for an additional 10-year term (the "Renewal Term") if you are in full compliance, and you execute our then-current form of franchise agreement if we so require. After the expiration of the Renewal Term, if you are in full compliance, you may acquire one successor franchise on our then current terms (which may be materially different from existing terms) for 10 years. All Centers Other Than an Advantage Center: If you are in full compliance, you may acquire one successor franchise on our then current terms (which may be materially different from existing terms) for 20 years. Existing Centers Transitioning to an Allegra Center: You can choose to renew early and have an expiration date that is the expiration date of your existing franchise agreement plus 10 years. For all Centers: If you later sign a franchise agreement with us or an affiliate to operate another brand concept at the Center's premises such that the Center's premises will be used for a dual-brand center, then you may be required to sign an agreement extending the term of the Franchise Agreement so that its term expires on the same date as such franchise agreement.
(c)	Requirements for franchisee to renew or extend	Section 13	Give us timely notice; maintain possession of your Center's premises or find acceptable substitute premises; remodel your Center according to our then current standards (regardless of cost); timely sign new franchise agreement and other documents we use to grant franchises; annual Gross Sales not being less than \$300,000 two or more years beginning with the 4th full calendar year of the Center's operation; sign general release (subject to state law); and if we so require, transition your Center into a different Designated Brand Concept. If you seek to renew your franchise at the expiration of the term, you will be required to sign a new franchise agreement that contains terms and conditions materially different from those in your previous franchise agreement, such as different fee requirements.
(d)	Termination by franchisee	Section 14.A; Section 10 of the Advantage Addendum	You may terminate the Franchise Agreement if we materially breach the agreement and do not cure default after notice from you; you may also terminate if you pay us a termination fee (see Item 6) (subject to state law).
(e)	Termination by franchisor without cause	Not applicable	We may not terminate the Franchise Agreement without cause.
(f)	Termination by franchisor with cause	Section 14.B; Section 11 of the Advantage Addendum	We may terminate only if you or your owners commit one of several violations.

	Provision	SECTION IN FRANCHISE AGREEMENT	SUMMARY
(g)	"Cause" defined — curable defaults	Section 14.B	Under the Franchise Agreement, you have 10 days to cure monetary defaults and failure to maintain required insurance; 72 hours to cure violations of laws, ordinances, rules or regulations of a governmental agency; and 30 days to cure operational defaults and other defaults not listed in (h) below.
(h)	"Cause" defined — non-curable defaults	Section 14.B; Section 6 of the MatchMaker Addendum; Section 11 of the Advantage Addendum; Section 9 of Transition Addendum – Existing Franchisee; Section 4 of the Transition Addendum – Resales; Section 4 of Dual-Brand Addendum	Non-curable defaults under Franchise Agreement include failure to transition an independent business to a MatchMaker Center within 180 days of acquisition, or transition and develop your Advantage Center within 180 days after the Franchise Agreement's effective date (if applicable) or transition your existing Center into an <i>Allegra</i> Center within 90 days after the Franchise Agreement's effective date (if applicable); failure to complete training; abandonment; unapproved transfers of your Center; you lose the right to occupy the premises; material misrepresentations or omissions; conviction of a felony; dishonest or unethical conduct (including via Online Presence or Local Website); unauthorized use or disclosure of the Operations Materials or other confidential information; failure to pay taxes; understating Gross Sales; repeated defaults (even if cured) under the Franchise Agreement; an assignment for the benefit of creditors; appointment of a trustee or receiver; failure to comply with antiterrorism laws; your Center's annual Gross Sales are less than \$300,000 during any two calendar years, beginning with the 4th full calendar year of operation of your Center; failure to comply with other agreements with us or our affiliates and do not correct such failure within the applicable cure period, if any; and failure to pay any third-party, including the lessor of your premises, any amounts owed in connection with your Center when due.
(i)	Franchisee's obligations on termination / non-renewal	Section 15	Obligations include paying outstanding amounts; closing the Center and cease selling products and services; cease all use of the Marks; cease identifying any business as a Center or franchisee and cancel all fictitious or assumed names using any Mark; returning or destroying all confidential information, as we require; delivering all customer artwork to your customers within 10 days; deliver to us within 10 days a copy of your management information system, including all customer information; complete de-identification; cease using and assign all telephone numbers, facsimile numbers and all Online Presences to us; providing evidence of compliance with the de-identification requirements within 15 days; and paying liquidated damages, if applicable (also see (o) and (r) below).
(j)	Assignment of contract by franchisor	Section 12.A	No restriction on our right to assign; we may assign without your approval.
(k)	"Transfer" by franchisee — definition	Section 12.B	Includes transfer of Franchise Agreement, sale of your Center's assets, transfer of ownership interest in you or your owners, or the loss of control, possession, or management of your Center.

	Provision	SECTION IN FRANCHISE AGREEMENT	SUMMARY
(1)	Franchisor approval of transfer by franchisee	Section 12.B	No transfer without our prior written consent.
(m)	Conditions for franchisor approval of transfer	Section 12.C	New franchisee qualifies; you pay us, our affiliates, and third party vendors all amounts due, including the required transfer fee, and submit all required reports; you have provided us with all information and documents regarding the transfer and proposed transferee (and its owners); no default during 60 day period before transfer request or during period between request and transfer's proposed effective date; new franchisee (and its owners and affiliates) are not in a competitive business; training completed; lease transferred; transferee agrees to upgrade and remodel your Center according to our specifications within 45 days after transfer's effective date; if we so require, transferee agrees to transition the Center into a different Designated Brand Concept; you or transferee signs our then current franchise agreement and other documents; transferee paid initial franchise fee for existing Center; we approve purchase price and payment terms; you subordinate amounts due to you at our request; you de-identify; and you sign release (subject to state law) (also see (r) below).
(n)	Franchisor's right of first refusal to acquire franchisee's business	Section 12.F	We may match any offer for your Center or an ownership interest in you.
(o)	Franchisor's option to purchase franchisee's business	Section 15.E	We may buy your Center, after the Franchise Agreement is terminated or expires (without renewal).
(p)	Death or disability of franchisee	Section 12.E	Assignment of franchise or an ownership interest in you to approved party within 180 days; we may manage your Center if there is no qualified manager approved by us.

	Provision	SECTION IN FRANCHISE AGREEMENT	SUMMARY
(q)	Non-competition covenants during the term of the franchise	Section 7	No diverting business (or assisting others to divert business); no behavior injurious of the Marks; no appropriating the System for use in other businesses or endeavors; no ownership interest in, or performing services for, or leasing premises to, competitive business anywhere ("competitive business" means (i) any business offering, selling or producing products or services that we may authorize Centers to sell, offer or produce, including, without limitation digital offset printing, wide format printing, copying, marketing services, binding, mailing services, promotional products and related products and services, or (ii) any business granting franchises or licenses to others to operate the types of businesses specified in subparagraph (i) (other than a business operated under a franchise agreement with us). We may periodically change the products and services that Centers are authorized to sell and, therefore, you may be restricted from engaging in certain business activities in the future involving the offer and sale of products and services which are not currently offered by the Centers) (subject to state law).
(r)	Non-competition covenants after the franchise is terminated or expires	Section 15.D	For 2 years, no direct or indirect ownership interest in, or performing services for, or leasing premises to, a competing business within 10 mile radius of your Center or within 5 mile radius of any other Center in operation on date of termination or expiration of Franchise Agreement (same restrictions apply after transfer) (subject to state law).
(s)	Modification of the agreement	Section 17.M	No modifications except in writing, but we may change Operations Materials and System Standards.
(t)	Integration/merger clause	Section 17.O	Only the terms of the Franchise Agreement (including System Standards in the Operations Materials) are binding (subject to state law). Any representations or promises outside of this Disclosure Document and the Franchise Agreement may not be enforceable.
(u)	Dispute resolution by arbitration or mediation	Section 17.G	We and you must arbitrate all disputes at a location within 50 miles of our or, as applicable, our successor's or assign's then current principal place of business (currently Plymouth, Michigan) (subject to state law).
(v)	Choice of forum	Section 17.I	Subject to arbitration requirement, litigation must be exclusively in the state or federal court which is closest to our or, as applicable, our successor's or assign's then current principal place of business (currently Plymouth, Michigan) (subject to state law).
(w)	Choice of law	Section 17.H	Except for U.S. Federal Arbitration Act and other federal laws in the U.S., laws of State of Michigan (subject to state law).

<u>ITEM 18</u>

PUBLIC FIGURES

We do not use any public figure to promote our franchise. Although the Franchise Agreement does not prohibit you from using a public figure in promotion or marketing, we must approve any public figure, media, time and text that you propose to use.

ITEM 19

FINANCIAL PERFORMANCE REPRESENTATIONS

The FTC's Franchise Rule permits a franchisor to provide information about the actual or potential financial performance of its franchised and/or franchisor-owned outlets, if there is a reasonable basis for the information, and if the information is included in the disclosure document. Financial performance information that differs from that included in Item 19 may be given only if: (1) a franchisor provides the actual records of an existing outlet you are considering buying; or (2) a franchisor supplements the information provided in this Item 19, for example, by providing information about possible performance at a particular location or under particular circumstances.

A. FRANCHISED ALLEGRA CENTERS' ANNUAL GROSS SALES¹ – 2024

The numbers in this Section A reflect the annual Gross Sales of 144 franchised *Allegra* Centers located in the United States that were in operation for at least 1 full calendar year as of December 31, 2024. This excludes 4 *Allegra* Centers whose sales were reported on an aggregated basis; 3 *Allegra* Centers that were not in operation for the full calendar year prior to December 31, 2024; 8 *Allegra* Centers that closed during the year, none of which were open for fewer than 12 months before their respective closures; and 3 *Allegra* Centers that failed to report sales numbers for the full year.

	Centers Open More Than 1 Year	Average Annual Gross Sales	Centers That Achieved or Exceeded the Average	Median Annual Gross Sales	Range
All Franchised	144	\$1,096,275	48 (33.33%)	\$734,952	\$26,065 to \$4,703,650
Top 50%	72	\$1,740,919	24 (33.33%)	\$1,309,852	\$737,364 to \$4,703,650
Bottom 50%	72	\$451,631	35 (48.61%)	\$441,244	\$26,065 to \$732,538

NOTE:

1. "Gross Sales" means all revenue from sales conducted at, from or through your Center, including amounts received from the sale of services and products of every kind and nature. Gross Sales also include the fair market value of any barter transactions and the proceeds of any business interruption insurance policies related to the operation of your Center. It excludes: (i) all taxes imposed by any federal, state, municipal or other governmental authority so long as it is added to the selling price and actually paid by you to such governmental authority; (ii) the direct costs incurred for permits, shipping, or postage; (iii)

customer refunds or credits; and (iv) any revenue from the sale of services and products from your Center to another Center or an *Image360* center, *Signs By Tomorrow* center, or *Signs Now* center under a franchise agreement with us.

B. OPERATING RATIO STUDY FOR ALLEGRA FRANCHISEES 1,2

2023 PERCENTAGE OF COSTS, EXPENSES AND PROFITS IN RELATION TO GROSS SALES

	Average ³	Median 4	Range
Gross Sales 5	\$1,540,367 11	\$1,189,914	\$113,595 to \$5,099,430
Cost of Goods Sold ⁶	32.70% 12	34.05%	11.41% to 43.21%
Staff Cost ⁷	25.76% 13	26.01%	0.00% to 46.58%
Operating Expenses 8	23.38% 14	21.32%	12.10% to 58.98%
Capital Asset Cost 9	5.68% 15	5.16%	0.00% to 17.47%
EBITDA 10	18.17% 16	18.09%	-11.73% to 47.36%

NOTES:

- 1. We or our affiliates have conducted an annual Operating Ratio Study that summarizes and reports information provided on financial statements prepared by Participating Centers (defined below). The data provided above has been extracted from the results of the latest study which was conducted in 2024 for fiscal year ending December 31, 2023. This chart does not include data for all franchised Allegra Centers; rather, a total of 90 Allegra Centers (the "Participating Centers") out of 157 Allegra Centers (57.32%) located in the U.S. (the "Total Centers") participated in this study. Total Centers include all Allegra Centers as of December 31, 2023. The 90 Participating Centers were operated by 75 franchisees (the "Participating Franchisees"). With respect to a franchisee that operates multiple Centers, we aggregate the financial information received for all the franchisee's Centers and report the information as one Participating Center. Participating Centers do not include 67 Centers that fall into one of these categories: (i) Centers that were not open for a full year as of December 31, 2023, (ii) Centers that closed during the year, (iii) Centers that were dual-branded as an Allegra Center and an Image360 center, and (iv) Centers that chose not to participate in the Operating Ratio Study or did not submit complete financial information in the format we required for participation.
- 2. Of the 67 Centers not included in the chart, 7 were not open for at least 1 full year as of December 31, 2023; 2 closed during the year, neither of which were open for fewer than 12 months before their respective closures; 30 were dual-branded; and 1 was operated under a different brand. Out of the 27 Centers that did not participate in the operating ratio study, 2 did not submit complete financial information in the format we required. The average sales for the remaining 25 Centers that did not participate in the operating ratio study was \$642,844 (with 12 of the 25 (48.00%) exceeding that average), the median was \$539,894, and the range was \$123,560 to \$1,340,542. Some of the franchisees that did not participate in the operating ratio study report Total Receipts rather than annual sales for purposes of determining their Royalties; therefore, for those franchisees, we used their Total Receipts to calculate the average sales of non-participating Centers. "Total Receipts" means all receipts from all of the sales conducted at, from or through a Center, including amounts received from the sale of services and products of every kind and nature and collections on credit sales. It excludes: (i) all taxes imposed by any federal, state, municipal or other governmental authority directly on sales and collected from customers so long as it is added to the selling price and actually paid by the franchisee to such governmental authority; (ii) all amounts

paid by customers for postage; (iii) customer refunds or credits; and (iv) sales made on credit if the franchisee is not paid.

- 3. The "average" for each sales, profit and expense category is the sum value of the sales, profit or expense for each Participating Franchisee divided by the total number of Participating Franchisees.
- 4. The "median" is the middle value of the Participating Franchisees' in a particular category arranged in order. The same number of Participating Franchisees are above and below the median. The sum of the percentages from each category will not equal 100% because these are median percentages.
- 5. "Gross Sales" has the meaning given to it in Part A of this Item 19.
- 6. "Cost of Goods Sold" means the percentage of revenue spent by the franchisee on paper and other materials used in the production process.
- 7. "Staff Costs" means the percentage of revenue spent by the franchisee on wages, taxes, benefits, recruitment and other employee related expenditures, excluding owner salary and benefits.
- 8. "Operating Expenses" means the percentage of revenue spent on rent, marketing, utilities, insurance and other overhead expenses. Amounts paid to us for Royalties and Marketing Fund contributions are included as expenses.
- 9. "Capital Asset Costs" means the percentage of revenue spent on capital asset costs, including amortization, depreciation, operating leases and interest expense.
- 10. "EBITDA" means the percentage of the franchisee's revenue that was earnings before deducting interest, tax, depreciation and amortization expenses.
- 11. 28 of the 75 Participating Franchisees (37.33%) achieved or exceeded the average sales.
- 12. 41 of the 75 Participating Franchisees (54.67%) exceeded the average Cost of Goods Sold.
- 13. 38 of the 75 Participating Franchisees (50.67%) exceeded the average Staff Cost.
- 14. 27 of the 75 Participating Franchisees (36.00%) exceeded the average Operating Expenses.
- 15. 34 of the 75 Participating Franchisees (45.33%) exceeded the average Capital Asset Cost.
- 16. 37 of the 75 Participating Franchisees (49.33%) exceeded the average EBITDA.

Written substantiation of the data used to prepare the information provided above will be made available to you on reasonable request.

Some Centers have sold or earned this amount. Your individual results may differ. There is no assurance that you will sell or earn as much.

Other than the preceding financial performance representation, we do not make any financial performance representations. We also do not authorize our employees or representatives to make any such representations either orally or in writing. If you are purchasing an existing outlet, however, we may

provide you with the actual records of that outlet. If you receive any other financial performance information or projections of your future income, you should report it to our management by contacting Meredith Flynn, Vice President Legal & Franchise Compliance, Alliance Franchise Brands LLC, 47585 Galleon Drive, Plymouth, Michigan 48170-2466, (800) 726-9050; the Federal Trade Commission; and the appropriate state regulatory agencies.

ITEM 20

OUTLETS AND FRANCHISEE INFORMATION

TABLE NO. 1

SYSTEMWIDE CENTER SUMMARY FOR YEARS 2022 to 2024 ¹

Outlet Type	Year	Centers at the Start of the Year	Centers at the End of the Year	Net Change
Franchised	2022	191	188	-3
	2023	188	183	-5
	2024	183	175	-8
Company-Owned ²	2022	2	2	0
	2023	2	1	-1
	2024	1	1	0
Total Outlets	2022	193	190	-3
	2023	190	184	-6
	2024	184	176 ³	-8

- 1. The numbers are as of December 31 of each year.
- 2. Company-owned includes affiliate-owned outlets.
- 3. We have terminated 2 outlets since the end of our prior fiscal year.

TABLE NO. 2

TRANSFERS OF CENTERS FROM FRANCHISEES TO NEW OWNERS (OTHER THAN FRANCHISOR OR AN AFFILIATE) FOR YEARS 2022 to 2024¹

State	Year	Number of Transfers
Arizona	2022	1
	2023	0
	2024	1
California	2022	1
	2023	0
	2024	0
Florida	2022	2
	2023	0
	2024	1

State	Year	Number of Transfers
Idaho	2022	1
	2023	0
	2024	1
Iowa	2022	1
	2023	0
	2024	0
Michigan	2022	0
	2023	0
	2024	2
Minnesota	2022	1
	2023	0
	2024	0
Missouri	2022	1
	2023	0
	2024	0
Montana	2022	1
	2023	0
	2024	0
Nevada	2022	1
	2023	0
	2024	0
New York	2022	0
	2023	1
	2024	0
Ohio	2022	0
	2023	2
	2024	0
Texas	2022	0
	2023	2
	2024	0
Wisconsin	2022	0
	2023	1
	2024	0
Total	2022	10
	2023	6
	2024	5

1. The numbers are as of December 31 of each year.

TABLE NO. 3

STATUS OF FRANCHISED CENTERS FOR YEARS 2022 to 2024¹

State	Year	Centers at Start of Year	Centers Opened	Terminations	Non- Renewals	Reacquired by Franchisor	Ceased Operations- Other Reasons	Centers at End of Year
Alabama	2022	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2023	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2024	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
Arizona	2022	6	0	0	0	0	0	6
	2023	6	0	0	0	0	0	6
	2024	6	0	0	0	0	0	6
Arkansas	2022	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2023	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2024	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
California	2022	3	0	0	0	0	0	3
	2023	3	0	0	1	0	0	2
	2024	2	0	0	0	0	0	2
Colorado	2022	3	0	0	0	0	0	3
	2023	3	0	0	0	0	0	3
—	2024	3	0	0	0	0	0	3
Connecticut	2022	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2023	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2024	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
Florida	2022	13	0	0	0	0	0	13
	2023	13	1	1	0	0	0	13
	2024	13	0	0	0	0	1	12
Georgia	2022	6	0	0	0	0	0	6
C	2023	6	0	0	0	0	0	6
	2024	6	0	0	1	0	0	5
Idaho	2022	3	0	0	0	0	0	3
	2023	3	0	0	0	0	0	3
	2024	3	0	0	0	0	0	3
Illinois	2022	17	1	0	0	0	1	17
	2023	17	1	0	0	0	1	17
	2024	17	1	0	0	0	0	18
Indiana	2022	6	1	0	0	0	0	7
	2023	7	0	0	0	0	0	7
	2024	7	0	0	0	0	1	6
Iowa	2022	4	0	0	0	0	0	4
	2023	4	0	0	0	0	0	4
	2024	4	0	0	0	0	0	4

State	Year	Centers at Start of Year	Centers Opened	Terminations	Non- Renewals	Reacquired by Franchisor	Ceased Operations- Other Reasons	Centers at End of Year
Kentucky	2022	3	0	0	0	0	0	3
	2023	3	0	0	0	0	1	2
	2024	2	0	0	0	0	0	2
Maryland	2022	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2023	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2024	1	1	0	0	0	0	2
Massachusetts	2022	3	0	0	0	0	0	3
	2023	3	0	0	0	0	0	3
	2024	3	0	0	0	0	0	3
Michigan	2022	25	0	0	0	0	0	25
C	2023	25	0	0	0	0	0	25
	2024	25	0	0	0	0	2	23
Minnesota	2022	18	0	0	0	0	1	17
	2023	17	0	0	0	0	0	17
	2024	17	0	0	0	0	2	15
Missouri	2022	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2023	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2024	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
Montana	2022	10	0	0	0	0	0	10
	2023	10	0	1	0	0	0	9
	2024	9	0	0	2	0	0	7
Nevada	2022	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2023	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2024	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
New	2022	3	0	0	0	0	0	3
Hampshire	2023	3	0	0	0	0	0	3
•	2024	3	0	0	0	0	0	3
New Jersey	2022	2	0	1	0	0	0	1
•	2023	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2024	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
New Mexico	2022	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2023	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2024	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
New York	2022	4	0	0	0	0	0	4
	2023	4	0	0	0	0	0	4
	2024	4	0	0	0	0	1	3
North	2022	9	1	1	0	0	1	8
Carolina	2023	8	0	0	0	0	1	7
	2024	7	0	0	0	0	0	7

State	Year	Centers at Start of Year	Centers Opened	Terminations	Non- Renewals	Reacquired by Franchisor	Ceased Operations- Other Reasons	Centers at End of Year
Ohio	2022	4	0	0	0	0	0	4
	2023	4	1	0	0	0	1	4
	2024	4	0	0	0	0	0	4
Oklahoma	2022	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2023	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2024	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
Oregon	2022	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2023	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2024	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
Pennsylvania	2022	6	0	2	0	0	0	4
_	2023	4	0	0	0	0	0	4
	2024	4	0	0	0	0	0	4
Rhode Island	2022	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2023	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2024	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
South	2022	8	0	0	0	0	0	8
Carolina	2023	8	0	0	0	0	0	8
	2024	8	0	0	0	0	0	8
South Dakota	2022	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2023	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
	2024	1	0	0	0	0	0	1
Tennessee	2022	5	1	0	0	0	0	6
	2023	6	0	1	0	0	0	5
	2024	5	0	0	0	0	0	5
Texas	2022	6	0	0	0	0	0	6
	2023	6	0	0	0	0	0	6
	2024	6	0	0	0	0	0	6
Virginia	2022	5	0	0	0	0	0	5
_	2023	5	0	0	0	0	0	5
	2024	5	0	0	0	0	0	5
Wisconsin	2022	8	0	0	0	0	0	8
	2023	8	0	0	0	0	0	8
	2024	8	0	0	0	0	0	8
Totals ^{2,3}	2022	191	4	4	0	0	3	188
	2023	188	3	3	1	0	4	183
	2024	183	2	0	3	0	7	175

- 1. The numbers are as of December 31 of each year.
- 2. We have terminated 2 outlets since the end of our prior fiscal year. Additionally, as of December 31, 2024, there were 35 *Allegra* Centers in Canada.
- 3. For 2022, the total number of franchised businesses operating at year end included 160 *Allegra* Centers, 21 *Insty-Prints* Centers, and 7 *American Speedy Printing* Centers. For 2023, the total number of franchised businesses operating at year end included 157 *Allegra* Centers, 19 *Insty-*

Prints Centers, and 7 American Speedy Printing Centers. For 2024, the total number of franchised businesses operating at year end included 154 Allegra Centers, 15 Insty-Prints Centers, and 6 American Speedy Printing Centers.

TABLE NO. 4

STATUS OF COMPANY-OWNED CENTERS
FOR YEARS 2022 TO 2024¹

State	Year ¹	Centers at Start of Year	Centers Opened	Centers Reacquired from Franchisee	Centers Closed	Centers Sold to Franchisee	Centers at End of Year
Michigan	2022	2	0	0	0	0	2
_	2023	2	0	0	1	0	1
	2024	1	0	0	0	0	1
Totals	2022	2	0	0	0	0	2
	2023	2	0	0	1	0	1
	2024	1	0	0	0	0	1

1. The numbers in this table are as of December 31 of each year.

TABLE NO. 5

PROJECTED OPENINGS AS OF DECEMBER 31, 2024 FOR 2025

State	Franchise Agreements Signed But Centers Not Opened as of December 31, 2024	Projected New Franchised Centers in 2025	Projected New Company- Owned Centers in 2025
California	0	1	0
Florida	0	1	0
Maryland	1	1	0
Texas	0	1	0
Totals	1	3	0

Exhibit M is a list of the names, addresses and telephone numbers of our U.S. franchisees as of December 31, 2024.

Exhibit N is a list of the names, cities, states and business telephone numbers (or, if unknown, the last known home telephone numbers) of every U.S. franchisee who had an outlet terminated, cancelled, not renewed, or otherwise voluntarily or involuntarily ceased to do business under a Franchise Agreement during the most recently completed fiscal year, or who has not communicated with us within 10 weeks of

the issuance date of this Disclosure Document. If you buy this franchise, your contact information may be disclosed to other buyers when you leave the franchise system.

During the last 3 fiscal years, current and former franchisees have signed confidentiality clauses. In some instances, current and former franchisees have signed provisions restricting their ability to speak openly about their experience with us. You may wish to speak with current and former franchisees, but be aware that not all such franchisees will be able to communicate with you.

The Network Advisory Council is sponsored by us; its members are generally self-nominated and selected by current Network Advisory Council members. You can reach the organization by contacting Brian Walsh at Allegra Marketing Print Mail, 453 South Vermont Street, Unit A, Palatine, Illinois 60067, (847) 963-0000.

<u>ITEM 21</u>

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Attached as Exhibit O is the audited consolidated financial statements of Alliance Franchise Brands LLC as of December 31, 2024, December 31, 2023, and December 31, 2022.

ITEM 22

CONTRACTS

The following contracts are exhibits to this Disclosure Document:

Exhibit B	Franchise Agreement
Exhibit C	Application for Franchise
Exhibit D	Guaranty and Assumption of Obligations
Exhibit E	Confidentiality and Non-Solicitation Agreement
Exhibit F	Representations and Acknowledgment Statement
Exhibit G	Advantage Addendum to Franchise Agreement
Exhibit H	MatchMaker Addendum to Franchise Agreement
Exhibit I-1	Transition Addendum - Existing Franchisee
Exhibit I-2	Transition Addendum - Resale
Exhibit J	Dual-Brand Addendum to Franchise Agreements
Exhibit K	Local Website Enrollment Form
Exhibit L	Form of Promissory Note
Exhibit Q	Sample General Release

<u>ITEM 23</u>

RECEIPTS

Exhibit S contains detachable documents acknowledging your receipt of the Disclosure Document.

EXHIBIT A

STATE ADMINISTRATORS/AGENTS FOR SERVICE OF PROCESS

EXHIBIT "A"

STATE ADMINISTRATORS/AGENTS FOR SERVICE OF PROCESS

Listed here are the names, addresses and telephone numbers of the state agencies having responsibility for the franchising disclosure/registration laws. We may not yet be registered to sell franchises in any or all of these states. There may be states in addition to those listed below in which we have appointed an agent for service of process. There may also be additional agents appointed in some of the states listed.

CALIFORNIA

Department of Financial Protection & Innovation:

Toll Free: 1 (866) 275-2677

Los Angeles

Suite 750 320 West 4th Street Los Angeles, California 90013 (213) 576-7500

Sacramento

2101 Arena Blvd. Sacramento, California 95834 (916) 445-7205

San Diego

1455 Frazee Road, Suite 315 San Diego, California 92108 (619) 610-2093

San Francisco

One Sansome Street, Suite 600 San Francisco, California 94104 (415) 972-8559

HAWAII

(state administrator)

Business Registration Division Securities Compliance Branch Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs P.O. Box 40 Honolulu, Hawaii 96810 (808) 586-2722

(agent for service of process)

Commissioner of Securities of the State of Hawaii
Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs
Business Registration Division
Securities Compliance Branch
335 Merchant Street, Room 203
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813
(808) 586-2722

ILLINOIS

Franchise Bureau Office of the Attorney General 500 South Second Street Springfield, Illinois 62706 (217) 782-4465

INDIANA

(state administrator)

Indiana Secretary of State Securities Division, E-111 302 West Washington Street Indianapolis, Indiana 46204 (317) 232-6681

(agent for service of process)

Indiana Secretary of State 201 State House 200 West Washington Street Indianapolis, Indiana 46204 (317) 232-6531

MARYLAND

(state administrator)

Office of the Attorney General Securities Division 200 St. Paul Place Baltimore, Maryland 21202-2021 (410) 576-6360

(agent for service of process)

Maryland Securities Commissioner at the Office of the Attorney General Securities Division 200 St. Paul Place Baltimore, Maryland 21202-2021 (410) 576-6360

MICHIGAN

(state administrator)

Michigan Attorney General's Office Consumer Protection Division Attn: Franchise Section G. Mennen Williams Building, 1st Floor 525 West Ottawa Street Lansing, Michigan 48909 (517) 373-7177 (agent for service of process)

Michigan Department of Commerce, Corporations and Securities Bureau P.O. Box 30054 6546 Mercantile Way Lansing, Michigan 48909

MINNESOTA

(state administrator)

Minnesota Department of Commerce 85 7th Place East, Suite 280 St. Paul, Minnesota 55101 (651) 539-1600

(agent for service of process)

Commissioner of Commerce Minnesota Department of Commerce 85 7th Place East, Suite 280 St. Paul, Minnesota 55101 (651) 539-1600

NEW YORK

(state administrator)

NYS Department of Law Investor Protection Bureau 28 Liberty Street, 21st Floor New York, NY 10005 (212) 416-8236 Phone (212) 416-6042 Fax

(agent for service of process)

Attention: New York Secretary of State New York Department of State One Commerce Plaza, 99 Washington Avenue, 6th Floor Albany, NY 12231-0001 (518) 473-2492

NORTH DAKOTA

(state administrator)

North Dakota Securities Department 600 East Boulevard Avenue State Capitol - Fourteenth Floor - Dept 414 Bismarck, North Dakota 58505-0510 (701) 328-4712

(agent for service of process)

Securities Commissioner 600 East Boulevard Avenue State Capitol - Fourteenth Floor - Dept 414 Bismarck, North Dakota 58505-0510 (701) 328-4712

OREGON

Department of Business Services Division of Finance & Corporate Securities 350 Winter Street, NE, Room 410 Salem, Oregon 97310-3881 (503) 378-4387

RHODE ISLAND

Department of Business Regulation Division of Securities John O. Pastore Complex Building 69-1 1511 Pontiac Avenue Cranston, Rhode Island 02920 (401) 462-9645

SOUTH DAKOTA

Division of Insurance Securities Regulation 124 S. Euclid, Suite 104 Pierre, South Dakota 57501 (605) 773-3563

VIRGINIA

(state administrator)

State Corporation Commission Division of Securities and Retail Franchising 1300 East Main Street, Ninth Floor Richmond, Virginia 23219 (804) 371-9051

(agent for service of process)

Clerk, State Corporation Commission 1300 East Main Street, 1st Floor Richmond, Virginia 23219 (804) 371-9733

WASHINGTON

(state administrator)

Department of Financial Institutions Securities Division P.O. Box 41200 Olympia, Washington 98504-1200 (360) 902-8760

(agent for service of process)
Director
Department of Financial Institutions
Securities Division
150 Israel Road, S.W.
Tumwater, Washington 98501-6456

WISCONSIN

(state administrator)

Securities and Franchise Registration Wisconsin Department of Financial Institutions 4022 Madison Yards Way, North Tower Madison, Wisconsin 53705 (608) 266-1064

(agent for service of process)

Office of the Secretary Wisconsin Department of Financial Institutions P.O. Box 8861 Madison, Wisconsin 53708-8861 (608) 261-9555

EXHIBIT B

FRANCHISE AGREEMENT

ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC FRANCHISE AGREEMENT

FRANCHISEE			
DATE OF AGR	REEMENT	Γ	
CENTER ADDI	RESS		

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Sect	<u>ion</u>		Page	
1.	PREA	AMBLES, ACKNOWLEDGMENTS, AND GRANT OF FRANCHISE PREAMBLES		
	В.	ACKNOWLEDGMENTS	1	
	C.	CORPORATION, LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY, OR PARTNERSHIP	2	
	D.	GRANT OF FRANCHISE.	2	
	E.	EXCLUSIVITY AND RESERVATION OF RIGHTS	3	
2.	SITE A.	SELECTION, LEASE OF PREMISES, AND COMPUTER SYSTEMSITE SELECTION		
	B.	LEASE OF PREMISES	4	
	C.	COMPUTER SYSTEM	4	
3.	FEES A.	S AND PAYMENT OBLIGATIONSINITIAL FRANCHISE FEE		
	B.	ROYALTY FEE.	5	
	C.	ROYALTY TERMS	5	
	D.	GROSS SALES.	5	
	E.	MARKETING FUND CONTRIBUTION.	6	
	F.	TECHNOLOGY SERVICES FEE	6	
	G.	INITIAL MARKETING DEPOSIT.	6	
	H.	INTEREST ON LATE PAYMENTS	6	
	I.	NON-COMPLIANCE FEE.	6	
	J.	METHOD OF PAYMENT AND APPLICATION OF PAYMENTS	6	
4.	TRAINING AND ASSISTANCE. A. TRAINING			
	B.	GENERAL GUIDANCE	9	
	C.	OPERATIONS MATERIALS.	9	
	D.	DELEGATION OF PERFORMANCE.	9	
5.	MAF A.	MARKSA. OWNERSHIP AND GOODWILL OF MARKS		
	B.	LIMITATIONS ON YOUR USE OF MARKS.	10	
	C.	NOTIFICATION OF INFRINGEMENTS AND CLAIMS	10	
	D.	DISCONTINUANCE OF USE OF MARKS	10	

	E.	INDEMNIFICATION FOR USE OF MARKS	10	
6.	CON	FIDENTIAL INFORMATION	11	
7.	EXC	LUSIVE RELATIONSHIP.	12	
8.	CEN A.	TER OPERATIONS AND SYSTEM STANDARDS		
	B.	PRODUCTS AND SERVICES THE BUSINESS OFFERS.	13	
	C.	MANAGEMENT OF THE BUSINESS	13	
	D.	APPROVED PRODUCTS, SERVICES, AND SUPPLIERS	13	
	E.	COMPLIANCE WITH LAWS AND GOOD BUSINESS PRACTICES	14	
	F.	INSURANCE.	15	
	G.	COMPLIANCE WITH SYSTEM STANDARDS	15	
	H.	CENTER NUMBERS, LISTINGS AND INTERNET ACCOUNTS	16	
	I.	INFORMATION SECURITY	17	
	J.	EMPLOYEES, AGENTS AND INDEPENDENT CONTRACTORS	18	
	K.	NON-DISPARAGEMENT.	18	
9.	MARKETINGA. BY YOU			
	В.	MARKETING FUND.		
	C.	LOCAL MARKETING COOPERATIVE		
	D.	FRANCHISE SYSTEM WEBSITE AND ONLINE PRESENCES		
	E.	BRANDED EMAILS		
	F.	MARKETING PROGRAM.		
	G.	LOCAL MARKETING.		
10.	REC	ORDS, REPORTS, AND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS	23	
11.	INSPECTIONS AND AUDITS.			
	A. B.	OUR RIGHT TO INSPECT YOUR CENTEROUR RIGHT TO AUDIT		
10				
12.	IKA A.	NSFERBY US		
	В.	BY YOU	24	
	C.	CONDITIONS FOR APPROVAL OF TRANSFER.		
	D.	TRANSFER TO A WHOLLY-OWNED CORPORATION OR LIMITED		
		LIABILITY COMPANY.	27	

	E.	YOUR DEATH OR DISABILITY	27		
	F.	OUR RIGHT OF FIRST REFUSAL	28		
	G.	SALE OF YOUR CENTER.	28		
13.		IRATION OF THIS AGREEMENT			
	Α.	YOUR RIGHT TO ACQUIRE A SUCCESSOR FRANCHISE			
	В.	GRANT OF A SUCCESSOR FRANCHISE.			
	C.	AGREEMENTS/RELEASES.	30		
14.	TER A.	MINATION OF AGREEMENTBY YOU			
	B.	BY US	31		
	C.	OUR INTERIM OPERATION OF YOUR CENTER	32		
	D.	SUSPENSION OF OBLIGATIONS AND SUPPORT	33		
15.		OUR AND YOUR RIGHTS AND OBLIGATIONS UPON TERMINATION OR			
	A.	IRATION OF THIS AGREEMENTPAYMENT OF AMOUNTS OWED TO US			
	B.	DE-IDENTIFICATION	33		
	C.	CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION	34		
	D.	COVENANT NOT TO COMPETE	34		
	E.	OUR RIGHT TO PURCHASE YOUR CENTER.	35		
	F.	CONTINUING OBLIGATIONS.	36		
16.		ATIONSHIP OF THE PARTIES/INDEMNIFICATION.			
	Α.	INDEPENDENT CONTRACTORS.			
	В.	NO LIABILITY TO OR FOR ACTS OF OTHER PARTY.			
	C.	TAXES.			
	D.	INDEMNIFICATION	37		
17.	ENF	ENFORCEMENTA. SECURITY INTEREST			
	B.	SEVERABILITY AND SUBSTITUTION OF VALID PROVISIONS	37		
	C.	WAIVER OF OBLIGATIONS.	38		
	D.	COSTS AND ATTORNEYS' FEES	39		
	E.	YOU MAY NOT WITHHOLD PAYMENTS DUE TO US	39		
	F.	RIGHTS OF PARTIES ARE CUMULATIVE	39		
	G.	ARBITRATION	39		
	Н.	GOVERNING LAW.	40		

	I. (CONS	ENT TO JURISDICTION	41
	J.	WAIV	ER OF PUNITIVE DAMAGES AND JURY TRIAL	41
	K. I	DAMA	AGES.	41
	L. I	INJUN	ICTIVE RELIEF	41
	M. I	BINDI	NG EFFECT	42
	N. (CLASS	S ACTION BAR AND LIMITATIONS OF CLAIMS	42
	O. (CONS	TRUCTION.	42
18.	NOTICE	ES ANI	D PAYMENTS	43
19.	COUNT	ERPA	RTS	43
	EXHIBI'	TA	LISTING OF OWNERSHIP INTERESTS	
	EXHIBI'	ТВ	PROTECTED TERRITORY	
	EXHIBI'	TC	EFT AUTHORIZATION FORM	
	EXHIBI'	T D	STATE-SPECIFIC RIDERS TO FRANCHISE AGREEMENT	

ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC FRANCHISE AGREEMENT

THIS F	RANCHISE AGREEMENT (the "Agreement") is made and entered into on
	(the "Effective Date") (regardless of the dates of the parties' signatures) by and
between ALLIA	ANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC, a Michigan limited liability company with its
principal busines	ss address at 47585 Galleon Drive, Plymouth, Michigan 48170-2466 ("we" or "us"), and _
, whose	principal business address is
	("you").

1. PREAMBLES, ACKNOWLEDGMENTS, AND GRANT OF FRANCHISE.

A. **PREAMBLES.**

- (1) We and our affiliates have, over a considerable time period and with considerable effort, developed a marketing and business communication services business offering a full range of marketing and business communication services and related products and services known as *Allegra*® Centers, *American Speedy*® *Printing* Centers or *Insty-Prints*® Centers (individually, "Center" and collectively, "Centers"). The franchise concept under which you will operate your Center is defined in Section 1.D as the "Designated Brand Concept."
- (2) We and our affiliates use, promote, and license certain trademarks, service marks, and other commercial symbols in operating the Centers, including, without limitation, the *Allegra®*, *American Speedy® Printing* and *Insty-Prints®* marks, which have gained public acceptance and goodwill, and may create, use, and license other trademarks, service marks, and commercial symbols for the Centers (collectively, the "Marks").
- (3) We grant to persons who meet our qualifications, and are willing to undertake the investment and effort, a franchise to own and operate a Center offering the products and services we authorize and using our and our affiliates' distinctive business formats, methods, rules, procedures, signs, designs, layouts, standards, specifications, and Marks (the "Franchise System").
 - (4) You have applied for a franchise to own and operate a Center.

B. **ACKNOWLEDGMENTS.** You acknowledge:

- (1) That in all of their dealings with you, our officers, directors, employees, and agents act only in a representative, and not in an individual, capacity and that business dealings between you and them as a result of this Agreement are deemed to be only between you and us.
- (2) That you have represented to us, to induce our entry into this Agreement, that all statements you have made and all materials you have given us, including the description of franchise ownership set forth on Exhibit A of this Agreement, are accurate and complete and that you have made no misrepresentations or material omissions in obtaining the franchise.

- C. <u>CORPORATION, LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY, OR PARTNERSHIP</u>. If you are at any time a corporation, limited liability company, or partnership (each, an "Entity"), you agree and represent that:
 - (1) You will have the authority to execute, deliver, and perform your obligations under this Agreement and all related agreements and are duly organized or formed and validly existing in good standing under the laws of the state of your incorporation or formation;
 - (2) Your organizational documents will recite that this Agreement restricts the issuance and transfer of any ownership interests in you, and all certificates and other documents representing ownership interests in you will bear a legend referring to this Agreement's restrictions;
 - owners and their interests in you and identifies each of your principal officers as of the Effective Date and each of your owners during this Agreement's term will execute a guaranty in the form we prescribe undertaking personally to be bound, jointly and severally, by all provisions of this Agreement and any ancillary agreements between you and us. The spouse of each owner will also be required to acknowledge the guaranty. Subject to our rights and your obligations under Section 12, you and your owners agree to sign and deliver to us a revised Exhibit A to reflect any permitted changes in the information that Exhibit A now contains;
 - (4) You shall not use any Mark as part of your Entity name;
 - (5) Your Center and other Centers, if applicable, will be the only business(es) you operate (although your owners may have other, non-competitive business interests); and
 - (6) You must identify on <u>Exhibit A</u> one of your owners who is a natural person with at least 20% ownership interest and voting power in you and who will have the authority of a chief executive officer (the "Managing Owner"). You must obtain our written consent prior to changing the Managing Owner and agree to deliver to us a revised <u>Exhibit A</u> to accurately identify the Managing Owner.
- D. GRANT OF FRANCHISE. You have applied for a franchise to own and operate a Center at _________ (the "Premises"). (If the Premises has not been determined as of the Effective Date, the Premises shall be the site selected in accordance with Section 2.A hereof.) Subject to this Agreement's terms, we grant you a franchise (the "Franchise") to operate a Center ("your Center") under the brand [__] Allegra®, [__] American Speedy® Printing or [__] Insty-Prints® at the Premises (the "Designated Brand Concept"), and to use the Franchise System in its operation, for a term beginning on the Effective Date and expiring 20 years from that date, unless sooner terminated under Section 14. Notwithstanding the foregoing, if subsequent to your execution of this Agreement you sign another franchise agreement with us to operate another brand concept at the Premises such that the Premises will operate as a dual brand center, then you may be required to sign an agreement extending the term of this Agreement so that its term expires on the same date as such franchise agreement.

You agree at all times faithfully, honestly, and diligently to perform your obligations under this Agreement and to use your best efforts to promote your Center. You may use the Premises only for your Center. You agree not to conduct the business of your Center at any location other than the Premises. In addition, except as permitted under Section 9.D below, you may not engage in any promotional or similar activities, whether directly or indirectly, through or on the Internet, or any other similar proprietary or common carrier electronic delivery system. You acknowledge that once you commence operation of your

Center, you must actively and continuously operate the Center during normal business hours (as we may periodically prescribe in the Operations Materials) for the entire term of this Agreement.

- EXCLUSIVITY AND RESERVATION OF RIGHTS. We and our affiliates will not operate or grant a franchise for the operation of a new *Allegra*, *American Speedy Printing* or *Insty-Prints* Center, the physical premises of which is located within the area described on Exhibit B attached hereto (the "Protected Territory"); for the avoidance of doubt, this limitation does not apply to franchises granted for the renewal of existing Centers, franchises granted to purchasers of existing Centers, or franchises granted for the transition of an existing Center to a different Designated Brand Concept. If the aggregate business count for the Protected Territory increases by more than 50%, we may reduce the Protected Territory, provided that the business count in the new Protected Territory will be at least 4,000. You acknowledge and agree that other Centers may market and solicit customers in your Protected Territory and, likewise, you may market and solicit customers in the protected territory of the other Centers. Except as expressly limited above, you acknowledge that we (and our affiliates) retain the right at all times during this Agreement's term to engage in any and all activities that we (and they) deem appropriate and are not expressly prohibited under this Agreement, wherever and whenever we (and they) desire, and whether or not such activities compete with your Center, including, without limitation, the right to:
 - (1) acquire and operate, and allow others to acquire and operate, one or more businesses offering products and services which are identical or similar to products and services offered by the Centers, and/or franchising, licensing or creating similar arrangements with respect to these businesses, wherever these businesses (or the franchisees or licensees of these businesses) are located or operating (including in the Protected Territory);
 - (2) offer and sell products and services offered by Centers to national, regional and governmental accounts or our affiliates (including customers or accounts located within the Protected Territory);
 - (3) establish, and allow others to establish, other distribution channels (including, but not limited to, the Internet, catalog sales, telemarketing, and other direct marketing sales), wherever located or operating and regardless of the nature or location of the customers with whom such other distribution channels do business, that operate under the Marks or any other trade names, trademarks, service marks or commercial symbols that are the same as or different from the Centers, and that sell products and/or services that are identical or similar to, and/or competitive with, those that the Centers customarily sell under any terms and conditions we deem appropriate;
 - (4) be acquired (whether through acquisition of assets or ownership interests, regardless of the form of transaction), by a business providing products and services similar to those provided at Centers, or by another business, even if such business operates, franchises and/or licenses competitive businesses in the Protected Territory; and
 - (5) engage in all other activities not expressly prohibited by this Agreement.

2. SITE SELECTION, LEASE OF PREMISES, AND COMPUTER SYSTEM.

A. **SITE SELECTION.** We must approve the Premises and you may operate your Center only at the Premises. You must receive our permission to relocate; if we approve of a relocation, we may change the Protected Territory. You acknowledge and agree that, if we recommend or give you information regarding a site for the Premises, it is not a representation or warranty of any kind, express or implied, of the site's suitability for a Center or any other purpose. Our recommendation indicates only that we believe

that the site meets our then-acceptable criteria. Applying criteria that have appeared effective with other sites might not accurately reflect the potential for all sites and premises, and demographic and/or other factors included in or excluded from our criteria could change, altering the potential of a site. The uncertainty and instability of these criteria are beyond our control, and we are not responsible if a site or premises we recommend fails to meet your expectations. You acknowledge and agree that your acceptance of the Franchise and selection of the Premises are based on your own independent investigation of the suitability of the site for your Center.

B. <u>LEASE OF PREMISES</u>. We have the right to approve the terms of any lease or sublease for the Premises (the "Lease") before you sign it, and you may not sign the Lease without our prior written approval. We may require the Lease to contain certain terms and provisions to protect our rights (although we will not directly negotiate your Lease). If the Lease expires or is terminated without your fault, or if the site for the Premises is destroyed, condemned, or otherwise rendered unusable, we will allow you to relocate your Center to a new site acceptable to us. Relocation of the Center requires our prior approval. Any relocation will be at your sole expense, and we reserve the right to require you pay us our then-current per diem fee (currently \$400 per person per day, subject to increase up to a maximum of \$1,000 per person per day), and reimburse us for (i) the actual costs associated with our evaluation of a proposed site, as well as (ii) the travel expenses of our (and our designee's) representative(s). We recommend that you engage professional advisors, including legal counsel, to assist with the negotiation of the Lease.

C. <u>COMPUTER SYSTEM.</u>

You agree to obtain (if necessary to meet our System Standards (as defined in Section 4.C)) and use integrated computer hardware and/or software, including a management information system and accounting software (the "Computer System"). We may require that you purchase part or all of the Computer System from the supplier we designate (which may be us or our affiliate). We may modify specifications for, and components of, the Computer System. You also agree to maintain all specified points of high-speed Internet connection. Our modification of specifications for the Computer System, and/or other technological developments or events, might require you to purchase, lease, and/or license new or modified computer hardware and/or software and to obtain service and support for the Computer System. Although we cannot estimate the future costs of the Computer System or required service or support, and although these costs might not be fully amortizable over this Agreement's remaining term, you agree to incur the costs of obtaining the computer hardware and software comprising the Computer System (or additions and modifications) and required service or support, including service agreements for ongoing support. We will provide you with a list of other recommended equipment, technology services, and subscription services to support your Center, which may result in additional costs to you. We have no obligation to reimburse you for any Computer System costs. Within 60 days after you receive notice from us, you agree to obtain the Computer System components that we designate and to ensure that your Computer System, as modified, is functioning properly.

You agree that we or our affiliates may condition any license of proprietary software to you, or your use of technology that we or our affiliates develop or maintain, on your signing a software license agreement or similar document that we or our affiliates prescribe to regulate your use of, and our and your respective rights and responsibilities with respect to, the software or technology. We and our affiliates may charge you a monthly or other fee for any proprietary software or technology that we or our affiliates license to you and for other maintenance and support services that we or our affiliates provide during this Agreement's term.

Although you agree to buy, use, and maintain the Computer System according to our standards and specifications, you will have sole and complete responsibility for: (1) the acquisition, operation,

maintenance, and upgrading of the Computer System; (2) the manner in which your Computer System interfaces at our specified levels of connection speed with our and any third party's computer system; and (3) any and all consequences if the Computer System is not properly operated, maintained, and upgraded.

You agree that you will enroll to adopt the Printer's Plan or PrintSmith Vision point-of-sale system software promptly following execution of this Agreement, and complete the software implementation within six months of enrollment. You further acknowledge and agree that the allowance of more than 60 days to adopt this component of the Computer System in no way acts as a waiver of our future right to require that you update the Computer System within 60 days of receipt of notice from us.

3. FEES AND PAYMENT OBLIGATIONS.

A. <u>INITIAL FRANCHISE FEE</u> . You agree to pay us a one-time initial franchise fee of [_]
\$25,000 if you are acquiring an existing Center; [] \$45,000 if you are purchasing a MatchMaker Center	er;
or [] \$10,000 if you are our existing franchisee and are acquiring an additional Center (check whichev	er
is applicable). The initial franchise fee is due in a lump sum and is fully earned by us when you sign the	iis
Agreement and is not refundable under any circumstances.	

- B. **ROYALTY FEE.** You agree to pay us a monthly royalty (the "Royalty") on or before the 20th day of each month equal to the following percentages of Gross Sales (as defined below):
 - a. 6% of Gross Sales in each calendar year up to and including \$1,235,746 of aggregate Gross Sales for such calendar year;
 - b. 4% of Gross Sales in each calendar year in excess of \$1,235,746 up to and including \$2,471,492; and
 - c. 1.5% of Gross Sales in each calendar year in excess of \$2,471,492.

If at any time you are not in compliance with this Agreement, or any other agreement between you or your affiliates and us or our affiliates, and you do not cure such default within 10 days of delivery of written notice (or such other cure period as may be provided in such other agreement), the calculation of the Royalty will be based on the highest rate described above.

- C. <u>ROYALTY TERMS</u>. The above thresholds are for the 2025 calendar year. We may annually increase the Gross Sales thresholds by the most recently published National Consumer Price Index-All Urban Consumers-All Items (1982-1984 = 100) as most recently published by the U.S. Department of Labor, or a successor index (the "CPI"). We have no obligation to decrease Gross Sales thresholds if the CPI decreases. We will notify you in writing on or before March 15 of each calendar year as to any changes in the Gross Sales ranges for that calendar year. The Royalty shall be paid per Center per annum, commencing the first month of operation and continuing thereafter until the expiration of the term of this Agreement.
- D. GROSS SALES. "Gross Sales" means all revenue from sales conducted at, from or through your Center, including amounts received from the sale of services and products of every kind and nature. Gross Sales also include the fair market value of any barter transactions and the proceeds of any business interruption insurance policies related to the operation of your Center. It excludes: (i) all taxes imposed by any federal, state, municipal or other governmental authority so long as it is added to the selling price and actually paid by you to such governmental authority; (ii) the direct costs incurred for permits, shipping, or postage; (iii) customer refunds or credits; and (iv) any revenue from the sale of services and

products from your Center to another Center or an *Image360* center, *Signs By Tomorrow* center, or *Signs Now* center under a franchise agreement with us. If you operate an Advantage Center, "Gross Sales" refers to sales on or after the first day of the month following the Effective Date.

- E. MARKETING FUND CONTRIBUTION. You agree to pay us a Marketing Fund (as defined in Section 9.B) contribution of 1% of your Gross Sales, not to exceed an annual cap determined by us each year (\$11,893 for the 2025 calendar year), as adjusted from time to time by us to reflect any changes in the CPI, payable on the 20th day of the calendar month following the calendar month in which such Gross Sales are received (unless you operate an Insty-Prints Center, then your Marketing Fund contribution rate is 2% of Gross Sales and the annual cap for the 2025 calendar year is \$25,000). We reserve the right to modify or remove the cap on Marketing Fund contributions. We also reserve the right to raise the amount of the Marketing Fund contribution, not to exceed 3% of your Gross Sales. We have no obligation to decrease the annual cap on the Marketing Fund contribution if the CPI decreases.
- F. <u>TECHNOLOGY SERVICES FEE</u>. We require you to pay a technology fee (the "Technology Services Fee") to us (or our affiliates). Currently, we charge a Technology Services Fee of \$50 per month. We may periodically modify the amount of the Technology Services Fee (subject to a maximum of \$1,000 per month), which is paid at the times, and in the manner, designated by us.
- G. INITIAL MARKETING DEPOSIT. You agree to submit to us a one-time deposit of [__] \$15,000 if you are purchasing a MatchMaker Center, or [__] \$7,500 if you are an existing franchisee or if you are purchasing an Advantage Center or an existing Center, for our KickStart initial marketing program that we have developed to promote the Center. This amount is due in a lump sum when you sign this Agreement and is not refundable under any circumstances. However, if you are purchasing a MatchMaker Center, the initial marketing deposit is due upon the closing of the acquisition of the independent business, provided that you must sign our form of secured promissory note. We may determine the contents of the KickStart initial marketing program based on the sales volume and marketing needs of the Center. The KickStart initial marketing program includes first-year required spending on direct mail, digital marketing, initial marketing collateral (including brochures and folders), and may be used toward registration fees for the annual meeting or sales conference for one person during your first year of operation.
- H. <u>INTEREST ON LATE PAYMENTS</u>. All amounts which you owe us for any reason will bear interest accruing as of their due date at 1.5% per month or the highest commercial contract interest rate the law allows, whichever is less. We may debit your bank account automatically for the service charge and interest. You acknowledge that this Section does not mean we agree to accept any payments after they are due or that we are committing to extend credit to, or otherwise finance your operation of, your Center. Interest assessments will be in addition to any other rights or remedies that we may have under this Agreement or otherwise.
- I. NON-COMPLIANCE FEE. In addition to our other rights and remedies, and not in lieu of such other rights and remedies we may have against you, if you are in default of this Agreement we may charge you a non-compliance fee in the amount of \$250 per default per month. We may charge you for each month that such default remains uncured. The non-compliance fee is payable to us in the same manner as Royalties.
- J. <u>METHOD OF PAYMENT AND APPLICATION OF PAYMENTS</u>. Concurrently with the execution hereof, you agree to sign and deliver to us the documents we require to authorize us to debit your business checking account automatically for the Royalty, Marketing Fund (as defined in Section 9.B) contributions, Local Marketing Cooperative (as defined in Section 9.C) contributions, and

other amounts due under this Agreement (the "EFT Authorization"), which is attached as <u>Exhibit C</u>. Such EFT Authorization shall remain in full force and effect during the term of this Agreement. We will debit the business account you designate in the EFT Authorization for these amounts on their due dates (or the subsequent business day if the due date is a national holiday or a weekend day). You agree to ensure that funds are available in your designated account to cover our withdrawals.

If there are insufficient funds in your designated account to cover our withdrawals, we may charge you the insufficient funds fee for each such instance (currently, \$25), as we may modify from time to time, to compensate us for our administrative expenses and costs charged by the third-party bank. In such circumstances, we may also attempt to debit your account again periodically until funds are available (but no more than once every 5 days) and you will be charged the insufficient funds fee for each instance in which the funds are not available.

You must submit the financial reports in the form and manner we dictate to report your Gross Sales and other financial data we designate. If you fail to report the Gross Sales, we may estimate your Gross Sales based on 110% of the average of the last three months' Gross Sales (whether reported or estimated) and debit your account for Royalty and Marketing Fund/Local Marketing Cooperative contributions based on such estimated Gross Sales. If the amounts that we debit from your account are less than the amounts you actually owe us (once we have determined your Center's true and correct Gross Sales), we will debit your account for the balance on the day we specify. If the amounts that we debit from your account are greater than the amounts you actually owe us, we will credit the excess against the amounts we otherwise would debit from your account during the following month.

Despite any designation you make, we may apply any of your payments to any of your past due indebtedness to us. We may offset any amounts you or your owners owe us or our affiliates against any amounts we or our affiliates owe you or your owners.

We may require you to pay any amounts due under this Agreement or otherwise by means other than automatic debit (e.g., by credit card or web-based application) whenever we deem appropriate, and you agree to comply with our payment instructions. If you fail to comply with our payment instructions, we reserve the right to exclude your participation from certain programs; provided that such failure shall also be deemed a default under this Agreement.

4. TRAINING AND ASSISTANCE.

A. TRAINING. Before you begin operating your Center, we will provide up to three weeks of training for you (or your Managing Owner if you are an Entity) and one additional owner on the material aspects of operating a Center, virtually, at one of our principal offices, or at a designated training facility of our choice, as we determine in our discretion. Prior to attending training, you (or your Managing Owner if you are an Entity) will be required to complete 22 hours of online, self-paced learning sessions You (or your Managing Owner) must complete initial training to our satisfaction prior to operating your Center (or, if you are purchasing an existing Center, prior to closing on the purchase transaction). If we determine that you (or your Managing Owner) cannot complete initial training to our satisfaction, we may terminate this Agreement. You will be responsible for your (or your Managing Owner's, if you are an Entity) travel and living expenses, wages and workers' compensation insurance while attending training.

You (or your Managing Owner) may request additional training at the end of the initial training program, to be provided at our then-current per diem fee (currently \$400 per person per day, subject to increase up to a maximum of \$1,000 per person per day), if you (or your Managing Owner) do not feel sufficiently trained in the operation of a Center. We and you will jointly determine the duration of this

additional training. However, if you (or your Managing Owner) complete our initial training program to our satisfaction and have not expressly informed us in writing at the end of that program that you (or your Managing Owner) do not feel sufficiently trained in the operation of a Center, then you will be deemed to have been trained sufficiently to operate a Center. If our representatives must travel to provide additional assistance to you, you are also responsible for paying our per diem fee for such assistance and reimbursing our travel expenses.

After you open the Center, you may send employees to our regularly scheduled training programs at no additional cost to you, provided that you are responsible for all travel and living expenses incurred for such employees during the training programs. If we provide you with training outside of our regularly scheduled training programs, you must pay our then-current per diem fee for this training in addition to all travel and living expenses of the attendees. You must bear the cost of trainees' wages and benefits, and trainees' travel, lodging and meal expenses. Any non-owner employees attending employee-accessible portions of the initial training must execute our then-current form of confidentiality and non-solicitation agreement.

Within 90 days after the later of (i) your successful completion of initial training, or (ii) the closing of the purchase of the Center, such timing to be determined in our discretion, we will, at our own cost, have one of our representatives assist you with the Center's operations for an aggregate of up to 10 days, which assistance may be provided virtually or at your Center.

If you request, and we agree to provide, additional or special guidance, assistance, or training during this initial phase, we may charge you the then-applicable per diem fee, plus reimbursement of our representatives' travel expenses. Notwithstanding the foregoing, we will not be required to send any of our representatives to your Center to provide training or assistance if, in our sole determination, it is unsafe to do so. Such determination by us will not relieve you from your obligations under this Agreement (including, without limitation, to pay monies owed) and will not serve as a basis for your termination of this Agreement.

We may require you (or your Managing Owner) to attend and complete to our satisfaction various training courses that we periodically choose to provide at the times and locations that we designate (which may be virtually), including courses and programs provided by third parties we designate. We will not require attendance at more than two such courses, or for more than a total of five business days, during a calendar year. Besides attending these courses, you agree to attend the annual meeting of all Center franchisees each year at a location we designate, which may be virtually, in our sole discretion. Attendance will not be required for more than seven days during any calendar year. You must pay all costs to attend the annual meeting, including the applicable fees, if any (currently \$350 per person, subject to a maximum fee of \$1,000 per person), and your attendees' compensation or benefits due, travel and living expenses.

If you have a new Managing Owner during this Agreement's term, the new Managing Owner must complete to our satisfaction our then current initial training program. We may charge reasonable fees for training new Managing Owners. You also agree to pay all travel and living expenses which your Managing Owner incurs during all training courses and programs.

You understand and agree that any specific ongoing training or advice we provide does not create an obligation (whether by course of dealing or otherwise) to continue to provide such specific training or advice, all of which we may discontinue and modify from time to time. We reserve the right to require any employees attending training to sign a confidentiality and non-solicitation agreement pursuant to Section 6 hereof.

B. <u>GENERAL GUIDANCE</u>. We will advise you from time to time regarding your Center's operation based on your reports or our inspections and will guide you with respect to: (1) standards, specifications, and operating procedures and methods that Centers use; (2) purchasing required and authorized equipment (including the Computer System), furniture, fixtures and signs (collectively the "Operating Assets"), and other products and services; (3) marketing materials and programs; (4) sales and sales management training; and (5) administrative, bookkeeping, accounting, and financial management.

We will furnish to you guidance in connection with the operation of your Center. Such guidance will be furnished in the form of our operations materials for the operation of Centers, which may include one or more separate manuals as well as computer software, information available on an Internet site, other digital media, and/or written materials (collectively, the "Operations Materials"). We may also provide guidance via telephonic conversations and/or consultation at our offices. If you request, and we agree to provide, additional or special guidance, assistance, certification programs or training, we may charge you our personnel's per diem fee (currently \$400 per person per day, subject to increase up to a maximum of \$1,000 per person per day), plus reimbursement of our representatives' travel expenses.

C. OPERATIONS MATERIALS. During the term of this Agreement, we will provide you with access to the Operations Materials. The Operations Materials contain mandatory specifications, standards, operating procedures, and rules that we periodically prescribe for operating Centers ("System Standards"), and information on suggested procedures and your other obligations under this Agreement. We may modify the Operations Materials periodically to reflect changes in System Standards. If there is a dispute over its contents, our master copy of the Operations Materials controls. You agree that the Operations Materials' contents are confidential and that you will not disclose the Operations Materials to any person other than your employees who need to know its contents. You may not at any time copy, duplicate, record, or otherwise reproduce any part of the Operations Materials.

You agree to monitor and access the website, extranet or web-based application for any updates to the Operations Materials or System Standards. Any passwords or other digital identifications necessary to access the Operations Materials will be deemed to be part of Confidential Information (as defined in Section 6).

D. <u>DELEGATION OF PERFORMANCE</u>. You agree that we have the right to delegate the performance of any portion or all of our obligations under this Agreement to third-party designees, whether these designees are our agents or independent contractors with whom we have contracted to perform these obligations.

5. MARKS.

A. OWNERSHIP AND GOODWILL OF MARKS. Your right to use the Marks and the Franchise System is derived only from this Agreement and limited to your operating your Center according to this Agreement and all System Standards we prescribe during its term. Your or your owners' unauthorized use of the Marks or the Franchise System is a breach of this Agreement and infringes our and our affiliates' intellectual property rights. You acknowledge and agree that your use of the Marks and the Franchise System and any goodwill established by that use are exclusively for our and our affiliates' benefit and that this Agreement does not confer any goodwill or other interests in the Marks or the Franchise System upon you (other than the right to operate your Center under this Agreement). All provisions of this Agreement relating to the Marks and the Franchise System apply to any additional proprietary trade and service marks we authorize you to use. You may not at any time during or after this Agreement's term contest or assist any other person in contesting the validity of, or our and our affiliates' rights to, our intellectual property.

- LIMITATIONS ON YOUR USE OF MARKS. You agree to use the Marks associated with the Designated Brand Concept as your Center's sole identification, except that you agree to identify yourself as its independent owner in the manner we prescribe. You (or your owners) may not use any Mark (1) as part of any corporate or legal business name, (2) with any prefix, suffix, or other modifying words, terms, designs, or symbols (other than logos we have licensed to you), (3) in selling any unauthorized services or products, (4) as part of any website, domain name, e-mail address, social media account (such as LinkedIn®, Facebook®, Instagram®, YouTube®, TikTok® or Google® Business Profile), username, other online presence or presence on any electronic, virtual, or digital medium of any kind ("Online Presence") or otherwise in connection with a website (except as permitted under Section 9.D below), or (5) in any other manner that we have not expressly authorized in writing. You may not use any Mark in advertising any prospective transfer that would require our approval under Section 12 below, without our prior written consent. You agree to display the Marks associated with the Designated Brand Concept prominently as we prescribe at your Center and on forms, marketing, supplies, and other materials we designate. You agree to give the notices of trade and service mark registrations that we specify and to obtain any fictitious or assumed name registrations required under applicable law. You are not permitted to use the Marks of any other brand concept that is not your Designated Brand Concept.
- C. NOTIFICATION OF INFRINGEMENTS AND CLAIMS. You agree to notify us immediately of any apparent infringement or challenge to your use of any Mark, or of any person's claim of any rights in any Mark, and not to communicate with any person other than us, and our attorneys, and your attorneys, regarding any infringement, challenge, or claim. We and our affiliates may take the action we deem appropriate (including no action) and control exclusively any litigation, U.S. Patent and Trademark Office proceeding, or other administrative proceeding arising from any infringement, challenge, or claim or otherwise concerning any Mark. You agree to sign any documents and take any other reasonable action that, in the opinion of our attorneys, are necessary or advisable to protect and maintain our and our affiliates' interests in any litigation or Patent and Trademark Office or other proceeding or otherwise to protect and maintain our and our affiliates' interests in the Marks. We will reimburse you for your costs of taking any action that we have asked you to take.
- D. <u>DISCONTINUANCE OF USE OF MARKS</u>. If it becomes advisable at any time for us, our affiliates, and/or you to modify or discontinue using any Mark and/or to use one or more additional or substitute trade or service marks, you must comply with our directions within a reasonable time after receiving notice. We need not reimburse you for your direct expenses or losses of changing your Center's signs, for any loss of revenue due to any modified or discontinued Mark, or for your expenses or losses of promoting a modified or substitute trademark or service mark.

Our rights in this Section 5.D apply to any and all of the Marks (and any portion of any Mark) that we authorize you to use in this Agreement. We may exercise these rights at any time and for any reason, business or otherwise, that we think best. If you are signing this Agreement for an *American Speedy Printing* Center or an *Insty-Prints* Center, we will exercise this right to require you to transition your Center to an *Allegra* Center within one year of the Effective Date, and such transition may require you to incur additional expenses. You acknowledge both our right to take this action and your obligation to comply with our directions.

E. <u>INDEMNIFICATION FOR USE OF MARKS</u>. We agree to reimburse you for all damages and expenses that you incur in any trademark infringement proceeding disputing your authorized use of any Mark under this Agreement if you have timely notified us of, and comply with our directions in responding to, the proceeding. At our option, we may defend and control the defense of any proceeding arising from your use of any Mark under this Agreement.

6. CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION.

You and your owners and personnel may from time to time be provided with and/or have access to information about the Franchise System and the operation of Centers (including your Center), some of which constitutes trade secrets under applicable law (the "Confidential Information"), relating to developing and operating Centers, whether or not marked confidential, including (without limitation): (1) site selection criteria; (2) the Operations Materials; (3) the System Standards; (4) market research, promotional, and marketing programs for Centers; (5) knowledge of specifications for, and suppliers of, Operating Assets and other products and supplies; (6) any computer software or similar technology which is proprietary to us, our affiliates; (7) knowledge of the operating results and financial performance of Centers other than your Center; (8) your Center's customer list and customer information, including Personal Information (as defined in Section 8.I); and (9) user credentials for use on any Local Website or Online Presence.

You acknowledge and agree that you will not acquire any interest in Confidential Information, other than the right to use it as we specify in operating your Center during this Agreement's term. All Confidential Information furnished to you by us or on our behalf, whether orally or by means of written material, is proprietary, and is disclosed to you only on the condition that you (and if you are conducting business as an Entity, each of your owners) agree to, and agree to cause your (and their) respective current and former family members, owners, officers, directors, agents, employees, representatives, spouses, affiliates, successors and assigns to: (a) process, retain, use, collect, and disclose Confidential Information strictly (i) to the limited extent, and in such a manner, necessary for operating your Center in accordance with this Agreement, and not for any other purpose; and (ii) in accordance with the System Standards and any privacy policy we publish from time to time on our Online Presences, and our and our representatives' instructions; (b) keep each item deemed to be part of Confidential Information in strict confidence, both during this Agreement's term and then thereafter for as long as the item is not lawfully known to the public without violation of applicable law or an obligation to us or our affiliates, and not disclose, share, or otherwise provide access to such Confidential Information to any other person; (c) not make unauthorized copies of, or disclose or reveal to any other person, any Confidential Information disclosed via electronic, virtual, or digital medium or in written or other tangible form; (d) promptly notify us of any changes to your ability to meet your obligations under this Agreement or our privacy policies, or that may adversely affect our rights or obligations relating to Confidential Information; and (e) adopt and implement administrative, physical and technical safeguards to protect and prevent unauthorized use or disclosure of Confidential Information, including, without limitation, by establishing reasonable security and access measures, and by restricting its disclosure to your key personnel and others who have a need to know such Confidential Information for purposes of this Agreement and who are under a duty of confidentiality no less restrictive than your obligations hereunder, or to individuals or entities specifically authorized by us in advance. You agree to protect the Confidential Information from unauthorized use, access or disclosure in the same manner as you protect your own confidential or proprietary information of a similar nature and with no less than reasonable care. We may require you to have your employees and contractors execute a confidentiality and non-solicitation agreement and shall have the right to regulate the form of and to be a party to or third-party beneficiary under any such agreements with independent enforcement rights. You acknowledge that any form of confidentiality and non-solicitation agreement that we require you to use, that we provide to you, or that we regulate the terms of may or may not be enforceable in a particular jurisdiction. You agree that you are solely responsible for obtaining your own professional advice with respect to the adequacy of the terms and provisions of any confidentiality and non-solicitation agreement that your employees, agents and independent contractors sign.

Confidential Information does not include information, knowledge, or know-how which you can demonstrate lawfully came to your attention before we provided it to you directly or indirectly; which, at

the time we disclosed it to you, already had lawfully become known to the public without violation of applicable law or an obligation to us or our affiliates; or which, after we disclose it to you, lawfully becomes known to the public without violation of applicable law or an obligation to us or our affiliates. If we include any matter in Confidential Information, anyone who claims that it is not Confidential Information must prove that one of the exclusions provided in this paragraph is fulfilled.

You acknowledge and agree that, as between us and you, we are the sole owner of all right, title, and interest in and to the Franchise System and any Confidential Information (other than Restricted Information, as defined in Section 8.I). All improvements, developments, derivative works, enhancements, or modifications to the Franchise System and any Confidential Information, and all ideas, concepts, techniques, or materials relating to a Center, whether or not protectable intellectual property (collectively, "Innovations"), made or created by you, your employees or your contractors, whether developed separately or in conjunction with us, shall be owned solely by us. You represent, warrant, and covenant that your employees and contractors are bound by written agreements assigning all rights in and to any Innovations developed or created by them to you. To the extent that you, your employees or your contractors are deemed to have any interest in such Innovations, you hereby agree to assign, and do assign, all right, title and interest in and to such Innovations to us. To that end, you shall execute, verify, and deliver such documents (including, without limitation, assignments) and perform such other acts (including appearances as a witness) as we may reasonably request for use in applying for, obtaining, perfecting, evidencing, sustaining, and enforcing such ownership rights in and to the Innovations, and the assignment thereof. In the event we are unable for any reason, after reasonable effort, to secure your signature on any document needed in connection with the actions specified in this Section 6, you hereby irrevocably designate and appoint us and our duly authorized officers and agents as your agent and attorney in fact, which appointment is coupled with an interest and is irrevocable, to act for and on your behalf to execute, verify, and file any such documents and to do all other lawfully permitted acts to further the purposes of this Section 6 with the same legal force and effect as if executed by you. You further agree that we have the right to use any digital images of products you produce for any purpose. The obligations of this Section 6 shall survive any expiration or termination of this Agreement.

7. EXCLUSIVE RELATIONSHIP.

You acknowledge that we have granted you the Franchise in consideration of and reliance upon your agreement to deal exclusively with us. You therefore agree that, during this Agreement's term, neither you, nor any of your owners, nor any of your or your owners' immediate family members will:

- (1) have any direct or indirect interest as an owner whether of record or beneficially in a Competitive Business, wherever located or operating (except that equity ownership of less than 5% of a Competitive Business whose stock or other forms of ownership interest are publicly traded on a recognized United States stock exchange will not be deemed to violate this Section 7(1));
- (2) perform services as a director, officer, manager, employee, consultant, lessor, representative, or agent for a Competitive Business, wherever located or operating;
- (3) divert, attempt to divert, or assist any other person or entity, directly or indirectly, to divert any actual or potential business or customer of any Center to a Competitive Business;
- (4) engage in any other activity which might injure the goodwill of the Marks and/or the Centers; or

(5) directly or indirectly, appropriate, use or duplicate the Franchise System or System Standards, or any portion thereof, for use in any other business or endeavor.

The term "Competitive Business" means (i) any business offering, selling or producing products or services that we may authorize Centers to sell, offer, or produce, including, without limitation digital and offset printing, large format printing, wide format printing, copying, marketing services, binding, mailing services, promotional products and related products and services, or (ii) any business granting franchises or licenses to others to operate the types of businesses specified in subparagraph (i) (other than a business operated under a franchise agreement with us). You acknowledge that we may periodically change the products and services that Centers are authorized to sell and, therefore, you may be restricted from engaging in certain business activities in the future involving the offer and sale of products and services which are not currently offered by the Centers.

8. CENTER OPERATIONS AND SYSTEM STANDARDS.

- A. CONDITION AND APPEARANCE OF YOUR CENTER. You agree that you will not use any part of the Premises for any purpose other than operating your Center in compliance with this Agreement. You will place or display at the Premises (interior and exterior) only those signs, emblems, designs, artwork, lettering, logos and display and marketing materials that we approve from time to time. You further agree to maintain, at your own expense, the condition and appearance of your Center, its Operating Assets and the Premises in accordance with the System Standards and consistent with the image of a Center as an efficiently operated business offering high quality products and services and observing the highest standards of cleanliness and efficient, courteous service. You must, at your expense, undertake all maintenance and make all repairs, replacements, alterations and additions as may be required for that purpose. You will also cause your employees to present themselves to customers and prospective customers, in terms of general appearance, in accordance with written standards we require in the Operations Materials or otherwise in writing.
- B. **PRODUCTS AND SERVICES THE BUSINESS OFFERS.** You agree that you (1) will offer and sell from your Center the products and services that we periodically specify; (2) will not offer or sell at your Center, the Premises or any other location any products or services we have not authorized; and (3) will discontinue selling and offering for sale any products or services that we at any time disapprove.
- C. MANAGEMENT OF THE BUSINESS. Your Center shall be managed by you or, if you are an Entity, by the Managing Owner. You (or the Managing Owner if you are an Entity) agree to devote a full-time effort to your Center, to supervise the day-to-day operations of your Center, and continuously exert your best efforts to promote and enhance your Center.

We strongly recommend that you engage an outside salesperson within 120 days of the Effective Date. You (or the Managing Owner if you are an Entity) may not fill the position of outside salesperson.

D. <u>APPROVED PRODUCTS</u>, <u>SERVICES</u>, <u>AND SUPPLIERS</u>. We reserve the right to periodically designate and approve standards, specifications, suppliers and/or distributors of the Operating Assets and the products and services that we periodically authorize for use at your Center. During this Agreement's term you must purchase or lease all Operating Assets and other products and services for your Center only according to our standards and specifications and, if we require, only from suppliers or distributors that we designate or approve (which may include or be limited to us and/or our affiliates). You acknowledge and agree that we and/or our affiliates do not provide any warranty to any Operating Assets or other products that we require you to purchase or lease. You further acknowledge and agree that we and/or our affiliates may derive revenue based on your purchases and leases (including, without limitation,

from charging you for products and services we or our affiliates provide to you and from payments made to us or our affiliates by suppliers that we designate or approve for some or all of our franchisees).

If you want to use any Operating Assets or products that we have not yet evaluated or want to purchase any item from a supplier or distributor that we have not yet approved (for items that we require you to purchase from designated or approved suppliers or distributors), you first must submit your request in writing before purchasing such product or service, or any items or services from that supplier. We will not be obligated to respond to your request, and any actions we take in response to your request will be at our discretion. We may, with or without cause, revoke our approval of any supplier, product or service at any time, and you must discontinue using a supplier or selling and offering for sale any products or services that we disapprove at any time.

You acknowledge and agree that suppliers may share your data with us, including your purchase history and quantities purchased, to facilitate discount programs and to allow us to enforce compliance with this Agreement. You authorize us to provide your contact information to suppliers. You acknowledge and agree that we may use such data: in the aggregate with other Centers' data to educate franchisees; to guide us on how to direct Marketing Fund expenditures; or as we otherwise deem appropriate. You agree to take all actions or sign all documentation reasonably requested by us or the third-party supplier to allow such exchange of information.

COMPLIANCE WITH LAWS AND GOOD BUSINESS PRACTICES. You must secure and maintain in force throughout this Agreement's term all required licenses, permits and certificates relating to your Center's operation and operate your Center in full compliance with all applicable laws, ordinances and regulations. You agree to comply and assist us in our compliance efforts, as applicable, with any and all laws, regulations, Executive Orders or otherwise relating to anti-terrorist activities or the conduct of transactions involving certain foreign parties, including, without limitation, the U.S. Patriot Act, Executive Order 13224, the U.S. Foreign Corrupt Practices Act, the Bank Secrecy Act, the International Money Laundering Abatement and Anti-terrorism Financing Act, the Export Administration Act, the Arms Export Control Act, the International Economic Emergency Powers Act, and related U.S. Treasury and/or other regulations. In connection with such compliance efforts, you agree not to enter into any prohibited transactions and to properly perform any currency reporting and other activities relating to your Center as may be required by us or by law. You confirm that you, your owners, employees, agents, and representatives are not presently listed (nor has any such individual previously been listed) on the U.S. Treasury Department's List of Specially Designated Nationals, the Annex to Executive Order 13224 (the Annex is currently available at http://www.treasury.gov), or in any other governmental list which prohibits us or you from dealing with such individuals, and agree not to hire any person so listed or have any dealing with a person so listed. You are solely responsible for ascertaining what actions must be taken by you to comply with all such laws, orders and/or regulations, and specifically acknowledge and agree that your indemnification responsibilities as provided in Section 16.D pertain to your obligations hereunder. Notwithstanding the foregoing, unless any order issued by any federal, state or local authority requires closure of your Center, you will not close your Center unless you obtain our prior written consent.

Your Center must in all dealings with its clients, suppliers, us and the public adhere to the highest standards of honesty, integrity, fair dealing and ethical conduct. You must promptly pay all taxes and fees levied and asserted on the property of your Center and promptly satisfy any other indebtedness or liability to third-party vendors that you incur in operating your Center. You agree to refrain from any business or marketing practice which might injure our business or the goodwill associated with the Marks or other Centers. You agree to comply with our Franchise System Website (as defined in Section 9.D below) privacy policy, as it may be amended periodically; you further agree to comply with any requests to return or delete customer personal information, whether requested by us or directly by the customer, as required by

applicable data sharing and privacy laws. You must notify us in writing within three business days of: (1) the commencement of any action, suit or proceeding relating to your Center; (2) the issuance of any order, writ, injunction, award or decree of any court, agency or other governmental instrumentality relating to your Center; (3) any notice of violation of any law, ordinance or regulation relating to your Center, and/or that any audit, investigation, or similar proceeding by any person or governmental authority is pending or threatened against you or your Center; (4) receipt of any notice of complaint from the Better Business Bureau, any local, state or federal consumer affairs department or division, or any other government or independent third party involving a complaint from a customer or potential customer relating to your Center; (5) any notice of default from your landlord or any third-party supplier; and (6) written complaints from any customer or potential customer. You must immediately provide to us copies of any documentation you receive of events in (1) through (6) above and resolve the matter in a prompt and reasonable manner in accordance with good business practices.

F. **INSURANCE.** During the term of this Agreement, you must maintain in force at your sole expense commercial general liability, workers' compensation, cyber and privacy liability, and professional liability errors and omissions insurance policies in connection with your Center's operation, all containing the minimum liability coverage we periodically prescribe. We also require that you maintain certain other types of insurance policies (such as automobile liability and/or non-owned/hired auto liability, media errors and omissions, environmental/pollution, and technology errors and omissions coverage) if your Center provides certain types of products and services, and/or if you own and/or allow employee use of personal vehicles to provide products and services from your Center. We also recommend that you maintain certain other insurance coverage (such as garage keeper's, installation floater, rigger's, and umbrella coverage). We may periodically increase the amounts of coverage required under these insurance policies and/or require different or additional insurance coverages at any time to reflect inflation, identification of new risks, changes in law or standards of liability, higher damage awards or other relevant changes in circumstances. Our requirements for insurance coverage are not representations or warranties of any kind that such coverage is sufficient for your Center's operations. Such requirements represent only the minimum coverage that we deem acceptable to protect our interests. It is your sole responsibility to obtain insurance coverage for your Center that you deem appropriate, based on your own independent investigation. We are not responsible if you sustain losses that exceed your insurance coverage under any circumstances.

The liability coverage insurance policies must name us and any affiliates we designate as additional insureds, using a form of endorsement that we have approved, and every insurance policy must provide for 30 days' prior written notice to us of a policy's material modification, cancellation or expiration. All insurance policies must be issued by insurance companies with performance ratings of at least "A" as rated in the most recent edition of Best's Insurance Reports or comparable publication. You routinely must furnish us copies of your Certificate of Insurance or other evidence of your maintaining this insurance coverage and paying premiums. If you fail or refuse to obtain and maintain the insurance we specify, in addition to our other remedies, we may (but need not) obtain such insurance for you and your Center on your behalf, in which event you shall cooperate with us and reimburse us for all premiums, costs and expenses we incur in obtaining and maintaining the insurance.

G. <u>COMPLIANCE WITH SYSTEM STANDARDS</u>. You acknowledge and agree that operating and maintaining your Center according to System Standards are essential to preserve the goodwill of the Marks and the goodwill of all Centers. Therefore, you agree at all times to operate and maintain your Center according to each and every System Standard, as we periodically modify and supplement them. Though we retain the right to establish and periodically modify and supplement System Standards which you have agreed to maintain in the operation of your Center, you retain the right and sole responsibility for the day-to-day management and operation of your Center and the implementation and maintenance of

System Standards at your Center. System Standards may regulate any aspect of your Center's operation and maintenance, including, but not limited to, any one or more of the following: (1) sales, marketing, and promotional programs and materials and media used in these programs; (2) staffing levels for your Center and employee qualifications, training, and appearance (although you have sole responsibility and authority concerning employee selection and promotion, hours worked, rates of pay and other benefits, work assigned and working conditions); (3) use and display of the Marks; (4) days and hours of operation; (5) participation in market research and testing and product and service development programs; (6) participation in quality assurance and customer satisfaction programs; (7) bookkeeping, accounting, data processing and record keeping systems and forms; (8) formats, content and frequency of reports to us of sales, revenue, and financial performance and condition; (9) policies for the registration, use, content, or management of Online Presences or other technology systems, solutions or products; (10) forms of payment and currencies your Center must or may accept; and (11) any other aspects of operating and maintaining your Center that we determine to be useful to preserve or enhance the efficient operation, image or goodwill of the Marks and Centers.

You agree that the System Standards, whether prescribed in the Operations Materials or otherwise communicated to you in writing or another form, are part of this Agreement as if fully set forth within its text. All references to this Agreement include all System Standards as periodically modified. You acknowledge that our periodic modification of the System Standards (including, without limitation, changes to the hardware and software required for the Computer System), which may accommodate regional and/or local variations, may obligate you to invest additional capital in your Center and/or incur higher operating costs.

We have the right to operate, develop, and change the System Standards in any manner that is not specifically prohibited by this Agreement. You agree to comply with any new System Standards we issue within 90 days of our issuance of such new System Standard, unless we expressly provide a longer time period for you to bring your Center into compliance with such new or modified System Standard. Whenever we have reserved in this Agreement a right to take or to withhold an action, to grant or decline to grant you a right to take or withhold an action, or to provide or withhold approval or consent, we may, except as otherwise specifically provided in this Agreement, make our decision or exercise our rights based on information readily available to us and on our judgment of what is in our and/or the best interests of the Centers and the Marks at the time our decision is made.

Following the Effective Date, you will continue to operate your Center as a going concern. Further, immediately following the Effective Date you must offer all products and services in accordance with System Standards, and you agree that no later than 180 days following the Effective Date you will obtain all equipment necessary to bring the Center into full compliance with System Standards. You acknowledge and agree that our allowance of more than 90 days to bring the Center into full compliance with System Standards in no way acts as a waiver of our future right to require that you comply with newly issued System Standards within 90 days of our issuance of such new System Standard, in accordance with the previous paragraph.

H. CENTER NUMBERS, LISTINGS AND INTERNET ACCOUNTS. You acknowledge and agree that as between you and us, we have the sole rights to, and interest in, all telephone numbers, facsimile numbers, classified and online directory listings, and any other type of contact information that you use in the operation or promotion of the Center or that is associated with your Center ("Contact Identifiers") and Online Presences. Upon the termination or expiration of this Agreement, you agree to transfer, assign or otherwise convey to us full control of all Contact Identifiers and Online Presences that you used to operate your Center or that displays any of the Marks or any reference to the brand, in addition to any information collected by or stored within the management information systems and customer

relationship management systems. Notwithstanding the foregoing, you agree that all liabilities and obligations arising from any such Contact Identifiers, Online Presence, or any management information systems and customer relationship management systems prior to the date of the transfer, assignment or conveyance to us will remain your sole responsibility in all respects, and any costs we incur in connection therewith will be indemnifiable under Section 16.D. You irrevocably appoint us, with full power of substitution, as your true and lawful attorney-in-fact, which appointment is coupled with an interest, to execute such directions and authorizations as may be necessary or prudent to accomplish the foregoing.

I. <u>INFORMATION SECURITY</u>. You will have access to information that can be used to identify an individual, including but not limited to names, addresses, telephone numbers, and e-mail addresses ("Personal Information"). You may gain access to such Personal Information from us, our affiliates, our vendors, or your own operations. You acknowledge and agree that all Personal Information (other than Restricted Information, defined below) is our Confidential Information and is subject to the protections under Section 6.

During and after the term of this Agreement, you (and if you are conducting business as an Entity, each of your Owners) agree to, and to cause your respective current and former employees, representatives, affiliates, successors and assigns to: (a) process, retain, use, collect, and disclose all Personal Information only in strict accordance with all applicable laws, regulations, orders, the guidance and codes issued by industry or regulatory agencies, and the privacy policies and terms and conditions of any applicable Online Presence; (b) assist us with meeting our compliance obligations under all applicable laws and regulations relating to Personal Information, including the guidance and codes of practice issued by industry or regulatory agencies; and (c) promptly notify us of any communication or request from any customer or other data subject to access, correct, delete, opt-out of, or limit activities relating to any Personal Information.

If you become aware of a suspected or actual breach of security or unauthorized access involving Personal Information, you will notify us immediately and specify the extent to which Personal Information was compromised or disclosed. You also agree to follow our instructions regarding curative actions and public statements relating to the breach. We reserve the right, but have no obligation, to conduct a data security and privacy audit of any of your Center and your Computer System at any time, from time to time, to ensure that you are complying with our requirements. You must promptly notify us if you receive any complaint, notice, or communication, whether from a governmental agency, customer or other person, relating to any Personal Information, or your compliance with your obligations relating to Personal Information under this Agreement, and/or if you have any reason to believe you will not be able to satisfy any of your obligations relating to Personal Information under this Agreement. Any breach arising from your misuse, unlawful use, or improper safeguarding of the Personal Information, or your use of the Personal Information in a way that is not authorized by this Section 8.I, is subject to your indemnification obligations under Section 16.D.

Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in this Agreement or otherwise, you agree that we do not control or own any of the following Personal Information (collectively, the "Restricted Information"): (a) any Personal Information of the employees, officers, contractors, owners or other personnel of you, your affiliates, or your Center; (b) such other Personal Information as we from time to time expressly designate as Restricted Information; and/or (c) any other Personal Information to which we do not have access. Regardless of any guidance we may provide generally and/or any specifications that we may establish for other Personal Information, you have sole and exclusivity responsibility for all Restricted Information, including establishing protections and safeguards for such Restricted Information; provided, that in each case you agree to comply with all applicable laws, regulations, orders, and the guidance and codes issued by industry or regulatory agencies applicable to such Restricted Information.

- J. <u>EMPLOYEES</u>, <u>AGENTS AND INDEPENDENT CONTRACTORS</u>. You acknowledge and agree that you are solely responsible for all decisions relating to employees, agents, and independent contractors that you may hire to assist in the operation of your Center. You agree that any employee, agent or independent contractor that you hire will be your employee, agent or independent contractor, and not our employee, agent or independent contractor. You also agree that you are exclusively responsible for the terms and conditions of employment of your employees, including recruiting, hiring, firing, training, compensation, work hours and schedules, work assignments, safety and security, discipline, and supervision. You agree to manage the employment functions of your Center in compliance with federal, state, and local employment laws. You must also notify all of your employees that they are your employees and not our employees, and you must never contend otherwise.
- K. <u>NON-DISPARAGEMENT</u>. Each party to this agreement agrees not to (and to use its best efforts to cause its current and former shareholders, members, officers, directors, principals, agents, partners, employees, representatives, attorneys, spouses, heirs, affiliates, successors and assigns not to) disparage or otherwise speak or write negatively, directly or indirectly, of the other party, or any of the other party's affiliates, or any of such parties' directors, officers, employees, representatives or affiliates, the brands under which such parties do business, or such parties' business operations, or take any other action that would, directly or indirectly, (i) subject any of the foregoing to ridicule, scandal or reproach, or (ii) would constitute an act of moral turpitude. The obligations of this Section 8.K shall survive any expiration or termination of this Agreement.

9. MARKETING.

A. <u>BY YOU</u>. We may provide marketing guidance in the form of additional training, programs and seminars either through an Online Presence or at various locations that we designate. You acknowledge and agree that the best interests of the Franchise System and your Center are likely to be maximized by participating in such training, programs and seminars.

You agree to list your Center in such online directories as we periodically prescribe. Except as provided in Section 9.D below, you may not develop, maintain, or authorize any Online Presence that mentions or describes your Center or displays any of the Marks.

You agree that your promotion and marketing will be completely clear, factual, and not misleading and conform to both the highest standards of ethical marketing and the marketing policies that we prescribe from time to time. Before you use them, you agree to send us for approval samples of all promotional and marketing materials which we have not prepared or previously approved. If you do not receive written disapproval within 20 days after we receive the materials, they are deemed to be approved. You may not use any promotional or marketing materials that we have not approved or have disapproved. You will have five days after receipt of our notice of disapproval to withdraw and discontinue use of such disapproved materials.

B. MARKETING FUND. We have established a marketing fund for Centers located in the United States and in Canada operating under the *Allegra*® and *American Speedy*® *Printing* brands, and a separate marketing fund for Centers located in the United States operating under the *Insty-Prints*® brand (each referred to as a "Marketing Fund"). We will use each Marketing Fund for marketing and public relations programs and materials we deem appropriate. Centers that we or our affiliates own may not contribute to the applicable Marketing Fund on the same percentage basis as franchisees. We reserve the right to consolidate the Marketing Funds so that we maintain and administer one marketing fund for all Centers, and to consolidate any of the Marketing Funds with the marketing funds of other brands we or our affiliates franchise and maintain and administer one marketing fund for all brands.

We will direct all programs that each Marketing Fund finances, with sole control over the creative concepts, materials, and endorsements used and their geographic, market, and media placement and allocation. Each Marketing Fund may pay for preparing and producing video, audio, and written materials and digital media; developing, implementing, and maintaining a Franchise System Website and/or related strategies; administering regional and multi-regional marketing programs, including, without limitation, purchasing trade journal, direct mail, and other media marketing and using marketing agencies and other advisors to provide assistance; administering online marketing campaigns (including search engine, social media, e-mail, and display ad campaigns); developing and administering software, apps, and related integrations; implementing a loyalty program or other marketing programs designed to encourage the use of Centers; supporting public relations, market research, direct sales tools, and other promotion and marketing activities; sales training and support of franchisees' sales personnel; and such other use as we deem appropriate, in our sole discretion, for the promotion of the Allegra®, American Speedy® Printing, and Insty-Prints® brands. As long as you are in compliance with this Agreement, including the System Standards, the Marketing Fund periodically may give you samples of marketing and promotional formats and materials at no cost. The Marketing Fund will sell you multiple copies of these materials at its direct cost of producing them, plus any related shipping, handling, and storage charges.

We will account for each Marketing Fund separately from our other funds and not use either Marketing Fund for any of our general operating expenses. However, we may use each Marketing Fund to pay the reasonable salaries and benefits of personnel who manage and administer such Marketing Fund, such Marketing Fund's other administrative costs, travel expenses of personnel while they are on Marketing Fund business, meeting costs, overhead relating to Marketing Fund business, and other expenses that we incur in activities reasonably related to administering or directing such Marketing Fund and its programs, including, without limitation, conducting market research; public relations; preparing promotion and marketing materials; and collecting and accounting for Marketing Fund contributions.

None of the Marketing Funds will be our asset. None of the Marketing Funds is a trust. We do not owe any fiduciary obligation to you for administering the Marketing Fund or any other reason. We will hold all Marketing Fund contributions for the benefit of the contributors and use contributions for the purposes described in this Section. Each Marketing Fund may spend in any fiscal year more or less than the total Marketing Fund contributions in that year, borrow from us or others (paying reasonable interest) to cover deficits, or invest any surplus for future use. We will use all interest earned on the Marketing Fund contributions to pay costs before using the Marketing Fund's other assets. We will prepare an annual, unaudited statement of Marketing Fund collections and expenses of each Marketing Fund and give you a copy of the statement upon your written request to us. We may have each Marketing Fund audited annually, at such Marketing Fund's expense, by an independent certified public accountant. We may incorporate each Marketing Fund or operate it through a separate entity whenever we deem appropriate. The successor entity will have all of the rights and duties specified in this Section.

We intend for each Marketing Fund to promote the applicable Marks, patronage of Centers contributing to the Marketing Fund and the *Allegra®*, *American Speedy® Printing*, and *Insty-Prints®* brands generally. Although we will try to use each Marketing Fund to develop marketing materials and programs, and to place marketing, that will benefit all Centers contributing to such Marketing Fund, we need not ensure that such Marketing Fund expenditures in or affecting any geographic area are proportionate or equivalent to Marketing Fund contributions by Centers operating in that geographic area or that any Center benefits directly or in proportion to its Marketing Fund contribution from the development of marketing materials or the placement of marketing. We have the right, but no obligation, to use collection agents and institute legal proceedings to collect Marketing Fund contributions at the Marketing Fund's expense. We also may forgive, waive, settle, and compromise all claims by or against a Marketing Fund. Except as expressly provided in this Section, we assume no direct or indirect liability or

obligation to you for collecting amounts due to, maintaining, directing, or administering the Marketing Funds.

We may at any time defer or reduce contributions of a Center franchisee and, upon 30 days' prior notice to you, reduce or suspend Marketing Fund contributions and operations for one or more periods of any length and terminate (and, if terminated, reinstate) the Marketing Fund. If we terminate a Marketing Fund, we will spend all remaining contributions prior to its termination.

C. LOCAL MARKETING COOPERATIVE. Subject to the terms and conditions of this Section 9.C, you agree that we may establish a local marketing cooperative ("Local Marketing Cooperative") in geographical areas in which two or more Centers are operating under the same brand. The Local Marketing Cooperative members in any area will include all *Allegra*, *American Speedy Printing* or *Insty-Prints* franchise owners in such area. Each Local Marketing Cooperative will be organized and governed in a form and manner, and begin operating on a date, that we determine in advance. We may change, dissolve and merge Local Marketing Cooperatives. Each Local Marketing Cooperative's purpose is, with our approval, to administer marketing programs and develop marketing and promotional materials for the area that the Local Marketing Cooperative covers. If, as of the time you sign this Agreement, we have established a Local Marketing Cooperative for the geographic area in which your Center is located, or if we establish a Local Marketing Cooperative in that area during the term of your Franchise Agreement, you agree to sign the documents we require to become a member of the Local Marketing Cooperative and to participate in the Local Marketing Cooperative as those documents require.

If we establish a Local Marketing Cooperative in your geographic area, you agree to contribute your share to such Local Marketing Cooperative; provided that your Local Marketing Cooperative contribution will not exceed 1% of the Gross Sales unless the members approve a higher percentage in accordance with the bylaws adopted by the Local Marketing Cooperative. We reserve the right to collect your Local Marketing Cooperative contribution on behalf of the Local Marketing Cooperative, in which case your Local Marketing Cooperative contribution is payable in the same manner as the Royalty.

Each Center contributing to the Local Marketing Cooperative will have one vote. The Local Marketing Cooperative may not use any marketing or promotional plans or materials without our prior written consent. We agree to assist in the formulation of marketing plans and programs, which will be implemented under the direction of the Local Marketing Cooperative. You acknowledge and agree that, subject to our approval, the Local Marketing Cooperative will have sole discretion over the creative concepts, materials and endorsements used by it. You agree that the Local Marketing Cooperative assessments may be used to pay the costs of preparing and producing video, audio and written marketing and direct sales materials for Centers of your type in your area of the country; purchasing direct mail and other media marketing for Centers of your type in that area of the country; and implementing direct sales programs, and employing marketing and public relations firms to assist with the development and administration of marketing programs in Centers of your type in your area of the country.

The monies collected by us on behalf of a Local Marketing Cooperative will be accounted for separately by us from our other funds received by us under this Agreement and will not be used to defray any of our general operating expenses. You agree to submit to us and the Local Marketing Cooperative any reports that we or the Local Marketing Cooperative requires.

You understand and acknowledge that your Center may not benefit directly or in proportion to its contribution to the Local Marketing Cooperative from the development and placement of marketing materials. Local Marketing Cooperatives for *Allegra* Centers, *American Speedy Printing* Centers and *Insty-Prints* Centers will be developed separately and no cooperative will benefit the others. We will have

the right, but not the obligation, to use collection agents and to institute legal proceedings to collect amounts owed to the Local Marketing Cooperative on behalf of and at the expense of the Local Marketing Cooperative and to forgive, waive, settle and compromise all claims by or against the Local Marketing Cooperative. Except as expressly provided in this Section, we assume no direct or indirect liability or obligation to you with respect to the maintenance, direction or administration of the Local Marketing Cooperative.

D. FRANCHISE SYSTEM WEBSITE AND ONLINE PRESENCES. We have established a website to advertise, market, and promote Centers, the products and services that they offer and sell, and/or the Center franchise opportunity (a "Franchise System Website"). We may, but are not obligated to, provide you with a link to your Local Website on the Franchise System Website that references your Center. We may require that you: (1) provide us the information and materials we request to develop, update, and modify the Franchise System Website; and (2) notify us whenever any information on the Franchise System Website regarding your Center is not accurate. We will own all intellectual property and other rights in the Franchise System Website, and all information they contain (including, without limitation, the domain name or URL for your Local Website, its analytics, and any personal or business data that visitors supply).

We will maintain the Franchise System Website and may use the Marketing Fund's assets to develop, maintain, and update the Franchise System Website. We periodically may update and modify the Franchise System Website. You acknowledge that we have final approval rights over all information on the Franchise System Website. We may also discontinue any Franchise System Website or consolidate such Franchise System Website with the website of any other Designated Brand Concept, at any time, and in our discretion.

Even if we provide a link to your Local Website on our Franchise System Website, we will only include such link while you are in full compliance with this Agreement and all System Standards we implement (including, without limitation, those relating to the Franchise System Website). If you are in default of any obligation under this Agreement or our System Standards, then we may, in addition to our other remedies, temporarily remove the link to your Local Website and remove any reference to your Center from the Franchise System Website until you fully cure the default. We will permanently remove the link to your Local Website and any reference to your Center from the Franchise System Website upon this Agreement's expiration or termination.

You will also be required to have a website for your Center (the "Local Website") that we host. We will own the domain name for the Local Website and will assign the domain name to you. The content of the Local Website must comply with our specifications and standards that we periodically designate, and all updates and changes to the Local Website must be approved by us. Besides the Local Website we host, you must not create any other website or web page for your Center. You must maintain a privacy policy and terms and conditions for such Local Website, which must be linked to the Local Website. The privacy policy and terms and conditions must comply with all applicable laws, System Standards, and other requirements we may prescribe in writing. You will pay us our then-current monthly maintenance and hosting fee for the Local Website (currently \$50 per month (plus tax, if applicable)) for *Allegra* Centers; this fee currently is fully subsidized by the Marketing Fund for *American Speedy Printing* Centers and *Insty-Print* Centers but we may charge a fee in the future). We may periodically increase the monthly fee for the Local Website based on the direct costs charged to us by our third-party vendor(s).

You are not permitted to develop, establish, register, or authorize any Online Presence that mentions or describes your Center or that displays any of the Marks. We may, in our discretion and on your behalf, establish Online Presence(s) for your use in accordance with our then-current social media policy

or any successor policy, which we may modify from time to time, which includes guidelines for posting messages and/or commentary on third-party websites. We have discretion as to which Online Presence(s), if any, we establish on behalf of your Center or Centers generally. We are not required to agree to your use of any Online Presence, and we may, in our sole discretion, prohibit the use of any Online Presence by you or all franchisees. You will have no right, title or interest to any Online Presence account or any "fans," "followers," "friends," "contacts," or similar connections associated therewith. We will at all times have primary administrative access to each such Online Presence that we establish, and all documents, data, materials, and messages shared from or by such accounts; and we will grant you subordinate administrative access. You agree that we are the sole owner of each Online Presence, including all user credentials, and will not take any actions to assert otherwise.

Any Local Website and/or other Online Presence you maintain must identify your Center as an independently owned and operated business. All marketing, and promotional materials that you develop for your Center must contain notices of the Franchise System Website's domain name in the manner we designate. You must post content on the Online Presence(s) we designate, at intervals no less frequent than those we require and in accordance with our then-current social media policy or any successor policy, and you are solely responsible for the materials posted on any Online Presence related to your Center. You acknowledge and agree that any liability arising out of such content will remain solely with you. You must safeguard access to the Local Website and any Online Presence and all associated user credentials to prevent unauthorized use by third parties. We may, at any time without prior notice to you, access the Online Presences and take any actions necessary or required to maintain the goodwill of the brands and reputation of the Franchise System.

Upon termination or expiration of this Agreement, all ownership of all content created during the Term will be assigned to us, and we will remove your access to any Online Presence(s) and Local Website. If you fail to comply with any of our System Standards related to Online Presences, including any guidelines set forth in the then-current social media policy or any successor policy, we have the right to deactivate any Local Website or Online Presence and/or limit your users' administrative and/or posting access to such accounts at any time.

- E. <u>BRANDED EMAILS</u>. We reserve the right to require you to use an email address associated with our registered domain name in connection with the operation of your Center. If we require you to obtain and use such an email address, you must do so in accordance with our System Standards. We may access the email account and/or redirect any such account to us (or our designee) at any time; however, we have no obligation to monitor your email account. You acknowledge and agree that you will use such email address only in connection with the operation of your Center and in compliance with all applicable laws. You agree to indemnify us and our affiliates for claims arising from your unlawful use of such email address.
- F. MARKETING PROGRAM. We have established a comprehensive, turnkey marketing program (the "Marketing Program") which is designed and administered by us or third-party designees. The Marketing Program currently includes customer and prospect communications, pay-per-click marketing programs, social media and local search engine optimization programs. We currently require that you participate in the KickStart initial marketing program, and we strongly recommend your participation in the Marketing Program and any other marketing programs implemented by us. Participation may require you to incur additional costs. We reserve the right to periodically modify the Marketing Program. We may also discontinue the Marketing Program upon notice to you. We will establish the price for all materials and services we provide under the Marketing Program which we may change from time to time. We currently require you to pay amounts due for the Marketing Program by credit card but may require you to pay such amounts by other means.

G. <u>LOCAL MARKETING</u>. In addition to your contributions to the Marketing Fund and the KickStart initial marketing deposit, we may require you to spend at least 3% of your monthly Gross Sales on local marketing. The local marketing materials must at all times comply with this Section 9 and be approved by us in writing prior to use.

10. RECORDS, REPORTS, AND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS.

You agree to establish and maintain at your own expense a bookkeeping, accounting, and recordkeeping system conforming to the requirements and formats we prescribe from time to time. Your fiscal year will coincide with the calendar year. We may require you to use a Computer System or other systems to maintain certain sales data and other information. You agree to give us in the manner and format that we prescribe from time to time:

- (1) on or before the 5th day of each calendar month, a report on your Center's Gross Sales during the preceding calendar month;
- (2) within ten days after our request, (i) the operating statements, financial statements, statistical reports, purchase records, and other information we request regarding you and your Center covering the previous calendar quarter and the fiscal year to date, and (ii) exact copies of federal and state income tax returns, sales tax returns, and any other forms, records, books, and other information we periodically require relating to your Center and the Franchise;
- (3) within 30 days after the end of each calendar month, monthly profit and loss and source and use of funds statements and a balance sheet for your Center as of the end of that calendar month; and
- (4) within 60 days after the end of each calendar year, annual profit and loss and source and use of funds statements and a balance sheet for your Center as of the end of that calendar year.

You will provide all financial records in accordance with the chart of accounts we may designate. We may disclose data derived from these reports. Moreover, we may, as often as we deem appropriate (including on a daily basis), access the Computer System and retrieve all information relating to your Center's operation and all customer information from the Computer System. We may use and disclose data we retrieve from your Computer System, or that we receive from suppliers as we deem appropriate, including, without limitation, to publish sales rankings. You agree to preserve and maintain all records in a secure location at your Center for at least seven years (including, but not limited to, sales checks, purchase orders, invoices, payroll records, customer lists, check stubs, sales tax records and returns, cash receipt and disbursement journals, and general ledgers), or for any longer period that may be required by law.

You agree that during your first year of operation of your Center you will engage the third party we designate for bookkeeping services for proper bookkeeping, and at our discretion, engage such third party for bookkeeping services beyond your first year of operation as we may require.

You agree to participate in our operating ratio studies by providing such data and information as we may require, and in the form and manner we require from time to time. You further agree that we shall have the right to include such data and information in our annual operating ratio studies.

11. INSPECTIONS AND AUDITS.

- OUR RIGHT TO INSPECT YOUR CENTER. To determine whether you and your Center are complying with this Agreement and all System Standards, we and our designated agents or representatives, may at all times and without prior notice to you: (1) inspect your Center (including all associated Online Presences); (2) photograph your Center and observe and videotape your Center's operation for consecutive or intermittent periods we deem necessary; (3) remove samples of any products and supplies; (4) inspect your Computer System, including hardware, software, security, configurations, connectivity and data access, and other technology used in the operation of your Center; (5) interview your Center's personnel and customers; and (6) inspect and copy any books, records, and documents relating to your Center's operation. You agree to cooperate with us fully. If we exercise any of these rights, we will not interfere unreasonably with your Center's operation. Any inspection will be made at our expense, but if we or our designee must make two or more inspections concerning your repeated or continuing failure to comply with this Agreement, or if a follow-up inspection is required because we or our designee were for any reason prevented from properly inspecting any or all of your Center (including because you or your personnel refused entry to the Premises), we will have the right to charge you our then-applicable per diem fee (currently \$400 per person per day, subject to increase up to a maximum of \$1,000 per person per day), and you will be responsible for reimbursement of the direct costs of any subsequent inspection concerning your failure to comply, as well as reimbursement of the travel expenses, room, board and compensation of our designee.
- B. **OUR RIGHT TO AUDIT.** We may at any time during your business hours, and without prior notice to you, examine your (if you are an Entity) and your Center's business, bookkeeping, and accounting records, sales and income tax records and returns, and other records. You must cooperate fully with our representatives and independent accountants in any examination. If any examination discloses an understatement of your Center's Gross Sales, you must pay us, within 15 days after receiving the examination report, the Royalty and Marketing Fund contributions and Local Marketing Cooperative contributions due on the amount of the understatement, plus 1.5% interest on the understated amounts from the date originally due until the date of payment. Furthermore, you must pay our then-current per diem fee (currently \$400 per person per day, subject to increase up to a maximum of \$1,000 per person per day) and reimburse us for the costs of the examination, inspection or audit, including, without limitation, the charges of independent accountants (including any per diem fees and travel expenses) and the travel expenses of our employees, if: (i) an examination is necessary due to your failure to furnish reports, supporting records, or other information as required, or to furnish these items on a timely basis, or (ii) our examination reveals a Royalty, Marketing Fund contribution or Local Marketing Cooperative contribution understatement exceeding 5% of the amount that you actually reported to us for the period examined. These remedies are in addition to our other remedies and rights under this Agreement and applicable law. We may also at any time audit your social media accounts and Online Presences, including posted content, messaging, and customer interactions, to ensure compliance with our System Standards.

12. TRANSFER.

- A. <u>BY US</u>. You acknowledge that we maintain a staff to manage and operate the franchise system for the Centers and that staff members can change as employees come and go. You represent that you have not signed this Agreement in reliance on any particular shareholder, member, director, officer, or employee remaining with us in that capacity. We may change our ownership or form and/or assign this Agreement and any other agreement to a third party without restriction.
- B. <u>BY YOU</u>. You understand and acknowledge that the rights and duties this Agreement creates are personal to you (or to your owners if you are an Entity) and that we have granted you the

Franchise in reliance upon our perceptions of your (or your owners') individual or collective character, skill, aptitude, attitude, business ability, and financial capacity. Accordingly, neither this Agreement (or any interest in this Agreement), your Center or substantially all of its assets, any ownership interest in you (regardless of its size), nor any ownership interest in any of your owners (if such owners are legal entities) may be transferred without our prior written approval. A transfer of your Center's ownership, possession, or control, or substantially all of its assets, may be made only with a transfer of this Agreement. Any transfer, or attempt to transfer, without our approval is a breach of this Agreement and has no effect. In this Agreement, the term "transfer" includes a voluntary, involuntary, direct, or indirect assignment, sale, gift, or other disposition of any interest in this Agreement, you, substantially all of the assets of your Center, or the loss of possession, control, or management of your Center. Without limiting the foregoing, you may not, without our prior written consent, pledge, or attempt to pledge, this Agreement (to someone other than us) or an ownership interest in you or your owners or transfer, or attempt to transfer, an interest in this Agreement or substantially all of the assets of the Center in a divorce, insolvency or entity dissolution proceeding.

- C. CONDITIONS FOR APPROVAL OF TRANSFER. If you (and your owners) are in full compliance with this Agreement, then, subject to the other provisions of this Section 12, we may approve, in our sole discretion, a transfer that meets all of the requirements in this Section. A noncontrolling ownership interest in you or your owners (determined as of the date on which the proposed transfer will occur) may be transferred if the proposed transferee and its direct and indirect owners (if the transferee is an Entity) are of good character and meet our then-applicable standards for Center franchisees (including no ownership interest in or performance of services for a Competitive Business). All proposed transferees of a non-controlling interest in you must fill out and submit to us our then current form of franchise application. If the proposed transfer is of this Agreement or a controlling ownership interest in you or one of your owners, or is one of a series of transfers (regardless of the time period over which these transfers take place) which in the aggregate transfer this Agreement or a controlling ownership interest in you or one of your owners, then all of the following conditions must be met before or concurrently with the effective date of the transfer:
 - (1) the transferee has sufficient business experience, aptitude, and financial resources to operate your Center, and meets our then appliable standards for Center franchisees;
 - (2) you have paid all Royalties, Marketing Fund contributions, Local Marketing Cooperative contributions, and other amounts owed to us, our affiliates, and third-party vendors, and have submitted all required reports and statements;
 - (3) you have paid the then-current transfer fee (currently 25% of the initial franchise fee, subject to a maximum of \$10,000);
 - (4) you have provided us with all information and/or documents we request about the proposed transfer, the transferee, and its owners;
 - (5) you have not violated any provision of this Agreement, the Lease, or any other agreement with us during both the 60-day period before you requested our consent to the transfer and the period between your request and the effective date of the transfer;
 - (6) neither the transferee nor its owners (if the transferee is an Entity) or affiliates have an ownership interest (direct or indirect) in or perform services for a Competitive Business;

- (7) the transferee (or its managing owner) completes our training program to our satisfaction:
- (8) your landlord allows you to transfer the Lease or sublease the Premises to the transferee:
- (9) the transferee agrees (if the transfer is of this Agreement) to upgrade, remodel, and refurbish your Center in accordance with our current requirements and specifications for Centers (subject to Section 12.C(10), if applicable) within 45 days after the effective date of the transfer (we will advise the transferee before the effective date of the transfer of the specific actions that it must take within this time period);
- (10) if we so require, the transferee agrees to transition the Center into a different brand concept that either we or an affiliate offers, including remodeling the Center as necessary, adding or replacing improvements and Operating Assets, replacing the Marks wherever they appear (including without limitation marketing materials and stationery) and complying with all of the then-current system standards applicable to the new brand concept;
- (11) the transferee shall (if the transfer is of this Agreement), or you shall (if the transfer is of a controlling ownership interest in you or one of your owners), sign our then current form of franchise agreement and related documents, any and all of the provisions of which may differ materially from any and all of those contained in this Agreement;
- (12) you (and your transferring owners) sign a general release, in a form satisfactory to us, of any and all claims against us and our owners, officers, directors, employees, and agents;
- (13) we have determined that the purchase price and payment terms will not adversely affect the transferee's operation of your Center;
- (14) if you or your owners finance any part of the purchase price, we reserve the right to require that you and/or your owners subordinate any of the transferee's obligations under promissory notes or agreements with you or your security interests reserved in your Center, to the transferee's obligation to pay Royalty, Marketing Fund contributions, Local Marketing Cooperative contributions, and other amounts due to us, our affiliates, and third-party vendors and otherwise to comply with this Agreement;
- (15) you and your transferring owners (and your and their immediate family members) will not, for two years beginning on the transfer's effective date, engage in any of the activities proscribed in Section 15.D below; and
- (16) you and your transferring owners will not directly or indirectly at any time or in any manner (except with respect to other Centers you own and operate) identify yourself or themselves or any business as a current or former Center or as one of our franchisees; use any Mark, any colorable imitation of a Mark, or other indicia of a Center in any manner or for any purpose; or utilize for any purpose any trade name, trade or service mark, or other commercial symbol that suggests or indicates a connection or association with us.

We may review all information regarding your Center that you give the transferee, correct any information that we believe is inaccurate, and give the transferee copies of any reports that you have given us or we have made regarding your Center.

Our consent to a transfer of this Agreement and your Center, or any interest in you or your owners, is not a representation of the fairness of the terms of any contract between you and the transferee, a guarantee of your Center's or transferee's prospects of success, or a waiver of any claims we have against you (or your owners) or of our right to demand full compliance by you and the transferee with this Agreement.

D. TRANSFER TO A WHOLLY-OWNED CORPORATION OR LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY. Notwithstanding Section 12.C above, if you are in full compliance with this Agreement, you may transfer this Agreement to a corporation or limited liability company which conducts no business other than your Center and, if applicable, other Centers, in which you maintain management control, and of which you own and control 100% of the equity and voting power of all issued and outstanding ownership interests, provided that all of your Center's assets are owned, and your Center's business is conducted, only by that single corporation or limited liability company. The corporation or limited liability company must expressly assume all of your obligations under this Agreement. You agree to remain personally liable under this Agreement as if the transfer to the corporation or limited liability company did not occur and sign the form of consent to assignment and assignment to corporate entity satisfactory to us which may include a general release of any and all claims against us and our owners, officers, directors, employees and agents.

E. **YOUR DEATH OR DISABILITY.**

- (1) Transfer upon Death or Disability. Upon your or your Managing Owner's death or disability, your or the Managing Owner's executor, administrator, conservator, guardian, or other personal representative must transfer your interest in this Agreement, or the Managing Owner's ownership interest in you, to a third party (which may be your or the Managing Owner's heirs, beneficiaries, or devisees). That transfer must be completed within a reasonable time not to exceed 180 days from the date of death or disability and is subject to all of the terms and conditions in this Section 12. The term "disability" means a mental or physical disability, impairment, or condition that is reasonably expected to prevent or actually does prevent you or the Managing Owner from supervising your Center's management and operation.
- Operation upon Death or Disability. If, upon your or the Managing Owner's (2) death or disability, a manager approved by us is not managing your Center, your or the Managing Owner's executor, administrator, conservator, guardian, or other personal representative must appoint a manager within 15 days of the date of death or disability. The manager must complete our standard training program at your expense. A new Managing Owner acceptable to us also must be appointed for your Center within 30 days. If, in our judgment, your Center is not being managed properly any time after your or the Managing Owner's death or disability, we may, but need not, operate your Center on an interim basis (or appoint a third party to operate your Center on an interim basis). All funds from your Center's operation while it is under our (or the third party's) management will be kept in a separate account, and all expenses will be charged to this account. We may charge you (in addition to amounts due under this Agreement) a reasonable per diem fee (currently \$400 per person per day, subject to increase up to a maximum of \$1,000 per person per day) plus our (or the third party's) direct out-of-pocket costs and expenses, if we (or a third party) assume your Center's management under this Section 12.E(2). We (or a third party) have a duty to utilize only reasonable efforts and will not be liable to you or your owners for any debts, losses, or obligations your Center incurs, or to any of your creditors for any products, other assets, or services your Center purchases, while we (or a third party) manage it.

F. OUR RIGHT OF FIRST REFUSAL. If you (or any of your owners) at any time determine to sell or transfer for consideration an interest in this Agreement and your Center, or an ownership interest in you (except to or among your current owners, which is not subject to this Section), in a transaction that would be allowed under Sections 12.B and 12.C above, you (or your owners) agree to obtain from a responsible and fully disclosed buyer, and send us, a true and complete copy of a bona fide, executed written offer (which may include a letter of intent) relating exclusively to an interest in you or in this Agreement and your Center. The offer must include details of the payment terms of the proposed sale and the sources and terms of any financing for the proposed purchase price. To be a valid, bona fide offer, the proposed purchase price must be in a dollar amount, and the proposed buyer must submit with its offer an earnest money deposit equal to 5% or more of the offering price. The right of first refusal process will not be triggered by a proposed transfer that would not be allowed under Sections 12.B and 12.C above. We may require you (or your owners) to send us copies of any materials or information sent to the proposed buyer or transferee regarding the possible transaction.

We may, by written notice delivered to you or your selling owner(s) within 30 days after we receive both an exact copy of the offer and all other information we request, elect to purchase the interest offered for the price and on the terms and conditions contained in the offer, provided that: (1) we may substitute cash for any form of payment proposed in the offer; (2) our credit will be deemed equal to the credit of any proposed buyer; (3) we will have an additional 30 days to prepare for closing after notifying you of our election to purchase; and (4) we must receive, and you and your owners agree to make, all customary representations and warranties given by the seller of the assets of a business or the ownership interests in a legal entity, as applicable.

If we exercise our right of first refusal, you and your selling owner(s) (and your and their immediate family members) agree that, for two years beginning on the closing date, you and they will be bound by the non-competition covenant contained in Section 15.D below. We have the unrestricted right to assign this right of first refusal to a third party, who then will have the rights described in this Section. If we do not exercise our right of first refusal, you or your owners may complete the sale to the proposed buyer on the original offer's terms, but only if we approve the transfer in accordance with, and you (and your owners) and the transferee comply with the conditions in, Sections 12.B and 12.C.

If you do not complete the sale to the proposed buyer within 60 days after we notify you that we do not intend to exercise our right of first refusal, or if there is a material change in the terms of the sale (which you agree to tell us promptly), we or our designee will have an additional right of first refusal during the 30 day period following either the expiration of the 60 day period or our receipt of notice of the material change(s) in the sale's terms, either on the terms originally offered or the modified terms, at our or our designee's option.

G. SALE OF YOUR CENTER. If at any time prior to the three-year anniversary of the Effective Date you desire to sell your Center, and you are in full compliance with this Agreement, then we agree to assist you in marketing your Center for sale for a period of one year after you give us notice of your desire to sell your Center; provided that you sign our then current form of listing agreement. We may market your Center through whatever means and methods that we deem appropriate and have no obligation to spend any minimum amount on such marketing efforts. However, we will apply an amount equal to the Resale Allowance (as defined below), if any, to any amounts due to us or our affiliate in connection with the sale of your Center. "Resale Allowance" shall mean \$25,000 minus our out-of-pocket expenses that we or our affiliates incur in connection with marketing your Center for sale. Notwithstanding the foregoing, we cannot and do not guarantee that we will be able to find a buyer for your Center. Further, any potential buyer and the sale of your Center will still be subject to the conditions for approval of transfer in Section

12.C of this Agreement. If you do not sell your Center pursuant to the terms and conditions of Section 12 of this Agreement, you agree to continue to operate the Center during the remaining term of this Agreement.

13. EXPIRATION OF THIS AGREEMENT.

- A. <u>YOUR RIGHT TO ACQUIRE A SUCCESSOR FRANCHISE</u>. When this Agreement expires:
 - (1) if you (and each of your owners) have substantially complied with this Agreement during its term; and
 - (2) provided that, and in conjunction with Section 13.A(3) below, (a) you maintain possession of and agree (regardless of cost) to remodel and/or expand your Center, add or replace improvements and Operating Assets, and modify your Center as we require to comply with System Standards then applicable for Centers of your Designated Brand Concept, or (b) at your option, you secure a substitute premises that we approve and you develop those premises according to System Standards then applicable for Centers of your Designated Brand Concept; and
 - (3) provided that if we so require, you transition your Center into a different brand concept that we or an affiliate offers, including remodeling the Center as necessary, adding or replacing improvements and Operating Assets, replacing the Marks wherever they appear (including without limitation signage, marketing materials and stationery) and complying with all of the then-current system standards applicable to the new brand concept, then you may acquire a successor franchise to operate your Center as a Center for an additional term of 20 years.
- B. GRANT OF A SUCCESSOR FRANCHISE. You agree to give us written notice, no more than one year and no less than nine months before this Agreement expires, of whether or not you desire to acquire a successor franchise. If you fail to provide such notice within the prescribed time period, we need not grant you a successor franchise and we will assume that you do not intend to renew your franchise. If you notify us that you intend to acquire a successor franchise, we agree to give you written notice ("Our Notice"), not more than 60 days after we receive your notice, of our decision:
 - (1) to grant you a successor franchise;
 - (2) to grant you a successor franchise on the condition that you correct existing deficiencies of your Center or in your operation of your Center;
 - (3) to grant you a successor franchise on the condition that you transition your Center into a different brand concept, in accordance with Section 13.A(3) of this Agreement;
 - (4) not to grant you a successor franchise based on our determination that you and your owners have not substantially complied with this Agreement during its term or were not in full compliance with this Agreement and all System Standards on the date you gave us written notice of your election to acquire a successor franchise;
 - (5) not to grant you a successor franchise as a result of your Center's annual Gross Sales being less than \$300,000 two or more years beginning with the 4th full calendar year of your operation of the Center; or

(6) not to grant you a successor franchise because we no longer maintain a franchise program for Centers of your Designated Brand Concept.

If we elect not to grant you a successor franchise, Our Notice will describe the reasons for our decision. If we elect to grant you a successor franchise, your right to acquire a successor franchise is subject to your full compliance with all of the terms and conditions of this Agreement through the date of its expiration, in addition to your compliance with the obligations described in Our Notice, which may include actions to cure any operating deficiencies or to bring your Center into compliance with then applicable System Standards for your Designated Brand Concept.

C. AGREEMENTS/RELEASES. If you satisfy all of the other conditions for a successor franchise, and we grant you a successor franchise, you and your owners agree to execute the form of franchise agreement and any ancillary agreements we then customarily use in granting franchises for Centers (modified as necessary to reflect the fact that it is for a successor franchise), which may contain provisions that differ materially from any and all of those contained in this Agreement, at least six months before this Agreement expires. You and your owners further agree to sign general releases, in a form satisfactory to us, of any and all claims against us and our owners, officers, directors, employees, agents, successors and assigns. We will consider your or your owners' failure to sign these agreements and releases and to deliver them to us for acceptance and execution within one month after their delivery to you to be an election not to acquire a successor franchise.

14. TERMINATION OF AGREEMENT.

A. **BY YOU.**

- (1) If you and your owners are fully complying with this Agreement and we materially fail to comply with this Agreement and do not (i) correct the failure within 30 days after you deliver written notice of the material failure to us or, (ii) if we cannot correct the failure within 30 days and fail to give you, within 30 days after your notice, reasonable evidence of our effort to correct the failure within a reasonable time, you may terminate this Agreement effective an additional 30 days after you deliver to us written notice of termination.
- Prior to the expiration of the term of this Agreement and if you have materially complied with all of your obligations under this Agreement, you may terminate this Agreement at any time upon 60 days' prior written notice to us and upon the payment of a termination fee ("Termination Fee"). The Termination Fee shall be an amount equal to the greater of (a) \$55,000.00 (as adjusted from time to time by us to reflect any changes in the Consumer Price Index) and (b) the aggregate of Royalties paid for your Center for the 12 months immediately preceding the effective date of your termination of this Agreement multiplied by five. The Termination Fee shall be due and payable to us as of the effective date of your termination of this Agreement. You shall comply with your post-termination obligations under this Agreement, including, without limitation, your obligations under Section 15 of this Agreement; provided, however, upon payment of the Termination Fee, you will not be required to comply with the covenant not to compete under Section 15.D of this Agreement. You acknowledge and agree that the Termination Fee shall be reasonable compensation to us for our lost opportunity to benefit from the franchise relationship and is a reasonable reflection of the value of the loss of the franchise to us, including without limitation, lost profits from the Royalty and other fees. The Termination Fee shall be paid in addition to any other amounts owed us under this Agreement and there shall be no deduction or offset of any kind with respect to the Termination Fee.

- (3) Your termination of this Agreement other than according to this Section 14.A will be deemed a termination without cause and a breach of this Agreement.
- B. <u>BY US</u>. We may terminate this Agreement, effective upon delivery of written notice of termination to you, if:
 - (1) you (or any of your owners) have made or make any material misrepresentation or omission in acquiring the Franchise or operating your Center;
 - (2) you (or your Managing Owner) do not complete the initial training program to our satisfaction in accordance with Section 4.A;
 - (3) you abandon or fail actively to operate your Center, unless you close your Center for a purpose we approve;
 - (4) you surrender or transfer control of your Center's operation without our prior written consent;
 - (5) you (or any of your owners) are or have been convicted by a trial court of, or plead or have pleaded no contest or guilty to, a felony;
 - (6) you fail to maintain the insurance we require and do not correct the failure within ten days after we deliver written notice of that failure to you;
 - (7) you (or any of your owners) engage in any dishonest or unethical conduct which, in our opinion, adversely affects your Center's reputation or the goodwill associated with the Marks (including through use of any Online Presence or Local Website);
 - (8) you (or any of your owners or, if one or more of your owners is an Entity, the owner of a controlling interest in that Entity) make or attempt to make an unauthorized assignment of this Agreement, an ownership interest in you (or your owner), or your Center;
 - (9) you lose the right to occupy the Premises;
 - (10) you (or any of your owners) knowingly make any unauthorized use or disclosure of any part of the Operations Materials or any other Confidential Information;
 - (11) you violate any law, ordinance, rule or regulation of a governmental agency in connection with the operation of your Center and fail to correct such violation within 72 hours after you receive notice from us or any other party, regardless of any longer period of time that any governmental agency may have given you to cure such violation;
 - (12) you fail to pay us (or our affiliates) any amounts due and do not correct the failure within ten days after we deliver written notice of that failure to you;
 - (13) you fail to pay when due any federal or state income, service, sales, or other taxes due on your Center's operation, unless you are in good faith contesting your liability for these taxes;
 - (14) you understate your Center's Gross Sales three times or more during this Agreement's term or by more than 5% on any one occasion;

- (15) you (or any of your owners) (a) fail on three or more separate occasions within any 12 consecutive month period to comply with this Agreement, whether or not we notify you of the failures, and, if we do notify you of the failures, whether or not you correct the failures after our delivery of notice to you; or (b) fail on two or more separate occasions within any six consecutive month period to comply with the same obligation under this Agreement, whether or not we notify you of the failures, and, if we do notify you of the failures, whether or not you correct the failures after our delivery of notice to you;
- (16) you make an assignment for the benefit of creditors or admit in writing your insolvency or inability to pay your debts generally as they become due; you consent to the appointment of a receiver, trustee, or liquidator of all or the substantial part of your property; your Center is attached, seized, subjected to a writ or distress warrant, or levied upon, unless the attachment, seizure, writ, warrant, or levy is vacated within 30 days; or any order appointing a receiver, trustee, or liquidator of you or your Center is not vacated within 30 days following the order's entry;
 - (17) you file a petition in bankruptcy or a petition in bankruptcy is filed against you;
- (18) you (or any of your owners) fail to comply with anti-terrorism laws, ordinances, regulations and Executive Orders;
- (19) you (or any of your owners) fail to comply with any other provision of this Agreement or any System Standard and do not correct the failure within 30 days after we deliver written notice of the failure to you;
- (20) you default under any promissory note or other financing agreement with us or our affiliate;
- (21) beginning with the 4th full calendar year of your operation of the Center, if the Center's annual Gross Sales are less than \$300,000 during any two calendar years;
- (22) you fail to comply with any other agreement with us or our affiliate and do not correct such failure within the applicable cure period, if any; or
- (23) you (or any of your owners) or affiliates fail to pay any third party, including the lessor of your Premises, any amounts owed in connection with your Center when due, and do not cure such failure within any applicable cure period granted by such third party.
- C. <u>OUR INTERIM OPERATION OF YOUR CENTER</u>. We have the right (but not the obligation), under the circumstances described below, to enter the Premises and operate your Center on an interim basis (or appoint a third party to operate your Center on an interim basis) for a period of up to 60 days. We (or a third party) may operate your Center on an interim basis under the following circumstances: (1) if you abandon or fail actively to operate your Center; (2) if we are assisting you in the sale of your Center; or (3) if this Agreement expires or is terminated and we are deciding whether to exercise our option to purchase your Center under Section 15.E, below.

If we (or a third party) operate your Center on an interim basis under subparagraph (2) above, you agree to pay us our then-applicable per diem fee (currently \$400 per person per day, subject to increase up to a maximum of \$1,000 per person per day), plus reimbursement of our (or the third party's) (i) direct out-of-pocket costs and expenses incurred with the interim operation of the Center, and (ii) such representatives'

travel expenses. The per diem fee and reimbursement of costs is in addition to the Royalty, Marketing Fund contributions, Local Marketing Cooperative contributions, and other amounts due under this Agreement. All funds from your Center's operation while we or our designee operate it will be accounted for separately, and such expenses and amounts owed to us will be deducted from that amount. However, if we (or a third party) operate your Center on an interim basis under subparagraphs (1) or (3), we will retain all funds and revenues generated during our operation of your Center during such interim period.

If we (or a third party) operate your Center under this Section, you acknowledge that we (or the third party) will have a duty to utilize only reasonable efforts and will not be liable to you or your owners for any debts, losses, or obligations your Center incurs, or to any of your creditors for any supplies, products, or other assets or services your Center purchases, while we (or the third party) operate it. You must cooperate with us and our designees, continue to support the operations of your Center, and comply with all of our instructions and System Standards, including making available all books, records, and accounts. You understand and acknowledge that during any such interim period, you are still the owner of your Center and you continue to bear sole liability for any and all accounts payable, obligations, and/or contracts, including all obligations under the Lease and all obligations to your vendors, employees, and contractors, unless and until we expressly assume them in connection with the purchase of your Center under Section 15.E, below. You understand that we are not required to use your employees, vendors, or accounts to operate the Center. You also agree that we may elect to cease such interim operations of your Center at any time with notice to you.

If we exercise our rights under subparagraph (1) above, that will not affect our right to terminate this Agreement under Section 14.B above. Your indemnification obligations set forth under Section 16.D will continue to apply during any period that we or our designee operate your Center on an interim basis.

D. <u>SUSPENSION OF OBLIGATIONS AND SUPPORT</u>. If you fail to comply with this Agreement or the System Standards, then we may, in our discretion, suspend our obligations and support services we provide to you. This right shall be in addition to our right to termination in accordance with Section 14.B of this Agreement. Nothing in this Section shall be construed to relieve you of any obligations you have under this Agreement or any other agreements between you and us (or our affiliates).

15. OUR AND YOUR RIGHTS AND OBLIGATIONS UPON TERMINATION OR EXPIRATION OF THIS AGREEMENT.

A. <u>PAYMENT OF AMOUNTS OWED TO US</u>. You agree to pay us within 15 days after this Agreement expires or is terminated, or on any later date that we determine the amounts due to us, the Royalty, Marketing Fund contributions, Local Marketing Cooperative contributions, interest, and all other amounts owed to us (and our affiliates) which then are unpaid.

B. **<u>DE-IDENTIFICATION.</u>** When this Agreement expires or is terminated for any reason:

- (1) you must immediately close the Center for business to customers and cease to directly or indirectly sell any products and services of any kind and in any manner from the Center and/or using the Marks, unless we direct you otherwise in connection with our exercise of our option to purchase pursuant to Section 15.E;
- (2) you must cease all use, direct or indirect, of any Mark, any colorable imitation of a Mark, or other indicia of a Center in any manner or for any purpose; and must not use for any purpose any trade name, trade or service mark, or other commercial symbol that indicates or suggests a connection or association with us;

- (3) you may not directly or indirectly at any time or in any manner (except with other Centers you own and operate) identify any business as a current or former Center and you agree to take the action required to cancel all fictitious or assumed name or equivalent registrations relating to your use of any Mark. Notwithstanding the foregoing, you are not prohibited from identifying yourself as a former franchisee in connection with identifying your prior experience on job applications or business networking websites;
- (4) you agree to deliver to us or destroy (as we require), at your expense, within 15 days all marketing materials, forms, and other materials containing any Mark or otherwise identifying or relating to a Center, including copies of all Confidential Information, and allow us, without liability to you or third parties, to remove these items from your Center;
- (5) you deliver to your customers within ten days all artwork of customers in your possession;
- (6) you agree that we may independently access and retrieve all information from, or at our direction you will deliver to us within ten days a copy of, your management information system database, including all customer information from your Center in the format we designate, including, without limitation, contact information, order history and such other information as may be on the management information system or as we may otherwise reasonably request;
- (7) if we do not have or do not exercise an option to purchase your Center under Section 15.E, you agree promptly and at your own expense to make the alterations we specify in our Operations Materials (or otherwise in writing) to distinguish your Center clearly from its former appearance and from other Centers in order to prevent public confusion;
- (8) you agree to immediately cease using and, at our direction, either disable or instruct the registrar of any Contact Identifier or Online Presence to transfer exclusive control of and access to such Contact Identifier or Online Presence to us (or our designee), as we determine in our discretion;
- (9) comply with all other System Standards we establish from time to time (and all applicable laws) in connection with the closure and de-identification of your Center, including as it relates to disposing of Personal Information, in any form, in your possession or the possession of any of your owners or employees; and
- (10) you agree to give us, within 15 days after the expiration or termination of this Agreement, evidence satisfactory to us of your compliance with these obligations, including, without limitation, photographs of the interior and exterior of the Center.
- C. <u>CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION</u>. You agree that, when this Agreement expires or is terminated, you will immediately cease using any of our Confidential Information (including computer software or similar technology and digital passwords and identifications that we have licensed to you or that otherwise are proprietary to us or the Franchise System) in any business or otherwise and return to us all copies of the Operations Materials and any other confidential materials that we have loaned you or to which we have given you access.
- D. <u>COVENANT NOT TO COMPETE</u>. Upon termination or expiration of this Agreement, you and your owners agree that, for two years beginning on the effective date of termination or expiration or the date on which all persons restricted by this Section begin to comply with this Section, whichever is

later, neither you nor any of your owners (or their immediate family members) will have any direct or indirect interest as an owner (whether of record or beneficially), investor, partner, director, officer, employee, consultant, lessor, representative, or agent, or perform any services in any capacity (including each of the foregoing) in any Competitive Business (as defined in Section 7 above) located or operating, nor will any such person lease or sublease any property to a Competitive Business:

- (1) within a ten-mile radius of your Center; or
- (2) within a five-mile radius of any other Center in operation or under construction on the later of the effective date of the termination or expiration of this Agreement or the date on which all persons restricted by this Section begin to comply with this Section.

Additionally, at no time after the term of this Agreement, will you or your owners (or their immediate family members) divert, attempt to divert, or assist any other person or entity, directly or indirectly, to divert any actual or potential business or customer of any Center to a Competitive Business.

These restrictions also apply after transfers, as provided in Section 12.C(15) above. These restrictions do not apply if you terminated this Agreement pursuant to Section 14.A(2). If any person restricted by this Section refuses voluntarily to comply with these obligations, the two-year period for that person will commence with the entry of a court order enforcing this provision. You and your owners expressly acknowledge that you possess skills and abilities of a general nature and have other opportunities for exploiting these skills. Consequently, our enforcing the covenants made in this Section will not deprive you of your personal goodwill or ability to earn a living.

E. **OUR RIGHT TO PURCHASE YOUR CENTER.**

If you decide to transfer your Center and this Agreement, your Center's assets, or an ownership interest in you during this Agreement's term, the provisions of Section 12 generally will apply to the proposed transfer. However, upon

- (a) our termination of this Agreement according to its terms and conditions,
- (b) your termination of this Agreement without cause, or
- (c) expiration of this Agreement (if we offer, but you elect not to acquire, a successor franchise, or if we do not offer you a successor franchise due to your failure to satisfy the conditions for a successor franchise set forth in Section 13),

we have the option, exercisable by giving you written notice before or within 30 days after the date of termination or expiration to purchase your Center. We have the unrestricted right to assign this option to purchase. We are entitled to all customary warranties and representations in our asset purchase. The purchase price for your Center will be its fair market value, provided that the fair market value will not include any value for (i) the Franchise or any rights granted by this Agreement; or (ii) goodwill attributable to our Marks, brand image, and other intellectual property. We may exclude from the assets purchased any Operating Assets or other items that are not reasonably necessary (in function or quality) to your Center's operation or that we have not approved as meeting System Standards for Centers, and the purchase price will reflect these exclusions.

If we and you cannot agree on fair market value, fair market value will be determined by one independent accredited appraiser who will conduct an appraisal and, in doing so, be bound by the

criteria specified herein. You and we agree to select the appraiser within 15 days after we notify you that we wish to exercise our purchase option (if you and we have not agreed on fair market value before then). You and we will share equally the appraiser's fees and expenses. The appraiser must complete its appraisal within 30 days after its appointment. The purchase price will be the appraised value.

We (or our assignee) will pay the purchase price at the closing, which will take place not later than 60 days after the purchase price is determined. We may offset against the purchase price, and reduce the purchase price by, any and all amounts you or your owners owe us or our affiliates. At the closing, you agree to deliver instruments transferring to us (or our assignee): (a) good and merchantable title to the assets purchased, free and clear of all liens and encumbrances (other than liens and security interests acceptable to us), with all sales and other transfer taxes paid by you; (b) all of your Center's licenses and permits which may be assigned or transferred; and (c) an assignment of the Lease.

You and your owners further agree to execute general releases, in a form satisfactory to us, of any and all claims against us and our owners, officers, directors, employees, agents, successors, and assigns. If we exercise our rights under this Section 15.E, you and your owners agree that, for two years beginning on the closing date, you and they will be bound by the non-competition covenant contained in Section 15.D.

F. <u>CONTINUING OBLIGATIONS</u>. All of our and your (and your owners') obligations which expressly or by their nature survive this Agreement's expiration or termination will continue in full force and effect subsequent to and notwithstanding its expiration or termination and until they are satisfied in full or by their nature expire.

16. RELATIONSHIP OF THE PARTIES/INDEMNIFICATION.

- A. <u>INDEPENDENT CONTRACTORS</u>. You and we understand and agree that this Agreement does not create a fiduciary relationship between you and us, that you and we are and will be independent contractors, and that nothing in this Agreement is intended to make either you or us a general or special agent, joint venturer, partner, or employee of the other for any purpose. You agree to identify yourself conspicuously in all dealings with customers, suppliers, public officials, Center personnel, and others as your Center's owner under a franchise we have granted and to place notices of independent ownership on the forms, business cards, stationery, marketing, and other materials we require from time to time. We will have no right to hire or fire any of your employees or independent contractors or to exercise any control over those employees or independent contractors, all of whom will be entirely under your control and direction, and you will be responsible for their acts and omissions.
- B. NO LIABILITY TO OR FOR ACTS OF OTHER PARTY. We and you may not make any express or implied agreements, warranties, guarantees, or representations, or incur any debt, in the name or on behalf of the other or represent that our respective relationship is other than franchisor and franchisee. We will not be obligated for any damages to any person or property directly or indirectly arising out of your Center's operation or the business you conduct under this Agreement. We will have no liability for your obligations to pay any third parties, including any product vendors.
- C. <u>TAXES</u>. We will have no liability for any sales, use, service, occupation, excise, gross receipts, income, property, or other taxes, whether levied upon you or your Center, due to the business you conduct (except for our income taxes). You are responsible for paying these taxes and must reimburse us for any taxes that we must pay to any state taxing authority on account of your operation or payments that you make to us.

INDEMNIFICATION. You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold harmless us, our affiliates, and our and their respective owners, directors, officers, employees, agents, predecessors, successors, and assignees (the "Indemnified Parties") against, and to reimburse any one or more of the Indemnified Parties for, all claims, obligations, and damages directly or indirectly arising out of (i) your Center's operation; (ii) the business you conduct under this Agreement (including the use or misuse of any related Online Presence by you, your employee(s) or representatives, or any authorized or unauthorized third party); (iii) your breach of this Agreement; and/or (iv) your employment practices, whether instituted by your employee(s) or a third party, including, without limitation, those alleged to be caused by the Indemnified Party's negligence, unless (and then only to the extent that) the claims, obligations, or damages are determined to be caused solely by our intentional misconduct in a final, unappealable ruling issued by a court with competent jurisdiction. For purposes of this indemnification, "claims" include all obligations, damages (actual, consequential, or otherwise), and costs that any Indemnified Party reasonably incurs in defending any claim against it, including, without limitation, reasonable accountants', arbitrators', attorneys', and expert witness fees, costs of investigation and proof of facts, court costs, travel and living expenses, and other expenses of litigation, arbitration, or alternative dispute resolution, regardless of whether litigation, arbitration, or alternative dispute resolution is commenced. Each Indemnified Party may defend any claim against it at your expense and agree to settlements or take any other remedial, corrective, or other actions. This indemnity will continue in full force and effect subsequent to and notwithstanding this Agreement's expiration or termination. An Indemnified Party need not seek recovery from any insurer or other third party, or otherwise mitigate its losses and expenses, in order to maintain and recover fully a claim against you under this Section. You agree that a failure to pursue a recovery or mitigate a loss will not reduce or alter the amounts that an Indemnified Party may recover from you under this Section.

17. ENFORCEMENT.

- A. <u>SECURITY INTEREST</u>. As security for the performance of your obligations under this Agreement, including payments owed to us for purchase by you, you grant us a security interest in all of the assets of your Center, including but not limited to inventory, fixtures, furniture, equipment, accounts, customer lists, supplies, contracts, cash derived from the operation of the Center and sale of other assets, and proceeds and products of all those assets. You agree to execute such other documents as we may reasonably request in order to further document, perfect and record our security interest. If you default in any of your obligations under this Agreement, we may exercise all rights of a secured creditor granted to us by law, in addition to our other rights under this Agreement and at law. If a third-party lender requires that we subordinate our security interest in the assets of your Center as a condition to lending you working capital for the operation of your Center, we will agree to subordinate pursuant to terms and conditions determined by us.
- B. <u>SEVERABILITY AND SUBSTITUTION OF VALID PROVISIONS</u>. Except as expressly provided to the contrary in this Agreement, each section, paragraph, term, and provision of this Agreement is severable, and if, for any reason, any part is held to be invalid or contrary to or in conflict with any applicable present or future law or regulation in a final, unappealable ruling issued by any court, agency, or tribunal with competent jurisdiction, that ruling will not impair the operation of, or otherwise affect, any other portions of this Agreement, which will continue to have full force and effect and bind the parties.

If any covenant which restricts competitive activity is deemed unenforceable by virtue of its scope in terms of area, business activity prohibited, and/or length of time, but would be enforceable if modified, you and we agree that the covenant will be enforced to the fullest extent permissible under the laws and public policies applied in the jurisdiction whose law determines the covenant's validity.

If any applicable and binding law or rule of any jurisdiction requires more notice than this Agreement requires of this Agreement's termination or of our refusal to enter into a successor franchise agreement, or some other action that this Agreement does not require, or if, under any applicable and binding law or rule of any jurisdiction, any provision of this Agreement or any System Standard is invalid, unenforceable, or unlawful, the notice and/or other action required by the law or rule will be substituted for the comparable provisions of this Agreement, and we may modify the invalid or unenforceable provision or System Standard to the extent required to be valid and enforceable or delete the unlawful provision in its entirety. You agree to be bound by any promise or covenant imposing the maximum duty the law permits which is subsumed within any provision of this Agreement, as though it were separately articulated in and made a part of this Agreement.

C. <u>WAIVER OF OBLIGATIONS</u>. We and you may by written instrument unilaterally waive or reduce any obligation of or restriction upon the other under this Agreement, effective upon delivery of written notice to the other or another effective date stated in the notice of waiver. Any waiver granted will be without prejudice to any other rights we or you have, will be subject to continuing review, and may be revoked at any time and for any reason effective upon delivery of ten days' prior written notice.

We and you will not waive or impair any right, power, or option this Agreement reserves (including, without limitation, our right to demand exact compliance with every term, condition, and covenant or to declare any breach to be a default and to terminate this Agreement before its term expires) because of any custom or practice at variance with this Agreement's terms; our or your failure, refusal, or neglect to exercise any right under this Agreement or to insist upon the other's compliance with this Agreement, including, without limitation, any System Standard; our waiver of or failure to exercise any right, power, or option, whether of the same, similar, or different nature, with other Centers; the existence of franchise agreements for other Centers which contain provisions different from those contained in this Agreement; or our acceptance of any payments due from you after any breach of this Agreement. No special or restrictive legend or endorsement on any check or similar item given to us will be a waiver, compromise, settlement, or accord and satisfaction. We are authorized to remove any legend or endorsement, which then will have no effect.

Neither we nor you will be liable for loss or damage or be in breach of this Agreement if, and only while, our or your performance of our or your obligations is rendered impossible by: (1) compliance with the orders, requests, regulations, or recommendations of any federal, state, or municipal government; (2) acts of God; (3) fires, strikes, embargoes, war, acts of terrorism or similar events, or riot; or (4) any other similar event or cause beyond the control of the party seeking to invoke this provision. Any delay resulting from any of these causes will extend performance accordingly or excuse performance, in whole or in part, as may be reasonable, except that these causes will not excuse payments of amounts owed at the time of the occurrence or payment of the Royalty or Marketing Fund and Local Marketing Cooperative contributions due afterward.

The following provision applies if you or the franchise granted hereby are subject to the franchise registration or disclosure laws in California, Hawaii, Illinois, Indiana, Maryland, Michigan, Minnesota, New York, North Dakota, Rhode Island, South Dakota, Virginia, Washington, or Wisconsin: No statement, questionnaire, or acknowledgment signed or agreed to by you in connection with the commencement of the franchise relationship shall have the effect of (i) waiving any claims under any applicable state franchise law, including fraud in the inducement, or (ii) disclaiming reliance on any statement made by any of us, any franchise seller, or other person acting on our behalf. This provision supersedes any other term of any document executed in connection with the franchise.

- D. <u>COSTS AND ATTORNEYS' FEES</u>. If either party initiates an arbitration, judicial or other proceeding, the prevailing party will be entitled to reasonable costs and expenses (including attorneys' fees incurred in connection with such arbitration, judicial or other proceeding).
- E. YOU MAY NOT WITHHOLD PAYMENTS DUE TO US. You agree that you will not withhold payment of any amounts owed to us on the grounds of our alleged nonperformance of any of our obligations under this Agreement or for any other reason, and you specifically waive any right you may have at law or in equity to offset any funds you may owe us or to fail or refuse to perform any of your obligations under this Agreement. You agree to submit all claims, unless otherwise resolved by our and your mutual agreement, to arbitration as provided in Section 17.G.
- F. RIGHTS OF PARTIES ARE CUMULATIVE. Our and your rights under this Agreement are cumulative, and our or your exercise or enforcement of any right or remedy under this Agreement will not preclude our or your exercise or enforcement of any other right or remedy which we or you are entitled by law to enforce.
- G. <u>ARBITRATION</u>. We and you agree that all controversies, disputes, or claims between us or any of our affiliates, and our and their respective owners, officers, directors, agents, and employees, on the one hand, and you (and your owners, guarantors, affiliates, and employees), on the other hand, arising out of or related to:
 - (1) this Agreement or any other agreement between you (or any of your owners) and us (or any of our affiliates);
 - (2) our relationship with you;
 - (3) the scope or validity of this Agreement or any other agreement between you (or any of your owners) and us (or any of our affiliates) or any provision of any of such agreements (including the validity and scope of the arbitration provision under this Section, which we and you acknowledge is to be determined by an arbitrator, not a court); or
 - (4) any System Standard;

must be submitted for binding arbitration, on demand of either party, to the American Arbitration Association ("AAA"). The arbitration proceedings will be conducted by one arbitrator and, except as this Section otherwise provides, according to the AAA's then-current Commercial Arbitration Rules. All proceedings will be conducted at a suitable location chosen by the arbitrator that is within 50 miles of our or, as applicable, our successor's or assign's then-current principal place of business (currently, Plymouth, Michigan). All matters relating to arbitration will be governed by the Federal Arbitration Act (9 U.S.C. §§ 1 et seq.). The interim and final awards of the arbitrator shall be final and binding upon each party, and judgment upon the arbitrator's awards may be entered in any court of competent jurisdiction.

The arbitrator has the right to award or include in his or her awards any relief which he or she deems proper, including, without limitation, money damages, pre- and post-award interest, interim costs and attorneys' fees, specific performance, and injunctive relief, provided that the arbitrator may not declare any Marks owned by us or our affiliates generic or otherwise invalid or award any punitive or exemplary damages against any party to the arbitration proceeding (we and you hereby waiving to the fullest extent permitted by law any right to or claim for any punitive or exemplary damages against any party to the arbitration proceeding). In any arbitration brought pursuant to this Section 17.G, and in any action in which

a party seeks to enforce compliance with this provision, the prevailing party shall be awarded its costs and expenses, including attorneys' fees, incurred in connection therewith.

We and you agree to be bound by the provisions of any applicable contractual or statutory limitations provision, whichever expires earlier. We and you further agree that, in any arbitration proceeding, each party must submit or file any claim which would constitute a compulsory counterclaim (as defined by Rule 13 of the Federal Rules of Civil Procedure) within the same proceeding. Any controversy, dispute, or claim which is not submitted or filed as required will be forever barred. The arbitrator may not consider any settlement discussions or offers that might have been made by either you or us.

We and you agree that arbitration will be conducted on an individual basis and that an arbitration proceeding between us and any of our affiliates, or our and their respective owners, officers, directors, agents, and employees, on the one hand, and you (or your owners, guarantors, affiliates, and employees), on the other hand, may not be: (i) conducted on a class-wide basis, (ii) commenced, conducted or consolidated with any other arbitration proceeding, (iii) joined with any separate claim of an unaffiliated third party, or (iv) brought on your behalf by any association or agent. Notwithstanding the foregoing, if any court or arbitrator determines that all or any part of the preceding sentence is unenforceable with respect to a dispute, controversy, or claim that otherwise would be subject to arbitration under this Section, then all parties agree that this arbitration clause shall not apply to that dispute, controversy or claim and that such dispute, controversy or claim shall be resolved in a judicial proceeding in accordance with the dispute resolution provisions of this Agreement.

We and you agree that, in any arbitration arising as described in this Section, the arbitrator shall have full authority to manage any necessary exchange of information among the parties with a view to achieving an efficient and economical resolution of the dispute.

The provisions of this Section are intended to benefit and bind certain third-party non-signatories.

The provisions of this Section will continue in full force and effect subsequent to and notwithstanding the expiration or termination of this Agreement.

Any provisions of this Agreement below that pertain to judicial proceedings shall be subject to the agreement to arbitrate contained in this Section.

H. GOVERNING LAW. ALL MATTERS RELATING TO ARBITRATION WILL BE GOVERNED BY THE UNITED STATES FEDERAL ARBITRATION ACT (9 U.S.C. §§ 1 ET SEQ.). EXCEPT TO THE EXTENT GOVERNED BY THE FEDERAL ARBITRATION ACT, THE UNITED STATES TRADEMARK ACT OF 1946 (LANHAM ACT, 15 U.S.C. SECTIONS 1051 ET SEQ.), OR OTHER UNITED STATES FEDERAL LAW, THIS AGREEMENT AND ANY OTHER AGREEMENT BETWEEN YOU (OR ANY OF YOUR OWNERS) AND US (OR ANY OF OUR AFFILIATES), AND ALL CONTROVERSIES, DISPUTES, AND CLAIMS ARISING FROM THE RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN US AND YOU WILL BE GOVERNED BY THE LAWS OF THE STATE OF MICHIGAN WITHOUT REGARD TO ITS CONFLICT OF LAWS RULES, EXCEPT THAT ANY STATE LAW REGULATING THE OFFER OR SALE OF FRANCHISES OR GOVERNING THE RELATIONSHIP OF A FRANCHISOR AND ITS FRANCHISEE WILL NOT APPLY UNLESS ITS JURISDICTIONAL REQUIREMENTS ARE MET INDEPENDENTLY WITHOUT REFERENCE TO THIS PARAGRAPH.

- I. <u>CONSENT TO JURISDICTION</u>. SUBJECT TO SECTION 17.G ABOVE AND THE PROVISIONS BELOW, YOU (AND YOUR OWNERS) AGREE THAT ALL ACTIONS ARISING OUT OF OR RELATING TO THIS AGREEMENT OR OTHERWISE AS A RESULT OF THE RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN YOU AND US MUST BE COMMENCED EXCLUSIVELY IN THE STATE OR FEDERAL COURT WHICH IS CLOSEST TO OUR OR, AS APPLICABLE, OUR SUCCESSOR'S OR ASSIGNS' THEN CURRENT PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSINESS (CURRENTLY PLYMOUTH, MICHIGAN), AND WE AND YOU (AND EACH OWNER) IRREVOCABLY CONSENT TO THE JURISDICTION OF THOSE COURTS AND WAIVE ANY OBJECTION TO EITHER THE JURISDICTION OF OR VENUE IN THOSE COURTS.
- J. WAIVER OF PUNITIVE DAMAGES AND JURY TRIAL. EXCEPT FOR YOUR OBLIGATION TO INDEMNIFY US FOR THIRD-PARTY CLAIMS UNDER SECTION 16.D, WE AND YOU (AND YOUR OWNERS) WAIVE TO THE FULLEST EXTENT PERMITTED BY LAW ANY RIGHT TO OR CLAIM FOR ANY PUNITIVE OR EXEMPLARY DAMAGES AGAINST THE OTHER AND AGREE THAT, IN THE EVENT OF A DISPUTE BETWEEN US AND YOU, THE PARTY MAKING A CLAIM WILL BE LIMITED TO EQUITABLE RELIEF AND TO RECOVERY OF ANY ACTUAL DAMAGES IT SUSTAINS.

WE AND YOU IRREVOCABLY WAIVE TRIAL BY JURY IN ANY ACTION OR PROCEEDING BROUGHT BY EITHER OF US.

- K. **DAMAGES.** In the event this Agreement is terminated because of your (or your owners) default or by you without cause, the parties agree that it would be difficult if not impossible to determine the amount of damages that we would suffer due to the loss or interruption of the revenue stream we otherwise would have derived from your continued payment of Royalty Fees and that the Marketing Fund would have otherwise derived from your continued contribution to such funds, less any cost savings, through the remainder of the term of this Agreement (the "Damages"). The parties agree that a reasonable estimate of those Damages is, and you agree to pay us as compensation for the Damages, an amount equal to the then net present value of the standard Royalty fees and Marketing Fund contributions that would have become due from the date termination to the earlier of (i) three years following the date of termination, or (ii) the scheduled expiration date of this Agreement. For this purpose, Damages shall be calculated based on Gross Sales of your Center for the 12 months preceding the last date of regular operations of your Center in accordance with the Franchise Agreement. In the event your Center has not been in operation or you have not reported Gross Sales for at least 12 months preceding such date, the Royalty fees and Marketing Fund contributions will be calculated based on the average monthly Gross Sales of all Centers under the brand identified under Section 1.D above during the fiscal year immediately preceding such date. You and we agree that the calculation described in this Section is a calculation only of the Damages and that nothing herein shall preclude or limit us from proving and recovering any other damages caused by your breach of this Agreement.
- L. <u>INJUNCTIVE RELIEF</u>. Nothing in this Agreement, including the provisions of Section 17.G, bars our right to obtain specific performance of the provisions of this Agreement and injunctive relief against any threatened or actual conduct that will cause us, the Marks, or the Franchise System loss or damage, under customary equity rules, including applicable rules for obtaining restraining orders and temporary or preliminary injunctions (subject to our obligation to arbitrate the underlying claim if required by Section 17.G). You agree that we may seek such relief from any court of competent jurisdiction in addition to such further or other relief as may be available to us at law or in equity. You agree that we will not be required to post a bond to obtain injunctive relief and that your only remedy if an injunction is entered against you will be the dissolution of that injunction, if warranted, upon due hearing, and you hereby expressly waive any claim for damages caused by such injunction.

- M. <u>BINDING EFFECT</u>. This Agreement is binding upon us and you and our and your respective executors, administrators, heirs, beneficiaries, permitted assigns, and successors in interest. Subject to our right to modify the System Standards, this Agreement may not be modified except by a written agreement signed by our and your duly-authorized officers.
- CLASS ACTION BAR AND LIMITATIONS OF CLAIMS. WE AND YOU AGREE THAT ANY PROCEEDING WILL BE CONDUCTED ON AN INDIVIDUAL BASIS AND THAT ANY PROCEEDING BETWEEN US AND ANY OF OUR AFFILIATES. OR OUR AND THEIR RESPECTIVE OWNERS, OFFICERS, DIRECTORS, AGENTS, AND EMPLOYEES, ON THE ONE HAND, AND YOU (OR YOUR OWNERS, GUARANTORS, AFFILIATES, AND EMPLOYEES), ON THE OTHER HAND, MAY NOT BE: (I) CONDUCTED ON A CLASS-WIDE BASIS, (II) COMMENCED, CONDUCTED OR CONSOLIDATED WITH ANY OTHER PROCEEDING, (III) JOINED WITH ANY CONTROVERSY, DISPUTE, OR CLAIM OF AN UNAFFILIATED THIRD PARTY, OR (IV) BROUGHT ON YOUR BEHALF BY ANY ASSOCIATION OR AGENT. NO PREVIOUS COURSE OF DEALING SHALL BE ADMISSIBLE TO EXPLAIN, MODIFY, OR CONTRADICT THE TERMS OF THIS AGREEMENT. NO IMPLIED COVENANT OF GOOD FAITH AND FAIR DEALING SHALL BE USED TO ALTER THE EXPRESS TERMS OF THIS AGREEMENT. EXCEPT FOR CLAIMS ARISING FROM YOUR NON-PAYMENT OR UNDERPAYMENT OF AMOUNTS YOU OWE US OR ANY OF OUR AFFILIATES, ANY AND ALL CLAIMS ARISING OUT OF OR RELATING TO THIS AGREEMENT OR OUR RELATIONSHIP WITH YOU WILL BE BARRED UNLESS A JUDICIAL OR ARBITRATION PROCEEDING IS COMMENCED IN ACCORDANCE WITH THIS AGREEMENT WITHIN ONE YEAR FROM THE DATE ON WHICH THE PARTY ASSERTING THE CLAIM KNEW OR SHOULD HAVE KNOWN OF THE FACTS GIVING RISE TO THE CLAIMS.
- O. <u>CONSTRUCTION</u>. The preambles and exhibits are a part of this Agreement which, together with the System Standards (which may be periodically modified, as provided in Sections 4.C, 8.G, and 17.M above), constitutes our and your entire agreement, and there are no other oral or written understandings or agreements between us and you, or oral or written representations by us, relating to the subject matter of this Agreement, the franchise relationship, or your Center (any understandings or agreements reached, or any representations made, before this Agreement are superseded by this Agreement). Any policies that we adopt and implement from time to time to guide us in our decision-making are subject to change, are not a part of this Agreement, and are not binding on us. Except as provided in Sections 16.D and 17.G, nothing in this Agreement is intended or deemed to confer any rights or remedies upon any person or legal entity not a party to this Agreement. Nothing in this or in any related agreement, however, is intended to disclaim the representations we made in the franchise disclosure document that we furnished to you.

You agree that whenever this Agreement allows or requires us to take actions or make decisions, we may do so in our sole and unfettered discretion, even if you believe our action or decision is unreasonable, <u>unless</u> the Agreement expressly and specifically requires that we act reasonably or refrain from acting unreasonably in connection with the particular action or decision. The headings of the sections and paragraphs are for convenience only and do not define, limit, or construe the contents of these sections or paragraphs.

References in this Agreement to "we," "us," and "our," with respect to all of our rights and all of your obligations to us under this Agreement, include any of our affiliates with whom you deal. The term "affiliate" means any person or entity directly or indirectly owned or controlled by, under common control with, or owning or controlling you or us. "Control" means the power to direct or cause the direction of

management and policies. "Including" means "including without limitation" unless expressly stated otherwise.

If two or more persons are at any time the owners of the Franchise and your Center, whether as partners or joint venturers, their obligations and liabilities to us will be joint and several. References to "owner" mean any person holding a direct or indirect ownership interest (whether of record or beneficially) or voting rights in you (or a transferee of this Agreement and your Center or an ownership interest in you), including, without limitation, any person who has a direct or indirect interest in you (or a transferee), this Agreement, the Franchise, or your Center and any person who has any other legal or equitable interest, or the power to vest in himself or herself any legal or equitable interest, in their revenue, profits, rights, or assets. References to a "controlling ownership interest" in you or one of your owners (if an Entity) mean the percent of the voting shares or other voting rights that results from dividing 100% of the ownership interests by the number of owners. In the case of a proposed transfer of an ownership interest in you or one of your owners, the determination of whether a "controlling ownership interest" is involved must be made as of both immediately before and immediately after the proposed transfer to see if a "controlling ownership interest" will be transferred (because of the number of owners before the proposed transfer) or will be deemed to have been transferred (because of the number of owners after the proposed transfer). "Person" means any natural person, corporation, limited liability company, general or limited partnership, unincorporated association, cooperative, or other legal or functional entity. Unless otherwise specified, all references to a number of days shall mean calendar days and not business days.

The term "your Center" includes all of the assets of the Center you operate under this Agreement, including its revenue and the Lease. All amounts payable by you or your owners to us or our affiliates must be in United States dollars.

18. **NOTICES AND PAYMENTS.**

All written notices, reports, and payments permitted or required to be delivered by this Agreement or the Operations Materials will be deemed to be delivered by the earlier of the time actually delivered, or as follows: (a) at the time delivered via electronic transmission (if the sender has confirmation of successful transmission) and, in the case of the Royalty, Marketing Fund contributions, Local Marketing Cooperative contributions, and other amounts due, at the time we actually receive payment; (b) one business day after being placed in the hands of a nationally recognized commercial courier service for next business day delivery; or (c) three business days after placement in the United States Mail by Registered or Certified Mail, Return Receipt Requested, postage prepaid. Any notice must be addressed to the party to be notified at its most current principal business address of which the notifying party has notice, or if to you, may be addressed to the Center's address. Any required payment or report which we do not actually receive during regular business hours on the date due (or postmarked by postal authorities at least two days before then) will be deemed delinquent. Any notice that we send to you by electronic means will be deemed delivered if it is delivered to the email address of an owner listed on Exhibit A or any other email address your owner has notified us of in writing, and/or any branded email address we issue your owner that is associated with a Franchise System Website.

19. **COUNTERPARTS.**

This Agreement may be executed in multiple counterparts, each of which shall be deemed to be an original and all of which taken together shall constitute one and the same agreement. The parties agree that scanned or electronic signatures shall have the same effect and validity, and may be relied upon in the same manner, as original signatures.

Remainder of page intentionally blank

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have executed and delivered this Agreement as of the Effective Date.

FRANCHISOR:	FRANCHISEE:
ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC, a Michigan limited liability company	(IF YOU ARE A CORPORATION, LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY, OR PARTNERSHIP):
By:	
Title:	[Name]
	By:
	Title:
	Email:
	A LEGAL ENTITY): [Signature]
	[Print Name]
	[Email]
	[Signature]
	[Print Name]
	[Email]

EXHIBIT A

Effective Date: This Exhibit A is current and complete as of _____

(a)	<u>Individual Proprietorship</u> . Your owner(s) (is) (are)	as follows:
	Email:	
_	Email:	
	Email:	
incorporated, un number of _	Corporation, Limited Liability Company, or lor formed on, under the law der the name, wit You have not conducted business under mited liability company, or partnership name and identification number is The following is a	ws of the State of the the entity identifice any name other than
federal tax applicable, a	and officers as of the effective date shown above:	i list of your directo

2.	Owners. The following list includes to defined in the Franchise Agreement), on nature of each owner's interest (attach	or an owner of one of your	owners, and fully describes the
	Owner's Name	Description of Interest	Percentage of Ownership
(a)			
(b)			
(c)			
(d)			
3.	Managing Owner. The Managing Own	vner is	·
FRA	NCHISOR:	FRANCHISEE:	
	IANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC, chigan limited liability company		CORPORATION, BILITY COMPANY, OR P):
By:_			
Tit	le:	[Name]	
		By:	
		Title:	
		(IF YOU ARE A A LEGAL ENT	AN INDIVIDUAL AND NOT ITY):
		[Signature]	
		[Print Name]	
		[Signature]	
		[Print Name]	

EXHIBIT B

PROTECTED TERRITORY

EXHIBIT C

ELECTRONIC FUNDS TRANSFER AUTHORIZATION FORM

Franchisee:	Effective Date:
Center Number:	Center Name:
Financial Institution ("FI"):	
Routing Number:	Account Number:
Franchisee's Email Address for Accounting-Related Co	mmunications:
Authorized Signature:	

Franchisee authorizes Alliance Franchise Brands LLC ("AFB") to deduct electronically from the account (as designated above) payments for monthly Royalty, Marketing Fund contributions, and other amounts due under the franchise agreement (collectively, "Payments") between AFB and Franchisee as such Payments become due under the franchise agreement between Franchisee and AFB.

Franchisee also authorizes AFB to deposit electronically to the account listed above any amounts due to Franchisee, such as reimbursements or rebates.

Franchisee acknowledges that it is Franchisee's responsibility to notify AFB of any changes and agrees to immediately notify AFB of any changes in the information provided on this Authorization. If requested, Franchisee shall provide AFB with a voided check in order to verify the account information. This Authorization shall continue in effect until terminated upon 10 days' prior written notice to AFB.

If there are insufficient funds in Franchisee's account to cover AFB's withdrawals or if AFB incurs any fees from Franchisee's FI due to Franchisee's failure to notify AFB of changes to its banking information, AFB may charge Franchisee the insufficient funds fees or other fee for each such instance (currently, \$25), as may be modified from time to time, to compensate AFB for its administrative expenses. In the case of insufficient funds in Franchisee's account, Franchisee acknowledges and agrees that AFB may debit its account again periodically until funds are available (but no more than once every five days) and Franchisee will be charged the insufficient funds fee for each instance in which the funds are not available.

The Payments will be electronically transferred monthly from the account on their due dates or the next subsequent business day if any due date falls on a national holiday or a weekend.

Franchisee authorizes and requests the FI to accept AFB's requests for the Payments and to deduct such Payments from the account without responsibility for the correctness or accuracy of the Payments.

Alliance Franchise Brands LLC
Attention: Legal & Franchise Compliance
47585 Galleon Drive, Plymouth, MI 48170
Tel: 248-596-8600 Fax: 248-596-8601
E-mail: Compliance@alliancefranchisebrands.com

EXHIBIT D TO THE FRANCHISE AGREEMENT

STATE-SPECIFIC RIDERS

The various state-specific terms listed below will apply to this Agreement and modify the terms to this Agreement, if the transaction satisfies the jurisdictional requirements described below for any particular state law, and is not otherwise exempt from such law. The provisions of multiple states may apply.

The following provision applies if you or the franchise granted hereby are subject to the franchise laws in <u>California</u>, <u>Hawaii</u>, <u>Illinois</u>, <u>Indiana</u>, <u>Maryland</u>, <u>Michigan</u>, <u>Minnesota</u>, <u>New York</u>, <u>North Dakota</u>, <u>Rhode Island</u>, <u>South Dakota</u>, <u>Virginia</u>, <u>Washington</u>, <u>or Wisconsin</u>: No statement, questionnaire, or acknowledgment signed or agreed to by a franchisee in connection with the commencement of the franchise relationship shall have the effect of (i) waiving any claims under any applicable state franchise law, including fraud in the inducement, or (ii) disclaiming reliance on any statement made by any franchisor, franchise seller, or other person acting on behalf of the franchisor. This provision supersedes any other term of any document executed in connection with the franchise.

ILLINOIS

<u>Jurisdictional Requirements</u>. The following provisions are annexed to and form part of this Agreement if and only if, and in such case to the extent that: (a) you are domiciled in the State of Illinois or (b) the offer of the franchise is made or accepted in the State of Illinois, <u>and</u>, if (a) or (b) is satisfied, your franchised business is or will be operated in the State of Illinois.

- 1. **GOVERNING LAW**. Section 17.H of the Franchise Agreement is deleted and replaced with the following:
 - H. GOVERNING LAW. ALL MATTERS RELATING TO ARBITRATION WILL BE GOVERNED BY THE UNITED STATES FEDERAL ARBITRATION ACT (9 U.S.C. §§ 1 ET SEQ.). EXCEPT TO THE EXTENT GOVERNED BY THE FEDERAL ARBITRATION ACT, THE UNITED STATES TRADEMARK ACT OF 1946 (LANHAM ACT, 15 U.S.C. SECTIONS 1051 ET SEQ.), OR OTHER UNITED STATES FEDERAL LAW, THIS AGREEMENT AND ANY OTHER AGREEMENT BETWEEN YOU (OR ANY OF YOUR OWNERS) AND US (OR ANY OF OUR AFFILIATES), AND ALL CONTROVERSIES, DISPUTES, AND CLAIMS ARISING FROM THE RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN US AND YOU WILL BE GOVERNED BY THE LAWS OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS WITHOUT REGARD TO ITS CONFLICT OF LAWS RULES.
- 2. **CONSENT TO JURISDICTION**. Section 17.I of the Franchise Agreement is deleted in its entirety.
- 3. <u>WAIVER OF PUNITIVE DAMAGES AND JURY TRIAL</u>. The following language is added to the end of Section 17.J of the Franchise Agreement:

HOWEVER, THIS SECTION SHALL NOT ACT AS A CONDITION, STIPULATION OR PROVISION PURPORTING TO BIND ANY PERSON ACQUIRING ANY

FRANCHISE TO WAIVE COMPLIANCE WITH ANY PROVISION OF THE ILLINOIS FRANCHISE DISCLOSURE ACT AT SECTION 705/41 OR ILLINOIS REGULATIONS AT SECTION 200.609.

- 4. <u>ILLINOIS FRANCHISE DISCLOSURE ACT</u>. The following language is added as Section 17.P of the Franchise Agreement:
 - P. <u>ILLINOIS FRANCHISE DISCLOSURE ACT</u>. Section 4 of the Illinois Franchise Disclosure Act provides that any provision in a franchise agreement that designates jurisdiction or venue outside the State of Illinois is void. However, a franchise agreement may provide for arbitration outside of Illinois.

Section 41 of the Illinois Franchise Disclosure Act provides that any condition, stipulation or provision purporting to bind any person acquiring any franchise to waive compliance with the Illinois Franchise Disclosure Act or any other law of Illinois is void.

Your rights upon termination and non-renewal of a franchise agreement are subject to sections 19 and 20 of the Illinois Franchise Disclosure Act.

MARYLAND

<u>Jurisdictional Requirements</u>. The following provisions are annexed to and form part of this Agreement if and only if, and in such case to the extent that: (a) you are a resident of the State of Maryland; <u>or</u> (b) your franchised business is or will be operated in the State of Maryland; <u>or</u> (c) the offer to sell you a franchise or the offer to buy a franchise from us was made in the State of Maryland.

1. **NON-WAIVER**. The following is added to the end of Section 1.B of the Franchise Agreement:

To the extent so required by applicable law, these acknowledgments are not intended to act, nor shall they act, as a release, estoppel or waiver of any liability incurred under the Maryland Franchise Registration and Disclosure Law.

2. **RELEASES.** The following is added to the end of Sections 12.C(12), 12.D, 13.C and 15.E of the Franchise Agreement:

Pursuant to COMAR 02.02.08.16L, any release required as a condition of renewal and/or assignment/transfer will not apply to claims arising under the Maryland Franchise Registration and Disclosure Law.

- 3. **INSOLVENCY**. The following is added to the end of Sections 14.B(16) and 14.B(17) of the Franchise Agreement:
 - ; however, we and you acknowledge that certain aspects of this provision might not be enforceable under federal bankruptcy law (11 U.S.C. Sections 101 et seq.).

- 4. **GOVERNING LAW**. Section 17.H of the Franchise Agreement is deleted and replaced with the following:
 - GOVERNING LAW. ALL MATTERS RELATING TO ARBITRATION H. WILL BE GOVERNED BY THE UNITED STATES FEDERAL ARBITRATION ACT (9 U.S.C. §§ 1 ET SEQ.). EXCEPT TO THE EXTENT GOVERNED BY THE FEDERAL ARBITRATION ACT, THE UNITED STATES TRADEMARK ACT OF 1946 (LANHAM ACT, 15 U.S.C. SECTIONS 1051 ET SEQ.), OR OTHER UNITED STATES FEDERAL LAW, THIS AGREEMENT AND ANY OTHER AGREEMENT BETWEEN YOU (OR ANY OF YOUR OWNERS) AND US (OR ANY OF OUR AFFILIATES), AND ALL CONTROVERSIES, DISPUTES, AND CLAIMS ARISING FROM THE RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN US AND YOU WILL BE GOVERNED BY THE LAWS OF THE STATE OF MICHIGAN WITHOUT REGARD TO ITS CONFLICT OF LAWS RULES, EXCEPT THAT (1) ANY STATE LAW REGULATING THE OFFER OR SALE OF FRANCHISES OR GOVERNING THE RELATIONSHIP OF A FRANCHISOR AND ITS FRANCHISEE WILL NOT APPLY UNLESS ITS JURISDICTIONAL REQUIREMENTS ARE MET INDEPENDENTLY WITHOUT REFERENCE TO THIS PARAGRAPH, AND (2) TO THE EXTENT REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW, MARYLAND LAW WILL APPLY TO CLAIMS ARISING UNDER THE MARYLAND FRANCHISE REGISTRATION AND DISCLOSURE LAW.
- 5. **CONSENT TO JURISDICTION**. Section 17.I of the Franchise Agreement is deleted and replaced with the following:
 - I. <u>CONSENT TO JURISDICTION</u>. SUBJECT TO SECTION 17.G. ABOVE AND THE PROVISIONS BELOW, YOU AND YOUR OWNERS AGREE THAT ALL ACTIONS ARISING OUT OF OR RELATING TO THIS AGREEMENT OR OTHERWISE AS A RESULT OF THE RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN YOU AND US MUST BE COMMENCED EXCLUSIVELY IN THE STATE OR FEDERAL COURT WHICH IS CLOSEST TO OUR OR, AS APPLICABLE, OUR SUCCESSOR'S OR ASSIGN'S THEN CURRENT PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSINESS (CURRENTLY PLYMOUTH, MICHIGAN), AND WE AND YOU (AND EACH OWNER) IRREVOCABLY CONSENT TO THE JURISDICTION OF THOSE COURTS AND WAIVE ANY OBJECTION TO EITHER THE JURISDICTION OF OR VENUE IN THOSE COURTS. NOTWITHSTANDING THE FOREGOING, YOU MAY BRING AN ACTION IN MARYLAND FOR CLAIMS ARISING UNDER THE MARYLAND FRANCHISE REGISTRATION AND DISCLOSURE LAW.
- 6. <u>CLASS ACTION BAR AND LIMITATIONS OF CLAIMS</u>. The following is added to the end of Section 17.N of the Franchise Agreement:
 - ; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, THAT THIS LIMITATION OF CLAIMS SHALL NOT ACT TO REDUCE THE 3 YEAR STATUTE OF LIMITATIONS AFFORDED YOU FOR BRINGING A CLAIM UNDER THE MARYLAND FRANCHISE REGISTRATION AND DISCLOSURE LAW.

MINNESOTA

<u>Jurisdictional Requirements</u>. The following provisions are annexed to and form part of this Agreement if and only if, and in such case to the extent that: (a) your franchised business will be operated wholly or partly in Minnesota; and/or (b) you are either a resident of, domiciled in, or actually present in Minnesota.

1. **RELEASES.** The following is added to the end of Sections 12.C(12), 12.D, 13.C and 15.E of the Franchise Agreement:

Any release required as a condition of renewal and/or assignment/transfer will not apply to the extent prohibited by the Minnesota Franchises Law.

2. **RENEWAL AND TERMINATION**. The following is added to the end of Sections 13 and 14.B of the Franchise Agreement:

However, with respect to franchises governed by Minnesota law, we will comply with Minn. Stat. Sec. 80C.14, Subds. 3, 4 and 5 which require, except in certain specified cases, that you be given 90 days' notice of termination (with 60 days to cure) and 180 days' notice of non-renewal of this Agreement.

- 3. <u>TERMINATION FEE</u>. Section 14.A(2) of the Franchise Agreement is deleted in its entirety.
- 4. **GOVERNING LAW**. Section 17.H of the Franchise Agreement is deleted and replaced with the following:
 - GOVERNING LAW. ALL MATTERS RELATING TO ARBITRATION Η. WILL BE GOVERNED BY THE UNITED STATES FEDERAL ARBITRATION ACT (9 U.S.C. §§ 1 ET SEQ.). EXCEPT TO THE EXTENT GOVERNED BY THE FEDERAL ARBITRATION ACT, THE UNITED STATES TRADEMARK ACT OF 1946 (LANHAM ACT, 15 U.S.C. SECTIONS 1051 ET SEQ.), OR OTHER UNITED STATES FEDERAL LAW, THIS AGREEMENT AND ANY OTHER AGREEMENT BETWEEN YOU (OR ANY OF YOUR OWNERS) AND US (OR ANY OF OUR AFFILIATES), AND ALL CONTROVERSIES, DISPUTES, AND CLAIMS ARISING FROM THE RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN US AND YOU WILL BE GOVERNED BY THE LAWS OF THE STATE OF MICHIGAN WITHOUT REGARD TO ITS CONFLICT OF LAWS RULES. EXCEPT THAT (1) ANY STATE LAW REGULATING THE OFFER OR SALE OF FRANCHISES OR GOVERNING THE RELATIONSHIP OF A FRANCHISOR AND ITS FRANCHISEE WILL NOT APPLY UNLESS ITS JURISDICTIONAL REQUIREMENTS ARE MET INDEPENDENTLY WITHOUT REFERENCE TO THIS PARAGRAPH, AND (2) NOTHING IN THIS AGREEMENT WILL ABROGATE OR REDUCE ANY OF YOUR RIGHTS UNDER MINNESOTA STATUTES CHAPTER 80C OR YOUR RIGHT TO ANY PROCEDURE, FORUM OR REMEDIES THAT THE LAWS **OF** THE JURISDICTION PROVIDE.

- 5. **CONSENT TO JURISDICTION**. Section 17.I of the Franchise Agreement is deleted and replaced with the following:
 - **CONSENT TO JURISDICTION.** SUBJECT TO SECTION 17.G. ABOVE AND THE PROVISIONS BELOW, YOU AND YOUR OWNERS AGREE THAT ALL ACTIONS ARISING OUT OF OR RELATING TO THIS AGREEMENT OR OTHERWISE AS A RESULT OF THE RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN YOU AND US MUST BE COMMENCED EXCLUSIVELY IN THE STATE OR FEDERAL COURT WHICH IS CLOSEST TO OUR OR, AS APPLICABLE, OUR SUCCESSOR'S OR ASSIGN'S THEN CURRENT PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSINESS (CURRENTLY PLYMOUTH, MICHIGAN), AND WE AND YOU (AND EACH OWNER) IRREVOCABLY CONSENT TO THE JURISDICTION OF THOSE COURTS AND WAIVE ANY OBJECTION TO EITHER THE JURISDICTION OF OR VENUE IN THOSE COURTS. NOTWITHSTANDING THE FOREGOING, MINN. STAT. SEC. 80C.21 AND MINN. RULE 2860.4400J PROHIBIT US, EXCEPT IN CERTAIN SPECIFIED CASES, FROM REQUIRING LITIGATION TO BE CONDUCTED OUTSIDE MINNESOTA. NOTHING IN THIS AGREEMENT SHALL ABROGATE OR REDUCE ANY OF YOUR RIGHTS UNDER MINNESOTA STATUTES CHAPTER 80C OR YOUR RIGHT TO ANY PROCEDURE, FORUM OR REMEDIES THAT THE LAWS OF THE JURISDICTION PROVIDE.
- 6. <u>WAIVER OF PUNITIVE DAMAGES AND JURY TRIAL</u>. If and then only to the extent required by the Minnesota Franchises Law, Section 17.J of the Franchise Agreement is deleted.
- 7. **DAMAGES**. The following language is added to the end of Section 17.K of the Franchise Agreement:

We and you acknowledge that certain parts of this provision might not be enforceable under Minn. Rule Part 2860.4400J. However, we and you agree to enforce the provision to the extent the law allows.

- 8. **INJUNCTIVE RELIEF**. Section 17.L of the Franchise Agreement is deleted and replaced with the following:
 - L. <u>INJUNCTIVE RELIEF</u>. Nothing in this Agreement, including the provisions of Section 17.G, bars our right to seek specific performance of the provisions of this Agreement and injunctive relief against threatened or actual conduct that will cause us, the Marks and/or the Franchise System loss or damage, under customary equity rules, including applicable rules for obtaining restraining orders and temporary or preliminary injunctions (subject to our obligation to arbitrate the underlying claim if required by Section 17.G). You agree that we may seek such injunctive relief in addition to such further or other relief as may be available at law or in equity. You agree that your only remedy if an injunction is entered against you will be the dissolution of that injunction, if warranted, upon due hearing (all claims for damages by injunction being expressly waived hereby).

9. <u>CLASS ACTION BAR AND LIMITATIONS OF CLAIMS</u>. The following is added to the end of Section 17.N of the Franchise Agreement:

; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, THAT MINNESOTA LAW PROVIDES THAT NO ACTION MAY BE COMMENCED UNDER MINN. STAT. SEC. 80C.17 MORE THAN 3 YEARS AFTER THE CAUSE OF ACTION ACCRUES.

NEW YORK

<u>Jurisdictional Requirements</u>. The following provisions are annexed to and form part of this Agreement if and only if, and in such case to the extent that: (a) you are domiciled in, and your franchised business will be operated in, the State of New York; <u>or</u> (b) our offer to sell you a franchise is made from or your offer to buy a franchise from us was accepted in the State of New York.

1. **TRANSFER BY US**. The following language is added to the end of Section 12.A of the Franchise Agreement:

However, to the extent required by applicable law, no transfer will be made except to an assignee who, in our good faith and judgment, is willing and able to assume our obligations under this Agreement.

2. **RELEASES**. The following language is added to the end of Sections 12.C(12), 12.D, 13.C and 15.E of the Franchise Agreement:

Notwithstanding the foregoing all rights enjoyed by you and any causes of action arising in your favor from the provisions of Article 33 of the General Business Law of the State of New York and the regulations issued thereunder shall remain in force to the extent required by the non-waiver provisions of GBL Sections 687.4 and 687.5, as amended.

3. **TERMINATION OF AGREEMENT - BY YOU**. The following language is added to the end of Section 14.A of the Franchise Agreement:

You also may terminate this Agreement on any grounds available by law under the provisions of Article 33 of the General Business Law of the State of New York.

4. **GOVERNING LAW AND CONSENT TO JURISDICTION**. The following statement is added to the end of Sections 17.H and 17.I of the Franchise Agreement:

THIS SECTION SHALL NOT BE CONSIDERED A WAIVER OF ANY RIGHT CONFERRED UPON YOU BY THE PROVISIONS OF ARTICLE 33 OF THE NEW YORK STATE GENERAL BUSINESS LAW, AS AMENDED, AND THE REGULATIONS ISSUED THEREUNDER.

NORTH DAKOTA

<u>Jurisdictional Requirements</u>. The following provisions are annexed to and form part of this Agreement if and only if, and in such case to the extent that: (a) you are domiciled in, and your franchised business will be operated in, the State of North Dakota; <u>or</u> (b) our offer to sell you a franchise is made from or your offer to buy a franchise from us is accepted in the State of North Dakota.

1. **RELEASES**. The following is added to the end of Sections 12.C(12), 12.D, 13.C and 15.E of the Franchise Agreement:

Any release required as a condition of renewal and/or assignment/transfer will not apply to the extent prohibited by the North Dakota Franchise Investment Law.

- 2. <u>TERMINATION FEE</u>. Section 14.A(2) of the Franchise Agreement is deleted in its entirety.
- 3. <u>COVENANT NOT TO COMPETE</u>. The following is added to the end of Section 15.D of the Franchise Agreement:

Covenants not to compete such as those mentioned above are generally considered unenforceable in the State of North Dakota; however, we will enforce the covenants to the maximum extent the law allows.

- 4. <u>ARBITRATION</u>. The first paragraph of Section 17.G of the Franchise Agreement is amended to read as follows:
 - G. <u>ARBITRATION</u>. We and you agree that all controversies, disputes, or claims between us or any of our affiliates, and our and their respective owners, officers, directors, agents, and employees on the one hand, and you (and your owners, guarantors, affiliates, and/or employees), on the other hand, arising out of or related to:
 - (1) this Agreement or any other agreement between you (or any of your owners) and us (or any of our affiliates);
 - (2) our relationship with you;
 - (3) the scope or validity of this Agreement or any other agreement between you (or any of your owners) and us (or any of our affiliates) or any provision of any such agreements (including the validity and scope of the arbitration provision under this Section, which we and you acknowledge is to be determined by an arbitrator, not a court); or
 - (4) any System Standard;

must be submitted for binding arbitration, on demand of either party, to the American Arbitration Association ("AAA"). The arbitration proceedings will be conducted by one arbitrator and, except as this Section otherwise provides, according to the AAA's then-current Commercial Arbitration Rules. All proceedings will be conducted at a suitable location chosen by the arbitrator that is within 50 miles of our or, as applicable, our successor's or assign's then-current principal place of business (currently, Plymouth, Michigan); provided, however, that to the extent otherwise required by the North Dakota Franchise Investment Law (unless such a requirement is preempted by the Federal Arbitration Act), arbitration shall be held at a site to which we and you mutually agree. All matters relating to arbitration will be governed by the Federal Arbitration Act (9 U.S.C. §§ 1 et seq.). The interim and final

awards of the arbitrator shall be final and binding upon each party, and judgment upon the arbitrator's awards may be entered in any court of competent jurisdiction.

- 5. **GOVERNING LAW**. Section 17.H of the Franchise Agreement is deleted and replaced with the following:
 - **GOVERNING** LAW. ALL **MATTERS RELATING** TO Н. ARBITRATION WILL BE GOVERNED BY THE UNITED STATES FEDERAL ARBITRATION ACT (9 U.S.C. §§ 1 ET SEQ.). EXCEPT TO THE EXTENT GOVERNED BY THE FEDERAL ARBITRATION ACT, THE UNITED STATES TRADEMARK ACT OF 1946 (LANHAM ACT, 15 U.S.C. SECTIONS 1051 ET SEQ.), OR OTHER UNITED STATES FEDERAL LAW AND EXCEPT AS OTHERWISE REQUIRED BY NORTH DAKOTA LAW, THIS AGREEMENT AND ANY OTHER AGREEMENT BETWEEN YOU (OR ANY OF YOUR OWNERS) AND US (OR ANY OF OUR AFFILIATES), AND ALL CONTROVERSIES, DISPUTES, AND CLAIMS ARISING FROM THE RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN US AND YOU WILL BE GOVERNED BY THE LAWS OF THE STATE OF MICHIGAN WITHOUT REGARD TO ITS CONFLICT OF LAWS RULES, EXCEPT THAT ANY STATE LAW REGULATING THE OFFER OR SALE OF FRANCHISES OR GOVERNING THE RELATIONSHIP OF A FRANCHISOR AND ITS FRANCHISEE WILL NOT APPLY UNLESS ITS JURISDICTIONAL REQUIREMENTS ARE MET INDEPENDENTLY WITHOUT REFERENCE TO THIS PARAGRAPH.
- 6. **CONSENT TO JURISDICTION**. Section 17.I of the Franchise Agreement is deleted and replaced with the following:
 - CONSENT TO JURISDICTION. SUBJECT TO SECTION 17.G. ABOVE AND THE PROVISIONS BELOW, YOU AND YOUR OWNERS AGREE THAT ALL ACTIONS ARISING OUT OF OR RELATING TO THIS AGREEMENT OR OTHERWISE AS A RESULT OF THE RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN YOU AND US MUST BE COMMENCED EXCLUSIVELY IN THE STATE OR FEDERAL COURT WHICH IS CLOSEST TO OUR OR, AS APPLICABLE, OUR SUCCESSOR'S OR ASSIGN'S THEN CURRENT PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSINESS (CURRENTLY PLYMOUTH, MICHIGAN), AND WE AND YOU (AND EACH OWNER) IRREVOCABLY CONSENT TO THE JURISDICTION OF THOSE COURTS AND WAIVE ANY OBJECTION TO EITHER THE JURISDICTION OF OR VENUE IN THOSE COURTS. NOTWITHSTANDING THE FOREGOING, TO REQUIRED BY THE NORTH DAKOTA FRANCHISE **EXTENT** INVESTMENT LAW, AND SUBJECT TO YOUR ARBITRATION OBLIGATIONS, YOU MAY BRING AN ACTION IN NORTH DAKOTA FOR CLAIMS ARISING UNDER THE NORTH DAKOTA FRANCHISE INVESTMENT LAW.
- 7. <u>WAIVER OF PUNITIVE DAMAGES AND JURY TRIAL</u>. To the extent required by the North Dakota Franchise Investment Law, Section 17.J of the Franchise Agreement is deleted.

8. **DAMAGES**. The following language is added to the end of Section 17.K of the Franchise Agreement:

We and you acknowledge that certain parts of this provision might not be enforceable under the North Dakota Franchise Investment Law. However, we and you agree to enforce the provision to the extent the law allows.

9. <u>CLASS ACTION BAR AND LIMITATIONS OF CLAIMS</u>. The following is added to the end of Section 17.N of the Franchise Agreement:

THE STATUTES OF LIMITATIONS UNDER NORTH DAKOTA LAW APPLIES WITH RESPECT TO CLAIMS ARISING UNDER THE NORTH DAKOTA FRANCHISE INVESTMENT LAW.

RHODE ISLAND

<u>Jurisdictional Requirements</u>. The following provisions are annexed to and form part of this Agreement if and only if, and in such case to the extent that: (a) you are domiciled in, and your franchised business will be operated in, the State of Rhode Island; <u>or</u> (b) our offer to sell you a franchise is made from or your offer to buy a franchise from us is accepted in the State of Rhode Island.

1. **GOVERNING LAW/CONSENT TO JURISDICTION**. The following language is added to Section 17.H and 17.I of the Franchise Agreement:

SECTION 19-28.1-14 OF THE RHODE ISLAND FRANCHISE INVESTMENT ACT PROVIDES THAT "A PROVISION IN A FRANCHISE AGREEMENT RESTRICTING JURISDICTION OR VENUE TO A FORUM OUTSIDE THIS STATE OR REQUIRING THE APPLICATION OF THE LAWS OF ANOTHER STATE IS VOID WITH RESPECT TO A CLAIM OTHERWISE ENFORCEABLE UNDER THIS ACT."

WASHINGTON

<u>Jurisdictional Requirements</u>. The provisions of this Addendum form an integral part of, are incorporated into, and modify the Franchise Disclosure Document, the franchise agreement, and all related agreements regardless of anything to the contrary contained therein. This Addendum applies if: (a) the offer to sell a franchise is accepted in Washington; (b) the purchaser of the franchise is a resident of Washington; and/or (c) the franchised business that is the subject of the sale is to be located or operated, wholly or partly, in Washington.

- 1. <u>CONFLICT OF LAWS</u>. In the event of a conflict of laws, the provisions of the Act, Chapter 19.100 RCW, shall prevail.
- 2. **FRANCHISEE BILL OF RIGHTS**. RCW 19.100.180 may supersede provisions in the franchise agreement or related agreements concerning your relationship with the franchisor, including in the areas of termination and renewal of your franchise. There may also be court decisions that supersede the franchise agreement or related agreements concerning your relationship with the franchisor. Franchise

agreement provisions, including those summarized in Item 17 of the Franchise Disclosure Document, are subject to state law.

- 3. <u>SITE OF ARBITRATION, MEDIATION, AND/OR LITIGATION</u>. In any arbitration or mediation involving a franchise purchased in Washington, the arbitration or mediation site will be either in the state of Washington, or in a place mutually agreed upon at the time of the arbitration or mediation, or as determined by the arbitrator or mediator at the time of arbitration or mediation. In addition, if litigation is not precluded by the franchise agreement, a franchisee may bring an action or proceeding arising out of or in connection with the sale of franchises, or a violation of the Washington Franchise Investment Protection Act, in Washington.
- 4. **GENERAL RELEASE**. A release or waiver of rights in the franchise agreement or related agreements purporting to bind the franchisee to waive compliance with any provision under the Washington Franchise Investment Protection Act or any rules or orders thereunder is void except when executed pursuant to a negotiated settlement after the agreement is in effect and where the parties are represented by independent counsel, in accordance with RCW 19.100.220(2). In addition, any such release or waiver executed in connection with a renewal or transfer of a franchise is likewise void except as provided for in RCW 19.100.220(2).
- 5. **STATUTE OF LIMITATIONS; WAIVER OF JURY TRIAL**. Provisions contained in the franchise agreement or related agreements that unreasonably restrict or limit the statute of limitations period for claims under the Washington Franchise Investment Protection Act, or rights or remedies under the Act such as a right to a jury trial, may not be enforceable.
- 6. <u>TRANSFER FEES</u>. Transfer fees are collectable only to the extent that they reflect the franchisor's reasonable estimated or actual costs in effecting a transfer.
- 7. <u>TERMINATION BY FRANCHISEE</u>. The franchisee may terminate the franchise agreement under any grounds permitted under state law.
- 8. <u>CERTAIN BUY-BACK PROVISIONS</u>. Provisions in franchise agreements or related agreements that permit the franchisor to repurchase the franchisee's business for any reason during the term of the franchise agreement without the franchisee's consent are unlawful pursuant to RCW 19.100.180(2)(j), unless the franchise is terminated for good cause.
- 9. **FAIR AND REASONABLE PRICING.** Any provision in the franchise agreement or related agreements that requires the franchisee to purchase or rent any product or service for more than a fair and reasonable price is unlawful under RCW 19.100.180(2)(d).
- 10. WAIVER OF EXEMPLARY AND PUNITIVE DAMAGES. RCW 19.100.190 permits franchisees to seek treble damages under certain circumstances. Accordingly, provisions contained in the franchise agreement or elsewhere requiring franchisees to waive exemplary, punitive, or similar damages are void, except when executed pursuant to a negotiated settlement after the agreement is in effect and where the parties are represented by independent counsel, in accordance with RCW 19.100.220(2).
- 11. **FRANCHISOR'S BUSINESS JUDGEMENT**. Provisions in the franchise agreement or related agreements stating that the franchisor may exercise its discretion on the basis of its reasonable

business judgment may be limited or superseded by RCW 19.100.180(1), which requires the parties to deal with each other in good faith.

- 12. <u>INDEMNIFICATION</u>. Any provision in the franchise agreement or related agreements requiring the franchisee to indemnify, reimburse, defend, or hold harmless the franchisor or other parties is hereby modified such that the franchisee has no obligation to indemnify, reimburse, defend, or hold harmless the franchisor or any other indemnified party for losses or liabilities to the extent that they are caused by the indemnified party's negligence, willful misconduct, strict liability, or fraud.
- 13. <u>ATTORNEYS' FEES</u>. If the franchise agreement or related agreements require a franchisee to reimburse the franchisor for court costs or expenses, including attorneys' fees, such provision applies only if the franchisor is the prevailing party in any judicial or arbitration proceeding.
- 14. NON-COMPETITION COVENANTS. Pursuant to RCW 49.62.020, a noncompetition covenant is void and unenforceable against an employee, including an employee of a franchisee, unless the employee's earnings from the party seeking enforcement, when annualized, exceed \$100,000 per year (an amount that will be adjusted annually for inflation). In addition, a noncompetition covenant is void and unenforceable against an independent contractor of a franchisee under RCW 49.62.030 unless the independent contractor's earnings from the party seeking enforcement, when annualized, exceed \$250,000 per year (an amount that will be adjusted annually for inflation). As a result, any provision contained in the franchise agreement or elsewhere that conflicts with these limitations is void and unenforceable in Washington.
- 15. <u>NON-SOLICITATION AGREEMENTS</u>. RCW 49.62.060 prohibits a franchisor from restricting, restraining, or prohibiting a franchisee from (i) soliciting or hiring any employee of a franchisee of the same franchisor or (ii) soliciting or hiring any employee of the franchisor. As a result, any such provisions contained in the franchise agreement or elsewhere are void and unenforceable in Washington.
- 16. **QUESTIONNAIRES AND ACKNOWLEDGMENTS**. No statement, questionnaire, or acknowledgment signed or agreed to by a franchisee in connection with the commencement of the franchise relationship shall have the effect of (i) waiving any claims under any applicable state franchise law, including fraud in the inducement, or (ii) disclaiming reliance on any statement made by any franchisor, franchise seller, or other person acting on behalf of the franchisor. This provision supersedes any other term of any document executed in connection with the franchise.
- 17. **PROHIBITIONS ON COMMUNICATING WITH REGULATORS**. Any provision in the franchise agreement or related agreements that prohibits the franchisee from communicating with or complaining to regulators is inconsistent with the express instructions in the Franchise Disclosure Document and is unlawful under RCW 19.100.180(2)(h).
- 18. <u>ADVISORY REGARDING FRANCHISE BROKERS</u>. Under the Washington Franchise Investment Protection Act, a "franchise broker" is defined as a person that engages in the business of the offer or sale of franchises. A franchise broker represents the franchisor and is paid a fee for referring prospects to the franchisor and/or selling the franchise. If a franchisee is working with a franchise broker, franchisees are advised to carefully evaluate any information provided by the franchise broker about a franchise.
- 19. <u>COVENANT NOT TO COMPETE</u>. Section 15.D of the Franchise Agreement is hereby modified by deleting the words "two years" and replacing them with "eighteen months."

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have executed and delivered this State-Specific Rider to be effective as of the effective date of the Franchise Agreement.

ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC, a Michigan limited liability company	
Sign:	
Name:	
Title:	
FRANCHISEE	FRANCHISEE
(IF YOU ARE A CORPORATION, LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY, OR PARTNERSHIP):	(IF YOU ARE AN INDIVIDUAL AND NOT AN ENTITY):
Entity Name	Signature
Signature	Print Name
Name:	
Title:	DATED:
DATED:	

EXHIBIT C

APPLICATION FOR FRANCHISE



Confidential Franchise Application

Please type or print clearly and complete the form in full.

PERSONAL INF	ORMAT	ΓΙΟΝ										
Last Name		First Name		Middle Name		Marital Statu	IS		⁄Iale ☐ Fe		river's Lice	ense # & State or Province
Address					City		9	State/Pro		Zip/Posta	l Code	Country
Years at this address	Home Pho	one	Cell	Phone		Other Phone		Date	of Birth			
Email				Citizenship								or franchise ownership, do n that country?
Are you a veteran of the States Armed Forces?			Branch			Dates of Se	rvice:					Yes No 214 or discharge certificate
EDUCATION												
College or Institution				City & ST/Province	1		Dates Atten	ided		graduate No	Degree	earned
BUSINESS/EM						ess informati	on for the	past 10	years ar	nd/or att	ach resu	ume)
Currently employed Yes No	I IIILJE E	Name of emplo				Title					Telep	phone
Business address					City			State	Province	Zip/Pos	tal Code	Dates of employment
Please describe your re	esponsibilitie	25:			'					1		Annual income
Comments and a second		Name of a set				Tial						Talankana
Currently employed Yes No		Name of next i	nost recent	employer		Title						Telephone
Business address					City			State	Province/	Zip/Pos	tal Code	Dates of employment
Please describe your re	esponsibilitie	es:										Annual income
SPOUSE INFOR	RMATIO	N										
Last Name		First Name		Middle Name	C:t-	Marital Statu			∕lale ☐ Fe	male		ense # & State or Province
Home street address					City			State/Pro	ovince	Zip/Posta	i Code	Country
Years at this address	Home Pho	one	Cell	Phone		Other Phone	·	Date	of Birth			
Email	,		'	Citizenship								franchise ownership, do you country? Yes No
Are you a veteran of the States Armed Forces?			Branch			Dates of Serv	vice:					Yes No
SPOUSE EDUC						'						
College or Institution				City & ST/Province			Dates Atten	ided	Did you Yes	graduate No	Degree	earned
SPOUSE BUSIN							s information	on for t	the past	10 years	and/or	attach resume)
Currently employed	I IIILJE L	Name of emplo				Title					Telep	phone
Yes No Business address					City			State	Province	Zip/Pos	tal Code	Dates of employment
Please describe your re	esponsibilitie	es:										Annual income

Currently employed	Name of next most recent employer		Title			Telephone	
Yes No Business address		City		State/Province	Zip/Postal Code	Dates of employment	
Please describe your respons	sibilities:					Annual income	
GENERAL INFORM	IATION						
Do you have previous sale	es experience? If yes, please describe:						
How did you hear about u	us?		What other businesses a	re you investigat	ring?		
Harriaga harra yan hasa	and the same are the single-same		M/h at in denimed men	-1+2			
How long have you been seeking your own business?			What is your desired market?				
Are you willing to relocate? If yes, where?			Can you give the business your full Do you intend to run this business				
W. Pfind have a life	a be said to start a sub-start 2		time? Yes No		yourself? Yes	S 🔛 No	
If qualified, when would you be ready to start your business?			Have you ever been convicted of a felony ☐ Yes ☐ No				
	y you have owned or managed ever filed bankruptcy,	, reorgan	nized due to insolvency, g	one out of busin	ess, or compromis	ed a debt? Yes No	
If yes, please explain.							
	ever been party to any lawsuit – either as defendan	it or plair	ntiff?				
If yes, please explain.							
	er in any other venture? ☐ Yes ☐ No						
If yes, please explain							
Do you have any contingent liabilities for guarantees, endorsements, leases, etc? ☐ Yes ☐ No			Have you ever been convicted of any offense (including misdemeanors for which you were fined \$200 or more? Yes No				
If you answered "yes"	to any of the above questions or if there is any	y other i	information you believ	e is pertinent	to your experier	ice, background, or	
knowledge, not alread	y covered in this profile, please explain on a se	eparate	piece of paper and inc	lude with the p	orofile.		
If other individuals/pa	rtners will be involved with you and on the Fra	nchise A	Agreement, list names	and addresses	below. (They r	nust also complete a	
candidate profile.)							
1.)							
2.)							

FINANCIAL STATEMENT

ASSETS	IN EVEN DOLLARS	LIABILITIES	IN EVEN DOLLARS
Cash on hand and in banks	\$	Notes payable to banks – secured	\$
Marketable securities	\$	Notes payable to banks – unsecured	\$
Non-marketable securities	\$	Amounts payable to others	\$
Residence market value	\$	Accounts payable to others	\$
Partial interest in real estate equities	\$	Accounts and bills due	\$
Real estate owned	\$	Unpaid income tax	\$
Loans receivable	\$	Other unpaid taxes and interest	\$
Automobiles and other personal property	\$	Mortgage on residence	\$
Cash value – Life Insurance	\$	Real estate mortgages payable	\$
Other assets – Itemize:	\$	Other debts – Itemize:	\$
	\$		\$
	\$		\$
	\$		\$
	\$		\$
TOTAL ASSETS	\$	TOTAL LIABILITIES	\$
		NET WORTH (Assets minus liabilities)	\$

APPLICATION FOR FRANCHISE

By signing below, I authorize Alliance Franchise Brands LLC or any of its affiliates (collectively, "AFB") to start an investigative background check (including information as to my character, general reputation, personal characteristics and mode of living) and credit investigation based on information voluntarily provided by me to AFB, including, without limitation, the information I provide in this Application which I warrant is true and accurate. I understand that I have a right to request that AFB make a complete and accurate disclosure of the nature and scope of such investigation. This is my authorization to credit reporting agencies, banks, creditors and suppliers to release to AFB, and to AFB to release to such parties, all information requested regarding my depository, loan or other credit information, including, without limitation, financial information, by telephone or in writing as part of the normal credit evaluation process. I release AFB from any liability with respect to the release of any such requested information. If I am requesting that AFB make a credit determination based on my creditworthiness combined with any co-applicants, I authorize AFB to discuss any derogatory credit items, and any other information AFB obtains in connection with the investigation, with such co-applicants.

You promise that you have supplied all information to the best of your ability and understand that we rely upon this information in assessing your qualifications. You understand that this profile is not a contract and is in no way binding on you or us and does not mean or imply that a franchise will be offered.

Signature	Date
Name Printed	
Signature	Date
Name Printed	

EXHIBIT D GUARANTY AND ASSUMPTION OF OBLIGATIONS

GUARANTY AND ASSUMPTION OF OBLIGATIONS

(the "Guarantor"). In consideration of, and as an inducement to, the execution of that certain Franchise Agreement of	THIS GUARANTY AND ASSUMPTION OF OBLIGATIONS IS GIVEN ON, by	
In consideration of, and as an inducement to, the execution of that certain Franchise Agreement of	the "Guarantor").	
even date (as amended, modified, restated or supplemented from time to time, the "Agreement") by Alliance Franchise Brands LLC (the "Franchisor"), and	even date (as amended, modified, restated or supplemented from time to time, the "Agreement") by Alfranchise Brands LLC (the "Franchisor"), and	lliance (see"), and its achisee in the ch and

Each undersigned waives: (1) acceptance and notice of acceptance by Franchisor of the foregoing undertakings; (2) notice of demand for payment of any indebtedness or nonperformance of any obligations guaranteed; (3) protest and notice of default to any party with respect to the indebtedness or nonperformance of any obligations guaranteed; and (4) any right he may have to require that an action be brought against Franchisee or any other person as a condition of liability.

Each undersigned Guarantor represents and warrants that, if no signature appears below for such Guarantor's spouse, such Guarantor is either not married or, if married, is a resident of a state which does not require the consent of both spouses to encumber the assets of a marital estate.

Guarantor hereby consents and agrees that:

- (a) Guarantor's liability under this undertaking shall be direct, immediate, and independent of the liability of, and shall be joint and several with, Franchisee and the other guarantors and owners of Franchisee;
- (b) Guarantor shall render any payment or performance required under the Agreement upon demand if Franchisee fails or refuses punctually to do so;
- (c) Guarantor's liability shall not be diminished, relieved or otherwise affected by any extension of time, credit or other indulgence which Franchisor may grant to Franchisee or to any other person, including the acceptance of any partial payment or performance, or the compromise or release of any claims, none of which shall in any way modify or amend this guaranty, which shall be continuing and irrevocable during the term of the Agreement;
- (d) This undertaking will continue unchanged by the occurrence of any bankruptcy with respect to Franchisee or any assignee or successor of Franchisee or by any abandonment of the Agreement by a trustee of Franchisee. Neither the Guarantor's obligations to make payment or render performance in accordance with the terms of this undertaking nor any remedy for enforcement shall be impaired, modified, changed, released or limited in any manner whatsoever by any impairment, modification, change, release or limitation of the liability of Franchisee or its estate in bankruptcy or of any remedy for enforcement, resulting from the operation of any present or future provision of the U.S. Bankruptcy Act or other statute, or from the decision of any court or agency;

- (e) Franchisor may proceed against Guarantor and Franchisee jointly and severally, or Franchisor may, at its option, proceed against Guarantor, without having commenced any action, or having obtained any judgment against Franchisee. Guarantor hereby waives the defense of the statute of limitations in any action hereunder or for the collection of any indebtedness or the performance of any obligation hereby guaranteed; and
- (f) Guarantor agrees to pay all reasonable attorneys' fees and all costs and other expenses incurred in any collection or attempt to collect amounts due pursuant to this undertaking or any negotiations relative to the obligations hereby guaranteed or in enforcing this undertaking against Guarantor.

Each Guarantor that is a business entity, retirement or investment account, or trust acknowledges and agrees that if Franchisee (or any of its affiliates) is delinquent in payment of any amounts guaranteed hereunder, that no dividends or distributions may be made by such Guarantor (or on such Guarantor's account) to its owners, accountholders or beneficiaries or otherwise, for so long as such delinquency exists, subject to applicable law.

Guarantor agrees to be personally bound by the arbitration obligations under Section 17.G of the Agreement, including, without limitation, the obligation to submit to binding arbitration the claims described in Section 17.G of the Agreement in accordance with its terms.

Remainder of page intentionally blank

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, each of the undersigned has affixed his signature on the same day and year as the Agreement was executed.

GUARANTOR(S)	PERCENTAGE OWNERSHIP IN FRANCHISEE
By:	
Address:	<u></u>
Email:	
By:	
Address:	<u> </u>
Email:	
Ву:	
Address:	<u></u>
Email:	
By:	
Address:	<u></u>

SPOUSAL ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF GUARANTY

The undersigned, as the spouse of the Guarantor indicated below, acknowledges and consents to the guaranty given herein by his/her spouse. Such consent also serves to bind the assets of the marital estate to Guarantor's performance of this Guaranty.

Name of Guarantor	Name of Guarantor
Name of Guarantor's Spouse	Name of Guarantor's Spouse
Signature of Guarantor's Spouse	Signature of Guarantor's Spouse
Name of Guarantor	Name of Guarantor
Name of Guarantor's Spouse	Name of Guarantor's Spouse
Signature of Guarantor's Spouse	Signature of Guarantor's Spouse

<u>EXHIBIT E</u> <u>CONFIDENTIALITY AND NON-SOLICITATION AGREEMENT</u>

CONFIDENTIALITY AND NON-SOLICITATION AGREEMENT

This Confidentiality and Non-S	Solici	tation	Agreement ("Agreement") is m	ade and entered int	o on
,	by	and	between	("Franchisee")	and
("Covenantor").	•			- ,	

1. <u>Background</u>. Alliance Franchise Brands LLC ("Franchisor") has executed or intends to execute a "Franchise Agreement" with Franchisee under which Franchisor grants to Franchisee certain rights with regard to a(n) [insert brand] center ("Center"). As an employee of Franchisee, Covenantor may have access to the Confidential Information (as defined below) and may have access to the back end of Franchisee's local website, online profiles, social media accounts, management information systems, customer relationship management systems, or other online presences (the "Online Presences") utilized by Franchisee in connection with the operation of its Center. Before allowing Covenantor access to the Confidential Information and back end of Online Presences and as a material term of the Franchise Agreement necessary to protect Franchisor's proprietary rights in and Franchisee's right to use the Confidential Information, and to ensure compliance with applicable data privacy laws, Franchisor and Franchisee require that Covenantor enter into this Agreement.

As a condition of Covenantor's employment or continued employment with Franchisee or Covenantor's appointment as a director or officer of Franchisee and to induce Franchisor to enter into the Franchise Agreement, Covenantor agrees to enter into this Agreement. Due to the nature of Franchisor's and Franchisee's business, any use or disclosure of the Confidential Information or Online Presences other than in accordance with this Agreement will cause Franchisor and Franchisee substantial harm.

- Confidential Information. Covenantor agrees to use the Confidential Information only to the extent reasonably necessary to perform his or her duties on behalf of Franchisee. Covenantor acknowledges and agrees that neither Covenantor nor any other person or entity will acquire any interest in or right to use the Confidential Information under this Agreement or otherwise other than the right to utilize it as authorized in this Agreement and that the unauthorized use or duplication of the Confidential Information would be detrimental to Franchisor and Franchisee and would constitute a breach of Covenantor's obligations of confidentiality and an unfair method of competition with Franchisor and/or other Centers owned by Franchisor or franchisees. Covenantor acknowledges and agrees that the Confidential Information is confidential to and a valuable asset of Franchisor. Covenantor agrees that during the term of the Franchise Agreement and thereafter, it will maintain the confidentiality of the Confidential Information. The term "Confidential Information" as used in this Agreement means certain confidential and proprietary information relating to the development and operation of the Centers, which includes, but is not limited to: (1) training materials, programs, and systems for franchisees and personnel of the Centers; (2) methods, techniques, formats, distinctive systems, specifications, standards, procedures, and knowledge of and experience in the development and operation of the Centers; (3) marketing promotional programs for the Centers; (4) knowledge of specifications for supplies and suppliers; (5) knowledge of operating results and financial performance of the Centers; (6) the Centers' customer lists; and (7) passwords and other login credentials and information for any Online Presences utilized by Franchisee and the Center.
- 3. <u>Data Privacy</u>. By accessing the back end of Franchisee's Online Presences, Covenantor may have access to data that is protected by laws restricting collection, use, disclosure, processing, and free movement of personal data and personal information (collectively, the "Personal Data"), which laws include but are not limited to the California Consumer Privacy Act, Colorado Privacy Act, Connecticut Data Privacy Act, Maryland Online Data Privacy Act, Minnesota Consumer Data Privacy Act, Nebraska Data Privacy Act, Tennessee Information Privacy Act, Texas Data Privacy and Security Act, Virginia Consumer Data Protection Act, and Utah Consumer Privacy Act (such laws, as amended, are collectively referred to as "Privacy Regulations"). Covenantor acknowledges and agrees that it will: comply with all

applicable Privacy Regulations; maintain appropriate security measures to protect the confidentiality of Personal Data and passwords; not use any Personal Data or passwords other than for performing its duties on behalf of Franchisee; and comply with the privacy policy applicable to Personal Data collected on any Online Presences owned or maintained by Franchisee. Covenantor further agrees to comply with any requests to return or delete Personal Data, whether requested by Franchisee, or directly by the customer, as required by applicable data sharing and privacy laws.

- 4. Covenantor Representations, Warranties, and Acknowledgements. Covenantor represents and warrants that in performing its duties on behalf of Franchisee it will not (a) attempt to gain unauthorized access to accounts or other information not intended for Covenantor through hacking, password mining, or any other means, (b) use or access any Online Presence for any purpose other than performing its duties on behalf of Franchisee, (c) interfere with any third party's use or enjoyment of any Online Presence, including without limitation by submitting a virus to the Online Presence, or (d) place any malicious content on any Online Presence. Covenantor further represents and warrants that it will perform its duties in a professional and workman-like manner. Covenantor acknowledges and agrees that its use of and access to the Online Presences also are subject to the terms of use, as they are periodically amended, on any applicable Online Presence.
- 5. <u>Non-Compete</u>. Covenantor agrees that for as long as Covenantor is (a) a director, officer, general partner, or managing member of Franchisee, or (b) an employee of Franchisee who will have access to Confidential Information, Covenantor shall not (i) have any direct or indirect interest as a disclosed or beneficial owner in a Competitive Business (defined below); or (ii) perform services as a director, officer, member, employee, manager, consultant, representative, agent, or otherwise for any Competitive Business. Covenantor further acknowledges that the restrictions contained in this Section will not hinder its activities or those of members of its immediate family under this Agreement or in general. The term "Competitive Business" as used in this Agreement means (i) any business offering or selling any products or services that Franchisor may periodically authorize Centers to sell (collectively, the "Products"), and (ii) any business granting franchises or licenses to others to operate the types of businesses specified in subparagraph (i).

6. Post-Term Obligations.

- a. Upon the first to occur of: (a) termination or expiration without renewal of the Franchise Agreement; or (b) the date as of which Covenantor is neither (i) a director, officer, general partner or managing member of Franchisee or (ii) an employee of Franchisee who will have access to Confidential Information (each of these events is referred to as a "Termination Event"), Covenantor agrees that for a period of two years commencing on the effective date of a Termination Event, Covenantor shall not, directly or indirectly, on Covenantor's own behalf or on behalf of any other person, whether as owner, employee, agent, consultant, or in any other capacity, (i) solicit, induce, or attempt to solicit or induce any current or former customer of Franchisee that is included in Franchisee's customer database ("Customer") to terminate or modify its use of the Products; or (ii) solicit the sale of or sell products similar to the Products to Customers, except to Customers who have an existing relationship with a Competitive Business at which Covenantor is employed after a Termination Event.
- b. Covenantor agrees that as of the effective date of a Termination Event Covenantor shall immediately cease to use the Confidential Information disclosed to or otherwise learned or acquired by Covenantor and return to Franchisee or to Franchisor if directed by Franchisor all copies of the Confidential Information loaned or made available to Covenantor.
- 7. <u>Waiver</u>. Failure to insist upon strict compliance with any of the terms, covenants, or conditions hereof shall not be deemed a waiver of such term, covenant, or condition, nor shall any waiver

or relinquishment of any right or remedy hereunder at any one or more times be deemed a waiver or relinquishment of such right or remedy at any other time or times.

- 8. <u>Third-Party Beneficiary</u>. Franchisor shall be deemed a third-party beneficiary of this Agreement and shall have the right to enforce this Agreement directly.
- 9. <u>Counterparts</u>. This Agreement may be executed in multiple counterparts, each of which shall be deemed to be an original and all of which taken together shall constitute one and the same agreement. The parties agree that scanned or electronic signatures shall have the same effect and validity, and may be relied upon in the same manner, as original signatures.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have executed this Agreement in multiple counterparts as of the day and year first above written.

Covenantor :	Franchisee:
Signature of Covenantor	By: Its:
Complete Home Address:	

EMPLOYEE ACKNOWLEDGMENT

YOUR EMPLOYMENT WITH

("Franchisee") is an independent owner and operator of a franchised location of the [*insert brand*] franchise system. As an independent business owner, Franchisee is solely responsible for the daily operation of its [*insert brand*] center, including the terms and conditions of your employment and compliance with federal, state, and local employment laws.

As an employee of Franchisee, you understand and agree that only Franchisee is responsible for your employment, including, without limitation, your recruitment, hiring, training, work hours and scheduling, work assignments, safety and security, compensation, benefits, discipline, and supervision. You acknowledge and agree that Alliance Franchise Brands LLC, the franchisor of the <code>[insert brand]</code> franchise system, and its affiliates have no authority or control over the terms and conditions of your employment with Franchisee. By signing the acknowledgment below, you agree that the above statements are true and correct.

ACKNOWLEDGMENT

I understand and agree that I am employed by

("Franchisee") and that only Franchisee is responsible for the terms and conditions of my employment, including my recruitment, hiring, training, work hours and scheduling, work assignments, safety and security, compensation, benefits, discipline, and supervision. I also understand and agree that Franchisee operates an [insert brand] center and that while Alliance Franchise Brands LLC is the franchisor of the [insert brand] franchise system, Franchisee is my sole employer and the sole owner and operator of its [insert brand] center. I further acknowledge that the recruitment, hiring, training, work hours and scheduling, work assignments, safety and security, compensation, benefits, discipline, and supervision for my employment with Franchisee has been done, and is done, only by Franchisee and that neither Alliance Franchise Brands LLC nor any of its affiliates had or have any involvement in any of these functions or had or have any control or authority over my employment with Franchisee.

EMPLOYEE:	FRANCHISEE:	
Signature of Employee	By:	
organizate of Employee	Its:	

RIDER TO THE ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC CONFIDENTIALITY AND NON-SOLICITATION AGREEMENT FOR USE IN WASHINGTON

THIS RIDER is made and entered into	o on, by and between
("Franchisee") and	("Covenantor").
and Non-Solicitation Agreement datedbeen signed concurrently with the signing of	e and Covenantor are parties to that certain Confidentiality ("CANS Agreement") that has this Rider. This Rider is annexed to and forms part of the because Franchisee's <i>Allegra</i> ® Center, <i>American Speedy</i> ® vill be located in Washington.
2. NON-COMPETE . Only to the	e extent prohibited by applicable law, Section 5 is deleted.
3. POST-TERM OBLIGATION 6(a) is deleted.	NS. Only to the extent prohibited by applicable law, Section
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the partie as of the day and year first above written.	es hereto have executed this Rider in multiple counterparts
COVENANTOR:	FRANCHISEE
[Name]	[Name]
	Title

$\frac{\text{EXHIBIT F}}{\text{REPRESENTATIONS AND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT STATEMENT}}$

REPRESENTATIONS AND ACKNOWLEDGMENT STATEMENT

DO NOT SIGN OR INITIAL THIS QUESTIONNAIRE AND ACKNOWLEDGMENT FORM IF YOU ARE A RESIDENT OF OR YOUR CENTER WILL BE LOCATED IN, OR THE FRANCHISE GRANTED IS SUBJECT TO THE FRANCHISE REGISTRATION AND DISCLOSURE LAWS IN: CALIFORNIA, HAWAII, ILLINOIS, INDIANA, MARYLAND, MICHIGAN, MINNESOTA, NEW YORK, NORTH DAKOTA, RHODE ISLAND, SOUTH DAKOTA, VIRGINIA, WASHINGTON, OR WISCONSIN.

The purpose of this Statement is to demonstrate to Alliance Franchise Brands LLC ("Franchisor") that the person(s) signing below ("I," "me" or "my"), whether acting individually or on behalf of any legal entity established to acquire the franchise rights, (a) fully understands that the purchase of a franchise to operate as an Allegra Center, an American Speedy Printing Center or an Insty-Prints Center is a significant long-term commitment, complete with its associated risks, and (b) is not relying on any statements, representations, promises or assurances that are not specifically set forth in Franchisor's Franchise Disclosure Document and Exhibits (collectively, the "FDD") in deciding to purchase the franchise.

In that regard, I represent to Franchisor and acknowledge that:

I understand that buying a franchise is not a guarantee of success. Purchasing or establishing any business is risky, and the success or failure of the franchise is subject to many variables such as my skills and abilities (and those of my partners, officers, employees), the time my associates and I devote to the business, competition, interest rates, the economy, inflation, operation costs, location, lease terms, the marketplace generally and other economic and business factors. I am aware of and am willing to undertake these business risks. I understand that the success or failure of my business will depend primarily upon my efforts and not those of Franchisor.	INITIAL:
I received a copy of the FDD, including the Franchise Agreement, at least 14 calendar days before I executed the Franchise Agreement. I understand that all of my rights and responsibilities and those of Franchisor in connection with the franchise are set forth in these documents and only in these documents. I acknowledge that I have had the opportunity to personally and carefully review these documents and have, in fact, done so. I have been advised to have professionals (such as lawyers and accountants) review the documents for me and to have them help me understand these documents. I have also been advised to consult with other franchisees regarding the risks associated with the purchase of the franchise.	INITIAL:
Has the Franchisor or any of its officers, employees or agents (including any franchise broker) made a statement, promise or assurance to me concerning any matter related to the franchise (including those regarding advertising, marketing, training, support service or assistance provided by Franchisor) that is contrary to, or different from, the information contained in the FDD? Yes \sum No (Initial Here:) If you selected "Yes," please describe the statement, promise or assurance on the lines below:	INITIAL:

Has your decision to purchase the franchise been influenced by any oral representations, assurances, warranties, guarantees or promises whatsoever made by the Franchisor or any of its officers, employees or agents (including any franchise broker), including as to the likelihood of success of the franchise?	INITIAL:
I have made my own independent determination as to whether I have the capital necessary to fund the business and my living expenses, particularly during the start-up phase.	INITIAL:
PLEASE READ THE FOLLOWING QUESTION CAREFULLY. THEN SELECT YES OR NO AND PLACE YOUR INITIALS WHERE INDICATED.	INITIAL:
Have you received any information from the Franchisor or any of its officers, employees or agents (including any franchise broker) concerning actual, average, projected or forecasted sales, revenues, income, profits or earnings of the franchise business (including any statement, promise or assurance concerning the likelihood of success) other than information contained in the FDD?	
☐ Yes ☐ No (Initial Here:)	
If you selected "Yes," please describe the information you received on the lines below:	

<u>Prohibited Parties Clause</u>. I acknowledge that Franchisor, its employees and its agents are subject to U.S. laws that prohibit or restrict (a) transactions with certain parties, and (b) the conduct of transactions involving certain foreign parties. These laws include, without limitation, U.S. Executive Order 13224, the U.S. Foreign Corrupt Practices Act, the Bank Secrecy Act, the International Money Laundering Abatement and Anti-terrorism Financing Act, the Export Administration Act, the Arms Export Control Act, the U.S. Patriot Act, and the International Economic Emergency Powers Act, and the regulations issued pursuant to these and other U.S. laws. As part of the express consideration for the purchase of the franchise, I represent that neither I nor any of my employees, agents, or representatives, nor any other person or entity associated with me, is now, or has been listed on:

- 1. the U.S. Treasury Department's List of Specially Designated Nationals;
- 2. the U.S. Commerce Department's Denied Persons List, Unverified List, Entity List, or General Orders;
- 3. the U.S. State Department's Debarred List or Nonproliferation Sanctions; or
- 4. the Annex to U.S. Executive Order 13224.

I warrant that neither I nor any of my employees, agents, or representatives, nor any other person or entity associated with me, is now, or has been: (i) a person or entity who assists, sponsors, or supports

terrorists or acts of terrorism; or (ii) is owned or controlled by terrorists or sponsors of terrorism. I warrant that I am now, and have been, in compliance with U.S. anti-money laundering and counter-terrorism financing laws and regulations, and that any funds provided by me to Franchisor were legally obtained in compliance with these laws.

I further covenant that neither I nor any of my employees, agents, or representatives, nor any other person or entity associated with me, will, during the term of the Franchise Agreement, become a person or entity described above or otherwise become a target of any anti-terrorism law.

FRANCHISEE:

Sign here if you are taking the franchise as an INDIVIDUAL(S)

(Note: use these blocks if you are an individual or a partnership but the partnership is not a separate <u>legal</u> entity)

	Signature	
Print Name:		
Date:		
	Signature	
Print Name: _		
Date:		
	Signature	
Print Name:		
Date:		
	Signature	
Print Name:		
Date:		

Sign here if you are taking the franchise as a CORPORATION, LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY OR PARTNERSHIP

	Print Name of Legal Entity
By: _	
	Signature
Print N	Name:
Title:	
Date:	

$\frac{\text{EXHIBIT G}}{\text{ADVANTAGE ADDENDUM TO FRANCHISE AGREEMENT}}$

ADVANTAGE PROGRAM ADDENDUM TO ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC FRANCHISE AGREEMENT

("we" or "us")	its principal business address at 47585 Galleon Drive, Plymouth, Michigan 48170-2466, and
	, whose principal business address is ("you").
	RECITALS
	You operate an existing printing and copying business, or marketing and business a services business, located at (the "Premises").
B. (the "Franchise	You and we have entered into a franchise agreement on the same date as this Addendum e Agreement").
C. Advantage pro	You desire to transition your existing business to an <i>Allegra®</i> Center under our gram.
	The parties agree to certain modifications of the Franchise Agreement to reflect their the Advantage program as set forth below.
	<u>AGREEMENT</u>
	THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual covenants and promises contained herein and valuable consideration, the sufficiency and receipt of which is hereby acknowledged,

1. <u>Grant of Franchise</u>. The first paragraph of Section 1.D is hereby deleted in its entirety and amended and restated as follows:

You have applied for a franchise to transition your existing business located at the Premises to a Center. Subject to this Agreement's terms, we grant you a franchise (the "Franchise") to operate a Center ("your Center") at the Premises and to use the Franchise System in its operation, for a term beginning on the Effective Date and expiring ten years after the Effective Date (the "Initial Term"), unless renewed or sooner terminated under Section 14. Notwithstanding the foregoing, if subsequent to your execution of this Agreement you sign another franchise agreement with us to operate another brand concept at the Premises such that the Premises will operate as a dual brand center, then you may be required to sign an agreement extending the term of this Agreement so that its term expires on the same date as such franchise agreement.

the parties agree as follows:

2. <u>Site Transition</u>. Section 2 of the Franchise Agreement is hereby deleted in its entirety and restated as follows:

2. SITE, LEASE OF PREMISES, AND REMODELING OF YOUR CENTER.

- A. <u>SITE</u>. We must approve the Premises and you may operate your Center only at the Premises. You must receive our permission to relocate; if we approve of a relocation, we may change the Protected Territory. You acknowledge and agree that, if we recommend or give you information regarding a site for the Premises, it is not a representation or warranty of any kind, express or implied, of the site's suitability for a Center or any other purpose. Our recommendation indicates only that we believe that the site of the Premises meets our then-acceptable criteria. Applying criteria that have appeared effective with other sites might not accurately reflect the potential for all sites and premises, and demographic and/or other factors included in or excluded from our criteria could change, altering the potential of a site. The uncertainty and instability of these criteria are beyond our control, and we are not responsible if a site or Premises we recommend fails to meet your expectations. You acknowledge and agree that your acceptance of the Franchise and selection of the Premises are based on your own independent investigation of the suitability of the site for your Center.
- B. <u>LEASE OF PREMISES</u>. You may not sign a new or renewal lease for the Premises (the "New Lease") without our prior written approval. We may require the New Lease to contain certain terms and provisions to protect our rights (although we will not directly negotiate your New Lease). If the existing Lease for the Premises expires or is terminated without your fault, or if the site for the Premises is destroyed, condemned, or otherwise rendered unusable, we will allow you to relocate your Center to a new site acceptable to us. Relocation requires our prior written approval. Any relocation will be at your sole expense, and we reserve the right to require you reimburse us for our administrative costs associated with our evaluation of a proposed site. We recommend that you engage professional advisors, including legal counsel, to assist with any Lease negotiation on your behalf.
- CENTER TRANSITION. Within 180 days after the Effective Date (the "Transition Period"), you agree, at your expense, to do the following: (a) rebrand your business Allegra® and remove any and all references to the existing business name; (b) obtain and submit to us for approval detailed remodeling plans and specifications and space plans for your Center that comply with any design specifications provided by us and all applicable ordinances, building codes, permit requirements, and lease requirements and restrictions; (c) remove any and all items containing trademarks of your existing business that have not been authorized by us; (d) use all reasonable efforts to modify and/or update any and all telephone directory listings and advertisements for your existing business with the Allegra® name (provided that any such modifications and/or updates must occur at the first renewal or modification opportunity); (e) modify all domain names and e-mail addresses for your existing business as directed by us; (f) construct all required improvements in compliance with remodeling plans and specifications approved by us; (g) decorate your Center in compliance with plans and specifications approved by us; and (h) purchase, replace and/or install all required Operating Assets (as defined in Section 4.B) as required by us. You may continue to answer the phone using your existing business name during the Transition Period so long as you also use the Allegra® name. After the Transition Period, you agree to (i) use in

operating your Center only those Operating Assets that we approve for Centers as meeting our specifications and standards for quality, design, appearance, function, and performance and place or display at the Premises (interior and exterior) only the signs, emblems, lettering, logos, and display materials that we approve from time to time, and (ii) purchase or lease approved brands, types, or models of Operating Assets only from suppliers we designate or approve (which may include or be limited to us). If you do not complete the transition within the Transition Period, at our election we reserve the right to exclude your participation from programs and services we provide to you. Notwithstanding the previous sentence, your failure to transition your Center within the Transition Period is still a breach of the Agreement based on which we may exercise our termination rights under Section 14.B of the Agreement.

COMPUTER SYSTEM. You agree to obtain (if necessary to meet our System Standards) and use integrated computer hardware and/or software, including a management information system and accounting software (the "Computer System"). We may require that you purchase part or all of the Computer System from the supplier we designate. We may modify specifications for, and components of, the Computer System. You also agree to maintain a functioning e-mail address and all specified points of highspeed Internet connection. Our modification of specifications for the Computer System, and/or other technological developments or events, might require you to purchase, lease, and/or license new or modified computer hardware and/or software and to obtain service and support for the Computer System. Although we cannot estimate the future costs of the Computer System or required service or support, and although these costs might not be fully amortizable over this Agreement's remaining term, you agree to incur the costs of obtaining the computer hardware and software comprising the Computer System (or additions and modifications) and required service or support, including service agreements for ongoing support. We will provide you with a list of other recommended equipment and subscription services to support your Center, which may result in additional costs to you. We have no obligation to reimburse you for any Computer System costs. Within 60 days after you receive notice from us, you agree to obtain the Computer System components that we designate and to ensure that your Computer System, as modified, is functioning properly.

You agree that we or our affiliates may condition any license of proprietary software program(s) to you, or your use of technology that we or our affiliates develop or maintain, on your signing a software license agreement or similar document that we or our affiliates prescribe to regulate your use of, and our and your respective rights and responsibilities with respect to, the software or technology. We and our affiliates may charge you a monthly or other fee for any proprietary software or technology that we or our affiliates license to you and for other maintenance and support services that we or our affiliates provide during this Agreement's term.

Although you agree to buy, use, and maintain the Computer System according to our standards and specifications, you will have sole and complete responsibility for: (1) the acquisition, operation, maintenance, and upgrading of the Computer System; (2) the manner in which your Computer System interfaces at our specified levels of connection speed with our and any third party's computer system; and (3) any and all consequences if the Computer System is not properly operated, maintained, and upgraded.

- E. <u>CENTER OPERATIONS</u>. You agree to keep your Center open and operating during the Transition Period above unless we provide our prior written consent of your temporary closure. You must complete the transition of the Center to meet the System Standards by the conclusion of the Transition Period. At the end of the Transition Period, your Center must be operating under the Marks pursuant to the System Standards.
- 3. <u>Initial Franchise Fee</u>. Section 3.A of the Franchise Agreement is hereby deleted in its entirety and amended and restated as follows:

You agree to pay us a one-time, non-refundable initial franchise fee in the amount of \$10,000. The initial franchise fee is due in a lump sum and is fully earned by us when you sign this Agreement.

- 4. **Payments and Reporting.** Your first Royalty payment and Marketing Fund contribution shall be calculated based on your Center's Gross Sales commencing on the first day of the calendar month following the Effective Date. The first Royalty and Marketing Fund contribution shall be due on the 20th day of the subsequent month. Your first report of your Center's Gross Sales shall include Gross Sales commencing on the first day of the calendar month following the Effective Date.
- 5. <u>Introductory Royalty</u>. Notwithstanding Section 4 of this Addendum, from the Effective Date of the Franchise Agreement through the end of the calendar year in which the Franchise Agreement is signed, you will make Royalty payments to us in the amount of \$500 per month; for the second calendar year in which you operate your Center, Royalty payments due to us from your Center shall be equal to 1% of Gross Sales; and, for the third calendar year in which you operate your Center, Royalty payments due to us from your Center shall be equal to 2% of Gross Sales. All Royalty payments after the third calendar year following the Effective Date shall be made in accordance with Section 3.B of the Franchise Agreement.

6. Training.

- a. The first sentence of the first paragraph of Section 4.A of the Franchise Agreement is modified by deleting "up to three weeks" and replacing it with "up to one week."
- b. The third sentence of the first paragraph of Section 4.A of the Franchise Agreement is hereby deleted in its entirety and amended and restated as follows:

You (or your Managing Owner) must satisfactorily complete initial training within 45 days of the Effective Date.

c. The fourth paragraph of Section 4.A of the Franchise Agreement is hereby deleted in its entirety and amended and restated as follows:

Within 90 days after your successful completion of initial training, we will, at our own cost, send one of our representatives to your Center for up to five days (which may or may not be consecutive, and which may be provided virtually) to help you implement the action plan from your profit mastery assessment performed as part of the training course. You also must successfully complete this phase of the initial training program.

7. <u>Condition and Appearance of Your Center</u>. Section 8.A of the Franchise Agreement is hereby deleted in its entirety and amended and restated as follows:

You agree that you will not use any part of the Premises for any purpose other than operating a Center in compliance with this Agreement. Commencing at the conclusion of the Transition Period, you will place or display at the Premises (interior and exterior) only those signs, emblems, designs, artwork, lettering, logos and display and marketing materials that we approve from time to time. Also commencing at the conclusion of the Transition Period, you agree to maintain, at your own expense, the condition and appearance of your Center, its Operating Assets and the Premises in accordance with the System Standards and consistent with the image of a Center as an efficiently operated business offering high quality products and services and observing the highest standards of cleanliness and efficient, courteous service.

- 8. <u>Insurance</u>. Section 8.F of the Franchise Agreement is hereby amended so that if you do not have the required insurance policies containing the minimum liability coverage amounts required by us, you must update or obtain such policies within 30 days after the Effective Date.
- 9. **Renewal of Franchise.** Section 13.A of the Franchise Agreement is hereby deleted in its entirety and restated as follows:

After the expiration of the Initial Term, this Agreement may be renewed for an additional ten years (the "Renewal Term") from the expiration of the Initial Term; provided that you may be required to sign our then-current form of franchise agreement. However, if you (and each of your owners) have not substantially complied with this Agreement during the Initial Term, then we may elect not to renew this Agreement. You may elect to not renew this Agreement after the Initial Term in accordance with Section 14.A of this Agreement. When this Agreement (including the Renewal Term) expires:

- (1) provided that you (and each of your owners) have substantially complied with this Agreement during its Renewal Term;
- (2) provided that, and in conjunction with Section 13.A(3) below, (a) you maintain possession of and agree (regardless of cost) to remodel and/or expand your Center, add or replace improvements and Operating Assets, and modify your Center as we require to comply with System Standards then applicable for new Centers of your Designated Brand Concept, or (b) at your option, you secure a substitute premises that we approve and you develop those premises according to System Standards then applicable for Centers of your Designated Brand Concept; and
- (3) provided that if we so require, you transition your Center into a different brand concept that we offer, including remodeling the Center as necessary, adding or replacing improvements and Operating Assets, replacing the Marks wherever they appear (including without limitation signage, marketing materials and stationery) and complying with all of the then-current system standards applicable to the new brand concept;

then you may acquire a successor franchise to operate your Center as a Center for an additional term of ten years.

- 10. <u>Termination Fee</u>. Section 14.A(2) of the Franchise Agreement is hereby deleted in its entirety and amended and restated as follows:
 - Prior to the expiration of the term of this Agreement and if you have materially complied with all of your obligations under this Agreement, you may terminate this Agreement at any time upon 60 days prior written notice to us and upon the payment of a termination fee ("Termination Fee"). If you terminate during the Initial Term, the Termination Fee shall be \$55,000 (as adjusted from time to time by us to reflect any changes in the Consumer Price Index). If you terminate during any renewal term, the Termination Fee shall be an amount equal to the greater of (a) \$55,000 (as adjusted from time to time by us to reflect any changes in the Consumer Price Index) and (b) the aggregate of Royalties paid for your Center for the 12 months immediately preceding the effective date of your termination of this Agreement multiplied by five. The Termination Fee shall be due and payable to us as of the effective date of your termination of this You shall comply with your post-termination obligations under this Agreement. Agreement, including, without limitation, your obligations under Section 15 of this Agreement; provided, however, upon payment of the Termination Fee, you will not be required to comply with the covenant not to compete under Section 15.D. of this Agreement. You acknowledge and agree that the Termination Fee shall be reasonable compensation to us for our lost opportunity to benefit from the franchise relationship and is a reasonable reflection of the value of the loss of the franchise to us, including without limitation, lost profits from the Royalty and other fees. The Termination Fee shall be paid in addition to any other amounts owed us under this Agreement and there shall be no deduction or set-off of any kind with respect to the Termination Fee.
- 11. <u>Our Termination Rights</u>. The following is hereby added as a new Section 14.B(24) of the Franchise Agreement:
 - (24) you do not transition your existing business to a Center in accordance with our System Standards within the Transition Period.

12. **Miscellaneous**.

- a. You and we agree that the recitals to this Addendum are true and correct and are incorporated herein and made a part hereof by this reference.
- b. Capitalized terms that are used but not defined in this Addendum will have the meanings ascribed to them in the Franchise Agreement, as amended.
- c. The terms of this Addendum form an integral part, and are incorporated into and made a part, of the Franchise Agreement. In the event of a conflict between the terms contained in the Franchise Agreement and this Addendum, the terms and conditions of this Addendum shall govern, control, and supersede any inconsistent or conflicting terms of the Franchise Agreement.
- d. Except as amended by this Addendum, the terms and conditions of the Franchise Agreement are hereby confirmed, ratified and approved in their entirety, and shall continue in full force and effect, as amended and modified by this Addendum.
- e. This Addendum may be executed in multiple counterparts, each of which shall be deemed to be an original and all of which taken together shall constitute one and the same agreement. The

parties agree that scanned or electronic signatures shall have the same effect and validity, and may be relied upon in the same manner, as original signatures. References to the Franchise Agreement shall mean the Franchise Agreement as amended and modified by this Addendum.

Signature page to follow

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have executed and delivered this Addendum on the day and year first above written.

ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC, a	FRANCHISEE (IF YOU ARE A CORPORATION, LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY, OR PARTNERSHIP):	
Michigan limited liability company By:		
Title:	[Name]	
	By:	
	Title:	
	(IF YOU ARE AN INDIVIDUAL AND NOT A LEGAL ENTITY):	
	A LEGAL ENTITY):	
	[Signature]	
	[Print Name]	
	[Signature]	
	[Print Name]	

EXHIBIT H MATCHMAKER ADDENDUM TO FRANCHISE AGREEMENT

MATCHMAKER PROGRAM ADDENDUM TO ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC FRANCHISE AGREEMENT

THIS ADDENDUM (this "Addendum") is entered into on
, by and between ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC, a Michigan limited liability
company with its principal business address at 47585 Galleon Drive, Plymouth, Michigan 48170-2466
("we" or "us"), and
, whose principal business address is
("you").

RECITALS

- A. You and we have entered into a franchise agreement on the same date as this Addendum (the "Franchise Agreement").
- B. You desire to acquire an independent business (the "Independent Business") for transition of such business into an *Allegra* Center under our MatchMaker® program.
- C. The parties agree to certain modifications of the Franchise Agreement to reflect their participation in the MatchMaker program as set forth below.

AGREEMENT

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual covenants and promises contained herein and such other and valuable consideration, the sufficiency and receipt of which is hereby acknowledged, the parties agree as follows:

- 1. <u>Acquisition of Independent Business</u>. The heading of Section 2 and Section 2.A of the Franchise Agreement are hereby deleted in their entirety and amended and restated as follows:
 - 2. INDEPENDENT BUSINESS SELECTION, LEASE OF PREMISES, AND TRANSITION OF YOUR CENTER.
 - A. <u>INDEPENDENT BUSINESS SELECTION</u>. We must approve the Independent Business and you may operate your Center only at the Premises of the Independent Business. You acknowledge and agree that, if we recommend or give you information regarding an Independent Business, it is not a representation or warranty of any kind, express or implied, of the business's suitability for a Center or any other purpose. Our recommendation indicates only that we believe that the business meets our then acceptable criteria. Applying criteria that have appeared effective with other businesses might not accurately reflect the potential for all businesses, and demographic and other factors included in or excluded from our criteria could change, altering the potential of a business. The uncertainty and instability of these criteria are beyond our control, and we are not responsible if a business we recommend fails to meet your expectations. You acknowledge and agree that your acceptance of the Franchise and selection of the Independent Business are based on your own independent investigation of the suitability of the business for your Center.

If you have not signed a purchase agreement to acquire an independent business within 12 months of signing this Agreement, then either you or we may terminate the this Agreement. If neither of us terminates this Agreement, then this Agreement will remain in effect. The initial franchise fee is fully earned by us when paid and is not refundable.

- 2. <u>Lease of Premises</u>. Section 2.B of the Franchise Agreement is hereby amended so that the term "Lease" shall refer to any new or existing lease for the Premises. If you sign a new or renewal Lease after the acquisition of the Independent Business, you must obtain our prior written approval of the Lease before signing such Lease.
- 3. **Center <u>Transition</u>**. The following is added as a new Section 2.D to the Franchise Agreement:
 - **CENTER TRANSITION**. Within 180 days (the "Transition Period") from the date of the acquisition, you agree, at your expense, to do the following: (a) rebrand the Independent Business Allegra® and remove any and all references to the existing business name; (b) obtain and submit to us for approval detailed remodeling plans and specifications and space plans for your Center that comply with any design specifications provided by us and all applicable ordinances, building codes, permit requirements, and lease requirements and restrictions; (c) remove any and all items containing trademarks of the Independent Business that have not been authorized by us; (d) use all reasonable efforts to modify and/or update any and all Contact Identifiers (as defined in Section 8.H) for the Independent Business with the Allegra® name; (e) modify all Online Presences (as defined in Section 5.B) for the Independent Business as directed by us; (f) construct all required improvements in compliance with remodeling plans and specifications approved by us; (g) decorate your Center in compliance with plans and specifications approved by us; and (h) purchase, replace and/or install all required Operating Assets (as defined in Section 4.B) as required by us. After such Transition Period, you agree to (i) use in operating your Center only those Operating Assets that we approve for Centers as meeting our specifications and standards for quality, design, appearance, function, and performance and place or display at the Premises (interior and exterior) only the signs, emblems, lettering, logos, and display materials that we approve from time to time, and (ii) purchase or lease approved brands, types, or models of Operating Assets only from suppliers we designate or approve (which may include or be limited to us and/or our affiliates). You must give us certificates for all required insurance policies within 30 days after your acquisition of the Independent Business. If you do not complete the transition within the Transition Period, at our election we reserve the right to exclude your participation from programs and services we provide to you. Notwithstanding the previous sentence, your failure to transition your Center within the Transition Period is still a breach of the Agreement based on which we may exercise our termination rights under Section 14.B of the Agreement.
- 4. <u>Payment of Amounts Due to Us.</u> Sections 3.B and 3.E of the Franchise Agreement are amended so that upon your acquisition of the Independent Business, you must immediately commence to pay Royalty, Marketing Fund contributions, and all other amounts due to us under this Agreement (even if you have not completed the transition process).
- 5. <u>Training</u>. Section 4.A of the Franchise Agreement is amended so that the initial training program must be completed before the closing date of your acquisition of an Independent Business.

- 6. <u>Termination by Us</u>. The following is hereby added as a new Section 14.B(24) of the Franchise Agreement:
 - (24) you do not transition an Independent Business to a Center within the time frame set forth in Section 2.D.

7. <u>Miscellaneous</u>.

- A. You and we agree that the recitals to this Addendum are true and correct and are incorporated herein and made a part hereof by this reference.
- B. Capitalized terms that are used but not defined in this Addendum will have the meanings ascribed to them in the Franchise Agreement, as amended.
- C. The terms of this Addendum form an integral part, and are incorporated into and made a part, of the Franchise Agreement. In the event of a conflict between the terms contained in the Franchise Agreement and this Addendum, the terms and conditions of this Addendum shall govern, control, and supersede any inconsistent or conflicting terms of the Franchise Agreement.
- D. Except as amended by this Addendum, the terms and conditions of the Franchise Agreement are hereby confirmed, ratified and approved in their entirety, and shall continue in full force and effect, as amended and modified by this Addendum.
- E. This Addendum may be signed in counterparts, each of which shall be deemed an original but all of which taken together shall constitute one and the same instrument. The parties agree that scanned or electronic signatures shall have the same effect and validity, and may be relied upon in the same manner, as original signatures. References to the Franchise Agreement shall mean the Franchise Agreement as amended and modified by this Addendum.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have executed and delivered this Addendum on the day and year first above written.

ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC, a Michigan limited liability company	FRANCHISEE
By:	(IF YOU ARE A CORPORATION, LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY, OR PARTNERSHIP):
Title:	[Name]
	By:
	Title:

(IF YOU ARE AN INDIVIDUAL AND NOT A LEGAL ENTITY):

[Signature]		
[Print Name]		
[Signature]		
[Print Name]		

EXHIBIT I-1

TRANSITION ADDENDUM TO FRANCHISE AGREEMENT
(EXISTING FRANCHISEE TRANSITIONING EXISTING CENTER)

TRANSITION ADDENDUM TO ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC FRANCHISE AGREEMENT (EXISTING FRANCHISEE TRANSITIONING EXISTING CENTER)

THIS TRANSITION ADDENDUM TO FRANCHISE AGREEMENT ("Addendum")

is made and entered into on ("Effective Date"), by
and among ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC, a Michigan limited liability company
"vou") and individuals ("Guarantors": together with
("we" or "us"), and, a ("Franchisee" or "you"), and, individuals ("Guarantors"; together with Franchisee referred to as the "Franchisee Parties").
RECITALS
A. You currently own and operate an [American Speedy Printing/Insty-Prints] center (the "Existing Center") pursuant to a franchise agreement with us (as assigned), dated, as amended (the "Prior Franchise Agreement"), which grants you the right to operate the Existing Center located at (the "Premises").
B. You desire to transition the Existing Center into an Allegra center (the "Transition"), which Transition must be completed within 90 days of the Effective Date (the "Transition Period").
C. You entered into a franchise agreement with us simultaneously with this Addendum (the "Franchise Agreement"), which grants you the right to own and operate an <i>Allegra</i> center located at the Premises (the " <i>Allegra</i> Center"). Capitalized terms used but not defined in this Addendum have the same meanings as they are given in the Franchise Agreement.
<u>AGREEMENT</u>
FOR AND IN CONSIDERATION of the foregoing Recitals, which are incorporated herein by reference and made a part of this Addendum, the promises, covenants, releases, and agreements set forth into this Addendum, and other valuable consideration, the receipt and sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged, the parties agree as follows:
1. <u>Term</u> . Section 1.D of the Franchise Agreement shall be modified by deleting the phrase "expiring 20 years from that date" and replacing it in its entirety with the following phrase: "expiring on [INSERT DATE]". [NOTE: Franchisee can choose either their existing expiration date if greater than 10 years or a 10-year expiration date if their existing expiration date is less than 10 years. Alternatively, they can renew early and have an expiration date that is their existing expiration date plus 10 years.]
2. <u>Initial Franchise Fee</u> . Section 3.A of the Franchise Agreement is hereby deleted in its entirety.
3. Royalty . Section 3.B of the Franchise Agreement is hereby deleted and replaced

in its entirety with the following:

ROYALTY FEE. From the Effective Date through December 31st of the second full calendar year following the Effective Date (which period shall not exceed 35 months), you shall continue to pay Royalties pursuant to the schedule contained in the Prior Franchise Agreement, as amended. Effective as of January 1st of the third full calendar year following the Effective Date, and without requiring any further action by you or us, you agree to pay us a monthly royalty (the "Royalty") on or before the 20th day of each month equal to the following percentages:

- a. 6% of Gross Sales in each calendar year up to and including \$344,798 of aggregate Gross Sales for such calendar year;
- b. 5.1% of Gross Sales in each calendar year in excess of \$344,798 up to and including \$689,589;
- c. 4.5% of Gross Sales in each calendar year in excess of \$689,589 up to and including \$1,379,187;
- d. 3.6% of Gross Sales in each calendar year in excess of \$1,379,187 up to and including \$2,068,770;
- e. 3% of Gross Sales in each calendar year in excess of \$2,068,770 up to and including \$2,758,364;
- f. 1% of Gross Sales in each calendar year in excess of \$2,758,364 up to and including \$6,178,734; and
- g. 0% of Gross Sales in each calendar year in excess of \$6,178,734.

If at any time you are not in compliance with this Agreement, or any other agreement between you or your affiliates and us or our affiliates, the calculation of the Royalty will be based on the highest rate described above.

- 4. <u>Initial Marketing Deposit</u>. Section 3.G of the Franchise Agreement shall be deleted in its entirety.
- 5. <u>Training</u>. You and we acknowledge and agree that you are knowledgeable in the operation of an *Allegra* Center and therefore you are not required to attend the initial training described in Section 4.A of the Franchise Agreement. You may attend and you may send employees to our regularly scheduled training programs. You must pay our then-current training fees for this training. You must bear the cost of trainees' wages and benefits, and your and your trainees' travel, lodging and meal expenses. If you request training for you or your employees during a time when training is not regularly scheduled, we may charge you additional fees. Any non-owner employees attending employee-accessible portions of initial training must execute our then-current form of confidentiality and non-solicitation agreement.
- 6. <u>Trade Name</u>. We hereby grant you a limited, revocable, non-exclusive, non-assignable, non-transferable, non-delegable and non-sublicensable license ("License") to use the [American Speedy Printing/Insty-Prints] trade name for the sole purpose of communicating with customers of your Allegra Center for the period beginning on the Effective Date and expiring 12 months thereafter (the "License Period"). In connection with the offer and sale of marketing and business communication services and related products and services, you shall at all times identify

Printing/Insty-Prints center. The License permits the use of the [American Speedy Printing/Insty-Prints] trade name only as expressly provided by this Addendum and you shall not be permitted to use the [American Speedy Printing/Insty-Prints] trade name in any other capacity, including, without limitation, in marketing or interior or exterior signage at the Premises. Any and all written communication from you to customers of your Allegra Center that includes the [American Speedy Printing/Insty-Prints] trade name must be approved by us prior to use. Following the expiration of the License Period, you shall not be permitted to use the [American Speedy Printing/Insty-Prints] trade name in any communications, including answering the telephone or otherwise.

- 7. <u>Website</u>. For a period of up to 12 months following the Effective Date, we will cause your Local Website on the [American Speedy Printing/Insty-Prints] Franchise System Website to be redirected to your Local Website on the Allegra Franchise System Website. If you maintain a Local Website for your Existing Center, you will assign all administrative control of such Local Website to us, after which we will redirect the Local Website to the Local Website for your Allegra Center on the Allegra Franchise System Website. Further, you agree to cease use of any Websites or Online Presences which contain the [American Speedy Printing/Insty-Prints] name and trademarks and to turn over administrative control of any such Websites and Online Presences to us upon expiration or termination of the Franchise Agreement.
- 8. Obligation to Remodel. You agree, at your sole cost and expense, to upgrade and remodel the *Allegra* Center, and complete any maintenance or repairs necessary, to bring the *Allegra* Center into compliance with our current standards and specifications for *Allegra* Centers by the expiration of the Transition Period. This requirement is not intended to limit your obligations under the Franchise Agreement in any way.
- 9. <u>Termination</u>. Your failure to complete the Transition within the Transition Period shall constitute a default of this Addendum and the Franchise Agreement, subject to termination at our discretion.
- 10. Release. Franchisee Parties, and each of them, on behalf of themselves and their respective current and former parents, subsidiaries, and affiliates, and each of such foregoing person's or entity's respective current and former owners, officers, directors, employees, managers, agents, representatives, spouses, heirs, predecessors, successors, and assigns (collectively, the "Releasing Parties"), do hereby absolutely and irrevocably release and discharge us and our current and former parents, subsidiaries, and affiliates, and each such foregoing entity's respective current and former owners, officers, directors, employees, managers, agents, representatives, predecessors, successors, and assigns (the "AFB Parties"), of and from any and all claims, obligations, debts, proceedings, demands, causes of actions, rights to terminate and rescind, liabilities, losses, damages, and rights of every kind and nature whatsoever (collectively, "Claims"), whether known or unknown, suspected or unsuspected, at law or in equity, which any of them has, had or may have, in any way arising out of or relating to any relationship or transaction with any of the AFB Parties, from the beginning of time through the Effective Date, including, without limitation, those arising out of or relating in any way to the Prior Franchise Agreement, the relationship created by the Prior Franchise Agreement, or the development, ownership, or operation of your Existing Center or your Allegra Center. Franchisee Parties, and each of them, on behalf of themselves and on behalf of the other Releasing Parties, further covenant not to sue any of the AFB Parties on any of the Claims released by this Section, and warrant and represent that they have not assigned or otherwise transferred any Claims released by this Section.

IF THE EXISTING CENTER YOU OPERATE UNDER THE PRIOR FRANCHISE AGREEMENT IS LOCATED IN CALIFORNIA OR IF YOU ARE A RESIDENT OF CALIFORNIA, THE FOLLOWING SHALL APPLY:

SECTION 1542 ACKNOWLEDGMENT. It is Franchisee Parties' intention, on their own behalf and on behalf of the Releasing Parties, in executing this release that this instrument be and is a general release which shall be effective as a bar to each and every claim, demand, or cause of action released by Franchisee Parties or the Releasing Parties. Franchisee Parties recognize that they or the Releasing Parties may have some claim, demand, or cause of action against the AFB Parties of which you, he, she, or it is totally unaware and unsuspecting, which you, he, she, or it is giving up by executing this release. It is Franchisee Parties' intention, on their own behalf and on behalf of the Releasing Parties, in executing this instrument that it will deprive you, him, her, or it of each such claim, demand, or cause of action and prevent you, him, her, or it from asserting it against the AFB Parties. In furtherance of this intention, Franchisee Parties, on their own behalf and on behalf of the Releasing Parties, expressly waive any rights or benefits conferred by the provisions of Section 1542 of the California Civil Code, which provides as follows:

"A general release does not extend to claims that the creditor or releasing party does not know or suspect to exist in his or her favor at the time of executing the release and that, if known by him or her would have materially affected his or her settlement with the debtor or released party."

Franchisee Parties acknowledge and represent that they have consulted with legal counsel before executing this release and that they understand its meaning, including the effect of Section 1542 of the California Civil Code, and expressly consent that this release shall be given full force and effect according to each and all of its express terms and provisions, including, without limitation, those relating to the release of unknown and unsuspected claims, demands, and causes of action.

IF THE EXISTING CENTER IS LOCATED IN MARYLAND OR IF YOU ARE A RESIDENT OF MARYLAND, THE FOLLOWING SHALL APPLY:

Any general release provided for hereunder shall not apply to any liability under the Maryland Franchise Registration and Disclosure Law.

IF THE EXISTING CENTER IS LOCATED IN MINNESOTA OR IF YOU ARE A RESIDENT OF MINNESOTA. THE FOLLOWING SHALL APPLY:

Any release required as a condition of renewal will not apply to the extent prohibited by the Minnesota Franchises Law.

IF THE EXISTING CENTER IS LOCATED IN NEW YORK OR IF YOU ARE A RESIDENT OF NEW YORK, THE FOLLOWING SHALL APPLY:

Notwithstanding the foregoing all rights enjoyed by you and any causes of action arising in your favor from the provisions of Article 33 of the General Business Law of the State of New York and the regulations issued thereunder shall remain in force to the extent required by the non-waiver provisions of GBL Sections 687.4 and 687.5, as amended.

IF THE EXISTING CENTER IS LOCATED IN NORTH DAKOTA OR IF YOU ARE A RESIDENT OF NORTH DAKOTA, THE FOLLOWING SHALL APPLY:

Any release required as a condition of renewal will not apply to the extent prohibited by the North Dakota Franchise Investment Law.

IF THE EXISTING CENTER IS LOCATED IN WASHINGTON OR IF YOU ARE A RESIDENT OF WASHINGTON, THE FOLLOWING SHALL APPLY:

Any general release provided for hereunder shall not apply to any liability under the Washington Franchise Investment Protection Act.

- 11. <u>Termination of Franchise Agreement</u>. Subject to the terms and conditions set forth herein and execution of the *Allegra* Agreement, the parties agree that the Prior Franchise Agreement and all rights and obligations thereunder are terminated as of the Effective Date.
- 12. Entire Agreement. This Addendum constitutes the entire understanding between the parties with respect to the subject matter of this Addendum. If there is any conflict between the provisions of this Addendum and any of the provisions of the Franchise Agreement, the provisions of this Addendum will prevail. This Addendum shall be deemed a part of and is hereby incorporated into the Franchise Agreement and all terms and conditions of the Franchise Agreement not modified by this Addendum shall remain in full force and effect as written.
- 13. <u>Counterparts</u>. This Addendum may be executed in multiple counterparts, each of which shall be deemed to be an original and all of which taken together shall constitute one and the same agreement. The parties agree that scanned or electronic signatures shall have the same effect and validity, and may be relied upon in the same manner, as original signatures.

[Signature page follows]

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have executed this Addendum as of the Effective Date.

ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC, a Michigan limited liability company	FRANCHISEE: (IF YOU ARE A CORPORATION, LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY, OR PARTNERSHIP):		
By:			
Title:			
	[Name]		
	By:		
	Title:		
	(IF YOU ARE AN INDIVIDUAL AND NOT A LEGAL ENTITY):		
	[Signature]		
	[Print Name]		
	[Signature]		
	[Print Name]		
	GUARANTORS:, individuals		
	, individually		
	, individually		
	, marvidually		

EXHIBIT I-2

TRANSITION ADDENDUM TO FRANCHISE AGREEMENT (FRANCHISEE PURCHASING EXISTING CENTER AND TRANSITIONING)

TRANSITION ADDENDUM TO ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC FRANCHISE AGREEMENT (FRANCHISEE PURCHASING EXISTING CENTER AND TRANSITIONING)

THIS TRANSITION ADDEN	DUM TO FRA	ANCHISE AGREEMI	ENT ("Add	lendum") is	made
and entered into on		("Effective	Date"),	by and a	mong
ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS	LLC, a Mich	igan limited liability c	ompany ("	we" or "us")), and
, a		("Franch	isee" or	"you"),	and
		Guarantors"; togethe			
as the "Franchisee Parties").	`	, ,			
	RECIT	<u>ALS</u>			
A. On or before the executinterest to that certain [brand] continued by the continued by th		Existing Center"),		•	
C. You entered into a francische Agreement"), which grants Premises (the "Allegra Center").	•		•		•
D. Under the Franchise Ag <i>Allegra</i> center (the " Transition "), which Date (the " Transition Period "). Capita meanings as they are given in the Franch	n Transition mu lized terms use	ast be completed within ed but not defined in the	one (1) ye	ar of the Effe	ective

AGREEMENT

FOR AND IN CONSIDERATION of the foregoing Recitals, which are incorporated herein by reference and made a part of this Addendum, the promises, covenants, releases, and agreements set forth into this Addendum, and other valuable consideration, the receipt and sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged, the parties agree as follows:

- 1. Trade Name. We hereby grant you a limited, revocable, non-exclusive, non-assignable, non-transferable, non-delegable and non-sublicensable license ("License") to use the [brand] trade name for the sole purpose of communicating with customers of your Allegra Center for the period beginning on the Effective Date and expiring 12 months thereafter (the "License Period"). In connection with the offer and sale of marketing and business communication services and related products and services, you shall at all times identify yourself as an independently owned and operated Allegra Center and not as an [brand] center. The License permits the use of the [brand] trade name only as expressly provided by this Addendum and you shall not be permitted to use the [brand] trade name in any other capacity, including, without limitation, in marketing or interior or exterior signage at the Premises. Any and all written communication from you to customers of your Allegra Center that includes the [brand] trade name must be approved by us prior to use. Following the expiration of the License Period, you shall not be permitted to use the [brand] trade name in any communications, including answering the telephone or otherwise.
- 2. <u>Website</u>. For a period of up to 12 months following the Effective Date, we will cause your Local Website on the [brand] Franchise System Website to be redirected to your Local Website on the

Allegra Franchise System Website. If you maintain a Local Website for your Existing Center, you will assign all administrative control of such Local Website to us, after which we will redirect the Local Website to the Local Website for your Allegra Center on the Allegra Franchise System Website. Further, you agree to cease use of any Websites or Online Presences which contain the [brand] name and trademarks and to turn over administrative control of any such Websites and Online Presences to us upon expiration or termination of the Franchise Agreement.

- 3. **Obligation to Remodel**. You agree, at your sole cost and expense, to upgrade and remodel the Existing Center, and complete any maintenance or repairs necessary, to bring the Existing Center into compliance with our current standards and specifications for *Allegra* Centers by the expiration of the Transition Period. This requirement is not intended to limit your obligations under the Franchise Agreement in any way.
- 4. <u>Termination</u>. Your failure to complete the Transition within the Transition Period shall constitute a default of this Addendum and the Franchise Agreement, subject to termination at our discretion.
- 5. Entire Agreement. This Addendum constitutes the entire understanding between the parties with respect to the subject matter of this Addendum. If there is any conflict between the provisions of this Addendum and any of the provisions of the Franchise Agreement, the provisions of this Addendum will prevail. This Addendum shall be deemed a part of and is hereby incorporated into the Franchise Agreement and all terms and conditions of the Franchise Agreement not modified by this Addendum shall remain in full force and effect as written.
- 6. <u>Counterparts</u>. This Addendum may be executed in multiple counterparts, each of which shall be deemed to be an original and all of which taken together shall constitute one and the same agreement. The parties agree that scanned or electronic signatures shall have the same effect and validity, and may be relied upon in the same manner, as original signatures.

[Signature page follows]

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have executed this Addendum as of the Effective Date.

ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC, a Michigan limited liability company	FRANCHISEE:
By:	(IF YOU ARE A CORPORATION, LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY, OR PARTNERSHIP):
Title:	
	[Name]
	By:
	Title:
	(IF YOU ARE AN INDIVIDUAL AND NOT A LEGAL ENTITY):
	[Signature]
	[Print Name]
	[Signature]
	[Print Name]
	GUARANTORS:, individuals
	. 1 1
	, individually
	, individually

EXHIBIT J

DUAL-BRAND ADDENDUM TO FRANCHISE AGREEMENTS

DUAL-BRAND ADDENDUM TO FRANCHISE AGREEMENTS

THIS DUAL-BRAND ADDENDUM TO FRANCHISE AGREEMENTS ("Addendum") is entered into on (the "Effective Date"), by and between ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC, a Michigan limited liability company ("we" or "us"), and, a ("you").
<u>RECITALS</u>
A. We and you are party to a franchise agreement dated (the "Image360 Franchise Agreement") for the ownership and operation of a sign and graphics center under the [Image360] brand, located at (the "Image360 Center").
B. We and you are party to a franchise agreement of even date herewith (the "Allegra Franchise Agreement;" together with the Image360 Franchise Agreement, the "Franchise Agreements") for the ownership and operation of a marketing and print center under the [Allegra] brand, located at (the "Allegra Center").
C. We will provide dual-branded marketing materials and support to you, subject to the following terms and conditions.
<u>AGREEMENT</u>
FOR AND IN CONSIDERATION of the foregoing Recitals, which are incorporated herein by reference and made a part of this Addendum, the promises, covenants, releases, and agreements set forth into this Addendum, and other valuable consideration, receipt and sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged, the Parties agree as follows:
1. Amendments to the <i>Image360</i> Franchise Agreement.

- a. <u>Term</u>. The term of the *Image360* Franchise Agreement is extended to the 10th anniversary of the Effective Date.
- Protected Territory. We and our affiliates will not operate or grant a franchise b. for the operation of a new Image360 Center, Signs By Tomorrow Center or Signs Now Center, the physical premises of which is located within the area described on Exhibit A attached hereto (the "Protected Territory"); for the avoidance of doubt, this limitation does not apply to franchises granted for the renewal of existing Centers, franchises granted to purchasers of existing Centers, or franchises granted for the transition of an existing Center to a different Designated Brand Concept. If the aggregate business count for the Protected Territory increases by more than 50%, we may reduce the Protected Territory, provided that the business count in the new Protected Territory will be at least 4,000. You acknowledge and agree that other Centers and centers of other brands we franchise may market and solicit customers in your Protected Territory and, likewise, you may market and solicit customers in the protected territory of the other Centers and such other businesses; provided, however, that we may from time to time prohibit you from marketing and soliciting customers in certain areas outside your Protected Territory. Except as expressly limited above, you acknowledge that we (and our affiliates) retain the right at all times during the Image360 Franchise Agreement's term and any renewal term to engage in any and all activities that we (and they) deem appropriate and are not expressly prohibited under the Image360 Franchise Agreement, wherever and whenever we (and they) desire, and whether or not such activities compete with your Center, including, without limitation, the right to:

- i. acquire and operate, and allow others to acquire and operate, one or more businesses offering products and services which are identical or similar to products and services offered by the Centers, and/or franchising, licensing or creating similar arrangements with respect to these businesses, wherever these businesses (or the franchisees or licensees of these businesses) are located or operating (including in the Protected Territory);
- ii. offer and sell products and services offered by Centers to national, regional and governmental accounts or our affiliates (including customers or accounts located within the Protected Territory);
- iii. establish, and allow others to establish, other distribution channels (including, but not limited to, the Internet, catalog sales, telemarketing, and other direct marketing sales), wherever located or operating and regardless of the nature or location of the customers with whom such other distribution channels do business, that operate under the Marks or any other trade names, trademarks, service marks or commercial symbols that are the same as or different from the Centers, and that sell products and/or services that are identical or similar to, and/or competitive with, those that the Centers customarily sell under any terms and conditions we deem appropriate;
- iv. be acquired (whether through acquisition of assets or ownership interests, regardless of the form of transaction), by a business providing products and services similar to those provided at Centers, or by another business, even if such business operates, franchises and/or licenses competitive businesses in the Protected Territory; and
- v. engage in all other activities not expressly prohibited by the Image360 Franchise Agreement.
- 2. Reporting and Payment Amendment to Allegra Franchise Agreement. You shall report Gross Sales to us beginning with the first month following the expiration of 60 days after the Effective Date ("Accrual Date"). Your first payment of Royalty and Marketing Fund contributions as detailed in Sections 3.B and 3.E of the *Allegra* Franchise Agreement shall be made to us in the month following the Accrual Date.
- 3. <u>Dual-Brand Marketing Fee</u>. Upon beginning your Center's operation as a dual-branded Center, you agree to pay us a dual-brand marketing fee for the dual-branded marketing materials, programs and support we provide to promote and support dual-brand franchisees. You must pay the dual-brand marketing fee at the time, and in the manner, designated by us. Currently, this fee is \$100 per month, but may change in our discretion (subject to a maximum charge of \$250 per month).
- 4. **Completion of Training; Suspension of Services.** You acknowledge and agree that you must complete the requisite training under both Franchise Agreements no later than [*insert date*] (the "Training Deadline"). Your failure to complete the initial training by the Training Deadline may result in us: not activating the link to your Local Website on the *Allegra* Franchise System Website or your webpage on the *Image360* Franchise System Website, respectively; or if already activated, removing the link or webpage from the applicable Franchise System Website; or otherwise suspending our obligations and support services to you, as permitted by Section 14.D of the Franchise Agreements. You further acknowledge and agree that the foregoing shall not constitute a waiver of our right to terminate the Franchise Agreements in accordance with Section 14 of the respective Franchise Agreements.

- 5. <u>Transition of Center</u>. If the Center that you operate under the *Allegra* Franchise Agreement is an *American Speedy Printing* Center or an *Insty-Prints* Center, you acknowledge and agree that you will transition such Center into an *Allegra* Center no later than the one-year anniversary of the Effective Date. If the Center that you operate under the *Image360* Franchise Agreement is a *Signs Now* Center or a *Signs By Tomorrow* Center, you acknowledge and agree that you will transition such Center into an *Image360* Center no later than the one-year anniversary of the Effective Date. You further agree to upgrade and remodel the Center and its Operating Assets, sign such agreements and take such other actions requested by us to complete and document such transition.
- 6. <u>Competitive Business Waiver</u>. We understand that your *Image360* Center may provide certain services that your *Allegra* Center currently provides. However, under the Allegra Franchise Agreement, you are prohibited from having any direct or indirect interest as an owner of record or a beneficial owner in any similar business. Notwithstanding the foregoing restriction, we agree that your operation of the *Image360* Center pursuant to the Image360 Franchise Agreement will not constitute a violation of your non-compete obligations under Section 7 of the *Allegra* Franchise Agreement, so long as you are in compliance with the Franchise Agreements and the ownership of the Centers remains the same as it is on the Effective Date. Further, we will not enforce the provisions of Section 15.D as relates to the *Image360* Center as long as you are in compliance with all other post-term obligations of the *Allegra* Franchise Agreement.

Similarly, under the *Image360* Franchise Agreement, you are prohibited from having any direct or indirect interest as an owner of record or a beneficial owner in a Competitive Business, as that term is defined in the *Image360* Franchise Agreement. Notwithstanding the foregoing restriction, we agree that your operation of the *Allegra* Center pursuant to the *Allegra* Franchise Agreement will not constitute a violation of your non-compete obligations under Section 7 of the Image360 Franchise Agreement, so long as you are in compliance with the Franchise Agreements and the ownership of the Centers remains the same as it is on the Effective Date. Further, we will not enforce the provisions of Section 15.D as relates to the *Allegra* Center as long as you are in compliance with all other post-term obligations of the *Image360* Franchise Agreement.

Except as provided in this Addendum, the non-compete provision contained in each Franchise Agreement shall remain in full force and effect.

7. <u>Miscellaneous</u>. Capitalized terms not defined herein shall have the meanings ascribed to them in the Franchise Agreements. Except as amended by this Addendum, the Franchise Agreements shall remain in full force and effect. In the event of any conflict between the terms of the Franchise Agreements and the terms of this Addendum, the terms of this Addendum shall control. This Addendum may be executed in one or more counterparts, each of which shall be deemed a duplicate original of one and the same agreement.

Signature page follows

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have executed and delivered this Addendum on the day and year first above written.

ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC, a	FRANCHISEE
Michigan limited liability company By:	(IF YOU ARE A CORPORATION, LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY, OR PARTNERSHIP):
Title:	
	[Name]
	By:
	Title:
	(IF YOU ARE AN INDIVIDUAL AND NOT A LEGAL ENTITY):
	[Signature]
	[Print Name]
	[Signature]
	[Print Name]

EXHIBIT A

PROTECTED TERRITORY

EXHIBIT K

LOCAL WEBSITE ENROLLMENT FORM

FOR ALLEGRA CENTERS



Local Website Enrollment Form

This form is to be completed by Franchise Members to gain access to the website platform. For questions, please contact your Brand Manager.

Section 1: Center Information

Franchise Member Name	City and State	Email Address
Section 2: Domain Name		
Your vanity URL is:		
any domain name that includes our Section 3: Enrollment The monthly fee is subsidized in parlocation, which may change from tire Add on programs, such as paid adve	trade name. We will register to the marketing fund. Your me to time. By signing below, wertising (pay-per-click and paid	portion of the cost is USD \$50 per month, per
Member. Any additional expense w		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Section 4: Payment Payment will be made on a quarterlactory account. Please select one option.	ly basis via credit card or elect	ronic funds transfer ("EFT") from a US bank
☐ I authorize payment using t	from a US bank account using	g my information on file with the Home Office. rently on file with the Home Office. rd payment information.

Section 5: Privacy Compliance and Data Requests

You have an obligation to comply with all applicable privacy laws, and you must adhere to the terms of the

you may be subject to fines and penalties.
By signing below, you acknowledge that enrollment is subject to the Terms and Conditions attached hereto, which are incorporated herein by this reference.
Franchise Member Signature:
Date:

privacy policy including but not limited to provisions detailing how Personal Information is collected, used and shared. If a consumer provides you with a data request, you must comply in compliance with applicable law or

TERMS AND CONDITIONS

Please read these Terms and Conditions carefully as they are incorporated into and made a part of the Website Enrollment Form (the "Form"). If you do not accept these Terms and Conditions, do not execute this Form. Your execution of this Form confirms your acceptance of these Terms and Conditions. Capitalized terms not defined under these Terms and Conditions shall have the meaning provided in the Form.

- 1. Franchise Member acknowledges that neither Alliance Franchise Brands LLC ("AFB") nor its affiliates provide any minimum service level commitment related to the Services.
- 2. "Services" refers to any and all of the services and software required or offered under this Form.
- 3. Franchise Member shall at all times maintain sufficient Internet connectivity, hardware, operating systems and Internet browsers to meet the minimum specifications of the Services then in effect.
- 4. "Personal Information" means any information that identifies, relates to, describes, is reasonably capable of being associated with, or could reasonably be linked, directly or indirectly, with a particular consumer or household.
- 5. Franchise Member shall include verbiage on the local website indicating that theirs is an independently owned and operated business.
- 6. Franchise Member acknowledges that it is not permitted to register a domain name that includes an AFB trade name or trademark.
- 7. AFB retains all rights, title and interest, including all intellectual property rights, in and to its trademarks and trade names, and all marketing and other materials using such intellectual property, and all domain names and website templates used for any location or Center.
- 8. Please visit www.alliancefranchisebrands.com/privacy-policy to view our detailed Privacy Policy, which is hereby incorporated into and made a part of the Form.
- 9. Franchise Member is and will remain responsible for administering and maintaining the confidentiality of its passwords and for all activities conducted using the Services and other login information assigned by AFB or its affiliates, including any use that Franchise Member subsequently contends was not authorized by Franchise Member.
- 10. Franchise Member acknowledges that it has no expectation of privacy, and that AFB may access information gathered utilizing the Services for support and training, and information related to sales, buying, product trends and other sales and marketing information which may be used for marketing purposes and conducting customer satisfaction and feedback surveys. Notwithstanding the foregoing, Franchise Member further acknowledges that AFB is not obligated to monitor Franchise Member's or its employees' activity. Beyond support and training, and the aforementioned marketing and customer survey purposes, AFB's current policy is to access the Services only: a) for technical support purposes; b) as required by law; c) to enforce your Franchise Agreement; and/or d) to protect the rights and/or property of AFB; however, that policy is subject to change by AFB at any time without advance notice to Franchise Member.
- 11. Franchise Member may not use the Services, or information gathered utilizing the Services, in violation of applicable laws, including without limitation the CAN-SPAM Act and any other anti-spam laws. Franchise Member further acknowledges their obligation to implement administrative, physical and technical safeguards to protect information processed through the Services in accordance with the Franchise Agreement and all applicable laws, including without limitation those relating to data privacy. Franchise Member authorizes AFB or its affiliates to export customer and prospect lists ("Customer Data") for the purpose of expediting participation in marketing programs. Franchise Member warrants that their collection and use of Customer Data and the messaging its communicates to its customers and prospects, meets the requirements under applicable laws and agrees to notify AFB in writing upon receipt of all unsubscribe requests from its customers and prospects. Franchise Member shall be solely liable and shall indemnify AFB for any fines or penalties for failure to comply with applicable laws.
- 12. Franchise Member acknowledges their obligation under the Franchise Agreement to obtain and maintain in force cyber and privacy liability policies at Franchise Member's sole expense. Franchise Member shall obtain insurance coverage for their Center in such amounts that Franchise Member deems appropriate, based on their own independent investigation. Failure to comply with these obligations may result in the termination of the Services.
- 13. To the fullest extent permitted by applicable law, AFB and its affiliates disclaim all warranties, express or implied, including, but not limited to, implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose of the Services. Neither AFB nor its licensors and affiliates warrant that the Services are error-free, free of viruses or other harmful components. The Indemnified Parties (defined below) will not be liable to Franchise Member or to any other person under any circumstances and under no legal or equitable theory, in tort (including negligence), contract, strict liability, or otherwise, for any direct, indirect, incidental, special, punitive, consequential or exemplary damages arising out of or in any way related to the Form or these Terms and Conditions or the use of or any aspect of the Services, including, without limitation, damages for loss of profits, goodwill, use, data, work stoppage, accuracy of results, computer failure or malfunction, or other intangible losses (even if the Indemnified Parties have been advised or should have known of

- the possibility of such damages). The liability, if any, of AFB under this Form and these Terms and Conditions for any claims, costs, damages, losses and expenses for which it is or may be legally liable, whether arising in negligence or other tort, contract, or otherwise, will not exceed in the aggregate the amount of any fees Franchise Member paid to AFB for the preceding 3-month period, measured from the date the liability accrues.
- 14. Franchise Member shall indemnify and hold harmless AFB and its parents, subsidiaries, affiliates, successors and assigns (and its and their owners, officers, directors, employees, licensees and representatives) (collectively, the "Indemnified Parties") from and against any and all claims, fines, penalties, demands, suits, actions, judgments, damages, costs, losses, expenses (including reasonable attorneys' fees and expenses), settlement amounts and other liabilities which may be claimed by a third party or otherwise incurred directly by AFB arising from (i) any action by Franchise Member that causes an Indemnified Party to be in violation of its agreement with a third party provider; (ii) any allegation of a breach or actual breach of law in connection with Franchise Member's use of the platform or the Services; (iii) Franchise Member's breach of the Form or these Terms and Conditions; (iv) any failure by Franchise Member or any employee, or affiliate of Franchise Member to comply with this Form and the Terms and Conditions; (v) any failure by Franchise Member to comply with the privacy policy set forth on the Website; (vi) any negligent act, fraud or willful misconduct of Franchise Member or its subcontractors, sales agents or employees; or (vii) any failure by Franchise Member or its subcontractors, employees, or sales agent to comply with any state or federal laws or regulations.
- 15. Upon cancellation of Franchise Member's enrollment in any of the Services for any reason, or termination or expiration of Franchise Member's Franchise Agreement, Franchise Member will no longer have any rights to use the designated Services or access such Services. Additionally, if Franchise Member is in default under its Franchise Agreement with AFB or an affiliate or is not compliant with the mandatory system standards periodically established by AFB, then AFB may suspend the Services until such time as Franchise Member has cured all defaults under the Franchise Agreement and is compliant with the mandatory system standards.
- 16. For quality assurance, AFB or certain of its third-party software licensors, which may change from time to time, (including AT Integrated, Inc.) (the "Software Providers") may record and/or monitor calls and e-mails between you, your Center, or your Center's agents, employees, and/or affiliates and (i) the Software Providers, and the employees, agents and affiliates of the Software Providers, and/or (ii) people who contact your Center through the tracking telephone numbers or contact forms provided by such Software Providers (together, "Call Recording and Monitoring"). You hereby consent to any and all Call Recording and Monitoring performed by any Software Providers.
- 17. Some of the Services may be provided through third-party websites. Such websites are not under AFB's control and AFB and its affiliates explicitly disclaims any responsibility for the security, accuracy, content or availability of the information, products, and/or services found on or through such websites. AFB and its affiliates cannot guarantee that such websites will be available or operate in secure and uninterrupted, delayed or error-free manner. AFB and its affiliates do not endorse and have not taken any steps to confirm the accuracy or reliability of any of the information, products or services, or the Services contained on or through such websites. AFB and its affiliates do not make any representations or warranties as to the security or use of any information Franchise Member might provide on or through any such websites.
- 18. If Franchise Member fails to timely make payments when due as provided in the Form and these Terms and Conditions, including as a result of insufficient funds in the account Franchise Member designated for EFT or denial of payment from the credit card Franchise Member authorized, Franchise Member will pay interest on such late payments at the rate of one and one-half percent (1.5%) per month or the highest commercial contract interest rate the law allows, whichever is less. The interest shall be calculated from the date payment is originally due until the payment is paid in full. If AFB incurs any costs from a third party related to collecting overdue fees, Franchise Member agrees to pay such costs. In addition to the foregoing, failure to timely make payments may result in the termination of the Services.
- 19. Franchise Member acknowledges that if Franchise Member is an entity, the individual signing on behalf of Franchise Member has all necessary power and authority to execute and deliver this Form on behalf of Franchise Member.
- 20. AFB shall have the right to modify the Form or these Terms and Conditions and shall provide Franchise Member access to such updated Form or Terms and Conditions. Within 30 days of receipt of the updated Form or Terms and Conditions, Franchise Member shall review and return a signed copy to AFB. Failure to comply with this section may result in termination of the Services.

FOR AME	RICAN SPEEDY	PRINTING CEN	TERS AND INST	Y-PRINT CENTERS



Local Website Enrollment Form

This form is to be completed by Franchise Members to gain access to the website platform. For questions, please contact your Brand Manager.

Section 1: Center Information

Please enter the general information regarding your Center(s) below.

Franchise Member Name	City and State	Email Address
Section 2: Domain Name		
Your vanity URL is:		
a web server URL, which will be: BF	RAND.com/locations/CITY-STAT	owever, for your new website, it will redirect to <u>E</u> or BRAND.com/CITY-STATE, as applicable. You udes our trade name. We will register the
Section 3: Enrollment The monthly fee is subsidized by th to you, this is subject to change. By	_	is not currently an additional out-of-pocket coshese changes.
	l campaigns have additional co	social media), organic social posting and search sts which are paid directly by the Franchise voiced by our third-party provider.
Section 4: Privacy Compliance and	Data Requests	
policy including but not limited to p	provisions detailing how Person	and you must adhere the terms of the privacy nal Information is collected, used and shared. If compliance with applicable law or you may be
By signing below, you acknowledge which are incorporated herein by t		he Terms and Conditions attached hereto,
Franchise Member Signature:		
Data		
Date:		

TERMS AND CONDITIONS

Please read these Terms and Conditions carefully as they are incorporated into and made a part of the Website Enrollment Form (the "Form"). If you do not accept these Terms and Conditions, do not execute this Form. Your execution of this Form confirms your acceptance of these Terms and Conditions. Capitalized terms not defined under these Terms and Conditions shall have the meaning provided in the Form.

- 1. Franchise Member acknowledges that neither Alliance Franchise Brands LLC ("AFB") nor its affiliates provide any minimum service level commitment related to the Services.
- 2. "Services" refers to any and all of the services and software required or offered under this Form.
- 3. Franchise Member shall at all times maintain sufficient Internet connectivity, hardware, operating systems and Internet browsers to meet the minimum specifications of the Services then in effect.
- 4. "Personal Information" means any information that identifies, relates to, describes, is reasonably capable of being associated with, or could reasonably be linked, directly or indirectly, with a particular consumer or household.
- 5. Franchise Member shall include verbiage on the local website indicating that theirs is an independently owned and operated business.
- 6. Franchise Member acknowledges that it is not permitted to register a domain name that includes an AFB trade name or trademark.
- 7. AFB retains all rights, title and interest, including all intellectual property rights, in and to its trademarks and trade names, and all marketing and other materials using such intellectual property, and all domain names and website templates used for any location or Center.
- 8. Please visit www.alliancefranchisebrands.com/privacy-policy to view our detailed Privacy Policy, which is hereby incorporated into and made a part of the Form.
- 9. Franchise Member is and will remain responsible for administering and maintaining the confidentiality of its passwords and for all activities conducted using the Services and other login information assigned by AFB or its affiliates, including any use that Franchise Member subsequently contends was not authorized by Franchise Member.
- 10. Franchise Member acknowledges that it has no expectation of privacy, and that AFB may access information gathered utilizing the Services for support and training, and information related to sales, buying, product trends and other sales and marketing information which may be used for marketing purposes and conducting customer satisfaction and feedback surveys. Notwithstanding the foregoing, Franchise Member further acknowledges that AFB is not obligated to monitor Franchise Member's or its employees' activity. Beyond support and training, and the aforementioned marketing and customer survey purposes, AFB's current policy is to access the Services only: a) for technical support purposes; b) as required by law; c) to enforce your Franchise Agreement; and/or d) to protect the rights and/or property of AFB; however, that policy is subject to change by AFB at any time without advance notice to Franchise Member.
- 11. Franchise Member may not use the Services, or information gathered utilizing the Services, in violation of applicable laws, including without limitation the CAN-SPAM Act and any other anti-spam laws. Franchise Member further acknowledges their obligation to implement administrative, physical and technical safeguards to protect information processed through the Services in accordance with the Franchise Agreement and all applicable laws, including without limitation those relating to data privacy. Franchise Member authorizes AFB or its affiliates to export customer and prospect lists ("Customer Data") for the purpose of expediting participation in marketing programs. Franchise Member warrants that their collection and use of Customer Data and the messaging its communicates to its customers and prospects, meets the requirements under applicable laws and agrees to notify AFB in writing upon receipt of all unsubscribe requests from its customers and prospects. Franchise Member shall be solely liable and shall indemnify AFB for any fines or penalties for failure to comply with applicable laws.
- 12. Franchise Member acknowledges their obligation under the Franchise Agreement to obtain and maintain in force cyber and privacy liability policies at Franchise Member's sole expense. Franchise Member shall obtain insurance coverage for their Center in such amounts that Franchise Member deems appropriate, based on their own independent investigation. Failure to comply with these obligations may result in the termination of the Services.
- 13. To the fullest extent permitted by applicable law, AFB and its affiliates disclaim all warranties, express or implied, including, but not limited to, implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose of the Services. Neither AFB nor its licensors and affiliates warrant that the Services are error-free, free of viruses or other harmful components. The Indemnified Parties (defined below) will not be liable to Franchise Member or to any other person under any circumstances and under no legal or equitable theory, in tort (including negligence), contract, strict liability, or otherwise, for any direct, indirect, incidental, special, punitive, consequential or exemplary damages arising out of or in any way related to the Form or these Terms and Conditions or the use of or any aspect of the Services, including, without limitation, damages for loss of profits, goodwill, use, data, work stoppage, accuracy of results, computer failure or malfunction, or other intangible losses (even if the Indemnified Parties have been advised or should have known of

- the possibility of such damages). The liability, if any, of AFB under this Form and these Terms and Conditions for any claims, costs, damages, losses and expenses for which it is or may be legally liable, whether arising in negligence or other tort, contract, or otherwise, will not exceed in the aggregate the amount of any fees Franchise Member paid to AFB for the preceding 3-month period, measured from the date the liability accrues.
- 14. Franchise Member shall indemnify and hold harmless AFB and its parents, subsidiaries, affiliates, successors and assigns (and its and their owners, officers, directors, employees, licensees and representatives) (collectively, the "Indemnified Parties") from and against any and all claims, fines, penalties, demands, suits, actions, judgments, damages, costs, losses, expenses (including reasonable attorneys' fees and expenses), settlement amounts and other liabilities which may be claimed by a third party or otherwise incurred directly by AFB arising from (i) any action by Franchise Member that causes an Indemnified Party to be in violation of its agreement with a third party provider; (ii) any allegation of a breach or actual breach of law in connection with Franchise Member's use of the platform or the Services; (iii) Franchise Member's breach of the Form or these Terms and Conditions; (iv) any failure by Franchise Member or any employee, or affiliate of Franchise Member to comply with this Form and the Terms and Conditions; (v) any failure by Franchise Member to comply with the privacy policy set forth on the Website; (vi) any negligent act, fraud or willful misconduct of Franchise Member or its subcontractors, sales agents or employees; or (vii) any failure by Franchise Member or its subcontractors, employees, or sales agent to comply with any state or federal laws or regulations.
- 15. Upon cancellation of Franchise Member's enrollment in any of the Services for any reason, or termination or expiration of Franchise Member's Franchise Agreement, Franchise Member will no longer have any rights to use the designated Services or access such Services. Additionally, if Franchise Member is in default under its Franchise Agreement with AFB or an affiliate or is not compliant with the mandatory system standards periodically established by AFB, then AFB may suspend the Services until such time as Franchise Member has cured all defaults under the Franchise Agreement and is compliant with the mandatory system standards.
- 16. For quality assurance, AFB or certain of its third-party software licensors, which may change from time to time, (including AT Integrated, Inc.) (the "Software Providers") may record and/or monitor calls and e-mails between you, your Center, or your Center's agents, employees, and/or affiliates and (i) the Software Providers, and the employees, agents and affiliates of the Software Providers, and/or (ii) people who contact your Center through the tracking telephone numbers or contact forms provided by such Software Providers (together, "Call Recording and Monitoring"). You hereby consent to any and all Call Recording and Monitoring performed by any Software Providers.
- 17. Some of the Services may be provided through third-party websites. Such websites are not under AFB's control and AFB and its affiliates explicitly disclaims any responsibility for the security, accuracy, content or availability of the information, products, and/or services found on or through such websites. AFB and its affiliates cannot guarantee that such websites will be available or operate in secure and uninterrupted, delayed or error-free manner. AFB and its affiliates do not endorse and have not taken any steps to confirm the accuracy or reliability of any of the information, products or services, or the Services contained on or through such websites. AFB and its affiliates do not make any representations or warranties as to the security or use of any information Franchise Member might provide on or through any such websites.
- 18. If Franchise Member fails to timely make payments when due as provided in the Form and these Terms and Conditions, including as a result of insufficient funds in the account Franchise Member designated for EFT or denial of payment from the credit card Franchise Member authorized, Franchise Member will pay interest on such late payments at the rate of one and one-half percent (1.5%) per month or the highest commercial contract interest rate the law allows, whichever is less. The interest shall be calculated from the date payment is originally due until the payment is paid in full. If AFB incurs any costs from a third party related to collecting overdue fees, Franchise Member agrees to pay such costs. In addition to the foregoing, failure to timely make payments may result in the termination of the Services.
- 19. Franchise Member acknowledges that if Franchise Member is an entity, the individual signing on behalf of Franchise Member has all necessary power and authority to execute and deliver this Form on behalf of Franchise Member.
- 20. AFB shall have the right to modify the Form or these Terms and Conditions and shall provide Franchise Member access to such updated Form or Terms and Conditions. Within 30 days of receipt of the updated Form or Terms and Conditions, Franchise Member shall review and return a signed copy to AFB. Failure to comply with this section may result in termination of the Services.

FOR DUAL-BRAND CENTERS



Local Website Enrollment Form

This form is to be completed by Franchise Members to gain access to the website platform. For questions, please contact your Brand Manager.

Section 1: Center Information

Franchise Member Name	City and State	Email Address	
Section 2: Domain Name			
Your vanity URL is:			
a web server URL, which will be: BR are strictly prohibited from register domain name on your behalf. Section 3: Enrollment The monthly fee for your Image360 an additional out-of-pocket cost to subsidized in part by the marketing change from time to time. By signing Add on programs, such as paid adventional and such as paid adventional such as	AND.com/locations/CITY-STAT ring any domain name that incl website is fully subsidized by a you, this is subject to change. fund. Your portion of the cost ng below, you authorize these contents of the paid	social media), organic social posting and sea	You
engine optimization (SEO), for local Member. Any additional expense w		sts which are paid directly by the Franchise voiced by our third-party provider.	
Section 4: Payment			
Payment will be made on a quarter account. Please select one option.	ly basis via credit card or electi	onic funds transfer ("EFT") from a US bank	
☐ I'd like to continue with my	, ,		
	_	my information on file with the Home Office rently on file with the Home Office.	€.
, ,	can securely provide credit car	•	

Section 5: Privacy Compliance and Data Requests

You have an obligation to comply with all applicable privacy laws, and you must adhere the terms of the privacy policy including but not limited to provisions detailing how Personal Information is collected, used and shared. If a consumer provides you with a data request, you must comply in compliance with applicable law or you may be subject to fines and penalties.

By signing below, you acknowledge that enrollment is subject to the Terms and Conditions attached hereto, which are incorporated herein by this reference.

Franchise Member Signature: _	 	
Date:		

TERMS AND CONDITIONS

Please read these Terms and Conditions carefully as they are incorporated into and made a part of the Website Enrollment Form (the "Form"). If you do not accept these Terms and Conditions, do not execute this Form. Your execution of this Form confirms your acceptance of these Terms and Conditions. Capitalized terms not defined under these Terms and Conditions shall have the meaning provided in the Form.

- 1. Franchise Member acknowledges that neither Alliance Franchise Brands LLC ("AFB") nor its affiliates provide any minimum service level commitment related to the Services.
- 2. "Services" refers to any and all of the services and software required or offered under this Form.
- 3. Franchise Member shall at all times maintain sufficient Internet connectivity, hardware, operating systems and Internet browsers to meet the minimum specifications of the Services then in effect.
- 4. "Personal Information" means any information that identifies, relates to, describes, is reasonably capable of being associated with, or could reasonably be linked, directly or indirectly, with a particular consumer or household.
- 5. Franchise Member shall include verbiage on the local website indicating that theirs is an independently owned and operated business.
- 6. Franchise Member acknowledges that it is not permitted to register a domain name that includes an AFB trade name or trademark.
- 7. AFB retains all rights, title and interest, including all intellectual property rights, in and to its trademarks and trade names, and all marketing and other materials using such intellectual property, and all domain names and website templates used for any location or Center.
- 8. Please visit www.alliancefranchisebrands.com/privacy-policy to view our detailed Privacy Policy, which is hereby incorporated into and made a part of the Form.
- 9. Franchise Member is and will remain responsible for administering and maintaining the confidentiality of its passwords and for all activities conducted using the Services and other login information assigned by AFB or its affiliates, including any use that Franchise Member subsequently contends was not authorized by Franchise Member.
- 10. Franchise Member acknowledges that it has no expectation of privacy, and that AFB may access information gathered utilizing the Services for support and training, and information related to sales, buying, product trends and other sales and marketing information which may be used for marketing purposes and conducting customer satisfaction and feedback surveys. Notwithstanding the foregoing, Franchise Member further acknowledges that AFB is not obligated to monitor Franchise Member's or its employees' activity. Beyond support and training, and the aforementioned marketing and customer survey purposes, AFB's current policy is to access the Services only: a) for technical support purposes; b) as required by law; c) to enforce your Franchise Agreement; and/or d) to protect the rights and/or property of AFB; however, that policy is subject to change by AFB at any time without advance notice to Franchise Member.
- 11. Franchise Member may not use the Services, or information gathered utilizing the Services, in violation of applicable laws, including without limitation the CAN-SPAM Act and any other anti-spam laws. Franchise Member further acknowledges their obligation to implement administrative, physical and technical safeguards to protect information processed through the Services in accordance with the Franchise Agreement and all applicable laws, including without limitation those relating to data privacy. Franchise Member authorizes AFB or its affiliates to export customer and prospect lists ("Customer Data") for the purpose of expediting participation in marketing programs. Franchise Member warrants that their collection and use of Customer Data and the messaging its communicates to its customers and prospects, meets the requirements under applicable laws and agrees to notify AFB in writing upon receipt of all unsubscribe requests from its customers and prospects. Franchise Member shall be solely liable and shall indemnify AFB for any fines or penalties for failure to comply with applicable laws.
- 12. Franchise Member acknowledges their obligation under the Franchise Agreement to obtain and maintain in force cyber and privacy liability policies at Franchise Member's sole expense. Franchise Member shall obtain insurance coverage for their Center in such amounts that Franchise Member deems appropriate, based on their own independent investigation. Failure to comply with these obligations may result in the termination of the Services.
- 13. To the fullest extent permitted by applicable law, AFB and its affiliates disclaim all warranties, express or implied, including, but not limited to, implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose of the Services. Neither AFB nor its licensors and affiliates warrant that the Services are error-free, free of viruses or other harmful components. The Indemnified Parties (defined below) will not be liable to Franchise Member or to any other person under any circumstances and under no legal or equitable theory, in tort (including negligence), contract, strict liability, or otherwise, for any direct, indirect, incidental, special, punitive, consequential or exemplary damages arising out of or in any way related to the Form or these Terms and Conditions or the use of or any aspect of the Services, including, without limitation, damages for loss of profits, goodwill, use, data, work stoppage, accuracy of results, computer failure or malfunction, or other intangible losses (even if the Indemnified Parties have been advised or should have known of

- the possibility of such damages). The liability, if any, of AFB under this Form and these Terms and Conditions for any claims, costs, damages, losses and expenses for which it is or may be legally liable, whether arising in negligence or other tort, contract, or otherwise, will not exceed in the aggregate the amount of any fees Franchise Member paid to AFB for the preceding 3-month period, measured from the date the liability accrues.
- 14. Franchise Member shall indemnify and hold harmless AFB and its parents, subsidiaries, affiliates, successors and assigns (and its and their owners, officers, directors, employees, licensees and representatives) (collectively, the "Indemnified Parties") from and against any and all claims, fines, penalties, demands, suits, actions, judgments, damages, costs, losses, expenses (including reasonable attorneys' fees and expenses), settlement amounts and other liabilities which may be claimed by a third party or otherwise incurred directly by AFB arising from (i) any action by Franchise Member that causes an Indemnified Party to be in violation of its agreement with a third party provider; (ii) any allegation of a breach or actual breach of law in connection with Franchise Member's use of the platform or the Services; (iii) Franchise Member's breach of the Form or these Terms and Conditions; (iv) any failure by Franchise Member or any employee, or affiliate of Franchise Member to comply with this Form and the Terms and Conditions; (v) any failure by Franchise Member to comply with the privacy policy set forth on the Website; (vi) any negligent act, fraud or willful misconduct of Franchise Member or its subcontractors, sales agents or employees; or (vii) any failure by Franchise Member or its subcontractors, employees, or sales agent to comply with any state or federal laws or regulations.
- 15. Upon cancellation of Franchise Member's enrollment in any of the Services for any reason, or termination or expiration of Franchise Member's Franchise Agreement, Franchise Member will no longer have any rights to use the designated Services or access such Services. Additionally, if Franchise Member is in default under its Franchise Agreement with AFB or an affiliate or is not compliant with the mandatory system standards periodically established by AFB, then AFB may suspend the Services until such time as Franchise Member has cured all defaults under the Franchise Agreement and is compliant with the mandatory system standards.
- 16. For quality assurance, AFB or certain of its third-party software licensors, which may change from time to time, (including AT Integrated, Inc.) (the "Software Providers") may record and/or monitor calls and e-mails between you, your Center, or your Center's agents, employees, and/or affiliates and (i) the Software Providers, and the employees, agents and affiliates of the Software Providers, and/or (ii) people who contact your Center through the tracking telephone numbers or contact forms provided by such Software Providers (together, "Call Recording and Monitoring"). You hereby consent to any and all Call Recording and Monitoring performed by any Software Providers.
- 17. Some of the Services may be provided through third-party websites. Such websites are not under AFB's control and AFB and its affiliates explicitly disclaims any responsibility for the security, accuracy, content or availability of the information, products, and/or services found on or through such websites. AFB and its affiliates cannot guarantee that such websites will be available or operate in secure and uninterrupted, delayed or error-free manner. AFB and its affiliates do not endorse and have not taken any steps to confirm the accuracy or reliability of any of the information, products or services, or the Services contained on or through such websites. AFB and its affiliates do not make any representations or warranties as to the security or use of any information Franchise Member might provide on or through any such websites.
- 18. If Franchise Member fails to timely make payments when due as provided in the Form and these Terms and Conditions, including as a result of insufficient funds in the account Franchise Member designated for EFT or denial of payment from the credit card Franchise Member authorized, Franchise Member will pay interest on such late payments at the rate of one and one-half percent (1.5%) per month or the highest commercial contract interest rate the law allows, whichever is less. The interest shall be calculated from the date payment is originally due until the payment is paid in full. If AFB incurs any costs from a third party related to collecting overdue fees, Franchise Member agrees to pay such costs. In addition to the foregoing, failure to timely make payments may result in the termination of the Services.
- 19. Franchise Member acknowledges that if Franchise Member is an entity, the individual signing on behalf of Franchise Member has all necessary power and authority to execute and deliver this Form on behalf of Franchise Member.
- 20. AFB shall have the right to modify the Form or these Terms and Conditions and shall provide Franchise Member access to such updated Form or Terms and Conditions. Within 30 days of receipt of the updated Form or Terms and Conditions, Franchise Member shall review and return a signed copy to AFB. Failure to comply with this section may result in termination of the Services.

EXHIBIT L FORM OF PROMISSORY NOTE

Plymouth, Michigan Principal Amount: \$15,000		Issue Date:	
	PROMISSORY NOTE		

FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC, a Michigan limited liability company ("Payee"), or any successor holder of this promissory note (the "Note"), in lawful money of the United States of America, the principal sum of \$15,000.

Capitalized terms used herein, but not defined, shall have the meanings assigned to them in that certain franchise agreement of even date herewith between Debtor and Payee (the "Franchise Agreement").

This Note is issued for monies owed by Debtor to Payee due under the Franchise Agreement, specifically the \$15,000 initial marketing deposit. The principal indebtedness evidenced by this Note shall be payable by Debtor making **one payment in the amount of \$15,000 via wire transfer** (the "Note Payment") upon the Debtor's closing of the acquisition of the Independent Business (as defined in the MatchMaker Addendum between Debtor and Payee executed concurrently herewith).

Upon the occurrence of an Event of Default or a Transfer Event (both as defined below), without notice by Payee to, or demand by Payee of, Debtor, all outstanding payments due hereunder shall be immediately due and payable forthwith and the outstanding principal balance hereof shall accrue interest at the annual rate of 18% or the highest legal rate of interest, whichever is lower, from the date of such Event of Default or Transfer Event.

This Note may be prepaid in whole or in part at any time. All payments on this Note shall be applied first to the payment of all costs, fees, or other charges incurred in connection with the indebtedness evidenced hereby, next to the payment of accrued interest, then to the reduction of the principal amount.

Debtor shall remain liable for the payment of this Note, including interest, notwithstanding any extension of time of payment or any indulgence of any kind or nature that Payee may grant to Debtor, whether with or without notice to Debtor, and Debtor hereby expressly waives such notice. No release of any or all of the security given for this obligation shall release any other maker, co-maker, surety, guarantor, or other party hereto in any capacity. Payee shall not be required to look first to the Collateral for payment of this Note but may proceed against Debtor in such a manner as it deems desirable.

All of Payee's rights and remedies under this Note are cumulative and non-exclusive. The terms of this Note may be waived only by a written instrument signed by Payee. No waiver by Payee of any breach hereof or default hereunder shall be deemed a waiver of any preceding or succeeding breach or default and no failure by Payee to exercise any right or privilege hereunder shall be deemed a waiver of Payee's rights to exercise the same or any other right or privilege at any subsequent time.

The occurrence of any one or more following events (regardless of the reason therefor) shall constitute an "Event of Default" hereunder:

- (a) Debtor fails to make any Note Payment or any other payment due under this Note when due and payable or declared due and payable;
- (b) Debtor fails to comply with the covenants contained herein;
- (c) Debtor files a bankruptcy petition, a bankruptcy petition is filed against Debtor, or Debtor makes a general assignment for the benefit of creditors;
- (d) Any default occurs under the Franchise Agreement or any other agreement between Debtor and Payee or its affiliates; or
- (e) The Franchise Agreement is terminated or expires.

A "Transfer Event" under this Note shall mean a voluntary, involuntary, direct, or indirect assignment, sale, pledge, gift, or other disposition of any interest in this Note, the Franchise Agreement, Debtor, any of Debtor's owners, or substantially all of the assets of Debtor's Center operated pursuant to the Franchise Agreement.

Debtor hereby irrevocably waives diligence, presentment and demand for payment, protest, notice, notice of protest and nonpayment, dishonor and notice of dishonor, and all other demands or notices of any and every kind whatsoever.

Debtor agrees to pay, upon Payee's request, any and all costs, fees, and expenses (including reasonable attorneys' fees) incurred by Payee in enforcing any of Payee's rights hereunder, whether or not a legal proceeding is commenced, and including in any appeal or bankruptcy.

Should this Note be signed by more than one person, firm, or corporation or combination thereof, all of the obligations herein contained shall be considered joint and several obligations of each signer hereof. In such case the liability of each such person shall be absolute, unconditional, and without regard to the liability of any other party hereto.

This Note is not negotiable nor is it assignable, provided, however, Payee may assign this Note upon a sale of substantially all of its assets or to an affiliate at any time.

In the event any one or more of the provisions of this Note shall for any reason be held invalid, illegal, or unenforceable, in whole or in part or in any respect, or in the event any one or more of the provisions of this Note operate or would prospectively operate to invalidate this Note, then, and in either of such events, such provision or provisions only shall be deemed null and void and shall not affect any other provision of this Note and the remaining provisions of this Note shall remain operative and in full force and effect.

The validity, construction, and enforceability of this Note shall be governed in all respects by the laws of the State of Michigan, without regard to its conflicts of laws rules. Any action relating to this Note must be commenced in a court nearest the Payee's then current principal place of business (currently Plymouth, Michigan). The Debtor irrevocably submits to the jurisdiction of such courts and waives any objection they might have to either the jurisdiction or venue of such courts.

This Note may be executed in multiple counterparts, each of which shall be deemed to be an original and all of which taken together shall constitute one and the same agreement. This Note or any counterpart may be executed via scanned or electronic signatures, and any such executed scanned or electronic copy shall be treated as an original.

Time is of the essence with respect to all Debtor's obligations and agreements under this Note.

EBTOR:
, a
y:
S:
Each of the undersigned acknowledges and agrees that the loan represented by this Note is ayment of amounts due to Payee under the Franchise Agreement and, therefore, Debtor's obligations und is Note are personally and unconditionally guaranteed by the undersigned under that certain Guaranteed Assumptions of Obligations of even date herewith by the undersigned for Debtor's obligations under Franchise Agreement.
, individually

EXHIBIT M

FRANCHISEES

City	State	Brand	Current Franchisee	Owners	Phone	Address 1	Address 2	Zip Code
Auburn	AL	Allegra	Southeastern Printing Services, Inc.	Francis Hargarten	(334) 887-3180	1943 South College St.	Unit D	36832
Little Rock	AR	Allegra	Allegra Print & Imaging of Arkansas, Inc.	Darwin & Lisa Buehler	(501) 225-6645	5610 W. 65th Street		72209
Cottonwood ¹	AZ	Allegra	Pixentric Corporation	Stephen Clark & Charlotte Chase	(928) 634-8600	11 N. Main Street	Suite C	86326
Prescott	AZ	Allegra	Powers Unlimited, Inc.	Shawn Powers	(928) 445-6262	600 E. Moeller St.	Suite #2	86305
Show Low	AZ	Allegra	KADventures, LLC	Kelly Edel & Alexander Edel	(928) 537-5252	1300 E. Malapai Rd.		85901
Tucson	AZ	Allegra	Team PB, LLC	Patrick & Betsy Edwards	(520) 325-5770	1300 S. Park Ave.	Suite 110	85713
Tucson	AZ	Insty-Prints	Kojo Corporation	Gary Kojo	(520) 888-0000	720 West Prince Road		85705
Tucson	AZ	Allegra	Annmichael Corporation	David & Nancy Haase; Jeremy Haase	(520) 886-3119	2100 N. Wilmot Road	Suite 108	85712
Corona	CA	Allegra	BC Printing Services LLC	Waldo Bracamontes & Osiris Canales	(951) 734-8181	2175 Sampson Ave.	Suite 106	92879
San Diego	CA	Allegra	J.A. Ferrari Print & Imaging, LLC	John Ferrari	(858) 279-1181	9770 Carroll Centre Road	Suite E	92126
Aurora	СО	Allegra	Flatirons Marketing and Print Services Inc.	Joseph Mullan	(303) 360-0733	16200 E. 2nd Ave.	Unit 100	80011
Boulder	СО	Allegra	Flatirons Marketing and Print Services Inc.	Joseph Mullan	(303) 443-7671	2985 Sterling Court	Suite A	80301
Loveland ²	СО	Allegra	Flatirons Marketing and Print Services Inc.	Joseph Mullan	(970) 667-1233	215 E. 7th Street		80537
Trumbull	CT	Allegra	Systems Integration Consulting, LLC	Gary Bean	(203) 926-9599	30 Nutmeg Drive	Unit 1-1	06611
Alachua	FL	Allegra	352INK Corp.	Donald Bailey	(386) 462-5997	15281 NW US Hwy 441		32615
Boca Raton ²	FL	Allegra	Sandia & Segnini LLC	Jose Segnini & Maria Sandia Saldivia	(561) 368-5470	2284 North Dixie Highway		33431
Bradenton	FL	Allegra	KJ King Enterprises, LLC	Karl King, Olga Cano, Jose Miguel Silva Cano, & Daniela Cortes Cabrera	941-951-7888	4230 26th Street West		34205
Fort Myers	FL	Allegra	DNF-SBF Visions, Inc., Donald Fortney and Sheila Fortney	Donald & Sheila Fortney	(239) 275-5797	12140 Metro Parkway	Suite C	33966
Gainesville	FL	Allegra	352INK Corp.	Donald Bailey	(352) 373-7547	327 NW 23rd Avenue	Suite 1 - 4	32609

City	State	Brand	Current Franchisee	Owners	Phone	Address 1	Address 2	Zip Code
Naples ³	FL	Allegra	The PK Group, Inc.	Paul & Pamela Kessen	(239) 643-2442	3930 Domestic Avenue		34104
Orlando	FL	Allegra	Kaleidobox LLC	Pankaj Chhabra & Udita Khanna	(407) 246-1567	4498 South Vineland Road		32811
Pompano Beach	FL	Allegra	LMB Consultants, Inc.; Denis White; & Deborah White	Denis & Deborah White	(954) 974-9511	1280 S. Powerline Road	Suite 17	33069
Rockledge	FL	Allegra	B2B Printing Corp.	Brian & Carrie Birkholz	(321) 632-7272	2040 Murrell Road		32955
Sarasota	FL	Allegra	Smart Chameleon Enterprise, LLC	Jose Miguel Silva Cano & Karl King	(941) 951-7599	3959 Sawyer Road		34233
Tampa	FL	Allegra	Manci Graphics Corp., Samuel Manci, Linda Manci	Samuel & Linda Manci	(813) 664-1129	2705 N. Falkenburg Road		33619
Tampa	FL	Allegra	Output Printing Corp.	Joel, Jason, & Jeffrey Routman	(813) 228-8800	107 North Jefferson Street		33602
Berkeley Lake	GA	Allegra	Skimprints, LLC	Sim & Kim Weeks	(770) 446-6657	4940 Peachtree Industrial Blvd.	Suite 330	30071
Columbus	GA	Allegra	Southeastern Printing Services, Inc.	Francis Hargarten	(706) 322-2860	4900 Hamilton Road		31904
Douglasville ²	GA	Allegra	M & J Printing, LLC	James Polof	(770) 942-4242	7447 Douglas Blvd.	Suite 101	30135
Kennesaw	GA	Allegra	Advanced Business Communications Solutions Inc.	Abey George	(770) 422-8766	1935 Vaughn Road	Suite 106	30144
Martinez	GA	Allegra	The Lynn Group, Inc.	Lawrence & Rosemary Lynn	(706) 860-7366	128 Commercial Blvd		30907
Cedar Rapids	IA	Allegra	High Standards Corporation	Eric Van Kerckhove & Benjamin Van Kerckhove	(319) 396-7626	3939 16th Avenue SW		52404
Clinton	IA	American Speedy Printing	Daniel Waters and Teresa Waters	Daniel & Teresa Waters	(563) 242-8200	301 North 2nd Street	Suite A	52732
Coralville ³	IA	Allegra	Hutchco, Inc.	Chad & Celeste Hutchinson	(319) 351-7100	411 2nd Street	Suite C	52241
Urbandale	IA	Allegra	M3 Marketing, Inc.	Kevin & Phoelisa McGuire	5156456060	4400 NW Urbandale Drive		50322
Boise	ID	Allegra	DCV Ventures LLC	Daniel & Catherine Ventura	(208) 375-2679	298 N. Maple Grove Road		83704
Coeur d'Alene	ID	Allegra	Bilbec, Inc.	Roger & Mary Stewart	(208) 664-3531	3917 North Schreiber Way		83815
Moscow	ID	Allegra	TJKB, Inc.	Kade & Kerri Bice	(208) 882-5449	507 South Main Street		83843

City	State	Brand	Current Franchisee	Owners	Phone	Address 1	Address 2	Zip Code
Alsip	IL	Allegra	Anikam, Inc.	Helen Makina; Eileen Moran; James Makina	(708) 385-0200	12549 South Holiday Drive		60803
Carol Stream	IL	Allegra	Rightway Printing, Inc.	Gary & Cynthia Blaski	(630) 790-0444	470 Mission Street	Unit 2	60188
Coal City	IL	Allegra	TGRV LLC	Todd Garcia	(815) 634-2102	273 S. Broadway		60416
East Peoria	IL	Allegra	Selnar, Inc.	Keith Hopkins	(309) 699-3977	240 Farmdale Road		61611
Elgin	IL	Allegra	Josh Enterprises, Inc.; Robert Hanson; Virginia Hanson	Robert & Virginia Hanson	(847) 697-1434	909 Davis Road		60123
Elk Grove Village	IL	Allegra	Woogl Corporation	James Smith & Joseph Smith	(847) 806-1160	859 E. Oakton Street		60007
Evanston	IL	Allegra	Evanston Graphic Imaging, Inc.	Frank Muns & Kyle Kurz	(847) 864-9797	1255 Hartrey Ave.		60202
Franklin Park	IL	American Speedy Printing	JOSCO Inc., Joseph Harrison III and Joseph Harrison IV	Joseph Harrison III & Joseph Harrison IV	(708) 867-7189	9832 Franklin Ave.		60131
Galesburg	IL	Allegra	Marnic, Inc.	M. J. Eberle	(309) 343-1418	439 North Henderson		61401
Joliet	IL	Allegra	TGRV LLC	Todd Garcia	(815) 725-3500	2615 West Jefferson St.	Unit B	60435
Lisle	IL	Allegra	Fox Marketing Group, Inc.	Matthew Minnerick	(630) 963-9100	2200 Ogden Ave.	Suite 550	60532
Macomb	IL	Allegra	We-B-Print, Inc.	M. J. Eberle	(309) 833-5250	1120 East Jackson Street		61455
Morris	IL	Allegra	TGRV LLC	Todd Garcia	(815) 942-4064	901 Liberty Street		60450
Ottawa	IL	Allegra	TGRV LLC	Todd Garcia	815-434-6804	320 W. Jefferson St.	Suite 100	61350
Palatine	IL	Allegra	Insty Prints of Palatine, Inc.	Brian Walsh	(847) 963-0000	453 S Vermont Street	Unit A	60067
Pekin	IL	Allegra	We-B-Print, Inc.	M. J. Eberle	(309) 353-8801	1107 N. Eighth Street		61554
Plainfield	IL	Allegra	TGRV LLC	Todd Garcia	(815) 436-9612	12137 Rhea Drive	Suite B	60585
Romeoville	IL	Allegra	Thomas Wilhelm and Linda Wilhelm	Thomas & Linda Wilhelm	(630) 759-4872	1340 Enterprise Drive	SUITE 3	60446
Elkhart	IN	Allegra	Nunan Printing LLC	Clarence Nunan	(574) 295-0024	131 West Marion		46516
Indianapolis	IN	Allegra	Lilium LLC	Robert Damler & Mary Katherine Arterbery	(317) 351-9477	5665 W. 74th Street	Bldg. 114	46278
Jeffersonville	IN	Allegra	Creative Concept Ventures Inc.	Michael Rich; Denise Freville; Carlitta Simpson	(812) 282-9442	590 Missouri Avenue	Suite 102	47130
Rochester	IN	Allegra	Greg Houlton LLC	Gregory Houlton	(574) 223-4553	1218 N. State Road 25		46975
South Bend	IN	Allegra	CR Technologies, Inc.	Cosimo Rulli	(574) 289-6977	129 South Lafayette		46601

City	State	Brand	Current Franchisee	Owners	Phone	Address 1	Address 2	Zip Code
						Blvd.		
Warsaw	IN	Allegra	Greg Houlton LLC	Gregory Houlton	(574) 269-5411	201 W. Center Street		46580
Lexington	KY	Allegra	Commercial Services, Inc.	Howard Stovall & Mark Stovall	(859) 260-1048	114 Lisle Industrial Ave.		40511
London	KY	Allegra	Muroc, LLC	Christopher Corum	(606) 878-1423	1026 N. Mill St.		40741
Brockton	MA	Allegra	Fasprint, Inc.	Anthony & Janet Ward	(508) 588-9961	195 Liberty Street		02301
Franklin	MA	Allegra	Barton Business Services, Inc.	James Barton	(508) 528-5339	25 Kenwood Circle	Unit 2	02038
Mansfield	MA	Allegra	Fasprint, Inc.	Anthony & Janet Ward	(508) 339-3555	1 Fowler Street	Unit 3	02048
Baltimore	MD	Allegra	One Fifty Seven Prints Corporation	Ketan Bhalani	(410) 685-2679	314 N. Charles St.		21201
Rockville	MD	Allegra	Snelson Media, Inc.	Nathan & Caroline Snelson	(301) 977-0500	1300 Piccard Drive	Suite L10	20850
Alpena	MI	Allegra	Model Printing Service, Inc.	Edward Klimczak, Jr.	(989) 356-0834	829 W. Chisholm Street		49707
Battle Creek	MI	Allegra	B & M Imaging, Inc.	Eric Bird & Jeffrey McConville	(269) 968-2403	1514 W. Columbia Avenue		49015
Cadillac	MI	Allegra	Allesk Enterprises, Inc.	Roger Leask	(231) 775-2732	1215 North Mitchell		49601
Clinton Township	MI	Allegra	Four C Enterprises, Inc.	Charles & Christine Warczinsky	(586) 263-0060	42120 Garfield Road		48038
Detroit	MI	Allegra	NJE Enterprises, LLC	Norma Eschenburg	(313) 963-3600	400 Renaissance Center	Suite 1407	48243
Fort Gratiot	MI	Allegra	CW Enterprises Inc.; Charles Warczinsky & Christine Warczinsky	Charles & Christine Warczinsky	(810) 385-9100	3899 24th Avenue		48059
Grand Rapids ¹	MI	Allegra	Breck Graphics, Incorporated	Craig Vetter & Eric Vetter	(616) 248-4110	3983 Linden Avenue, S.E.		49548
Highland	MI	Allegra	C & P Hoover, LLC	Charles Hoover & Patrick Hoover	(248) 887-2400	1100 South Milford Road		48357
Jackson	MI	Allegra	KMAK, Inc.	Amy Lienhard	(517) 784-8800	1232 S. West Avenue		49203
Lansing	MI	Allegra	Lightning Litho, Inc.	Bradley & Shirley Naghtin; Angie Lewis; Benjamin Naghtin	(517) 394-2995	5731 Enterprise Drive		48911
Lansing	MI	Insty-Prints	Bruce, Inc.	Annette Bruce & Jennifer Lamoreaux	(517) 371-5205	108 South Washington Square		48933
Livonia	MI	American	David H. Bosley &	Victoria Bosley	(734) 261-8390	16329 Middlebelt Road		48154

City	State	Brand	Current Franchisee	Owners	Phone	Address 1	Address 2	Zip Code
		Speedy Printing	Associates, Inc.					
Okemos	MI	Allegra	Muhleck Enterprises, Inc.	David Muhleck	(517) 333-0713	2863 Jolly Road		48864
Owosso	MI	American Speedy Printing	John Gregory Bennett	John Gregory Bennett	(989) 723-5196	111 S. Washington Avenue		48867
Portage	MI	Allegra	Kaufman Enterprises, Inc.	Brian Kaufman	(269) 324-0040	6054 Lovers Lane		49002
Rochester	MI	American Speedy Printing	The Business Press, Inc. and William R. Davies	William Davies	(248) 652-8855	917 N. Main Street		48307
Saline	MI	Allegra	Acadia Group, LLC	Kelly Parkinson	(734) 944-1404	1283 Industrial Drive		48176
Shelby Township	MI	American Speedy Printing	Alcock Printing, Inc. and Holly Alcock	Holly Alcock	(586) 731-4366	46723 Van Dyke Road		48317
Southfield	MI	Allegra	Jerry's Quality Quick Print, Inc.	Giancarlo Martinico & Anthony Martinico	(248) 354-1313	24471 W. 10 Mile Road		48033
Taylor	MI	Allegra	August Communications Incorporated	A. Michael Hurite	(313) 561-8000	20320 Ecorse Road		48127
Traverse City	MI	Allegra	Inky Squirrel Enterprises Inc.	Christopher Cosentino	(231) 941-5770	3333 Cass Road	Suite C	49684
West Bloomfield	MI	Allegra	Venus Enterprises, Inc.	Timothy Venus	(248) 360-1290	7015 Cooley Lake Road		48324
Wyandotte	MI	Allegra	Madden Enterprises, Inc.	Gregory Kowalsky	(734) 284-5330	3557 Fort Street		48192
Alexandria	MN	Insty-Prints	Pump-n-Stuff, Inc.	Daniel Thompson	(320) 763-0333	1300 Broadway		56308
Arden Hills	MN	Allegra	Insty-Prints of St. Paul, Inc.	Nicholas & Jennifer Beane	(651) 484-5000	1207 W County Rd E		55112
Blaine	MN	Allegra	Newbeck, LLC	Tom Newland	(763) 780-0792	8575 Highway 65 NE		55434
Brainerd	MN	Allegra	Ron Morris, Incorporated	Ronald Morris	(218) 828-4248	220 Washington		56401
Eagan	MN	Allegra	Expressive Printing, Inc.	Christopher Miller	(651) 645-1224	2980 Commers Drive	Suite 500	55121
Eden Prairie	MN	Allegra	Wiens Graphics, Inc.	Timothy & Karen Wiens; Lynn & Ginger Timgren	(952) 835-2720	7141 Shady Oak Road		55344
Edina	MN	Allegra	Minnesota Insty-Prints, Inc.	Deborah Temple	(612) 332-8669	5201 West 73rd Street		55439
Faribault	MN	Insty-Prints	Visionline Inc.	Peter & Jacquelyn Ostlund	(507) 332-6727	2921 Lavender Parkway	Suite 500	55021
Mankato	MN	Insty-Prints	Findley, LLC	Benjamin Findley	(507) 388-7009	1402 North Riverfront Drive		56001

City	State	Brand	Current Franchisee	Owners	Phone	Address 1	Address 2	Zip Code
Owatonna	MN	Insty-Prints	Visionline Inc.	Peter & Jacquelyn Ostlund	(507) 451-6004	306 North Cedar		55060
Red Wing	MN	Allegra	Hopkins Enterprises, LLC	Robert & Ilaya Hopkins	(651) 388-1111	104 Red Wing Avenue South		55066
Rochester	MN	Allegra	Hopkins Enterprises, LLC	Robert & Ilaya Hopkins	(507) 282-6112	330 Elton Hills Drive NW		55901
St. Paul	MN	Allegra	Flaherty Printing Inc.	James & Kari Flaherty	(651) 222-8004	55 East 5th Street	Suite 201D	55101
St. Paul ²	MN	Insty-Prints	JAM Printing & Graphics, Inc.	James Elm & Michelle Bastian	(651) 690-4462	1396 West 7th St.		55102
Winona	MN	Insty-Prints	Gerald Beier, Joan Beier, Troy Beier and Stacey Stellpflug	Gerald, Joan & Troy Beier; Stacey Stellpflug	(507) 452-6080	101 West Second Street		55987
St Louis	MO	Allegra	PJE Printing, Inc.	William Elder	(314) 429-4848	2116 Schuetz Road		63146
Belgrade	MT	Insty-Prints	Kristopher Killorn	Kristopher Killorn	(406) 388-7516	104 West Madison		59714
Billings	MT	Allegra	Pinnacle Images, Inc.	Brian McGovern	(406) 248-6811	2620 Overland Avenue		59102
Bozeman	MT	Allegra	White Tree LLC	Matthew & Tresa Cook	(406) 586-7007	39 South Tracy Avenue		59715
Great Falls	MT	Allegra	Poitra Inc.	Bruce & Kathryn Poitra	(406) 727-3291	1520 River Drive N.	Suite B	59401
Hamilton	MT	Allegra	Big Sky Print, Inc.	Brian & Michelle Mendenall	(406) 363-7645	150 Canyon Falls Way		59840
Kalispell	MT	Insty-Prints	Ink, Inc.	Tamara Willliams	(406) 752-8812	131 Main Street		59901
Missoula	MT	Allegra	Big Sky Print, Inc.	Brian & Michelle Mendenall	(406) 721-7663	1715 S. Reserve	Suite A	59801
Asheville	NC	Allegra	Mail Management Services, LLC	David Campbell	(828) 252-3082	2 Westgate Parkway		28806
Asheville	NC	Allegra	Mail Management Services, LLC	David Campbell	(828) 236-0076	88 Roberts Street		28801
Charlotte	NC	Allegra	S&A Marketing, Inc.	Matthew Kinser	(704) 376-0938	2526 S. Tryon Street		28203
Fayetteville	NC	Allegra	Print Works of Fayetteville, Inc., Bruce Sykes and Kathryn Sykes	Bruce & Kathryn Sykes	(910) 864-8100	3724 Sycamore Dairy Rd	Suite 100	28303
Hickory	NC	Allegra	Lake Hickory Graphics, Inc.	Marcus & Susan Woodie	(828) 322-3981	337 Main Avenue NE		28601
Rocky Mount	NC	Allegra	Hinson Industries, Inc.	Todd Hinson & Henry Hinson	(252) 937-7171	109 Zebulon Court		27804
Winston-Salem	NC	Allegra	Perry S. Clark and Kelli Chase Clark	Perry & Kelli Clark	(336) 777-8615	3250 Healy Drive		27103

City	State	Brand	Current Franchisee	Owners	Phone	Address 1	Address 2	Zip Code
Bedford	NH	Allegra	Shaughnessy Seagull, Inc.	Stephen Chaisson & Cary Chaisson	(603) 669-0005	128 S. River Rd.	Suite 2	03110
Portsmouth	NH	Allegra	Shaughnessy Seagull, Inc.	Stephen Chaisson & Cary Chaisson	(603) 433-4680	222 International Drive	Suite 140	03801
Salem	NH	Allegra	J & K Marketing, LLC	John & LeeAnn York	(603) 898-4260	11 B Industrial Way	Unit 5	03079
Marmora	NJ	Allegra	SJShore Marketing LLC	Nicholas & Denise Wieand	(609) 390-1400	533 Route US 9 S.	Suite 1	08223
Santa Fe	NM	Allegra	Prosper, Inc.	Victor & Susan Perry	(505) 982-0122	1907 St. Michaels Drive		87505
Reno	NV	Allegra	PCRO, LLC	Patrick Croarkin	(775) 829-7768	5301 Longley Lane	Suite 47	89511
Buffalo	NY	Insty-Prints	Insty Prints of Buffalo, Inc.	David Metz & Thomas Metz	(716) 853-6483	265 Franklin Street		14202
Buffalo	NY	Insty-Prints	Insty Prints of Buffalo, Inc.	David Metz & Thomas Metz	(716) 873-9103	2385 Elmwood Avenue		14217
Cheektowaga	NY	Allegra	Iron Bird Holdings LLC	Ian & Jennifer Gattie	(716) 634-5966	3959 Union Road	Suite 1	14225
Cambridge	ОН	Allegra	T. & K. Heins Corporation	Thomas, Katherin, & Jason Heins	(740) 435-0200	1224 Southgate Parkway		43725
Cincinnati	OH	Allegra	DSK Imaging, LLC	Stephen Kapuscinski	(513) 554-1797	6839 Ashfield Drive		45242
Dublin	ОН	Allegra	Unique Opportunity LLC	Douglas Wilson & Tina Valverde		4362 Tuller Road		43017
Zanesville	ОН	Allegra	T. & K. Heins Corporation	Thomas, Katherin, & Jason Heins	(740) 452-6006	1326 Brandywine Boulevard		43701
Tulsa	OK	Allegra	MWH Enterprises Inc	Martin & Donna Hanna	(918) 665-0944	7497 E. 46th Place		74145
Newberg	OR	Allegra	Septimus Corporation	Karl & Nancy Hughes	(503) 538-7345	2401 East Hancock St.	Suite C1	97132
Allentown	PA	Allegra	Orkistrate, Inc.	Edward Kelchner	(610) 264-1863	709 Roble Road		18109
Harrisburg	PA	Allegra	Strategic Marketing and Communications, LLC	Andrew Orons & Benjamin Orons	(717) 839-6390	6951 Allentown Blvd.	Suite D	17112
Lancaster ³	PA	Allegra	JS&D Graphics, Inc.	Stephen & Joyce Morris	(717) 397-3440	1909 Olde Homestead Lane	Suite 101	17601
Philadelphia	PA	Allegra	Arbil Enterprises, Inc.	Michael & Aileen Logan	(215) 969-0500	12285 McNulty Road	Suite 101	19154
Providence	RI	Allegra	PPOES Inc.	Robert McCann	(401) 421-5160	102 Waterman Street		02906
Aiken	SC	Allegra	Fine Print, Inc.	Thomas & Sandra Meeseman	(803) 648-3821	987 Pine Log Road		29803
Columbia	SC	Allegra	Mastan Enterprises Inc., Joseph Schaefer, and Nancy Schaefer	Joseph & Nancy Schaefer	(803) 798-0098	1629 B Broad River Road		29210
Greenwood	SC	Allegra	Donna L. Adams	Donna Adams	(864) 223-5700	805-E Montague Avenue		29649

City	State	Brand	Current Franchisee	Owners	Phone	Address 1	Address 2	Zip Code
Greer	SC	Allegra	Big Nana, Inc.	Cecil & Janet Mason	(864) 879-3851	1309 West Poinsett		29650
Mount Pleasant	SC	Allegra	Richard Van Brunt & Jennifer Lyle-Van Brunt	Richard & Jennifer Van Brunt	(843) 884-0354	1205 Two Island Court	Suite 202	29466
Myrtle Beach	SC	Allegra	Williamson Enterprises, Inc. of Myrtle Beach	David Williamson III	(843) 448-1065	1501 Mercantile Place	Unit A	29577
Spartanburg	SC	Allegra	Printers 100, Inc.	George Nixon	(864) 585-2598	460 A. Marion Ave		29306
Summerville	SC	Allegra	Tennyson, LLC	Charles Edens, Jr.	(843) 875-0056	320-A Old Trolley Road		29485
Brookings	SD	Allegra	Instybrook, Inc.	David & Angela Roden	(605) 697-5170	301 Main Avenue		57006
Brentwood	TN	Allegra	LM McCain Holdings LLC	Mark & Leslie McCain	(615) 373-5145	350 Wilson Pike Circle	Suite 200	37027
Dickson	TN	Allegra	Michael Akins	Michael Akins	(615) 441-3173	523 Highway 46 South		37055
Jackson	TN	Allegra	Michael and Karen Ashley	Michael & Karen Ashley	(731) 664-1676	1029 Old Hickory Boulevard		38305
Kodak	TN	Allegra	SCAPI, Inc.	James & Cheri Bruce	(865) 428-2301	231 West Mount Road		37764
Morristown	TN	Allegra	SCAPI, Inc.	James & Cheri Bruce	(423) 581-8528	1100 East Main Street		37814
Addison	TX	Allegra	Camino Print, Inc.	Javier Creixell del Hoyo	(972) 404-0155	14131 Midway Road	Suite 119	75001
Arlington	TX	Allegra	Viestar, Inc.	Stanley & Victoria Ehresmann	(817) 274-1815	1021 W. Abram St		76013
Austin	TX	Insty-Prints	G. E. Eller Enterprises, Inc.	Jerrold Eller & Kenton Eller	(512) 447-9001	4360 South Congress Avenue	Suite 104	78745
Harlingen	TX	Allegra	Valley Quik Print, Inc. and Donald M. Ely, Jr.	Donald Ely, Jr.	(956) 421-3669	1801 South 77 Sunshine Strip		78550
Houston ³	TX	Allegra	2D, Inc.	John & Kimberly Dawson	(281) 893-3366	15020 Mintz Lane		77014
San Antonio	TX	Allegra	PCCS Printing Solutions, Inc.	MD Shafiqul Alam & Faria Munni	(210) 340-1841	11811 Warfield Street		78216
Fairfax	VA	Allegra	C2-Mask Inc.	Brian Culbertson & Oanh Henry	(703) 698-7820	2812 Merrilee Drive	Suite E	22031
Norfolk	VA	Allegra	Seven Sevens, Inc.	Curtis & Robin Hoessly	(757) 340-1300	879 Poplar Hall Drive		23502
Richmond	VA	Allegra	Fergusson Printing, Design & Marketing, Inc.	John Fergusson	(804) 355-8621	4109 Jacque Street		23230
Springfield	VA	Allegra	Cyan, LLC	Anahita Kaviani	(703) 455-3000	5417 Backlick Road	Suite B	22151
Sterling	VA	Allegra	Flynn Enterprises, Inc.; John Flynn; and Holly Flynn	John & Holly Flynn	(703) 444-5555	45668 Terminal Drive		20166

City	State	Brand	Current Franchisee	Owners	Phone	Address 1	Address 2	Zip Code
Appleton	WI	Allegra	Rockville Corporation	Terrance & June Schuelke	(920) 734-4700	100 South Memorial Drive		54911
De Pere	WI	Allegra	Eclipse Printing Solutions, LLC	Michael Hansen	(920) 544-9969	594 Redbird Circle		54115
Kenosha	WI	Allegra	Insty Prints of Palatine, Inc.	Brian Walsh	(262) 658-1303	5823 6th Ave.		53140
Eau Claire	WI	Allegra	Chippewa Valley Printmark Corporation	Robert & Phyllis Meier	(715) 835-1959	2429 East Clairemont Avenue		54701
La Crosse	WI	Insty-Prints	Insty-Prints of Lacrosse, Inc.	Kristine & Troy Beier	(608) 788-5005	2704 South Avenue		54601
Madison	WI	Allegra	Walsh Investments, Inc.	Craig Weddle	(608) 255-0046	2 East Mifflin Street		53703
Menomonie	WI	Allegra	Chippewa Valley Printmark Corporation	Robert & Phyllis Meier	(715) 235-1920	3120 Schneider Avenue SE	Suite 8	54751
Monona	WI	Insty-Prints	Bam Bam, Inc.	William Ayres Jr.	(608) 222-3232	5401 Monona Drive		53716

- This franchisee was terminated in calendar year 2025.
 This location was consolidated with another franchise location in calendar year 2025.
 This location was sold to new ownership in calendar year 2025.

LIST OF FRANCHISE AGREEMENTS SIGNED BUT CENTERS NOT YET OPEN AS OF DECEMBER 31, 2024

City	State	Brand	Current Franchisee	Owners	Phone	Address 1	Zip Code
Baltimore	MD	Allegra	The YH Group, LLC	Mary Heinrich	(410) 458-6575	312 Southway	21218

EXHIBIT N

<u>LIST OF FRANCHISEES WHO HAVE</u> <u>LEFT THE SYSTEM OR NOT COMMUNICATED</u>

If you buy this franchise, your contact information may be disclosed to other buyers when you leave the franchise system.

List of Franchisees Who Left the System During the Last Fiscal Year or Who Have Not Communicated with Franchisor Within 10 Weeks of the Issuance Date

Former Franchisee	City	State	Phone	Reason
Stephen Clark & Charlotte Chase ¹	Cottonwood	AZ	(928) 451-5108	Termination
Clyde & Mandy Moses	Show Low	AZ	(928) 205-3205	Resale
Joseph Mullan ²	Loveland	СО	(303) 360-0733	Consolidation
Jose Segnini & Maria Sandia Saldivia ²	Boca Raton	FL	(561) 558-3286	Consolidation
Jose & Barbara Sanchez	Hollywood	FL	(954) 226-9130	Consolidation
Kenneth & Lorraine Stoecker; Donald Snyder	Orlando	FL	(407) 963-7685	Resale
Paul & Pamela Kessen ³	Naples	FL	(614) 746-3119	Resale
James Polof ²	Douglasville	GA	(678) 997-7408	Consolidation
Cameron & Rebecca Roy	Norcross	GA	(770) 455-4086	Non-Renewal
Chad & Celeste Hutchinson ³	Coralville	IA	(319) 210-5742	Resale
Robert & Laura Rule	Boise	ID	(208) 376-3559	Resale
Harrison & Karyn Smitson	Indianapolis	IN	(317) 407-7095	Consolidation
Jeffrey Reynolds	Allen Park	MI	(313) 310-4531	Consolidation
Craig Vetter & Eric Vetter ¹	Grand Rapids	MI	(616) 745-2367	Termination
Patrick & Therese Mahoney; Joseph DiMauro; Kelly Parkinson	Saline	MI	(734) 944-1404	Resale
Jeffrey Reynolds	Taylor	MI	(313) 310-4531	Consolidation
Roger & Beverly Leask	Traverse City	MI	(231) 632-4448	Resale
Richard Nelsen	Columbia Heights	MN	(763) 571-3511	Consolidation
John & Jill Zalesky	Eden Prairie	MN	(952) 937-1544	Consolidation
James Elm & Michelle Bastian ²	St. Paul	MN	(651) 983-2558	Consolidation

If you buy this franchise, your contact information may be disclosed to other buyers when you leave the franchise system.

Former Franchisee	City	State	Phone	Reason
Stephen Clark & Charlotte Chase ¹	Cottonwood	AZ	(928) 451-5108	Termination
James Sladek	Butte	MT	(406) 490-9665	Non-Renewal
Julie Killorn	Livingston	MT	(406) 223-8603	Non-Renewal
Glenn Read	Delmar	NY	(518) 248-2267	Abandonment
Stephen & Joyce Morris ³	Lancaster	PA	(610) 529-8109	Resale
John & Kimberly Dawson ³	Houston	TX	(713) 444-5274	Resale

- 1.
- This franchisee was terminated in calendar year 2025.

 This location was consolidated with another franchise location in calendar year 2025.

 This resale took place in calendar year 2025. 2.
- 3.

If you buy this franchise, your contact information may be disclosed to other buyers when you leave the franchise system.

EXHIBIT O FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Alliance Franchise Brands LLC and Subsidiaries (a wholly owned subsidiary of Alliance Franchise Holdings LLC) Consolidated Financial Report

December 31, 2024

	Contents
Independent Auditor's Report	1-2
Consolidated Financial Statements	
Balance Sheet	3-4
Statement of Operations and Comprehensive Income	5
Statement of Members' Interest	6
Statement of Cash Flows	7
Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements	8-17



Suite 300 2601 Cambridge Court Auburn Hills, MI 48326 Tel: 248.375.7100 Fax: 248.375.7101 plantemoran.com

Independent Auditor's Report

To the Member Alliance Franchise Brands LLC and Subsidiaries

Opinion

We have audited the consolidated financial statements of Alliance Franchise Brands LLC and Subsidiaries (the "Company"), a wholly owned subsidiary of Alliance Franchise Holdings LLC, which comprise the consolidated balance sheet as of December 31, 2024 and 2023 and the related consolidated statements of operations and comprehensive income, members' interest, and cash flows for the years ended December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022, and the related notes to the consolidated financial statements.

In our opinion, the accompanying consolidated financial statements present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of the Company as of December 31, 2024 and 2023 and the results of its operations and its cash flows for the years ended December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022 in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

Basis for Opinion

We conducted our audits in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America (GAAS). Our responsibilities under those standards are further described in the *Auditor's Responsibilities* for the Audits of the Consolidated Financial Statements section of our report. We are required to be independent of the Company and to meet our ethical responsibilities in accordance with the relevant ethical requirements relating to our audits. We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our audit opinion.

Responsibilities of Management for the Consolidated Financial Statements

Management is responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of the consolidated financial statements in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America and for the design, implementation, and maintenance of internal control relevant to the preparation and fair presentation of consolidated financial statements that are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error.

In preparing the consolidated financial statements, management is required to evaluate whether there are conditions or events, considered in the aggregate, that raise substantial doubt about the Company's ability to continue as a going concern within one year after the date that the consolidated financial statements are issued or available to be issued.

Auditor's Responsibilities for the Audits of the Consolidated Financial Statements

Our objectives are to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the consolidated financial statements as a whole are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error, and to issue an auditor's report that includes our opinion. Reasonable assurance is a high level of assurance but is not absolute assurance and, therefore, is not a guarantee that audits conducted in accordance with GAAS will always detect a material misstatement when it exists. The risk of not detecting a material misstatement resulting from fraud is higher than for one resulting from error, as fraud may involve collusion, forgery, intentional omissions, misrepresentations, or the override of internal control. Misstatements are considered material if there is a substantial likelihood that, individually or in the aggregate, they would influence the judgment made by a reasonable user based on the consolidated financial statements.



To the Member Alliance Franchise Brands LLC and Subsidiaries

In performing audits in accordance with GAAS, we:

- Exercise professional judgment and maintain professional skepticism throughout the audits.
- Identify and assess the risks of material misstatement of the consolidated financial statements, whether due to
 fraud or error, and design and perform audit procedures responsive to those risks. Such procedures include
 examining, on a test basis, evidence regarding the amounts and disclosures in the consolidated financial
 statements.
- Obtain an understanding of internal control relevant to the audits in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Company's internal control. Accordingly, no such opinion is expressed.
- Evaluate the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of significant accounting
 estimates made by management, as well as evaluate the overall presentation of the consolidated financial
 statements.
- Conclude whether, in our judgment, there are conditions or events, considered in the aggregate, that raise substantial doubt about the Company's ability to continue as a going concern for a reasonable period of time.

We are required to communicate with those charged with governance regarding, among other matters, the planned scope and timing of the audits, significant audit findings, and certain internal control-related matters that we identified during the audits.

Plante & Moran, PLLC

March 17, 2025

Consolidated Balance Sheet

Decem	her 3	11	2024	and	2023
Deceill	DEI 1	, ı	2 V Z =	anu	ZUZ 3

		ZOZ- WIIW ZOZO
	2024	2023
Assets		
Current Assets		
Cash and cash equivalents	\$ 3,758,469	\$ 5,279,049
Restricted cash - Marketing funds	1,573,353	2,568,828
Investments	3,432,449	1,491,681
Accounts receivable:	0.440.007	0.000.000
Trade - Net of allowance for credit losses	2,119,307 505,021	2,802,862
Related parties (Note 12) Contract costs - Deferred broker fees and renewals	120,347	27,680 139,416
Current portion of notes receivable - Net of allowance for credit losses	102,516	209,411
Prepaid expenses and other current assets	 640,243	434,356
Total current assets	12,251,705	12,953,283
Property and Equipment - Net (Note 5)	5,377,712	4,042,713
Leased Asset - Operating - Net (Note 9)	45,418	316,073
Goodwill - Net (Note 6)	230,722	303,336
Franchise Rights - Net (Note 6)	1,021,331	1,390,343
Other Assets		
Contract costs - Deferred broker fees and renewals - Net of current portion	1,214,906	1,185,978
Notes receivable - Net of current portion and of allowance for credit losses	81,219	35,473
Deposits	50,071	22,097
Related party receivable - Net of current portion (Note 12)	 <u> </u>	800,000
Total assets	\$ 20,273,084	\$ 21,049,296

Total liabilities and members' interest

Consolidated Balance Sheet (Continued)

20,273,084 \$ 21,049,296

	December 31, 2024 and 20			24 and 2023
		2024		2023
Liabilities and Members' Interest				
Current Liabilities Accounts payable: Accounts payable Accounts payable to related parties (Note 12) Current portion of notes payable (Note 8) Current portion of lease liability - Operating (Note 9) Current portion of finance lease obligation Contract liabilities Accrued and other current liabilities (Note 11)	\$	580,145 5,111 903,461 51,185 5,167 224,777 2,248,902	\$	1,085,320 1,000 661,268 304,008 14,850 218,017 2,579,225
Total current liabilities		4,018,748		4,863,688
Notes Payable - Net of current portion (Note 8)		4,493,676		4,231,011
Lease Liability - Operating - Net of current portion (Note 9)		-		51,186
Finance Lease Obligation - Net of current portion		-		4,663
Contract Liabilities - Deferred revenue - Net of current portion		2,570,706		2,610,420
Total liabilities		11,083,130		11,760,968
Members' Interest		9,189,954		9,288,328

Consolidated Statement of Operations and Comprehensive Income

Years Ended December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022

	 2024	2023	2022
Revenue Royalty fees Franchise, technology, and marketing fees Marketing fund revenue Other operating revenue	\$ 19,696,584 \$ 3,914,416 4,304,335 438,312	19,504,813 \$ 3,545,276 4,388,883 1,542,782	18,946,464 3,738,562 4,406,842 1,413,433
Total net revenue	28,353,647	28,981,754	28,505,301
Operating Expenses General and administrative Marketing funds Costs of goods and supplies sold Amortization of intangibles and goodwill	 18,313,744 5,265,915 2,256,444 441,626	17,901,775 4,579,848 2,136,808 441,626	16,983,977 4,080,619 2,284,846 477,452
Total operating expenses	 26,277,729	25,060,057	23,826,894
Operating Income	2,075,918	3,921,697	4,678,407
Nonoperating Income (Expense) Interest income Loss on foreign exchange Other income Interest expense	 287,941 (20,690) 180,686 (222,852)	243,359 (9,294) 60,279 (231,451)	66,116 (32,890) 339,178 (265,810)
Total nonoperating income	 225,085	62,893	106,594
Consolidated Net Income	2,301,003	3,984,590	4,785,001
Foreign Currency Translation	(6,877)	3,752	(19,967)
Comprehensive Income	\$ 2,294,126 \$	3,988,342 \$	4,765,034

Consolidated Statement of Members' Interest

Years Ended December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022

	Members' Interest and Retained Earnings	 cumulated Other prehensive Loss	Total	_
Balance - January 1, 2022	\$ 9,934,267	\$ (158,423) \$	9,775,844	
Consolidated net income Foreign currency translation adjustment Distributions	4,785,001 - (4,978,142)	(19,967) 	4,785,001 (19,967 (4,978,142	,
Balance - December 31, 2022	9,741,126	(178,390)	9,562,736	
Consolidated net income Foreign currency translation adjustment Distributions	3,984,590 - (4,262,750)	3,752 -	3,984,590 3,752 (4,262,750	
Balance - December 31, 2023	9,462,966	(174,638)	9,288,328	
Consolidated net income Foreign currency translation adjustment Distributions	 2,301,003 - (2,392,500)	(6,877) -	2,301,003 (6,877 (2,392,500)
Balance - December 31, 2024	\$ 9,371,469	\$ (181,515) \$	9,189,954	_

Consolidated Statement of Cash Flows

Years Ended December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022

		2024		2023		2022
Cook Floure from Operation Activities				_		
Cash Flows from Operating Activities Consolidated net income	\$	2,301,003	¢	3,984,590	\$	4,785,001
Adjustments to reconcile consolidated net income to net cash, cash	Ψ	2,001,000	Ψ	0,004,000	Ψ	4,700,001
equivalents, and restricted cash from operating activities:						
Depreciation and amortization		785,311		796,257		842,408
Bad debt expense		660,177		200,131		7,784
Loss (gain) on disposal - Property and equipment		210		32,333		(2,166)
Amortization of leased asset - Operating lease		270,655		267,553		264,559
Changes in operating assets and liabilities that provided (used) cash,						
cash equivalents, and restricted cash:						
Accounts receivable		106,170		(185,264)		34,071
Deferred broker fees and renewals		(9,859)		78,960		186,279
Prepaid expenses and other assets		(233,861)		(146,175)		187,983
Accounts payable Accrued and other liabilities		(501,064) (330,323)		268,837 30,126		193,344 100,106
Deferred revenue		, ,		54,229		(103,301)
Lease liability		(32,954) (304,009)		(293,436)		(283,155)
Lease hability	-	(304,009)		(293,430)		(203, 133)
Net cash, cash equivalents, and restricted cash provided by						
operating activities		2,711,456		5,088,141		6,212,913
oporating doubles		2,7 11,100		0,000,111		0,212,010
Cash Flows from Investing Activities						
Purchase of property and equipment		(1,678,894)		(283,700)		(205,292)
Purchases of investments - Net		(1,940,768)		(507,821)		(983,860)
Issuance of notes receivable		(269,250)		(684,808)		(416,387)
Collections on notes receivable		570,266		584,120		727,633
Not seek a seek a make banka and a sekista day a kin						
Net cash, cash equivalents, and restricted cash used in		(0.040.040)		(000,000)		(077 000)
investing activities		(3,318,646)		(892,209)		(877,906)
Cash Flows from Financing Activities						
Proceeds from debt		1,200,000		_		_
Payments on debt		(695,142)		(632,947)		(604,387)
Distributions		(2,392,500)		(4,262,750)		(4,978,142)
Repayment of finance lease obligations		(14,346)		(13,751)		(13,179)
		,		· · · · ·		<u>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </u>
Net cash, cash equivalents, and restricted cash used in						
financing activities		(1,901,988)		(4,909,448)		(5,595,708)
Effect of Euchana Bata Changes on Cook Cook Engineering						
Effect of Exchange Rate Changes on Cash, Cash Equivalents, and Restricted Cash		(6 977)		3,752		(10.067)
Restricted Casil	-	(6,877)		3,732		(19,967)
Net Decrease in Cash, Cash Equivalents, and Restricted Cash		(2,516,055)		(709,764)		(280,668)
		,				
Cash, Cash Equivalents, and Restricted Cash - Beginning of year		7,847,877		8,557,641		8,838,309
Cook Cook Envisedants and Restricted Cook. End of year	•	E 224 022	•	7 0 4 7 0 7 7	•	0.557.644
Cash, Cash Equivalents, and Restricted Cash - End of year	Þ	5,331,822	<u> </u>	7,847,877	<u>~</u>	8,557,641
Classification of Cook Cook Enviscolants and Restricted Cook						
Classification of Cash, Cash Equivalents, and Restricted Cash	¢.	2.750.460	Φ	E 270 040	φ	6 057 545
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	3,758,469	Ф	5,279,049	Ф	6,057,545
Restricted cash		1,573,353		2,568,828		2,500,096
	\$	5,331,822	\$	7,847,877	\$	8,557,641
Total cash, cash equivalents, and restricted cash	Ψ	0,001,022	Ψ	7,047,077	<u> </u>	0,007,041
Supplemental Cash Flow Information - Cash paid for interest	\$	221,286	\$	233,050	\$	266,507
ouppremental oash i low information - Cash paid for interest	Ψ	221,200	Ψ	233,030	Ψ	200,507
Significant Noncash Transactions - Conversion of accounts receivable to						
notes receivable	\$	524,257	\$	346,659	\$	164,629

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements

December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022

Note 1 - Nature of Business

Alliance Franchise Brands LLC (the "Company) is a wholly owned subsidiary of Alliance Franchise Holdings LLC (AFH).

Alliance Franchise Brands LLC and its subsidiary, Alliance Franchise Brands Canada ULC, are engaged in the business of franchising printing and marketing, sign and graphic communications, direct-mail services, and professional sign and graphic installation services franchised businesses. At December 31, 2024, the Company had 548 franchised businesses and 3 corporate-owned businesses. At December 31, 2023, the Company had 561 franchised businesses and 3 corporate-owned businesses.

Allegra Real Estate Holdings LLC and Allegra Real Estate Holdings II LLC are wholly owned subsidiaries of Alliance Franchise Brands LLC. The purpose of the entities is to lease space to the Company, outside tenants, and affiliates related through common ownership.

Note 2 - Significant Accounting Policies

Principles of Consolidation

The consolidated financial statements include the accounts of Alliance Franchise Brands LLC and its wholly owned subsidiaries, Allegra Real Estate Holdings LLC, Allegra Real Estate Holdings II LLC, and Alliance Franchise Brands Canada ULC. All material intercompany accounts and transactions have been eliminated in consolidation.

Basis of Accounting

The consolidated financial statements have been prepared in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America. The Company has elected to adopt certain accounting alternatives for private companies developed by the Private Company Council, including the accounting alternatives for goodwill and intangibles.

Cash and Cash Equivalents

The Company holds cash at financial institutions in excess of the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation (FDIC) insurance limits. The Company considers all investments with an original maturity of three months or less when purchased to be cash equivalents.

Restricted Cash

The Company has restricted cash equal to the amount of unspent marketing funds on deposit. At December 31, 2024 and 2023, \$1,573,353 and \$2,568,828, respectively, of cash is restricted for this purpose.

Investments

Debt securities purchased where the Company has both the positive intent and ability to hold to maturity are classified as held to maturity and are recorded at cost, adjusted for amortization of premiums and discounts, which are recognized in interest income using the interest method over the period to maturity. An allowance for credit losses is established for amounts expected to be uncollectible over the contractual life of the investments. The Company collectively evaluates investments to determine the allowance for credit losses based on qualitative factors associated with the U.S. Treasury bills that make up the held-to-maturity debt security balance. The Company determined an allowance of zero using an expected loss model that considers the Company's actual historical loss rates adjusted for current economic conditions and reasonable and supportable forecasts. The Company considered the issuer being a sovereign entity and the explicit guarantee of these securities when determining reasonable and supportable forecasts.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements

December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022

Note 2 - Significant Accounting Policies (Continued)

Accounts Receivable

Accounts receivable represent amounts due from franchisees and customers in the ordinary course of business, are recorded at the invoiced amount, and do not bear interest. Accounts receivable are stated at the net amount expected to be collected, using an expected credit loss methodology to determine the allowance for expected credit losses. The Company evaluates the collectibility of its accounts receivable and determines the appropriate allowance for expected credit losses based on a combination of factors, including the aging of the receivables, historical collection trends, and charge-offs, and includes adjustments for current economic conditions and reasonable and supportable forecasts. When the Company is aware of a franchisee or customer's inability to meet its financial obligation, the Company may individually evaluate the related receivable to determine the allowance for expected credit losses. The carrying amount of the accounts receivable is reduced by an allowance for credit losses for all balances greater than 90 days past due. The Company uses specific criteria to determine uncollectible receivables to be charged-off, including bankruptcy filings, the referral of customer accounts to outside parties for collection, and the length that accounts remain past due. The recorded allowance for credit losses was \$557,722 and \$461,749 as of December 31, 2024 and 2023, respectively. Total trade and related party accounts receivable at January 1, 2023 were \$3,716,978.

Property and Equipment

Property and equipment are recorded at cost. The straight-line method is used for computing depreciation and amortization. Assets are depreciated over their estimated useful lives. The cost of leasehold improvements is depreciated over the lesser of the length of the related leases or the estimated useful lives of the assets. Costs of maintenance and repairs are charged to expense when incurred.

Goodwill

The recorded amount of goodwill from prior year acquisitions is based on management's best estimates of the fair values of assets acquired and liabilities assumed at the date of acquisition.

The Company has elected to apply the private company accounting alternative for goodwill developed by the Private Company Council. Under the accounting alternative, goodwill is amortized on a straight-line basis over a 10-year period. Additionally, goodwill is assessed for potential impairment if events occur or circumstances change that indicate the fair value of the Company may be less than its carrying value. No impairment charge was recognized during the years ended December 31, 2024, 2023, or 2022.

Franchise Rights

Franchise rights are amortized over the estimated average remaining life of the franchise contracts.

The Company has elected to apply the private company accounting alternative for intangible assets acquired in a business combination developed by the Private Company Council. Under the accounting alternative, certain acquired customer-related intangible assets and noncompetition agreements are not separately recognized apart from goodwill.

Notes Receivable

During the normal course of business, the Company may provide financing to franchisees in the form of notes. These notes generally relate to outstanding amounts owed by franchisees for past-due royalties.

December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022

Note 2 - Significant Accounting Policies (Continued)

Notes receivable are reported at original issue amount plus accrued interest, less principal repaid. Interest is recognized according to terms of the specific notes. An allowance for credit losses on notes receivable is determined based on a combination of factors, including the aging of the receivables, historical collection trends, and charge-offs, and includes adjustments for current economic conditions and reasonable and supportable forecasts. All amounts deemed to be uncollectible are charged against the allowance for credit losses in the period that determination is made. The Company has recorded an allowance for credit losses of \$1,255,511 and \$1,047,829 as of December 31, 2024 and 2023, respectively.

Notes receivable consist of various loans, with the majority of the loans bearing interest at 5.75 percent. The notes are generally personally guaranteed by the franchisee. Notes receivable generally require monthly payments of principal and interest. The notes are classified as current or long term on the accompanying consolidated balance sheet depending on their maturity dates.

Leases

The Company has an operating lease for a facility in Middle River, Maryland disclosed in Note 9.

The Company recognizes expense for the operating lease on a straight-line basis over the lease term. The Company made a policy election not to separate lease and nonlease components for all leases. Therefore, all payments are included in the calculation of the right-of-use asset and lease liability.

The Company elected to use the risk-free rate as the discount rate for calculating the right-of-use asset and lease liability in place of the incremental borrowing rate for all leases. As such, the Company considers the U.S. Daily Treasury Par Yield Curve issued by the U.S. Department of the Treasury to be a risk-free rate.

The Company also receives rental revenue from related party leases disclosed in Notes 10 and 12.

Revenue Recognition

The Company's revenue mainly consists of franchise fees, royalties, technology fees, and advertising fees. The Company sells individual franchisees the right to operate a franchised business within a defined territory using the franchise name. The initial term of franchise agreements is typically 20 years, with an option to renew or transfer the franchise agreement to a new or existing franchisee.

The Company has obligations to provide franchisees with the franchise rights to operate a franchised business, training, and site selection, as well as to provide technology and advertising for which fees are charged. The Company has concluded that the franchise right, training, and site selection obligations represent a single performance obligation. Therefore, initial franchise fees for each agreement are allocated to each individual franchise and recognized over the term of the respective franchise agreement beginning on the date a franchise agreement is signed. Income for royalties, technology fees, and advertising fees is recognized over the term of the respective franchise agreement as the underlying services are provided.

Payment Terms

Initial franchise fees are due and typically paid when a franchise agreement is entered into and are nonrefundable. Royalties and advertising fees are paid on a monthly basis based upon a percentage of franchisee gross sales. Technology fees are paid on a monthly basis based upon a fixed amount. Franchise fees are collected prior to the satisfaction of the Company's performance obligation, resulting in the Company recognizing deferred revenue contract liabilities. Amounts that are expected to be recognized as revenue within one year are classified as current deferred revenue in the accompanying consolidated balance sheet. Total deferred revenue at January 1, 2023 was \$2,774,208.

December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022

Note 2 - Significant Accounting Policies (Continued)

Allocating the Transaction Price

The transaction price is the amount of consideration to which the Company expects to be entitled in exchange for providing franchisees with the franchise rights to operate a franchised business. To determine the transaction price, the Company considers its customary business practices and the terms of the underlying agreement. For the purpose of determining transaction prices, the Company assumes performance obligations will be satisfied as promised in accordance with franchise agreements and that agreements will not be canceled, renewed, or modified.

The Company's franchise agreements with franchisees have transaction prices that contain a fixed and variable component. Variable consideration includes revenue related to royalties and advertising fees, as the transaction price is based on the franchisees' sales. The variable consideration is recognized based on the actual amounts incurred each month. Certain franchisees of the Company are contractually eligible to receive a rebate on the royalties paid to the Company. These rebates are based on volume and compliance with contractual provisions, including timely payment of amounts owed to the Company. Royalty fees are shown net of royalty rebates in the accompanying consolidated statement of operations and comprehensive income.

Costs to Obtain a Franchise Agreement

The Company frequently incurs broker commission expenses paid to third parties to obtain franchise agreements with franchisees. The commissions are related to franchise fee revenue, which is recognized over time. As a result, the commissions are capitalized as deferred broker fees and are expensed over the term of the respective franchise agreement. Total deferred broker fees at January 1, 2023 were \$919,632. For the years ended December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022, the amounts expensed related to costs to obtain a franchise agreement were approximately \$186,000, \$153,000, and \$202,000, respectively.

In some instances the Company provides renewal incentives to franchisees. The renewals are related to franchise fee and royalty revenue, which is recognized over time. As a result, the renewal payments are capitalized as contract assets. The asset is amortized over the term of the renewal agreement and included in franchise, technology, and marketing fees. Total deferred renewals at January 1, 2023 were \$484,722. For the years ended December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022, the amounts recorded as contra revenue were approximately \$102,000, \$100,000, and \$100,000, respectively.

Advertising Expense

In accordance with the franchise agreement, franchisees pay a percentage of monthly sales to marketing funds to be used for advertising, marketing, and other promotional purposes. The contribution received from franchisees for the marketing funds is segregated into separate bank accounts maintained by the Company. The Company's marketing fund fees are accounted for on a gross basis in the accompanying consolidated statement of operations and comprehensive income as revenue from the franchisees.

Advertising expense for 2024, 2023, and 2022 is reported as a component of operating expenses in the accompanying consolidated statement of operations and comprehensive income. These items are expensed as incurred.

Foreign Currency Exchange

The expression of assets and liabilities in a foreign currency amount gives rise to exchange gains and losses when such obligations are paid in United States dollars. Foreign currency exchange rate adjustments (i.e., differences between amounts recorded and actual amounts owed or paid) are reported in the consolidated statement of operations and comprehensive income as the foreign currency fluctuations occur. Foreign currency exchange rate adjustments are reported in the consolidated statement of cash flows using the exchange rates in effect at the time of the cash flows. To the extent there is a fluctuation in the exchange rate, the amount of U.S. dollars to be paid to satisfy this foreign currency obligation in the following year may increase or decrease.

December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022

Note 2 - Significant Accounting Policies (Continued)

Foreign Currency Translation

Consolidated balance sheet items of foreign operations are translated to U.S. dollars at the exchange rate in effect at year end. Income and expense items and cash flows are translated at the average exchange rate for each year.

Other Comprehensive (Loss) Income

Accounting principles generally require that recognized revenue, expenses, gains, and losses be included in net income. Certain changes in assets and liabilities, however, such as foreign currency translation adjustments, are reported as a direct adjustment to the equity section of the consolidated balance sheet. Such items, along with net income, are considered components of comprehensive income.

Income Taxes

The Company is treated as a partnership for federal income tax purposes. Consequently, federal income taxes are not payable or provided for by the Company. The Company's ultimate parent (AFH) files income tax returns in U.S. federal and various state jurisdictions.

Use of Estimates

The preparation of consolidated financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the consolidated financial statements and the reported amounts of revenue and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from those estimates. The allowance for doubtful accounts and loan losses is a significant estimate.

Subsequent Events

The consolidated financial statements and related disclosures include evaluation of events up through and including March 17, 2025, which is the date the consolidated financial statements were available to be issued.

Note 3 - Allowance for Credit Losses

The activity in the allowance for credit losses is as follows:

	_	Accounts Receivable	Notes Receivable		
Balance - December 31, 2022 Provision within operating expense Deductions/Write-offs	\$	416,080 157,463 (111,794)	\$	1,192,337 33,792 (178,300)	
Balance - December 31, 2023		461,749		1,047,829	
Provision within operating expense Deductions/Write-offs	_	247,357 (151,384)		407,587 (199,905)	
Balance - December 31, 2024	\$	557,722	\$	1,255,511	

As of December 31, 2024 and 2023, there were no notes receivable considered to be past due.

December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022

Note 4 - Fair Value Measurements

Accounting standards require certain assets and liabilities be reported at fair value in the financial statements and provide a framework for establishing that fair value. The framework for determining fair value is based on a hierarchy that prioritizes the inputs and valuation techniques used to measure fair value.

Fair values determined by Level 1 inputs use quoted prices in active markets for identical assets that the Company has the ability to access. The Company does not hold any Level 1 assets.

Fair values determined by Level 2 inputs use other inputs that are observable, either directly or indirectly. These Level 2 inputs include quoted prices for similar assets in active markets and other inputs, such as interest rates and yield curves, that are observable at commonly quoted intervals. All of the Company's investments are in Treasury bills and are valued using Level 2 inputs. Treasury bills with a three-month maturity or less are classified as cash equivalents on the consolidated balance sheet, and Treasury bills with a greater than three-month maturity are classified as short-term investments on the consolidated balance sheet.

Level 3 inputs are unobservable inputs, including inputs that are available in situations where there is little, if any, market activity for the related asset. These Level 3 fair value measurements are based primarily on management's own estimates using pricing models, discounted cash flow methodologies, or similar techniques taking into account the characteristics of the asset. The Company does not hold any Level 3 assets.

In instances where inputs used to measure fair value fall into different levels in the above fair value hierarchy, fair value measurements in their entirety are categorized based on the lowest level input that is significant to the valuation. The Company's assessment of the significance of particular inputs to these fair value measurements requires judgment and considers factors specific to each asset.

Note 5 - Property and Equipment

Property and equipment as of December 31 are summarized as follows:

	2024		 2023	Depreciable Life - Years
Land Land improvements Buildings Building improvements Machinery and equipment Furniture and fixtures Computer equipment and software Leasehold improvements	\$	500,000 820,273 5,062,123 728,703 459,410 1,453,525 1,422,077 292,647	\$ 250,000 561,357 4,147,136 642,272 431,737 1,403,944 1,562,282 274,960	- 10-15 39 3-10 2-10 3-5 3-5 3-6
Total cost Accumulated depreciation Net property and equipment	\$	10,738,758 5,361,046 5,377,712	\$ 9,273,688 5,230,975 4,042,713	

Depreciation expense for 2024, 2023, and 2022 was \$343,685, \$354,631, and \$364,956, respectively.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements

December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022

Note 6 - Acquired Intangible Assets and Goodwill

Intangible assets of the Company at December 31, 2024 and 2023 are summarized as follows:

		2024				2023			
	Gro	oss Carrying Amount		Accumulated Amortization	G	ross Carrying Amount		Accumulated Amortization	
Franchise rights	\$	20,651,131	\$	19,629,800	\$	20,651,131	\$	19,260,788	

Amortization expense for intangible assets totaled \$369,012, \$369,012, and \$387,679 for the December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022, respectively.

Estimated amortization expense for the years ending December 31 is as follows:

Years Ending	_	Amount			
2025 2026 2027 2028	\$	369,237 336,463 172,400 143,231			
Total	\$	1,021,331			

Goodwill amortization totaled \$72,614, \$72,614, and \$89,773 for the years ended December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022, respectively.

		2024	_	2023
Gross amount of goodwill recorded Accumulated amortization	\$	897,720 (666,998)	\$	897,720 (594,384)
Net carrying value	<u>\$</u>	230,722	\$	303,336

Note 7 - Line of Credit

The Company has a line of credit agreement with a bank totaling \$1,500,000, which matures on September 12, 2026, with interest payable monthly at the prime rate (an effective rate of 7.50 percent at December 31, 2024). There were no outstanding borrowings on the line of credit at December 31, 2024 or 2023.

The line of credit is under a master agreement with the bank. Under the agreement with the bank, the Company's ultimate parent is subject to various financial covenants, including a funded debt to earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation, and amortization (EBITDA) ratio and a debt service coverage ratio. The line of credit is collateralized by substantially all assets and has a limited guarantee by the majority owner.

December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022

Note 8 - Long-term Debt

Long-term debt at December 31, 2024 and 2023 is as follows:

	2024	 2023
Note payable to a bank in monthly installments of \$21,373, including interest at 4.50 percent. The note is collateralized by all of the Company's assets, as well as a limited personal guarantee by the majority owner, and is due on September 5, 2030	2,514,226	\$ 2,652,229
Note payable to a bank in monthly installments of \$30,423, including interest at 4.50 percent. The note is collateralized by all of the Company's assets, as well as a limited personal guarantee by the majority owner, and is due on December 16, 2027	1,021,784	1,332,355
Note payable to a bank in monthly installments of \$23,571, including interest at 6.57 percent. The note is collateralized by all of the Company's assets, as well as a limited personal guarantee by the majority owner, and is due on October 15, 2029	1,166,125	-
Note payable to a third party in monthly installments of \$10,310, including interest at 4.25 percent. The note is due in full on December 16, 2027. This note is not collateralized	347,896	454,364
Note payable to a third party in monthly installments of \$10,287, including interest at 4.25 percent. The note is due in full on December 16, 2027. This note is not collateralized	347,106	453,331
Total	5,397,137	4,892,279
Less current portion	 903,461	 661,268
Long-term portion	\$ 4,493,676	\$ 4,231,011

The balance of the above debt matures as follows:

	Years Ending	Amount			
•	2025 2026 2027	\$ 903,461 949,506 997,986			
	2028 2029	423,843			
	Z029 Thereafter	402,370 1,719,971			
	Total	\$ 5,397,137			

Interest expense for 2024, 2023, and 2022 was \$222,852, \$231,451, and \$265,810, respectively.

The Company is liable for the entire amount of the aforementioned notes payable to a bank on a joint and several basis under a master agreement with the Company's ultimate parent and the bank. As of December 31, 2024 and 2023, the total outstanding balance of the debt was \$4,702,135 and \$3,984,584, respectively, and the Company has recognized a liability for its agreed-upon portion for the same amounts. Under the agreement with the bank, AFH is subject to various financial covenants, including a funded debt to earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation, and amortization ratio and a debt service coverage ratio. The notes payable are collateralized by substantially all assets and have a limited guarantee by the majority owner. In the event the Company is required to make payments on the debt in excess of the agreed-upon amount, the Company could seek to recover those amounts from AFH; however, the Company does not hold specific recourse or collateral rights in connection with the agreement.

December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022

Note 9 - Leases

The Company is obligated under an operating lease for its facility in Middle River, Maryland for a term of seven years expiring in February 2025. Monthly rent escalates over the term of the lease from \$22,097 to \$25,626. The lease also requires monthly payments for a portion of the building's operating costs. The lease can be renewed for one term of five years.

The right-of-use asset and related lease liability have been calculated using a discount rate of 1.04 percent. Total rent expense under this lease was \$272,907 for 2024, 2023, and 2022. Cash paid for amounts included in the measurement of the lease liabilities during the years ended December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022 was approximately \$306,261, \$298,791, and \$291,504, respectively.

Future minimum annual commitments under the operating lease include lease payments of \$51,252 due in 2025, of which \$67 pertains to interest.

Note 10 - Leased Assets

The Company leases its buildings to various related parties and one nonrelated party under operating lease agreements for shared corporate office space and printing services. The buildings are owned by the Company and recorded in property and equipment on the consolidated balance sheet. See Note 12 for disclosure of rent revenue from related parties. The operating lease assets consist of the following at December 31:

	 2024	 2023
Operating lease buildings Accumulated depreciation	\$ 5,062,123 1,526,091	\$ 4,147,136 1,417,799
Total	\$ 3,536,032	\$ 2,729,337

Future minimum lease rental payments to be received on noncancelable operating leases are as follows:

Years Ending December 31	Operating Leases			
2025 2026 2027 2028 2029 Thereafter	\$	323,356 332,665 339,318 346,104 353,026 360,087		
Total	\$	2,054,556		

Note 11 - Accrued Liabilities

The following is the detail of accrued liabilities:

	 2024	 2023
Accrued compensation expense	\$ 1,054,786	\$ 1,402,477
Customer deposits	384,394	418,053
Accrued interest	13,596	12,030
Taxes payable	54,977	59,909
Accrued legal fees	30,000	32,969
Accrued convention expense	254,150	263,212
Accrued advertising rebates	10,248	6,290
Other accrued liabilities	 446,751	 384,285
Total accrued and other liabilities	\$ 2,248,902	\$ 2,579,225

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements

December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022

Note 12 - Related Party Transactions

The following is a description of transactions between the Company and related parties:

Accounts Receivable

At December 31, 2024 and 2023, the Company had accounts receivable from companies related through common management and ownership totaling \$505,021 and \$827,680, respectively.

Accounts Payable

At December 31, 2024 and 2023, the Company had accounts payable to companies related through common management and ownership totaling \$5,111 and \$1,000, respectively.

Shared Services

The Company entered into a shared services agreement with an affiliate related through common ownership. The Company provided the affiliate with support in the form of executive management, financial reporting and budgeting, accounting, risk management, human resources, technology, and other services in exchange for \$20,833 per month in 2024, 2023, and 2022. The Company's revenue related to this agreement was \$250,000 for the years ended December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022.

The Company entered into a second shared services agreement with an affiliate related through common ownership. The Company provided the affiliate with support in the form of executive management, payroll and benefits, accounting, and other services in exchange for \$1,250 per month in 2024, 2023, and 2022. The Company's revenue related to this agreement was \$15,000 for the years ended December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022.

The Company's shared service revenue and expenses are included in operating expenses on the accompanying consolidated statement of operations and comprehensive income.

Revenue

For the years ended December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022, the Company had revenue from affiliates totaling \$491,475, \$420,467, and \$470,461, respectively, related to royalties; production sales; and franchise, technology, and marketing fees. For the years ended December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022, the Company had rent revenue from related parties totaling \$235,403, \$217,416, and \$212,802, respectively.

Purchases

For the years ended December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022, the Company had purchases from affiliates totaling \$173,619, \$28,285, and \$36,500, respectively.

Note 13 - Retirement Plans

The Company sponsors a 401(k) plan, which includes a profit-sharing feature, for substantially all employees. The plan provides for the Company to make a matching contribution. Contributions to the plan totaled \$292,093, \$289,481, and \$261,052 for the years ended December 31, 2024, 2023, and 2022, respectively.

EXHIBIT P

TABLE OF CONTENTS OF OPERATIONS MATERIALS

ALLEGRA FRANCHISE OPERATIONS MATERIALS

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION A: INTRODUCTION	OPENING TIMELINE
ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC 1	ESTABLISHMENT OF BUSINESS FORM
Alliance Franchise Brands Core Values 1	BUSINESS PLANNING PROCESS
ALLEGRA BRANDING 4	Business Plan
COMMITMENT TO ENVIRONMENT AND	Further Develop Your Marketing Strategy
SUSTAINABILITY 5	Sales Plan10
ALLEGRA PRODUCTS & SERVICES 6	RIGHTSTART [™] 12
Marketing 6	SETTING UP YOUR CENTER14
Print 7	Recommended Advisor Team Selection Criteria14
Mail 7	Site Selection Criteria14
Design / Creative 8	Market Analysis1
Web 8	Lease Considerations16
Signs 9	Working with an Architect17
Promotional Products 9	Working with a Contractor1
FRANCHISE MEMBER COMMUNICATIONS CHANNELS10	Securing a Legal Advisor18
Sales and Marketing e-Newsletters10	PRODUCTION EQUIPMENT & OPTIONS19
The Hub10	VEHICLE SPECIFICATIONS20
SERVICES PROVIDED TO ALLEGRA FRANCHISE	CONTRACTING WITH REQUIRED UTILITIES AND
MEMBERS11	SERVICES21
Advertising Materials and Sales Aids11	OBTAINING REQUIRED LICENSES AND PERMITS22
Approved Suppliers11	Industry Certifications22
Brand Website11	Construction Permits22
Initial Training11	Employment Permits and Regulations23
Initial On-Site Assistance12	SETTING UP BANK ACCOUNTS25
Network Advisory Council12	PROCURING REQUIRED INSURANCE POLICIES26
Ongoing Research and Development12	MEETING YOUR TAX OBLIGATIONS27
Ongoing Training and Support13	Employer Identification Number27
RESPONSIBILITIES OF ALLEGRA FRANCHISE MEMBER	Federal Taxes27
AND EMPLOYEES14	State Taxes28
Responsibilities to Your Clients14	
Responsibilities to Your Employees14	
Responsibilities to Your Fellow Franchise	SECTION C: HUMAN RESOURCES
Members15	EEOC GUIDELINES
Responsibilities to the Franchisor15	Employers Covered by EEOC-Enforced Laws
HELP DESK16	How Employees Are Counted
ROLE OF THE FRANCHISE BUSINESS CONSULTANT17	Record Keeping Requirements
	Reporting Requirements
SECTION B: BECOMING AN ALLEGRA FRANCHISE	EEOC Charge Process
MEMBER	LAWS REGARDING HARASSMENT

Sexual Harassment 3	INITIAL PERFORMANCE EVALUATION	27
Racial and Ethnic Harassment 3	EMPLOYEE ORIENTATION	28
Pregnancy Discrimination 4	General Orientation/Completing Necessary	
Religious Discrimination4	Paperwork	28
IMMIGRATION REFORM / CONTROL ACT 5	TRAINING EMPLOYEES	31
WAGE AND LABOR LAWS 6	Ongoing Training	32
Fair Labor Standards Act 6	DEVELOPING PERSONNEL POLICIES	33
What the FLSA Requires 6	TIME TRACKING PROCEDURES	36
Exemptions 7	UNIFORM AND DRESS CODE	37
What the FLSA Does Not Require 7	PERFORMANCE EVALUATIONS	38
FLSA Minimum Wage Poster 8	Evaluation Process	39
Other Mandatory Labor Law Posters 8	EMPLOYEE DISCIPLINE	40
AMERICANS WITH DISABILITIES ACT (ADA) 9	TERMINATION / SEPARATION	42
Who is Protected?9	Termination	42
What is Covered?9	Resignation	43
Job Accommodations 9		
Ensuring Compliance10	SECTION D: OPERATING AN ALLEGRA BUSINESS	
ADA Survey and Enhancements10	SUGGESTED HOURS OF OPERATION	1
ADA Resources10	DAILY PROCEDURES	2
WORKING WITH INDEPENDENT CONTRACTORS11	CENTER APPEARANCE	5
Employees vs. Independent Contractors11	CLIENT SERVICE PROCEDURES	6
Qualifying Independent Contractors13	Client Service Philosophy	6
Paying Independent Contractors13	CLIENT CARE	8
PROFILE OF AN IDEAL ALLEGRA EMPLOYEE15	AFTER THE SALE	10
HIRING PROCESS FOR NEW EMPLOYEES17	CLIENT RETENTION	12
Step 1: Prepare a Job Description for your Job	CLIENT HANDLING AND FOLLOW-UP PROCESSES TO	
Posting18	DRIVE SALES, CLIENT RETENTION AND CLIENT	
Step 2: Confirm the Key Attributes and	LOYALTY	14
Background you are Seeking19	Handling Client Complaints	15
Step 3: Recruiting Process—Where to Seek	Handling Refund Requests	16
Candidates19	DESIGN AND PRODUCTION OVERVIEW	17
Step 4: Screening the Candidate's Resume and	Introduction	17
Telephone Screen20	Standard Production Workflow	17
Step 5: Interviewing Screened Candidates	Standard Production Workflow Process Steps	18
(3-5 Minimum)21	Quality Control	18
Step 6: Assess, Evaluate and Select25	Estimating	18
Step 7: Prepare the Job Offer26	Order Entry	18
Step 8: Make the Job Offer26	Production Scheduling	19
Step 9: Contact Candidates Not Selected26	Prepress and Graphic Design	19

Print Production21	Corporate Support	.49
Inventory and Fulfillment21	WorkStream™	.50
Packaging21	Technology Service Fee	.51
Shipping and Delivery22		
Invoicing22		
Example Production Workflow Scenarios23	SECTION E: MANAGING AN ALLEGRA BUSINESS ON	l
MARKETING SERVICES24	AN ONGOING BASIS	
ALLIANCE RESOURCE CENTER26	MANAGEMENT PHILOSOPHY	1
LARGE FORMAT PRINTING28	FOUNDATIONAL TOOLS FOR EFFECTIVELY MANAGING	
MAILING SERVICES30	YOUR CENTER	2
ECOMMERCE31	MANAGING PEOPLE AND PROCESSES	4
Introduction31	Managing Personnel	4
Our eCommerce Solutions31	Goal Setting in 90-Day Increments	5
Understanding Your Client's Need for	Establishing Rocks	5
eCommerce32	Meeting and Communication Cadence	5
eCommerce Marketing Tools32	Level 10 Meetings	5
eCommerce Sales Tools33	Communicating with Employees	6
eCommerce Technical Training and Support33	Developing Effective Schedules	е
Other Considerations34	MANAGING THE CLIENT EXPERIENCE	7
BILLING35	Communicating with Clients	7
Accepting Payment35	Providing Quotes	8
Generating Invoices36	Re-orders	8
Computer and Network Equipment Maintenance.38	Completing Work Orders	9
OSHA COMPLIANCE40	Project Management	9
OSHA Requirements40	MANAGING YOUR CENTER'S GROWTH THROUGH	
Small Business Employers40	ACQUISITION	.11
Contact Information41	Introduction to the Acquisition Program	.11
SAFETY & SECURITY42	Reasons for Acquisition	.11
Safety Rules42	PRICING AND COST MANAGEMENT	.13
Accident Reporting & Investigation43	MIS AND POS SYSTEMS	.16
Workers' Compensation Issues44	INVENTORY MANAGEMENT	. 19
Fire Safety44	Evaluating Current Equipment Inventory	. 19
Robbery45	Subcontracting Decision	. 20
Burglary46	Ordering Procedures	. 21
TECHNOLOGY47	Receiving Procedures	. 22
Using a Franchise Relationship Management	Reconciling Inventory	.23
Tool4 <u>7</u>	OPERATIONAL AND FINANCIAL REPORTING	.24
Functions of the Hub48	Accounting Software	.24
Benefits49	Financial Statements	.24

Financial Primer24	Allegra Client Characteristics and Market
Profit Mastery™30	Segments2
Key Performance Indicators31	THE THREE ELEMENTS TO MANAGING SALES
Bookkeeping Best Practices32	PERFORMANCE4
FRANCHISE REPORTING REQUIREMENTS34	SALES LEADERSHIP, MANAGEMENT AND COACHING5
LOSS PREVENTION35	Sales Leadership: Setting Sales Goals and
	Objectives5
SECTION F: MARKETING & PUBLIC RELATIONS	Sales Management: Sales Analytics and
ALLEGRA BRAND MESSAGING AND GUIDE FOR USING	Performance Metrics6
ALLEGRA MARKS 1	Managing Sales Performance8
BUILDING A STRONG BRAND2	Managing Sales Activity and Results8
Marketing Materials Online (MMO)2	Sales Meetings9
Identity Materials 2	Managing the Sales Calendar9
Capabilities Materials 3	Sales Coaching10
Telephone On Hold Messages 3	SALES PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT11
Open House 3	Center Sales Readiness Information11
YOUR ANNUAL MARKETING PLAN 4	Overview of Center Sales Positions12
CUSTOMER RETENTION & GROWTH 6	Recruiting, Interviewing & Hiring Sales
Surveying Your Clients 6	Professionals12
Conducting Client Analysis7	Onboarding & Training New Sales Professionals12
Dormant Accounts 7	Individual Sales Planning & Tracking14
Email Marketing 7	Time Management14
Marketing Insider Magazine 8	THE ALLEGRA SALES PROCESS15
LEAD GENERATION9	Solutions Based Sales Approach–The "WHY"
WEB MARKETING10	before the "WHAT"15
iSite10	Introducing Allegra to Prospects & Clients16
Local Search Marketing11	Allegra Steps of the Sale17
Search Engine Marketing11	Step 1—Prospecting18
Search Engine Optimization11	Prospecting Rules of Engagement19
Social Media12	Step 2—Pre-Call Preparation20
USING REFERRALS TO BUILD BUSINESS13	Step 3—Fact Finding21
NETWORKING14	Step 4—Proposals & Quotes22
PUBLIC RELATIONS15	Overcoming Objections23
COMMUNITY GOODWILL PROGRAMS16	Step 5—Make the Sale24
	Step 6—Retain & Grow25
	Account Review Process26
SECTION G: SALES MANAGEMENT AND SALES PROCESS	The Allegra 5-Star Customer Experience .27
DEFINING A SALES PLAN	SALES SUPPORT RESOURCES FOR ALLEGRA SALES
	MANAGEMENT & SALES PROFESSIONALS28

Training Support for Sales Professionals	28
Honors Sales Club	28
Training Support for Sales Managers	28
Customer Relationship Management (CRM)	
Tools	29

 $\frac{\textbf{INSTY-PRINTS FRANCHISE OPERATIONS MATERIALS}}{\textbf{TABLE OF CONTENTS}}$

Insty-Prints Franchise Operations Manual

SECTION A: INTRODUCTION	HELP DESK17
ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC1	ROLE OF THE REGIONAL DIRECTOR18
Alliance Franchise Brands Core Values1	
INSTY-PRINTS BRANDING4	SECTION B: BECOMING AN INSTY-PRINTS FRANCHISE
COMMITMENT TO ENVIRONMENT AND	MEMBER
SUSTAINABILITY5	OPENING TIMELINE1
INSTY-PRINTS PRODUCTS & SERVICES6	ESTABLISHMENT OF BUSINESS FORM6
Marketing6	BUSINESS PLANNING PROCESS7
Print7	Business Plan7
Mail7	Further Develop Your Marketing Strategy9
Design / Creative8	Sales Plan10
Web8	SETTING UP YOUR CENTER12
Signs9	Recommended Advisor Team Selection Criteria 12
Promotional Products9	Site Selection Criteria12
FRANCHISE MEMBER COMMUNICATIONS CHANNELS10	Market Analysis13
Regional Report e-Newsletter10	Lease Considerations14
The Hub10	Working with an Architect16
SERVICES PROVIDED TO INSTY-PRINTS FRANCHISE	Working with a Contractor16
MEMBERS11	PRODUCTION EQUIPMENT & OPTIONS17
Advertising Materials and Sales Aids11	VEHICLE SPECIFICATIONS18
Approved Suppliers11	CONTRACTING WITH REQUIRED UTILITIES AND
Brand Website11	SERVICES19
Initial Training11	OBTAINING REQUIRED LICENSES AND PERMITS20
Initial On-Site Assistance12	Industry Certifications20
Network Advisory Council12	Construction Permits20
Ongoing Research and Development12	Employment Permits and Regulations21
Ongoing Training and Support12	SETTING UP BANK ACCOUNTS23
RESPONSIBILITIES OF INSTY-PRINTS FRANCHISE MEMBER	PROCURING REQUIRED INSURANCE POLICIES24
AND EMPLOYEES13	MEETING YOUR TAX OBLIGATIONS25
Responsibilities to Your Clients13	Employer Identification Number25
Responsibilities to Your Employees13	Federal Taxes25
Responsibilities to Your Fellow Franchise	State Taxes26
Members14	
Responsibilities to the Franchisor14	
USING A FRANCHISE RELATIONSHIP MANAGEMENT (FRM)	SECTION C: HUMAN RESOURCES
TOOL AND CORPORATE SUPPORT CONTACT15	EEOC GUIDELINES1
Functions of the Hub15	Employers Covered by EEOC-Enforced Laws 1
Benefits16	How Employees Are Counted2
Corporate Support16	Record Keeping Requirements2

Insty-Prints Franchise Operations Manual

Reporting Requirements2	Step 7: Prepare the Job Offer	. 26
EEOC Charge Process2	Step 8: Make the Job Offer	. 26
LAWS REGARDING HARASSMENT3	Step 9: Contact Candidates Not Selected	. 26
Sexual Harassment3	INITIAL PERFORMANCE EVALUATION	. 27
Racial and Ethnic Harassment3	EMPLOYEE ORIENTATION	. 28
Pregnancy Discrimination4	General Orientation/Completing Necessary	
Religious Discrimination4	Paperwork	. 28
IMMIGRATION REFORM / CONTROL ACT5	TRAINING EMPLOYEES	. 31
WAGE AND LABOR LAWS6	Ongoing Training	. 32
Fair Labor Standards Act6	DEVELOPING PERSONNEL POLICIES	. 33
What the FLSA Requires6	TIME TRACKING PROCEDURES	. 36
Exemptions7	UNIFORM AND DRESS CODE	. 37
What the FLSA Does Not Require7	PERFORMANCE EVALUATIONS	. 38
FLSA Minimum Wage Poster8	Evaluation Process	. 39
Other Mandatory Labor Law Posters8	EMPLOYEE DISCIPLINE	. 40
AMERICANS WITH DISABILITIES ACT (ADA)9	TERMINATION / SEPARATION	. 42
Who is Protected?9	Termination	. 42
What is Covered?9	Resignation	. 43
Job Accommodations9		
Ensuring Compliance10	SECTION D: OPERATING AN INSTY-PRINTS BUSINES	S
ADA Survey and Enhancements10	SUGGESTED HOURS OF OPERATION	1
ADA Resources10	DAILY PROCEDURES	2
WORKING WITH INDEPENDENT CONTRACTORS11	CENTER APPEARANCE	5
Employees vs. Independent Contractors11	CLIENT SERVICE PROCEDURES	6
Qualifying Independent Contractors13	Client Service Philosophy	6
Paying Independent Contractors13	CLIENT CARE	8
PROFILE OF AN IDEAL INSTY-PRINTS EMPLOYEE15	AFTER THE SALE	. 10
HIRING PROCESS FOR NEW EMPLOYEES17	CLIENT RETENTION	. 12
Step 1: Prepare a Job Description for your Job	CLIENT HANDLING AND FOLLOW-UP PROCESSES TO	
Posting18	DRIVE SALES, CLIENT RETENTION AND CLIENT	
Step 2: Confirm the Key Attributes and	LOYALTY	. 14
Background you are Seeking19	Handling Client Complaints	. 15
Step 3: Recruiting Process—Where to Seek	Handling Refund Requests	. 16
Candidates19	JOB FLOW SYSTEM	. 17
Step 4: Screening the Candidate's Resume and	WORK-IN-PROGRESS (WIP) MEETINGS	. 19
Telephone Screen20	DESIGN AND PRODUCTION OVERVIEW	. 20
Step 5: Interviewing Screened Candidates	Introduction	. 20
(3-5 Minimum)21	Standard Production Workflow Tools	. 20
Step 6: Assess, Evaluate and Select25	Standard Production Workflow Process Steps	. 21

Insty-Prints Franchise Operations Manual

Estimating21	
Order Entry21	SECTION E: MANAGING AN INSTY-PRINTS BUSINESS OF
Preflighting21	AN ONGOING BASIS
Production Scheduling22	MANAGEMENT PHILOSOPHY1
Creative Services – Production and	FOUNDATIONAL TOOLS FOR EFFECTIVELY MANAGING
Design22	YOUR CENTER2
Print Production23	MANAGING PEOPLE AND PROCESSES4
Inventory Management and Fulfillment23	Managing Personnel4
Quality Control23	Goal Setting in 90-Day Increments5
Shipping24	Establishing Rocks5
Example Production Workflow Scenarios24	Meeting and Communication Cadence5
MARKETING SERVICES25	Level 10 Meetings5
LARGE FORMAT PRINTING29	Communicating with Employees6
MAILING SERVICES31	Developing Effective Schedules6
ECOMMERCE32	MANAGING THE CLIENT EXPERIENCE7
Introduction32	Communicating with Clients7
Our eCommerce Solutions32	Providing Quotes8
Understanding Your Client's Need for	Re-orders9
eCommerce33	Completing Work Orders9
eCommerce 101—Storefront Product Types34	Project Management10
eCommerce 101—Workflow Options35	MANAGING YOUR CENTER'S GROWTH THROUGH
eCommerce Marketing Tools36	ACQUISITION11
eCommerce Sales Tools36	Introduction to the Acquisition Program11
eCommerce Technical Training and Support36	Reasons for Acquisition11
BILLING38	PRICING AND COST MANAGEMENT13
Accepting Payment38	MIS AND POS SYSTEMS16
Generating Invoices39	INVENTORY MANAGEMENT19
Computer and Network Equipment Maintenance 40	Evaluating Current Equipment Inventory19
OSHA COMPLIANCE42	Subcontracting Decision20
OSHA Requirements42	Ordering Procedures21
Small Business Employers42	Receiving Procedures22
Contact Information43	Reconciling Inventory23
SAFETY & SECURITY44	OPERATIONAL AND FINANCIAL REPORTING24
Safety Rules44	Accounting Software24
Accident Reporting & Investigation45	Financial Statements24
Workers' Compensation Issues46	Financial Primer24
Fire Safety46	Profit Mastery™30
Robbery47	Key Performance Indicators31
Burglary48	Bookkeeping Best Practices32

Insty-Prints Franchise Operations Manual

FRANCHISE REPORTING REQUIREMENTS34	SALES LEADERSHIP, MANAGEMENT AND COACHING5
LOSS PREVENTION35	Sales Leadership: Setting Sales Goals and
	Objectives 5
SECTION F: MARKETING & PUBLIC RELATIONS	Sales Management: Sales Analytics and
INSTY-PRINTS BRAND MESSAGING AND GUIDE FOR USING	Performance Metrics6
INSTY-PRINTS MARKS1	Managing Sales Performance8
BUILDING A STRONG BRAND2	Managing Sales Activity and Results8
Identity Materials2	Sales Meetings9
Capabilities Materials3	Managing the Sales Calendar9
Telephone On Hold Messages3	Sales Coaching10
Open House3	SALES PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT11
YOUR ANNUAL MARKETING PLAN4	Center Sales Readiness Information11
CUSTOMER RETENTION & GROWTH6	Overview of Center Sales Positions12
Surveying Your Clients6	Recruiting, Interviewing & Hiring Sales
Conducting Client Analysis7	Professionals12
Dormant Accounts7	Onboarding & Training New Sales Professionals 12
Email Marketing7	ALLEGRA NETWORK SALES PROCESS15
Marketing Insider Magazine8	Solutions Based Sales Approach—The "WHY"
LEAD GENERATION9	before the "WHAT"15
Lunch & Learns10	Steps of the Sale16
Trade Shows10	Introducing Insty-Prints to Prospects and
WEB MARKETING11	Clients 16
Local Website11	Step 1—Pre-Call Preparation17
Local Search Marketing12	Step 2—Fact Finding18
Search Engine Marketing12	Step 3—Presentation19
Search Engine Optimization12	Step 4—Overcoming Objections20
Social Media12	Step 5—Close the Sale21
USING REFERRALS TO BUILD BUSINESS13	Step 6—Follow-Up22
NETWORKING14	Prospecting for New Business—Prospecting
PUBLIC RELATIONS15	Techniques24
COMMUNITY GOODWILL PROGRAMS16	Prospecting Rules of Engagement25
MATCHING FUNDS17	Account Review Process25
	Individual Sales Planning and Tracking26
SECTION G: SALES MANAGEMENT AND SALES PROCESS	Time Management27
DEFINING A SALES PLAN1	SALES SUPPORT RESOURCES FOR SALES
Insty-Prints Client Characteristics and Market	MANAGEMENT & SALES PROFESSIONALS28
Segments2	Training Support for Sales Professionals28
THE THREE ELEMENTS TO MANAGING SALES	Honors Sales Club28
PERFORMANCE4	Training Support for Sales Managers29

Insty-Prints Franchise Operations Manual

Customer Relationship Management (CRM)		
Tools	29	

 $\frac{\textbf{AMERICAN SPEEDY FRANCHISE OPERATIONS MATERIALS}}{\textbf{TABLE OF CONTENTS}}$

SECTION A: INTRODUCTION	HELP DESK	17
ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC1	ROLE OF THE REGIONAL DIRECTOR	18
Alliance Franchise Brands Core Values1		
AMERICAN SPEEDY BRANDING4	SECTION B: BECOMING AN AMERICAN SPEEDY	
COMMITMENT TO ENVIRONMENT AND	FRANCHISE MEMBER	
SUSTAINABILITY5	OPENING TIMELINE	1
AMERICAN SPEEDY PRODUCTS & SERVICES6	ESTABLISHMENT OF BUSINESS FORM	6
Marketing6	BUSINESS PLANNING PROCESS	7
Print7	Business Plan	7
Mail7	Further Develop Your Marketing Strategy	9
Design / Creative8	Sales Plan	10
Web8	SETTING UP YOUR CENTER	12
Signs9	Recommended Advisor Team Selection Criteria	12
Promotional Products9	Site Selection Criteria	12
FRANCHISE MEMBER COMMUNICATIONS CHANNELS10	Market Analysis	13
Regional Report e-Newsletter10	Lease Considerations	14
The Hub10	Working with an Architect	16
SERVICES PROVIDED TO AMERICAN SPEEDY FRANCHISE	Working with a Contractor	16
MEMBERS11	PRODUCTION EQUIPMENT & OPTIONS	17
Advertising Materials and Sales Aids11	VEHICLE SPECIFICATIONS	18
Approved Suppliers11	CONTRACTING WITH REQUIRED UTILITIES AND	
Brand Website11	SERVICES	19
Initial Training11	OBTAINING REQUIRED LICENSES AND PERMITS	20
Initial On-Site Assistance12	Industry Certifications	20
Network Advisory Council12	Construction Permits	20
Ongoing Research and Development12	Employment Permits and Regulations	21
Ongoing Training and Support12	SETTING UP BANK ACCOUNTS	23
RESPONSIBILITIES OF AMERICAN SPEEDY FRANCHISE	PROCURING REQUIRED INSURANCE POLICIES	24
MEMBER AND EMPLOYEES13	MEETING YOUR TAX OBLIGATIONS	25
Responsibilities to Your Clients13	Employer Identification Number	25
Responsibilities to Your Employees13	Federal Taxes	25
Responsibilities to Your Fellow Franchise	State Taxes	26
Members14		
Responsibilities to the Franchisor14		
USING A FRANCHISE RELATIONSHIP MANAGEMENT (FRM)	SECTION C: HUMAN RESOURCES	
TOOL AND CORPORATE SUPPORT CONTACT15	EEOC GUIDELINES	1
Functions of the Hub15	Employers Covered by EEOC-Enforced Laws	1
Benefits16	How Employees Are Counted	2
Corporate Support16	Record Keeping Requirements	2

Reporting Requirements2	Step 7: Prepare the Job Offer	26
EEOC Charge Process2	Step 8: Make the Job Offer	26
LAWS REGARDING HARASSMENT3	Step 9: Contact Candidates Not Selected	26
Sexual Harassment3	INITIAL PERFORMANCE EVALUATION	27
Racial and Ethnic Harassment3	EMPLOYEE ORIENTATION	28
Pregnancy Discrimination4	General Orientation/Completing Necessary	
Religious Discrimination4	Paperwork	28
IMMIGRATION REFORM / CONTROL ACT5	TRAINING EMPLOYEES	31
WAGE AND LABOR LAWS6	Ongoing Training	32
Fair Labor Standards Act6	DEVELOPING PERSONNEL POLICIES	33
What the FLSA Requires6	TIME TRACKING PROCEDURES	36
Exemptions7	UNIFORM AND DRESS CODE	37
What the FLSA Does Not Require7	PERFORMANCE EVALUATIONS	38
FLSA Minimum Wage Poster8	Evaluation Process	39
Other Mandatory Labor Law Posters8	EMPLOYEE DISCIPLINE	40
AMERICANS WITH DISABILITIES ACT (ADA)9	TERMINATION / SEPARATION	42
Who is Protected?9	Termination	42
What is Covered?9	Resignation	43
Job Accommodations9		
Ensuring Compliance10	SECTION D: OPERATING AN AMERICAN SPEEDY	
ADA Survey and Enhancements10	BUSINESS	
ADA Resources10	SUGGESTED HOURS OF OPERATION	1
WORKING WITH INDEPENDENT CONTRACTORS11	DAILY PROCEDURES	2
Employees vs. Independent Contractors11	CENTER APPEARANCE	5
Qualifying Independent Contractors13	CLIENT SERVICE PROCEDURES	6
Paying Independent Contractors13	Client Service Philosophy	6
PROFILE OF AN IDEAL AMERICAN SPEEDY EMPLOYEE 15	CLIENT CARE	8
HIRING PROCESS FOR NEW EMPLOYEES17	AFTER THE SALE	10
Step 1: Prepare a Job Description for your Job	CLIENT RETENTION	12
Posting18	CLIENT HANDLING AND FOLLOW-UP PROCESSES TO	
Step 2: Confirm the Key Attributes and	DRIVE SALES, CLIENT RETENTION AND CLIENT	
Background you are Seeking19	LOYALTY	14
Step 3: Recruiting Process—Where to Seek	Handling Client Complaints	15
Candidates19	Handling Refund Requests	16
Step 4: Screening the Candidate's Resume and	JOB FLOW SYSTEM	17
Telephone Screen20	WORK-IN-PROGRESS (WIP) MEETINGS	19
Step 5: Interviewing Screened Candidates	DESIGN AND PRODUCTION OVERVIEW	20
(3-5 Minimum)21	Introduction	20
Step 6: Assess, Evaluate and Select25	Standard Production Workflow Tools	20

Standard Production Workflow Process Steps21	Burglary48
Estimating21	
Order Entry21	SECTION E: MANAGING AN AMERICAN SPEEDY
Preflighting21	BUSINESS ON AN ONGOING BASIS
Production Scheduling22	MANAGEMENT PHILOSOPHY
Creative Services – Production and	FOUNDATIONAL TOOLS FOR EFFECTIVELY MANAGING
Design22	YOUR CENTER
Print Production23	MANAGING PEOPLE AND PROCESSES
Inventory Management and Fulfillment23	Managing Personnel
Quality Control23	Goal Setting in 90-Day Increments
Shipping24	Establishing Rocks
Example Production Workflow Scenarios24	Meeting and Communication Cadence
MARKETING SERVICES25	Level 10 Meetings
LARGE FORMAT PRINTING29	Communicating with Employees
MAILING SERVICES31	Developing Effective Schedules
ECOMMERCE32	MANAGING THE CLIENT EXPERIENCE
Introduction32	Communicating with Clients
Our eCommerce Solutions32	Providing Quotes8
Understanding Your Client's Need for	Re-orders
eCommerce33	Completing Work Orders
eCommerce 101—Storefront Product Types34	Project Management10
eCommerce 101—Workflow Options35	MANAGING YOUR CENTER'S GROWTH THROUGH
eCommerce Marketing Tools36	ACQUISITION1
eCommerce Sales Tools36	Introduction to the Acquisition Program13
eCommerce Technical Training and Support36	Reasons for Acquisition12
BILLING38	PRICING AND COST MANAGEMENT13
Accepting Payment38	MIS AND POS SYSTEMS16
Generating Invoices39	INVENTORY MANAGEMENT19
Computer and Network Equipment Maintenance 40	Evaluating Current Equipment Inventory19
OSHA COMPLIANCE42	Subcontracting Decision20
OSHA Requirements42	Ordering Procedures22
Small Business Employers42	Receiving Procedures22
Contact Information43	Reconciling Inventory23
SAFETY & SECURITY44	OPERATIONAL AND FINANCIAL REPORTING24
Safety Rules44	Accounting Software24
Accident Reporting & Investigation45	Financial Statements24
Workers' Compensation Issues46	Financial Primer24
Fire Safety46	Profit Mastery™30
Robbery47	Key Performance Indicators3

Bookkeeping Best Practices32	Sales Leadership: Setting Sales Goals and	
FRANCHISE REPORTING REQUIREMENTS34	Objectives	5
LOSS PREVENTION35	Sales Management: Sales Analytics and	
	Performance Metrics	б
SECTION F: MARKETING & PUBLIC RELATIONS	Managing Sales Performance	8
BUILDING A STRONG BRAND2	Managing Sales Activity and Results	8
Identity Materials2	Sales Meetings	9
Capabilities Materials3	Managing the Sales Calendar	9
Telephone On Hold Messages3	Sales Coaching	10
Open House3	SALES PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT	11
YOUR ANNUAL MARKETING PLAN4	Center Sales Readiness Information	11
CUSTOMER RETENTION & GROWTH6	Overview of Center Sales Positions	12
Surveying Your Clients6	Recruiting, Interviewing & Hiring Sales	
Conducting Client Analysis7	Professionals	12
Dormant Accounts7	Onboarding & Training New Sales Professionals	12
Email Marketing7	ALLEGRA NETWORK SALES PROCESS	15
Marketing Insider Magazine8	Solutions Based Sales Approach-The "WHY"	
LEAD GENERATION9	before the "WHAT"	15
Lunch & Learns10	Steps of the Sale	16
Trade Shows10	Introducing American Speedy to Prosp	ects
WEB MARKETING11	and Clients	16
Local Website11	Step 1—Pre-Call Preparation	17
Local Search Marketing12	Step 2—Fact Finding	18
Search Engine Marketing12	Step 3—Presentation	19
Search Engine Optimization12	Step 4—Overcoming Objections	20
Social Media12	Step 5—Close the Sale	21
USING REFERRALS TO BUILD BUSINESS13	Step 6—Follow-Up	22
NETWORKING14	Prospecting for New Business—Prospecting	
PUBLIC RELATIONS15	Techniques	24
COMMUNITY GOODWILL PROGRAMS16	Prospecting Rules of Engagement	25
MATCHING FUNDS17	Account Review Process	25
	Individual Sales Planning and Tracking	26
SECTION G: SALES MANAGEMENT AND SALES PROCESS	Time Management	27
DEFINING A SALES PLAN1	SALES SUPPORT RESOURCES FOR SALES MANAGEMEN	IT &
American Speedy Client Characteristics and Market	SALES PROFESSIONALS	28
Segments2	Training Support for Sales Professionals	28
THE THREE ELEMENTS TO MANAGING SALES	Honors Sales Club	28
PERFORMANCE4	Training Support for Sales Managers	29
SALES LEADERSHIP, MANAGEMENT AND COACHING5		

American Speedy Franchise Operations Manual Table of Contents

Customer Relationship Management ((CRM)	
Tools	29	

EXHIBIT Q SAMPLE GENERAL RELEASE

ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC

GRANT OF FRANCHISOR CONSENT AND FRANCHISEE RELEASE

Alliance Franchise Brands LLC ("we," "us," or "our") and the undersigned franchisee,
("you" or "your"), currently are parties to a certain Franchise Agreement (the "Franchise Agreement") dated You have asked us to take the following action or to agree to the following request: [insert as appropriate for renewal situation]
We have the right under the Franchise Agreement to obtain a general release from you (and, applicable, your owners) as a condition of taking this action or agreeing to this request. Therefore, we as willing to take the action or agree to the request specified above if you (and, if applicable, your owners give us the release and covenant not to sue provided below in this document. You (and, if applicable, you owners) are willing to give us the release and covenant not to sue provided below as partial consideration for our willingness to take the action or agree to the request described above.

Consistent with the previous introduction, you, on your own behalf and on behalf of your affiliated entities, and each such foregoing person's or entity's successors, heirs, executors, administrators, personal representatives, agents, assigns, partners, owners, directors, officers, principals, and employees (collectively, the "Releasing Parties"), hereby forever release and discharge us and our current and former affiliated entities, and each such entity's officers, directors, owners, principals, employees, agents, representatives, successors, and assigns (collectively, the "AFB Parties") of and from any and all claims, damages (known and unknown), demands, causes of action, suits, duties, liabilities, and agreements of any nature and kind (collectively, "Claims") that you and any of the other Releasing Parties now has, ever had, or, but for this document, hereafter would or could have against any of the AFB Parties, including without limitation, Claims (1) arising out of or related to the AFB Parties' obligations under the Franchise Agreement or (2) otherwise arising from or related to your and the other Releasing Parties' relationship, from the beginning of time to the date of your signature below, with any of the AFB Parties. You, on your own behalf and on behalf of the other Releasing Parties, further covenant not to sue any of the AFB Parties on any of the Claims released by this paragraph and represent that you have not assigned any of the Claims released by this paragraph to any individual or entity who is not bound by this paragraph.

We also are entitled to a release and covenant not to sue from your owners. By his, her, or their separate signatures below, your owners likewise grant to us the release and covenant not to sue provided above.

IF THE CENTER YOU OPERATE UNDER THE FRANCHISE AGREEMENT IS LOCATED IN CALIFORNIA OR IF YOU ARE A RESIDENT OF CALIFORNIA, THE FOLLOWING SHALL APPLY:

SECTION 1542 ACKNOWLEDGMENT. IT IS YOUR INTENTION, ON YOUR OWN BEHALF AND ON BEHALF OF THE RELEASING PARTIES, IN EXECUTING THIS RELEASE THAT THIS INSTRUMENT BE AND IS A GENERAL RELEASE WHICH SHALL BE EFFECTIVE AS A BAR TO EACH AND EVERY CLAIM, DEMAND, OR CAUSE OF ACTION RELEASED BY YOU OR THE RELEASING PARTIES. YOU RECOGNIZE THAT YOU OR THE RELEASING

PARTIES MAY HAVE SOME CLAIM, DEMAND, OR CAUSE OF ACTION AGAINST THE AFB PARTIES OF WHICH YOU, HE, SHE, OR IT IS TOTALLY UNAWARE AND UNSUSPECTING, WHICH YOU, HE, SHE, OR IT IS GIVING UP BY EXECUTING THIS RELEASE. IT IS YOUR INTENTION, ON YOUR OWN BEHALF AND ON BEHALF OF THE RELEASING PARTIES, IN EXECUTING THIS INSTRUMENT THAT IT WILL DEPRIVE YOU, HIM, HER, OR IT OF EACH SUCH CLAIM, DEMAND, OR CAUSE OF ACTION AND PREVENT YOU, HIM, HER, OR IT FROM ASSERTING IT AGAINST THE AFB PARTIES. IN FURTHERANCE OF THIS INTENTION, YOU, ON YOUR OWN BEHALF AND ON BEHALF OF THE RELEASING PARTIES, EXPRESSLY WAIVE ANY RIGHTS OR BENEFITS CONFERRED BY THE PROVISIONS OF SECTION 1542 OF THE CALIFORNIA CIVIL CODE, WHICH PROVIDES AS FOLLOWS:

"A GENERAL RELEASE DOES NOT EXTEND TO CLAIMS THAT THE CREDITOR OR RELEASING PARTY DOES NOT KNOW OR SUSPECT TO EXIST IN HIS OR HER FAVOR AT THE TIME OF EXECUTING THE RELEASE AND THAT, IF KNOWN BY HIM OR HER, WOULD HAVE MATERIALLY AFFECTED HIS OR HER SETTLEMENT WITH THE DEBTOR OR RELEASED PARTY."

YOU ACKNOWLEDGE AND REPRESENT THAT YOU HAVE CONSULTED WITH LEGAL COUNSEL BEFORE EXECUTING THIS RELEASE AND THAT YOU UNDERSTAND ITS MEANING, INCLUDING THE EFFECT OF SECTION 1542 OF THE CALIFORNIA CIVIL CODE, AND EXPRESSLY CONSENT THAT THIS RELEASE SHALL BE GIVEN FULL FORCE AND EFFECT ACCORDING TO EACH AND ALL OF ITS EXPRESS TERMS AND PROVISIONS, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, THOSE RELATING TO THE RELEASE OF UNKNOWN AND UNSUSPECTED CLAIMS, DEMANDS, AND CAUSES OF ACTION.

If the Center is located in Maryland or if you are a resident of Maryland, the following shall apply:

Any general release provided for hereunder shall not apply to any liability under the Maryland Franchise Registration and Disclosure Law.

If the Center is located in Washington or if you are a resident of Washington, the following shall apply:

Any general release provided for hereunder shall not apply to any liability under the Washington Franchise Investment Protection Act.

[Signature Page Follows]

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have executed and delivered this release on the date stated on the first page hereof.

ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC

Print Name:	
Title:	<u> </u>
By:	Date:
FRANCHISEE	
Print Name:	
Title:	<u> </u>
By:	Date:
GUARANTOR	
Print Name:	
Title:	<u> </u>
By:	Date:
Print Name:	
Title:	<u> </u>
By:	Date:

EXHIBIT R

STATE ADDENDA

ADDITIONAL DISCLOSURES FOR THE FRANCHISE DISCLOSURE DOCUMENT OF ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC

The following are additional disclosures for the Franchise Disclosure Document of ALLIANCE FRANCHISE BRANDS LLC required by various state franchise laws. Each provision of these additional disclosures will only apply to you if the applicable state franchise registration and disclosure law applies to you.

<u>FOR THE FOLLOWING STATES</u>: CALIFORNIA, HAWAII, ILLINOIS, INDIANA, MARYLAND, MICHIGAN, MINNESOTA, NEW YORK, NORTH DAKOTA, RHODE ISLAND, SOUTH DAKOTA, VIRGINIA, WASHINGTON, OR WISCONSIN.

No statement, questionnaire, or acknowledgment signed or agreed to by a franchisee in connection with the commencement of the franchise relationship shall have the effect of (i) waiving any claims under any applicable state franchise law, including fraud in the inducement, or (ii) disclaiming reliance on any statement made by any franchisor, franchise seller, or other person acting on behalf of the franchisor. This provision supersedes any other term of any document executed in connection with the franchise.

HAWAII

THESE FRANCHISES HAVE BEEN FILED UNDER THE FRANCHISE INVESTMENT LAW OF THE STATE OF HAWAII. FILING DOES NOT CONSTITUTE APPROVAL, RECOMMENDATION OR ENDORSEMENT BY THE DIRECTOR OF COMMERCE AND CONSUMER AFFAIRS OR A FINDING BY THE DIRECTOR OF COMMERCE AND CONSUMER AFFAIRS THAT THE INFORMATION PROVIDED HEREIN IS TRUE, COMPLETE AND NOT MISLEADING

THE FRANCHISE INVESTMENT LAW MAKES IT UNLAWFUL TO SELL FRANCHISES IN THIS STATE WITHOUT FIRST PROVIDING TO THE PROSPECTIVE FRANCHISEE, OR SUBFRANCHISOR, AT LEAST SEVEN DAYS PRIOR TO THE EXECUTION BY THE PROSPECTIVE FRANCHISEE OF ANY BINDING FRANCHISE OR OTHER AGREEMENT, OR AT LEAST SEVEN DAYS PRIOR TO THE PAYMENT OF ANY CONSIDERATION BY THE FRANCHISEE, OR SUBFRANCHISOR, WHICHEVER OCCURS FIRST, A COPY OF THE OFFERING CIRCULAR, TOGETHER WITH A COPY OF ALL PROPOSED AGREEMENTS RELATING TO THE SALE OF THE FRANCHISE.

THIS OFFERING CIRCULAR CONTAINS A SUMMARY ONLY OF CERTAIN MATERIAL PROVISIONS OF THE FRANCHISE AGREEMENT. THE CONTRACT OR AGREEMENT SHOULD BE REFERRED TO FOR A STATEMENT OF ALL RIGHTS, CONDITIONS, RESTRICTIONS AND OBLIGATIONS OF BOTH THE FRANCHISOR AND THE FRANCHISEE.

DO NOT SIGN THE REPRESENTATIONS AND ACKNOWLEDGMENT STATEMENT IF YOU ARE LOCATED, OR YOUR CENTER WILL BE LOCATED IN HAWAII.

<u>ILLINOIS</u>

- 1. The "Summary" section of Item 17(v), entitled **Choice of forum**, is deleted in its entirety.
- 2. The "Summary" section of Item 17(w), entitled <u>Choice of law</u>, is deleted and replaced with the following:

Except for U.S. Federal Arbitration Act and other federal laws in the U.S., the laws of the state of Illinois apply.

MARYLAND

1. The following is added to the end of the "Summary" sections of Item 17(c), entitled **Requirements for franchisee to renew or extend**, and Item 17(m), entitled **Conditions for franchisor approval of transfer**:

However, under COMAR 02.02.08.16L, any release required as a condition of renewal and/or assignment/transfer will not apply to claims arising under the Maryland Franchise Registration and Disclosure Law.

2. The following is added to the end of the "Summary" section of Item 17(h), entitled "Cause" defined – non-curable defaults:

The Franchise Agreement provides for termination upon bankruptcy. This provision might not be enforceable under federal bankruptcy law (11 U.S.C. Sections 101 et seq.), but we will enforce it to the extent enforceable.

- 3. The "Summary" sections of Item 17(v), entitled <u>Choice of forum</u>, and 17(w), entitled <u>Choice of law</u>, are amended to add the following:
 - , except that you may bring suit in Maryland for claims arising under the Maryland Franchise Registration and Disclosure Law.
 - 4. The following language is added to the end of the chart in Item 17:

Despite any contradicting provision in the Franchise Agreement, you have 3 years from the date on which we grant you the franchise to bring a claim under the Maryland Franchise Registration and Disclosure Law.

MINNESOTA

1. The following language is added to the cover page titled "Special Risks to Consider About This Franchise:"

<u>Use of Franchise Brokers</u>. We use the services of one or more FRANCHISE BROKERS or referral sources to assist us in selling our franchise. A franchise broker or referral source represents us, not you. We pay this person a fee for selling our franchise or referring you to us.

2. The disclosure in the Item 6 chart, entitled "**Termination Fee**," is deleted in its entirety.

3. Renewal, Termination, Transfer and Dispute Resolution. The following is added to the end of the chart in Item 17:

Minnesota law provides you with certain termination and non-renewal rights. Minn. Stat. Sec. 80C.14, Subds. 3, 4 and 5 require, except in certain specified cases, that you be given 90 days' notice of termination (with 60 days to cure) of the Franchise Agreement and 180 days' notice for non-renewal of the Franchise Agreement.

Minn. Stat. Sec. 80C.21 and Minn. Rule 2860.4400J prohibit us from requiring litigation to be conducted outside Minnesota, requiring waiver of a jury trial, or requiring you to consent to liquidated damages, termination penalties or judgment notes. In addition, nothing in the Franchise Disclosure Document or Franchise Agreement can abrogate or reduce any of your rights as provided for in Minnesota Statutes 1984, Chapter 80C, or your rights to any procedure, forum or remedies provided for by the laws of the jurisdiction. Those provisions also provide that no condition, stipulations or provision in the Franchise Agreement will in any way abrogate or reduce any of your rights under the Minnesota Franchises Law, including, if applicable, the right to submit matters to the jurisdiction of the courts of Minnesota.

Any release as a condition of renewal and/or transfer/assignment will not apply to the extent prohibited by applicable law with respect to claims arising under Minn. Rule 2860.4400D.

NEW YORK

1. The following paragraphs are added to the state cover page of the Franchise Disclosure Document:

INFORMATION COMPARING FRANCHISORS IS AVAILABLE. CALL THE STATE ADMINISTRATORS LISTED IN EXHIBIT A OR YOUR PUBLIC LIBRARY FOR SOURCES OF INFORMATION. REGISTRATION OF THIS FRANCHISE BY NEW YORK STATE DOES NOT MEAN THAT NEW YORK STATE RECOMMENDS IT OR HAS VERIFIED THE INFORMATION IN THIS FRANCHISE DISCLOSURE DOCUMENT. IF YOU LEARN THAT ANYTHING IN THE FRANCHISE DISCLOSURE DOCUMENT IS UNTRUE, CONTACT THE FEDERAL TRADE COMMISSION AND NEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF LAW, INVESTOR PROTECTION BUREAU, 28 LIBERTY STREET, 21ST FLOOR, NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10005.

WE MAY, IF WE CHOOSE, NEGOTIATE WITH YOU ABOUT ITEMS COVERED IN THE FRANCHISE DISCLOSURE DOCUMENT. HOWEVER, WE CANNOT USE THE NEGOTIATING PROCESS TO PREVAIL UPON A PROSPECTIVE FRANCHISEE TO ACCEPT TERMS WHICH ARE LESS FAVORABLE THAN THOSE SET FORTH IN THIS FRANCHISE DISCLOSURE DOCUMENT.

2. The following is added at the end of Item 3:

Except as provided above, with regard to us, our predecessor, our parent, affiliates, the persons identified in Item 2, or an affiliate offering franchises under our *principal trademark*:

- A. No such party has an administrative, criminal, or civil action pending against that person alleging: a felony, a violation of a franchise, antitrust, or securities law, fraud, embezzlement, fraudulent conversion, misappropriation of property, unfair or deceptive practices or comparable civil or misdemeanor allegations.
- B. No such party has pending actions, other than routine litigation incidental to the business, which are significant in the context of the number of franchisees and the size, nature, or financial condition of the franchise system or its business operations.
- C. No such party has been convicted of a felony or pleaded <u>nolo contendere</u> to a felony charge or, within the 10 year period immediately preceding the application for registration, has been convicted of or pleaded <u>nolo contendere</u> to a misdemeanor charge or has been the subject of a civil action alleging: violation of a franchise, antifraud, or securities law; fraud; embezzlement; fraudulent conversion or misappropriation of property; or unfair or deceptive practices; or comparable allegations.
- D. No such party is subject to a currently effective injunctive or restrictive order or decree relating to the franchise, or under a Federal, State, or Canadian franchise, securities, antitrust, trade regulation or trade practice law, resulting from a concluded or pending action or proceeding brought by a public agency; or is subject to any currently effective order of any national securities association or national securities exchange, as defined in the Securities and Exchange Act of 1934, suspending or expelling such person from membership in such association or exchange; or is subject to a currently effective injunctive or restrictive order relating to any other business activity as a result of an action brought by a public agency or department, including, without limitation, actions affecting a license as a real estate broker or sales agent.
- 3. The following is added to the end of Item 4:

Except as provided above, with regard to us, our affiliate, our predecessor, officers or general partners, or any other individual who will have management responsibility relating to the sale or operation of franchises offered by this Disclosure Document, no such party, has during the 10-year period immediately before the date of the offering circular: (a) filed as debtor (or had filed against it) a petition to start an action under the U.S. Bankruptcy Code; or (b) obtained a discharge of its debts under the bankruptcy code; or (c) was a principal officer of a company or a general partner in a partnership that either filed as a debtor (or had filed against it) a petition to start an action under the U.S. Bankruptcy Code or that obtained a discharge of its debts under the U.S. Bankruptcy Code during or within 1 year after that officer or general partner of the franchisor held this position in the company or partnership.

4. The following is added to the end of the "Summary" sections of Item 17(c), entitled **Requirements for franchisee to renew or extend**, and Item 17(m), entitled **Conditions for franchisor approval of transfer**:

However, to the extent required by applicable law, all rights you enjoy and any causes of action arising in your favor from the provisions of Article 33 of the General Business Law of the State of New York and the regulations issued thereunder shall remain in force; it

being the intent of this proviso that the non-waiver provisions of General Business Law Sections 687.4 and 687.5 be satisfied.

5. The following is added to the end of the "Summary" section of Item 17(j), entitled **Assignment of contract by franchisor**:

No assignment will be made except to an assignee who, in our good faith judgment, is willing and able to assume our obligations under the Franchise Agreement.

6. The following is added to the end of the "Summary" sections of Item 17(v), entitled **Choice of forum**, and Item 17(w), entitled **Choice of law**:

However, the governing choice of law and choice of forum should not be considered a waiver of any right conferred upon you by the provisions of Article 33 of the General Business Law of the State of New York.

- 7. No statement, questionnaire, or acknowledgment signed or agreed to by a franchisee in connection with the commencement of the franchise relationship shall have the effect of (i) waiving any claims under any applicable state franchise law, including fraud in the inducement, or (ii) disclaiming reliance on any statement made by any franchisor, franchise seller, or other person acting on behalf of the franchisor. This provision supersedes any other term of any document executed in connection with the franchise.
- 8. Any sale made must be in compliance with § 683(8) of the Franchise Sale Act (N.Y. Gen. Bus. L. § 680 et seq.), which describes the time period a Franchise Disclosure Document (offering prospectus) must be provided to a prospective franchisee before a sale may be made. New York law requires a franchisor to provide the Franchise Disclosure Document at the earliest of the first personal meeting, ten (10) business days before the execution of the franchise or other agreement, or the payment of any consideration that relates to the franchise relationship.

NORTH DAKOTA

- 1. The section of the Item 6 chart, entitled **Termination Fee**, is deleted in its entirety.
- 2. The following is added to the end of the "Summary" sections of Item 17(c), entitled **Requirements for franchisee to renew or extend**, and Item 17(m), entitled **Conditions for franchisor approval of transfer**:

However, any release required as a condition of renewal and/or assignment/transfer will not apply to the extent prohibited by the North Dakota Franchise Investment Law.

3. The following is added to the end of the "Summary" section of Item 17(r), entitled **Non-competition covenants after the franchise is terminated or expires**:

Covenants not to compete such as those mentioned above are generally considered unenforceable in the State of North Dakota; however, we and you will enforce the covenants to the maximum extent the law allows.

4. The following is added to the end of the "Summary" section of Item 17(u), entitled **Dispute** resolution by arbitration or mediation:

To the extent required by the North Dakota Franchise Investment Law (unless such requirement is preempted by the Federal Arbitration Act), arbitration will be at a site to which we and you mutually agree.

5. The "Summary" section of Item 17(v), entitled <u>Choice of forum</u>, is deleted and replaced with the following:

Litigation must be exclusively in the state or federal court which is closest to our or, as applicable, our successor's or assign's then current principal place of business is located (currently Plymouth, Michigan), except that, subject to your arbitration obligation, and to the extent required by North Dakota Franchise Investment Law you may bring an action in North Dakota.

6. The "Summary" section of Item 17(w), entitled <u>Choice of law</u>, is deleted and replaced with the following:

Except as otherwise required by North Dakota law, the laws of the State of Michigan will apply.

RHODE ISLAND

1. The following language is added to the end of the "Summary" sections of Item 17(v), entitled **Choice of forum**, and 17(w), entitled **Choice of law**:

Section 19-28.1-14 of the Rhode Island Franchise Investment Act provides that "A provision in a franchise agreement restricting jurisdiction or venue to a forum outside this state or requiring the application of the laws of another state is void with respect to a claim otherwise enforceable under this Act."

VIRGINIA

- 1. No statement, questionnaire, or acknowledgment signed or agreed to by a franchisee in connection with the commencement of the franchise relationship shall have the effect of (i) waiving any claims under any applicable state franchise law, including fraud in the inducement, or (ii) disclaiming reliance on any statement made by any franchisor, franchise seller, or other person acting on behalf of the franchisor. This provision supersedes any other term of any document executed in connection with the franchise.
- 2. The following language is added to the end of the "Summary" section of Item 17(e), entitled **Termination by franchisor without cause**:

Pursuant to Section 13.1-564 of the Virginia Retail Franchising Act, it is unlawful for a franchisor to cancel a franchise without reasonable cause. If any grounds for default or termination stated in the Franchise Agreement does not constitute "reasonable cause," as that term may be defined in the Virginia Retail Franchising Act or the laws of Virginia, that provision may not be enforceable.

WASHINGTON

The provisions of this Addendum form an integral part of, are incorporated into, and modify the Franchise Disclosure Document, the franchise agreement, and all related agreements regardless of anything to the contrary contained therein. This Addendum applies if: (a) the offer to sell a franchise is accepted in Washington; (b) the purchaser of the franchise is a resident of Washington; and/or (c) the franchised business that is the subject of the sale is to be located or operated, wholly or partly, in Washington.

- 1. **CONFLICT OF LAWS**. In the event of a conflict of laws, the provisions of the Act, Chapter 19.100 RCW, shall prevail.
- 2. **FRANCHISEE BILL OF RIGHTS**. RCW 19.100.180 may supersede provisions in the franchise agreement or related agreements concerning your relationship with the franchisor, including in the areas of termination and renewal of your franchise. There may also be court decisions that supersede the franchise agreement or related agreements concerning your relationship with the franchisor. Franchise agreement provisions, including those summarized in Item 17 of the Franchise Disclosure Document, are subject to state law.
- 3. <u>SITE OF ARBITRATION, MEDIATION, AND/OR LITIGATION</u>. In any arbitration or mediation involving a franchise purchased in Washington, the arbitration or mediation site will be either in the state of Washington, or in a place mutually agreed upon at the time of the arbitration or mediation, or as determined by the arbitrator or mediator at the time of arbitration or mediation. In addition, if litigation is not precluded by the franchise agreement, a franchisee may bring an action or proceeding arising out of or in connection with the sale of franchises, or a violation of the Washington Franchise Investment Protection Act, in Washington.
- 4. <u>GENERAL RELEASE</u>. A release or waiver of rights in the franchise agreement or related agreements purporting to bind the franchisee to waive compliance with any provision under the Washington Franchise Investment Protection Act or any rules or orders thereunder is void except when executed pursuant to a negotiated settlement after the agreement is in effect and where the parties are represented by independent counsel, in accordance with RCW 19.100.220(2). In addition, any such release or waiver executed in connection with a renewal or transfer of a franchise is likewise void except as provided for in RCW 19.100.220(2).
- 5. <u>STATUTE OF LIMITATIONS; WAIVER OF JURY TRIAL</u>. Provisions contained in the franchise agreement or related agreements that unreasonably restrict or limit the statute of limitations period for claims under the Washington Franchise Investment Protection Act, or rights or remedies under the Act such as a right to a jury trial, may not be enforceable.
- 6. **TRANSFER FEES**. Transfer fees are collectable only to the extent that they reflect the franchisor's reasonable estimated or actual costs in effecting a transfer.
- 7. <u>TERMINATION BY FRANCHISEE</u>. The franchisee may terminate the franchise agreement under any grounds permitted under state law.
- 8. <u>CERTAIN BUY-BACK PROVISIONS</u>. Provisions in franchise agreements or related agreements that permit the franchisor to repurchase the franchisee's business for any reason during the term of the franchise agreement without the franchisee's consent are unlawful pursuant to RCW 19.100.180(2)(j), unless the franchise is terminated for good cause.

- 9. **FAIR AND REASONABLE PRICING.** Any provision in the franchise agreement or related agreements that requires the franchisee to purchase or rent any product or service for more than a fair and reasonable price is unlawful under RCW 19.100.180(2)(d).
- 10. WAIVER OF EXEMPLARY AND PUNITIVE DAMAGES. RCW 19.100.190 permits franchisees to seek treble damages under certain circumstances. Accordingly, provisions contained in the franchise agreement or elsewhere requiring franchisees to waive exemplary, punitive, or similar damages are void, except when executed pursuant to a negotiated settlement after the agreement is in effect and where the parties are represented by independent counsel, in accordance with RCW 19.100.220(2).
- 11. **FRANCHISOR'S BUSINESS JUDGEMENT**. Provisions in the franchise agreement or related agreements stating that the franchisor may exercise its discretion on the basis of its reasonable business judgment may be limited or superseded by RCW 19.100.180(1), which requires the parties to deal with each other in good faith.
- 12. <u>INDEMNIFICATION</u>. Any provision in the franchise agreement or related agreements requiring the franchisee to indemnify, reimburse, defend, or hold harmless the franchisor or other parties is hereby modified such that the franchisee has no obligation to indemnify, reimburse, defend, or hold harmless the franchisor or any other indemnified party for losses or liabilities to the extent that they are caused by the indemnified party's negligence, willful misconduct, strict liability, or fraud.
- 13. <u>ATTORNEYS' FEES</u>. If the franchise agreement or related agreements require a franchisee to reimburse the franchisor for court costs or expenses, including attorneys' fees, such provision applies only if the franchisor is the prevailing party in any judicial or arbitration proceeding.
- 14. NON-COMPETITION COVENANTS. Pursuant to RCW 49.62.020, a noncompetition covenant is void and unenforceable against an employee, including an employee of a franchisee, unless the employee's earnings from the party seeking enforcement, when annualized, exceed \$100,000 per year (an amount that will be adjusted annually for inflation). In addition, a noncompetition covenant is void and unenforceable against an independent contractor of a franchisee under RCW 49.62.030 unless the independent contractor's earnings from the party seeking enforcement, when annualized, exceed \$250,000 per year (an amount that will be adjusted annually for inflation). As a result, any provision contained in the franchise agreement or elsewhere that conflicts with these limitations is void and unenforceable in Washington.
- 15. **NON-SOLICITATION AGREEMENTS**. RCW 49.62.060 prohibits a franchisor from restricting, restraining, or prohibiting a franchisee from (i) soliciting or hiring any employee of a franchisee of the same franchisor or (ii) soliciting or hiring any employee of the franchisor. As a result, any such provisions contained in the franchise agreement or elsewhere are void and unenforceable in Washington.
- 16. **QUESTIONNAIRES AND ACKNOWLEDGMENTS**. No statement, questionnaire, or acknowledgment signed or agreed to by a franchisee in connection with the commencement of the franchise relationship shall have the effect of (i) waiving any claims under any applicable state franchise law, including fraud in the inducement, or (ii) disclaiming reliance on any statement made by any franchisor, franchise seller, or other person acting on behalf of the franchisor. This provision supersedes any other term of any document executed in connection with the franchise.
- 17. **PROHIBITIONS ON COMMUNICATING WITH REGULATORS**. Any provision in the franchise agreement or related agreements that prohibits the franchisee from communicating with or

complaining to regulators is inconsistent with the express instructions in the Franchise Disclosure Document and is unlawful under RCW 19.100.180(2)(h).

- 18. <u>ADVISORY REGARDING FRANCHISE BROKERS</u>. Under the Washington Franchise Investment Protection Act, a "franchise broker" is defined as a person that engages in the business of the offer or sale of franchises. A franchise broker represents the franchisor and is paid a fee for referring prospects to the franchisor and/or selling the franchise. If a franchise is working with a franchise broker, franchisees are advised to carefully evaluate any information provided by the franchise broker about a franchise.
- 19. The following risk factor is added to the page of the Disclosure Document entitled Special Risks to Consider About *This* Franchise:

<u>Use of Franchise Brokers</u>. The franchisor uses the services of franchise brokers to assist it in selling franchises. A franchise broker represents the franchisor and is paid a fee for referring prospects to the franchisor and/or selling the franchise. Do not rely only on the information provided by a franchise broker about a franchise. Do your own investigation by contacting the franchisor's current and former franchisees to ask them about their experience with the franchisor.

20. The following matter is added at the end of Item 3:

In re: Franchise No Poaching Provisions (Allegra Network, LLC) (Case No. 19-2-28279-7 SEA; State of Washington, King County Superior Court). Beginning in January 2018, the Washington Attorney General launched a sweeping investigation into the use of non-solicitation and no-hire provisions in franchise agreements, with the stated goal of "eliminating no-poach clauses nationwide." The Washington Attorney General asserted that such no-poach provisions violated the Washington Consumer Protection Act. We elected, on October 28, 2019, to enter into an Assurance of Discontinuance ("AOD") to avoid the time and expense of a protracted court action. Other than as a mechanism for the court to approve and enter the AOD, no court proceeding was initiated. Under the terms of the AOD, we agreed to: notify all franchisees that we entered into the AOD, not include no-poach provisions in our future agreements, not enforce such provisions in our existing franchise agreements, exercise reasonable commercial efforts to amend all existing franchise agreements with entities in Washington to remove any no-poach provisions in their existing agreement, and remove those provisions from existing agreements as they came up for renewal or renegotiation. Under its express terms, the AOD is not to be construed as an admission of law, fact, liability, misconduct, or wrongdoing on our part.

STATE EFFECTIVE DATES

The following states have franchise laws that require that the Franchise Disclosure Document be registered or filed with the state, or be exempt from registration: California, Hawaii, Illinois, Indiana, Maryland, Michigan, Minnesota, New York, North Dakota, Rhode Island, South Dakota, Virginia, Washington, and Wisconsin.

This document is effective and may be used in the following states, where the document is filed, registered or exempt from registration, as of the Effective Date stated below:

State	Effective Date
California	Exempt
Hawaii	
Illinois	Exempt
Indiana	Exempt
Maryland	April 1, 2025, as amended
Michigan	March 28, 2025, as amended August 11, 2025
Minnesota	May 28, 2025, as amended
New York	Exempt
North Dakota	March 28, 2025, as amended
Rhode Island	April 1, 2025, as amended
South Dakota	March 28, 2025, as amended August 11, 2025
Virginia	April 3, 2025, as amended
Washington	Pending
Wisconsin	March 28, 2025, as amended August 11, 2025

Other states may require registration, filing, or exemption of a franchise under other laws, such as those that regulate the offer and sale of business opportunities or seller-assisted marketing plans.

EXHIBIT S

RECEIPTS

RECEIPT (OUR COPY)

This disclosure document summarizes certain provisions of the franchise agreement and other information in plain language. Read this disclosure document and all agreements carefully.

If Alliance Franchise Brands LLC offers you a franchise, it must provide this disclosure document to you 14 calendar days before you sign a binding agreement with, or make a payment to, Alliance Franchise Brands LLC or an affiliate in connection with the proposed franchise sale, or sooner if required by applicable state law. Under Iowa law, we must give you this disclosure document at the earlier of our 1st personal meeting or 14 calendar days before you sign an agreement with, or make a payment to, us or an affiliate in connection with the proposed franchise sale. Under Michigan law, we must give you this disclosure document at least 10 business days before the execution of any binding franchise or other agreement or the payment of any consideration, whichever occurs first.

If Alliance Franchise Brands LLC does not deliver this disclosure document on time or if it contains a false or misleading statement, or a material omission, a violation of federal law and state law may have occurred and should be reported to the Federal Trade Commission, Washington, D.C. 20580 and the appropriate state agency identified on Exhibit A.

The franchisor is Alliance Franchise Brands LLC, 47585 Galleon Drive, Plymouth, Michigan 48170-2466. Tel: (800) 726-9050. The franchise seller for this offering is:

Alliance Franchise Brands LLC

□ Name of Franchise Seller:

47585 Gall Plymouth, (800) 726-	MI 48170-2466	47585 Galleon Drive Plymouth, MI 48170 (800) 726-9050	-2466		Principal Business Address:
(800) 720-	7030	(800) 720-9030			Telephone No.:
Issuance Date: Moted on the page	farch 28, 2025, as amend immediately preceding	ded August 11, 2025. (The the Receipts cover page.)	effective da	tes in t	he franchise registration states ar
See Exhibit A for	Alliance Franchise Bran	ds LLC's registered agents	authorized to	o receiv	ve service of process.
I have received a Exhibits:	disclosure document da	ated March 28, 2025, as an	nended Aug	ust 11,	2025, that included the following
Exhibit "A" -	State Administrators/A	gents for Service of	Exhibit '	"K" -	Local Website Enrollment Form
Exhibit "B" -	Franchise Agreement		Exhibit '	"L" -	Form of Promissory Note
Exhibit "C" -	Application for Franch	ise	Exhibit '		Franchisees
Exhibit "D" -	Guaranty and Assumpt	tion of Obligations	Exhibit '	"N" -	Franchisees Ceasing to Operate
Exhibit "E" -	Agreement		Exhibit '	"O" -	Financial Statements
Exhibit "F" -	Representations and Ad Statement	cknowledgement	Exhibit '	"P" -	Table of Contents to Operations Materials
Exhibit "G" -	Advantage Addendum	to Franchise Agreement	Exhibit '	"Q" -	Sample General Release
Exhibit "H" -	MatchMaker Addendu: Agreement	m to Franchise	Exhibit '	"R"	State Addenda to Disclosure Document
Exhibit "I" -	Transition Addendum	to Franchise Agreement	Exhibit '	"S"	Receipts
Exhibit "J" -	Dual-Brand Addendum Agreements	n to Franchise			
Date	Sign	nature	— - I	Printed	Name
Date		nature		Printed	
Date	Sign	nature	1	Printed	iname

Please sign this copy of the receipt, print the date on which you received this disclosure document, and return it, by mail or facsimile, to Legal Department, Alliance Franchise Brands LLC, 47585 Galleon Drive, Plymouth, Michigan 48170-2466. Phone: (800) 726-9050, Facsimile: (800) 669-1228.

☐ Michael Cline

Alliance Franchise Brands LLC

RECEIPT (YOUR COPY)

This disclosure document summarizes certain provisions of the franchise agreement and other information in plain language. Read this disclosure document and all agreements carefully.

If Alliance Franchise Brands LLC offers you a franchise, it must provide this disclosure document to you 14 calendar days before you sign a binding agreement with, or make a payment to, Alliance Franchise Brands LLC or an affiliate in connection with the proposed franchise sale, or sooner if required by applicable state law. Under Iowa law, we must give you this disclosure document at the earlier of our 1st personal meeting or 14 calendar days before you sign an agreement with, or make a payment to, us or an affiliate in connection with the proposed franchise sale. Under Michigan law, we must give you this disclosure document at least 10 business days before the execution of any binding franchise or other agreement or the payment of any consideration, whichever occurs first.

If Alliance Franchise Brands LLC does not deliver this disclosure document on time or if it contains a false or misleading statement, or a material omission, a violation of federal law and state law may have occurred and should be reported to the Federal Trade Commission, Washington, D.C. 20580 and the appropriate state agency identified on Exhibit A.

The franchisor is Alliance Franchise Brands LLC, 47585 Galleon Drive, Plymouth, Michigan 48170-2466. Tel: (800) 726-9050. The franchise seller for this offering is:

Alliance Franchise Brands LLC

Plymouth, MI 48170-2466

47585 Galleon Drive

(800) 726-9050

□ Name of Franchise Seller:

Principal Business Address:

Telephone No.:

ed August 11, 20	service of process. O25, that included the following
	025, that included the following
Fyhihit "K" -	
LAMOR IX	Local Website Enrollment Form
Exhibit "L" -	Form of Promissory Note
Exhibit "M" -	Franchisees
Exhibit "N" -	Franchisees Ceasing to Operate
Exhibit "O" -	Financial Statements
Exhibit "P" -	Table of Contents to Operations Materials
Exhibit "O" -	Sample General Release
Exhibit "R"	State Addenda to Disclosure
	Document
Exhibit "S"	Receipts
	1
Printed Na	ame
	Exhibit "M" - Exhibit "N" - Exhibit "O" - Exhibit "P" - Exhibit "Q" - Exhibit "R" Exhibit "S"

PLEASE SIGN THIS COPY OF THE RECEIPT, PRINT THE DATE ON WHICH YOU RECEIVED THIS DISCLOSURE DOCUMENT AND KEEP IT FOR YOUR RECORDS.

Printed Name

Signature

Date

Michael Cline

(800) 726-9050

47585 Galleon Drive

Alliance Franchise Brands LLC

Plymouth, MI 48170-2466